

Department of the Air Force

Military Construction Program

Fiscal Year (FY) 2024 Budget Estimates

Justification Data Submitted to Congress Mar 2023

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 TABLE OF CONTENTS

General PAGE NUMBER
Table of Contents
Program Summary5
Military Construction
State Summary (List of Projects)
New Mission / Current Mission Exhibit
Installation Index 10
Special Program Considerations Statements11
Congressional Reporting Requirements12
Appropriation Sought For Previously Authorized Projects
Appropriation Language14
Projects Inside the United States 15
Projects Outside the United States 155
Planning and Design 258
Unspecified Minor Military Construction
Host Nation Funded Construction

Table of Contents	
Program Summary	
Installation Index	
Military Construction Projects	

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 TABLE OF CONTENTS

Family Housing	PAGE NUMBER
Table of Contents	
Summary	
Legislative Language	
Construction Improvements	335
Planning and Design	
Operations and Maintenance Summary	
Operations	
Utilities	
Maintenance	
Maintenance and Repair Over \$20,000 Per Unit	
General Flag Officers' Quarters Over \$35,000 Per Unit	
Reimbursable Program	
Leasing	
Family Housing Privatization	
Foreign Currency Exchange Data	

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION AND MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING FISCAL YEAR 2024 PROGRAM SUMMARY

Aut	horization Ap Request <u>(\$000s)</u>	propriation Request <u>(\$000s)</u>
Military Construction		
Baseline Major Construction	-	2,105,500
Unspecified Minor Construction (10 USC 2805) Planning and Design (10 USC 2807)	-	64,900 434,914
Total Military Construction	1,644,000	2,605,314
Military Family Housing		
New Construction	-	-
Improvements	_	229,282
Planning and Design	-	7,815
Subtotal	-	237,097
Operations, Utilities and Maintenance	-	277,440
Operations		93,976
Utilities		48,054
Maintenance		135,410
Privatization	-	31,803
Leasing		5,143
Subtotal	-	314,386
Total Military Family Housing	-	551,483
Grand Total Air Force	1,644,000	3,156,797

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 INDEX - INSIDE THE US (DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)

			AUTHORIZATION A	PPROPRIATION
STATE	INSTALLATION	PROJECT	REQUEST	REQUEST
ALASKA	JB Elmendorf-Richardson	Extend Runway 16/34, Inc 3		107,500
		JB Elmendorf-Richardson TOTAL:	-	107,500
		ALASKA TOTAL:	-	107,500
FLORIDA	MacDill	KC-46A ADAL Aircraft Corrosion Control	25,000	25,000
		KC-46A ADAL Aircraft Maintenance Hangar	27,000	27,000
		KC-46A ADAL Apron & Hydrant Fueling Pits	61,000	61,000
		KC-46A ADAL Fuel System Maintenance Dock	18,000	18,000
		MacDill TOTAL:	131,000	131,000
	Patrick	Commercial Vehicle Inspection Gate	15,000	15,000
		Consolidated Communications Center, CTC	-	15,000
		Final Denial Barriers, South Gate	12,000	12,000
		Patrick TOTAL:	27,000	42,000
		FLORIDA TOTAL:	158,000	173,000
GEORGIA	Robins	Battle Management Combined Operations Complex	115,000	115,000
		Robins TOTAL:	115,000	115,000
		GEORGIA TOTAL:	115,000	115,000
LOUISIANA	Barksdale	Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 3		112,000
		Barksdale TOTAL:	-	112,000
		LOUISIANA TOTAL:	-	112,000
MASSACHUSETTS	Hanscom	Child Development Center	37,000	37,000
		MIT-Lincoln Lab (West Lab CSL/MIF), Inc 4	-	70,000
		Hanscom TOTAL:	37,000	107,000
		MASSACHUSETTS TOTAL:	37,000	107,000
MISSISSIPPI	Columbus	T-7A Ground Based Training System Facility	30,000	30,000
		T-7A Unit Maintenance Training Facility	9,500	9,500
		Columbus TOTAL:	39,500	39,500
		SOUTH DAKOTA TOTAL:	39,500	39,500
OKLAHOMA	Tinker	KC-46 3-Bay Depot Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3	-	78,000
		Tinker TOTAL:	-	78,000
		OKLAHOMA TOTAL:	-	78,000
SOUTH DAKOTA	Ellsworth	B-21 Fuel System Maintenance Dock	75,000	75,000
		B-21 Phase Hangar	160,000	160,000
		B-21 Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 2		160,000
		Ellsworth TOTAL:	235,000	395,000
		SOUTH DAKOTA TOTAL:	235,000	395,000
TEXAS	JBSA-Lackland	Child Development Center	20,000	20,000
		JBSA-Lackland TOTAL:	20,000	20,000
		TEXAS TOTAL:	20,000	20,000

UTAH	Hill	F-35 T-7A East Campus Infrastructure	82,000	82,000
		Hill TOTAL:	82,000	82,000
		UTAH TOTAL:	82,000	82,000
WYOMING	FE Warren	GBSD Integrated Command Center, Inc 2	-	27,000
		GBSD Integrated Training Center	85,000	85,000
		GBSD Missile Handling Complex, Inc 2	-	28,000
		FE Warren TOTAL:	85,000	140,000
		WYOMING TOTAL:	85,000	140,000
		INSIDE THE US TOTAL:	771,500	1,369,000

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 INDEX - OUTSIDE THE US (DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)

			AUTHORIZATION	APPROPRIATION
STATE	INSTALLATION	PROJECT	REQUEST	REQUEST
AUSTRALIA	RAAF Darwin	PDI: Squadron Operations Facility	26,000	26,000
		RAAF Darwom TOTAL:	26,000	26,000
	RAAF Tindal	PDI: Aircraft Maintenance Support Facility	17,500	17,500
		PDI: Bomber Apron	93,000	93,000
		PDI: Squadron Operations Facility	20,000	20,000
		RAAF Tindal TOTAL:	130,500	130,500
		AUSTRALIA TOTAL:	156,500	156,500
COMMONWEALTH	Tinian	PDI: Airfield Development Phase 1, Inc 3	-	26,000
OF THE NORTHERN		PDI: Fuel Tanks with Pipeline & Hydrant System, Inc 3	-	20,000
MARIANAS ISLANDS		PDI: Parking Apron, Inc 3		32,000
		Tinian TOTAL:	-	78,000
	COMMO	NWEALTH OF THE NORTHERN MARIANAS ISLANDS TOTAL:	-	78,000
GUAM	Joint Region Marianas	PDI: North Aircraft Parking Ramp, Inc 1	411,000	109,000
		Joint Region Marianas TOTAL:	411,000	109,000
		GUAM TOTAL:	411,000	109,000
JAPAN	Kadena	Helicopter Rescue Operations Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3	-	46,000
		PDI: Theater Aircraft Corrosion Control Center, Inc 2		42,000
		Kadena TOTAL:	-	88.000
		JAPAN TOTAL:	-	88,000
NORWAY	Rvgge	EDI: DABS-FEV Storage	88.000	88.000
	/ 88-	EDI: Munitions Storage Area	31.000	31.000
		Rygge TOTAL:	119,000	119,000
		NORWAY TOTAL:	119,000	119,000
PHILLIPINES	Basa	PDI: Transient Aircraft Parking Apron	35,000	35,000
		Basa TOTAL:	35,000	35,000
		PHILLIPINES TOTAL:	35,000	35,000
SPAIN	Moron	EDI: Munitions Storage Area	26 000	26 000
		Moron TOTAL:	26,000	26,000
		SPAIN TOTAL	26,000	26,000
		SIAN IOTAL.	20,000	20,000
UNITED KINGDOM	RAF Fairford	FDI: RADR Storage Facility	47 000	47 000
		EDI. RADR Storage Facinity DAE Fairford TOTAL •	47,000	47,000
		KAF Fairford TOTAL:	47,000	47,000
	RAF Lakenheath	EDI: RADR Storage Facility	28,000	28,000
		Surety Dormitory	50,000	50,000
		RAF Lakenheath TOTAL:	78,000	78,000
		UNITED KINGDOM TOTAL:	125,000	125,000
WORLDWIDE				

WORLDWIDE	
UNSPECIFIED	Various

EDI: Planning and Design

5 648

	5,048
-	429,266
-	64,900
-	499,814
	- - -

OUTSIDE THE US TOTAL:	872,500	1,236,314
INSIDE THE US TOTAL:	771,500	1,369,000
FY 2024 TOTAL:	1,644,000	2,605,314

-

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 NEW AND CURRENT MISSION

DEFINITIONS OF NEW AND CURRENT MISSION

<u>NEW MISSION PROJECTS</u> – New mission projects all support new and additional programs or initiatives that do not revitalize the existing physical plant. These projects support the deployment and bed-down of new weapons systems: new or additional aircraft, missile and space projects; new equipment, e.g. radar, communication, computer satellite tracking and electronic security.

<u>CURRENT MISSION PROJECTS</u> – These projects revitalize the existing facility plant by replacing or upgrading existing facilities and alleviating long-standing deficiencies not generated by new missions or equipment. Included are projects to improve the quality of life, upgrade the workplace, enhance productivity and achieve compliance with environmental, health and safety standards.

<u>FY24</u>	Appropriation Request <u>(\$000)</u>
NEW MISSION	1,659,000
CURRENT MISSION	446,500
PLANNING & DESIGN	434,914
MINOR CONSTRUCTION	64,900
TOTAL:	2,605,314

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 INDEX - CURRENT/NEW MISSION BREAKOUT (DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)

			APPROPRIATION	
STATE/COUNTRY	INSTALLATION	PROJECT	REQUEST	TYPE
ALASKA	JB Elmendorf-Richardson	Extend Runway 16/34, Inc 2	107,500	СМ
COMMONWEALTH OF THE				
NORTHERN MARIANAS ISLANDS	Tinian	PDI: Airfield Development Phase 1, Inc 3	26,000	СМ
COMMONWEALTH OF THE				
NORTHERN MARIANAS ISLANDS	Tinian	PDI: Fuel Tanks with Pipeline & Hydrant System, Inc 3	20,000	СМ
COMMONWEALTH OF THE				
NORTHERN MARIANAS ISLANDS	Tinian	PDI: Parking Apron, Inc 3	32,000	CM
FLORIDA	Patrick	Commercial Vehicle Inspection	15,000	CM
FLORIDA	Patrick	Consolidated Communications Center, CTC	15,000	CM
FLORIDA	Patrick	Final Denial Barriers, South Gate	12,000	CM
JAPAN	Kadena	PDI: Theater A/C Corrosion Control Ctr, Inc 2	42,000	СМ
MASSACHUSETTS	Hanscom	MIT-Lincoln Lab (West Lab CSL/MIF), Inc 4	70,000	CM
MASSACHUSETTS	Hanscom	Child Development Center	37,000	СМ
TEXAS	JBSA-Lackland	Child Development Center	20,000	СМ
UNITED KINGDOM	RAF Lakenheath	Surety Dormitory	50,000	СМ
		Current Mission TOTAL	446,500	
			APPROPRIATION	
STATE/COUNTRY	INSTALLATION	PROJECT	REQUEST	TYPE
AUSTRALIA	RAAF Darwin	PDI: Squadron Operations Facility	26,000	NM
AUSTRALIA	RAAF Tindal	PDI: Aircraft Maintenance Support Facility	17,500	NM
AUSTRALIA	RAAF Tindal	PDI: Bomber Apron	93,000	NM
AUSTRALIA	RAAF Tindal	PDI: Squadron Operations Facility	20,000	NM
FLORIDA	MacDill	KC-46A ADAL Aircraft Corrosion Control	25,000	NM
FLORIDA	MacDill	KC-46A ADAL Aircraft Maintenance Hangar	27,000	NM
FLORIDA	MacDill	KC-46A ADAL Apron & Hydrant Fueling Pits	61,000	NM
FLORIDA	MacDill	KC-46A ADAL Fuel System Maintenance Dock	18,000	NM
GEORGIA	Robins	Battle Management Combined Operations Complex	115.000	NM
GUAM	Joint Region Marianas	PDI: North Aircraft Parking Ramp. Inc 1	109.000	NM
JAPAN	Kadena	Helicopter Rescue Operations Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3	46,000	NM
LOUISIANA	Barksdale	Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 3	112,000	NM
MISSISSIPPI	Columbus	T-7A Ground Based Training System Facility	30,000	NM
MISSISSIPPI	Columbus	T-7A Unit Maintenance Training Facility	9,500	NM
NORWAY	Rygge	EDI: DABS-FEV Storage	88,000	NM
NORWAY	Rygge	EDI: Munitions Storage Area	31,000	NM
OKLAHOMA	Tinker	KC-46A 3-Bay Depot Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3	78,000	NM
PHILLIPINES	Basa	PDI: Transient Aircraft Parking Apron	35,000	NM
SOUTH DAKOTA	Ellsworth	B-21 Fuel System Maintenance Dock	75,000	NM
SOUTH DAKOTA	Ellsworth	B-21 Phase Hangar	160,000	NM
SOUTH DAKOTA	Ellsworth	B-21 Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 2	160,000	NM
SPAIN	Moron	EDI: Munitions Storage Area	26,000	NM
UNITED KINGDOM	RAF Fairford	EDI: RADR Storage Facility	47,000	NM
UNITED KINGDOM	RAF Lakenheath	EDI: RADR Storage Facility	28,000	NM
UTAH	Hill	F-35 T-7A East Campus Infrastructure	82,000	NM
WYOMING	FE Warren	GBSD Integrated Command Center, Inc 2	27,000	NM
WYOMING	FE Warren	GBSD Integrated Training Center	85,000	NM

WYOMING	FE Warren	GBSD Missile Handling Complex, Inc 2	28,000	NM
		New Mission TOTAL:	1,659,000	
WORLDWIDE UNSPECIFIED	Various Locations	Planning and Design	434,914	P&D
WORLDWIDE UNSPECIFIED	Various Locations	Unspecified Minor Military Construction	64,900	UMMC
		Central Program TOTAL:	499,814	
		Active AF Program TOTAL:	2,605,314	

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 INSTALLATION INDEX

INSTALLATION	COMMAND	STATE/COUNTRY	PAGE
JB ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON	PACAF	ALASKA	15
RAAF DARWIN	PACAF	AUSTRALIA	155
RAAF TINDAL	PACAF	AUSTRALIA	160
		COMMONWEALTH	
TINIAN	PACAF	OF THE NORTHERN	175
		MARIANAS ISLANDS	
MACDILL	AMC	FLORIDA	24
PATRICK	USSF	FLORIDA	41
ROBINS	ACC	GEORGIA	61
JOINT REGION MARIANAS	PACAF	GUAM	198
KADENA	PACAF	JAPAN	206
BARKSDALE	AFGSC	LOUISIANA	69
HANSCOM	AFMC	MASSACHUSETTS	78
COLUMBUS	AETC	MISSISSIPPI	90
RYGGE	USAFE	NORWAY	224
TINKER	AFMC	OKLAHOMA	99
BASA	PACAF	PHILLIPINES	233
ELLSWORTH	AFGSC	SOUTH DAKOTA	107
MORON	USAFE	SPAIN	238
JBSA-LACKLAND	AETC	TEXAS	125
RAF FAIRFORD	USAFE	UNITED KINGDOM	244
RAF LAKENHEATH	USAFE	UNITED KINGDOM	249
HILL	AFMC	UTAH	131
FE WARREN	AFGSC	WYOMING	137

ACC – AIR COMBAT COMMAND AETC – AIR EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND AFGSC – AIR FORCE GLOBAL STRIKE COMMAND AFMC – AIR FORCE MATERIEL COMMAND AMC – AIR MOBILITY COMMAND PACAF – PACIFIC AIR FORCES USAFE – UNITED STATES AIR FORCE – EUROPE USSF – UNITED STATES SPACE FORCE

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 SPECIAL PROGRAM CONSIDERATIONS

ECONOMIC CONSIDERATIONS

An economic evaluation has been accomplished for all projects costing over 2 million dollars where viable options existed and the results are addressed in the individual DD Forms 1391.

DESIGN FOR ACCESSIBILITY OF PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED PERSONNEL

In accordance with Public Law 90-480 provisions for physically handicapped personnel will be provided for, where appropriate, in the design of facilities included in this program.

ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT

In accordance with Section 102(2)(c) of the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 (PL 91-190), the environmental impact analysis process (EIAP) has been completed or is actively underway for all projects in the Air Force FY 2024 Military Construction Program.

EVALUATION OF FLOOD PLAINS AND WETLANDS

All projects in the program have been evaluated for compliance with Executive Orders 11988 *Flood Plain Management* and 11990 *Protection of Wetlands* and the Flood Plain Management Guidelines of U.S. Water Resources Council. Projects have been sited to avoid or reduce the risk of flood loss; minimize the impact of floods on human safety, health and welfare; preserve and enhance the natural and beneficial values of wetlands; and minimize the destruction, loss or degradation of wetlands.

OVERSEAS OPERATIONS COSTS (OOC)

The Department of the Air Force supports the President's European Deterrence Initiative (EDI) to help increase the capability of U.S. allies and partners. A key enabler for contingency options is sufficiently robust infrastructure at key locations to support military activities.

The FY 2024 Overseas Operations Costs accounted for in the base budget total \$220,000,000, and are as follows:

• DABS-FEV Storage and Munitions Storage Area at Rygge Air Base, Munitions Storage Area at Moron Air Base, RADR Storage Facility at Royal Air Force Fairford and the RADR Storage Facility at Royal Air Force Lakenheath. These requirements are enduring in theater that will likely remain after combat operations cease.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 CONGRESSIONAL REPORTING REQUIREMENTS

1. STATEMENTS ON NATO ELIGIBILITY

These are in response to the requirement in the FY 1988 Senate Appropriations Committee Report, 100-200, page 13, and are included in the appropriate project justification.

2. <u>NEW AND CURRENT MISSION ACTIVITIES</u>

The FY 1989 Senate Appropriations Committee Report, 100-380, pages 10 and 11, identified a requirement to include an exhibit in the budget justification books that displayed required projects in two separate categories: New Mission and Current Mission. The CM (current mission) or NM (new mission) designation, which follows the project on the listing at page 10, identifies each project as new or current mission. Additionally, each justification in Block 11 of the DD Form 1391 indicates whether the project supports a new or current mission.

3. <u>REAL PROPERTY ADMINISTRATION</u>

The FY 1977 House Appropriations Committee Report, 104-591, page 11, requested the Department to provide the real property maintenance backlog at all installations for which there is a requested construction project. Each DD Form 1390 reflects this information in block 12. In addition, the report requested all troop housing requests to show all real property maintenance conducted in the past two years and all future requirements for unaccompanied housing at that installation. Each DD Form 1391 for troop housing reflects this information in block 11.

4. METRIC CONVERSION

The FY 1999 House Appropriation Committee Report, 105-578, page 11, requested the Department to ensure that any Form 1390/1391, which is presented as justification in metric measurement, shall include parenthetically the English measurement. Each DD Form 1391 reflects the metric and English equivalent in block 11.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 APPROPRIATION SOUGHT FOR PREVIOUSLY AUTHORIZED PROJECTS

APPROPRIATIONS SOUGHT FOR FY19 AUTHORIZATIONS

In the FY2024 President's Budget, the Department is requesting appropriation in the amount of \$70.0 million total for one project that was authorized in the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2019 (P.L. 115-232). MIT-Lincoln Lab (West Lab CSL/MIF) at Hanscom Air Force Base was authorized, and the Department is requesting the amount be appropriated as specified in this budget estimate.

APPROPRIATIONS SOUGHT FOR FY20 AUTHORIZATIONS

In the FY2024 President's Budget, the Department is requesting appropriation in the amount of \$78.0 million total for three projects that were authorized in the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2020 (P.L. 116-92). Fuel Tanks with Pipeline and Hydrant System, Airfield Development Phase 1 and Parking Apron projects at Tinian were authorized and the Department is requesting the amounts be appropriated as specified in this budget estimate.

APPROPRIATIONS SOUGHT FOR FY22 AUTHORIZATIONS

In the FY2024 President's Budget, the Department is requesting appropriation in the amount of \$427.0 million total for eight projects that were authorized in the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2022 (P.L. 117-81). Aircraft Maintenance Support Facility at RAAF Tindal, Child Development Center at Joint Base San Antonio-Lackland, Extend Runway 16/34 at Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson, Helicopter Rescue Operations Maintenance Hangar at Kadena Air Base, KC-46A 3-Bay Depot Maintenance Hangar at Tinker Air Force Base, Squadron Operations Facility at RAAF Darwin, Squadron Operations Facility at RAAF Tindal and a Weapons Generation Facility (WGF) at Barksdale Air Force Base were authorized and the Department is requesting the amounts be appropriated as specified in this budget estimate.

APPROPRIATIONS SOUGHT FOR FY23 AUTHORIZATIONS

In the FY2024 President's Budget, the Department is requesting appropriation in the amount of \$272.0 million total for five projects were authorized in the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2023 (P.L. 117-263). B-21 Weapons Generation Facility (WGF) at Ellsworth Air Force Base, Consolidated Communications Center at Patrick Air Force Base, Ground Based Strategic Deterrent (GBSD) Integrated Command Center at FE Warren Air Force Base, GBSD Missile Handling Complex at FE Warren Air Force Base and the Theater Aircraft Corrosion Control Center at Kadena Air Base were authorized and the Department is requesting the amounts be appropriated as specified in this budget estimate.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM FISCAL YEAR 2024 APPROPRIATION LANGUAGE

FY2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION AIR FORCE

For acquisition, construction, installation and equipment of temporary or permanent public works, military installations, facilities, and real property of the Air Force as currently authorized by law, \$2,605,314,000 to remain available until September 30, 2028: Provided that, of this amount, not to exceed \$434,914,000 shall be available for study, planning, design, and architect and engineer services, as authorized by law, unless the Secretary of the Air Force determines that additional obligations are necessary for such purposes and notifies the Committees on Appropriations of both Houses of Congress of his determination and the reason therefor.

1. COMPONENT AIR FO	ORCE	FY	2024	I. COMPONENT AIR FORCE2. DATE (YYYYMMDD)20230301						(yyyymmdd) D1	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. COMMAND JOINT BASE ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON, ALASKA PACIFIC AIR FORCES					5. AREA COST						
		(4)		NT			T0	(2		TD.	1.94
6. PERSONNEL		OFFICER									(4) TOTAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	792	4,858	1,866	0	0	0	320	1,642	272	9,750
b. END FY	b. END FY 792 4,858 1,866 0 0 0 320								1,642	272	9,750
7. INVENTORY DA	TA (\$000)										
a. TOTAL ACREA	AGE										78,697
b. INVENTORY T	OTAL AS OF 30-SH	EP-22									14,866,526.00
c. AUTHORIZATI	ON NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY									350,000.00
d. AUTHORIZATIO	ON REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	RAM								0.00
e. AUTHORIZATIO	ON INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING PI	ROGRAM								201,000.00
f. PLANNED IN N	EXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING DI	EFICIENCY										263,000.00
h. GRAND TOT	AL										15,680,526.00
8. PROJECTS REQ	UESTED IN THIS F	PROGRAM							r		
	а	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIGI	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE	- 1 - 1		(3) SCOPE		(\$0)00)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
111-111	EXTEND RU	JNWAY 1 NC 3	6/34,		40,481 SN	Ν	107	,500	06	5/19	07/21
9. FUTURE PROJECTION OF M	CTS ITEGRATED TES	T AND T	RAINING	CENTER	R (7,849 S	M/\$201,00	00)				
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS JBER is home to the 3rd Wing (3WG), HQ Alaskan Command, HQ U.S. Army Alaska, Alaskan NORAD Region, and 11th Air Force. Its mission provides air supremacy, surveillance, worldwide airlift, and agile combat support forces to project global power and global reach and training and readiness oversight responsibilities for Army Force Generation in Alaska. It is host to an operations group with squadrons of E-3B, C-17, F-22A and C-12 aircraft, as well as 15 tenant units including the Air Force Reserve's 477th Fighter Group, among others. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 											

15

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA								
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE									
JOINT BASE ELMENDO	DRF-RICHARDSON								
ALASKA	LE BASE SITE #1		PD1:	PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3					
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	6. CATEGORY COD	E 7.	PROJEC	T NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	111-111		FXSE	3143004	AUTH: 0	APPR: 107,500			
	9. (COST ES	TIMATES						
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	COST			
					(\$)	(\$000)			
PRIMARY FACILITIES						70,640			
RUNWAY (111-111)	ADD		SM	40,481	355	(14,371)			
TAXIWAY (112-211)	ADD		SM	54,219	428	(23,206)			
RUNWAY (111-111)	ALTER		SM	98,875	94	(9,294)			
TAXIWAY (112-211)	ALTER		SM	18,471	156	(2,881)			
ARMING AND DISARM	ING PADS (116-661)	ALTER	SM	10,904	216	(2,355)			
OVERRUN, PAVED (1	11-115) ADD		SM	13,936	227	(3,163)			
OVERRUN, PAVED (1	11-115) ALTER SHOUL	der,	SM	8,124	36	(292)			
PAVED (116-642) A	DD	SM	62,553	153	(9,571)				
SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642) ALTER AIRF	IELD	SM	66,936	62	(4,150)			
LIGHTING VAULT (1	36-668)		EA	1		(1,357)			
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					154,201			
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(115,511)			
FENCING			LS			(949)			
UTILTIES			LS			(11,492)			
PAVEMENTS - ROAD			LS			(3,256)			
AIRFIELD LIGHTING	AND SIGNAGE GENERA	TORS	LS			(12,347)			
INSTRUMENT LANDIN	G SYSTEM INFRASTRUC	TURE	KW	540	548	(296)			
ENVIRONMENTAL REM	EDIATION		LS			(1,095)			
			LS			(9,255)			
SUBTOTAL						224,841			
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)					11,242			
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	Т					236,083			
SUPERVISION, INSPE	CTION AND OVERHEAD	(6.5%)				15,345			
TOTAL REQUEST						251,428			
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDED)					251,000			
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)				(1,255)			
10. DESCRIPTION add supporting arm/disarm pad, system. Runway	OF PROPOSED CONS taxiways, as well lighting vault, alteration include	TRUCTIO as pro airfiel es repa	N: Extended and a constant of	end existi shoulders, nting, and existing r	ng Runway grading, instrumen unway surf	16/34 and drainage, t landing face. Site			

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE JOINT BASE ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON ELMENDORF AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3 ALASKA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) FXSB143004 AUTH: 0 APPR: 107,500 91211F 111-111 improvements include extensive excavation, hauling, and dumping due to site topography. A portion of the existing runway shall be regraded to raise the centerline profile to reduce earthwork for the runway extension. Site improvements also include removal/re-installation of airfield perimeter fencing and relocation and upgrade of aircraft arresting system. Utility work includes reconfiguring water, electrical, gas, storm water, and communication infrastructure. Road pavement work includes rerouting Airlifter Drive with a new connection to an existing road. Install new airfield lighting vault, airfield lighting, and signs; and upgrade existing lights/signs pursuant to Unified Facilities Criteria 3-535-01 in order for Runway 16 to support precision instrument approach. Lighting and sign upgrade applies to entire length of Runway 16/34, as well as to new taxiways that connect to runway extension. New airfield lighting includes runway centerline lights; touch down zone lights for Runway 16 approach; and visible and infrared assault landing zone lights. Relocate threshold of Runway 34 to allow installation of localizer for instrument landing system. Install generators to provide backup power for airfield lighting and instrument landing system as authorized by Air Force Instruction 32-1062. Environmental remediation includes wetland mitigation of the area in the vicinity of Fish and Triangle Lakes. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons 11. Requirement: 326,902 SM Adequate: 187,546 SM Substandard: 98,875 SM

PROJECT: Extend Runway 16/34

REQUIREMENT: This project will extend Runway 16/34 to support an increase in safety and operational capabilities and accommodate the Federal Aviation Agency's increased opposite direction operations restrictions at Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson. The project will require significant earth movement to extend the runway and comply with Unified Facilities Code 3-260-01 criteria. The runway extension requires the construction of supporting taxiways, shoulders, overrun, and an arm/disarm pad. In addition, the

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION	SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE						
JOINT BASE ELMENI								
ELMENDORF AIR FOR	RCE BASE SITE #1	PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3						
ALASKA								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)					
91211F	111-111 FXSB143004 AUTH: 0 APPR: 107,500							
extension involves rerouting Airlifter Drive to the north and updating additional airfield lighting per Unified Facility Code 3-353-01. The								

proposed action is necessary because there are current safety, operational, and training shortfalls with the existing runways at Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson.

CURRENT SITUATION: Elmendorf Airfield supports permanently assigned F-22, E-3, C-17, and C-12 aircraft, as well as transient C-5, KC-10, and KC-135 aircraft. The north-south runway (Runway 16/34) is 7,500 feet long by 150 feet wide. Due to its short length, large aircraft operating from this runway have a weight restriction that severely limits their ability to carry cargo and fuel. This results in an over-reliance on Runway 06. Therefore, when Runway 06 is closed or unusable for any reason (construction, emergency during takeoff or landing, winds out of limits, etc.), large aircraft operations experience severe mission degradation. On average, Runway 06 is closed one month during the summer for necessary annual repairs due to operating in an arctic location. The current situation imposes serious safety concerns for missions at Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson. The 2008 Alaska National Airspace System Review identified only one safety concern: conflicts between Elmendorf Runway 06 arrivals and civilian aircraft operating through Ted Stevens Anchorage International Airport. The 2008 Review recommended Elmendorf use Runway 16 as their primary runway; however, this is not possible due to its short length. There have also been a number of near midair collisions, specifically with general aviation traffic from Merrill Field that operates above and below the approach corridor to Runway 06. Without meticulous pre-flight planning, a catastrophic collision could happen. Since January 2016, Air Force pilots have filed 23 Hazardous Air Traffic Reports with the Air Force Safety Center, most of which resulted from getting too close to general aviation traffic while flying approaches to Runway 06. This poses a substantial risk of fatality to military flight crews, civilian pilots, and passengers, in addition to the operational and financial loss from aircraft destruction. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without this runway extension, the missions at Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson will be operating in unsafe conditions, as documented in the 2008 Alaska National Airspace System Review and the 23 Hazardous Air Traffic Reports, which could result in serious crash consequences including human casualties and loss of mission critical

aircraft. In addition, whenever Runway 06 is closed, large aircraft operations are severely restricted by the shorter secondary runway limiting Joint Base Elmendorf-Richardson's capacity to project power into the Indo-Pacific Command Area of Responsibility (INDOPACOM AOR). If Runway 06 was to be shut down for any reason during an INDOPACOM AOR contingency, Joint Base

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE JOINT BASE ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON ELMENDORF AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3 ALASKA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 111-111 AUTH: 0 APPR: 107,500 91211F FXSB143004 Elmendorf-Richardson would not be a reliable logistics gateway to the Pacific. Canceled missions, safety problems, and loss of training will result in operational failure. ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084 Facility Requirements and Unified Facilities Criteria 3-260-01 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. An approved Economic Analysis determined new construction as the only viable option to meet this requirement. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center or the United States Army Corps of Engineers. Costs for Supporting Facilities in Block 9 exceed Primary Facilities by more than 25% due to higher terrain elevation at the north end of Runway 16/34; consequently, this site condition necessitates extensive earthwork. Expansion of the runway to the south is not feasible due to existing offbase residential developments, an existing railroad, and protected natural resources. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. 673d Air Base Wing Civil Engineer: (907) 552-3007. RUNWAY (111-111) Add: 40,481 SM = 435,734 Square Feet; TAXIWAY (112-211) Add: 54,219 SM = 583,608 Square Feet; RUNWAY (111-111) Alter: 98,875 SM = 1,064,282 Square Feet; TAXIWAY (112-211) Alter: 18,471 SM = 198,820 Square Feet; ARMING AND DISARMING PADS (116-661): 10,904 SM = 117,370 Square Feet; OVERRUN, PAVED (111-115) Add: 13,936 SM = 150,006 Square Feet; OVERRUN, PAVED (111-115) Alter: 8,124 SM = 87,446 Square Feet; SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642) Add: 62,553 SM = 673,315 Square Feet; SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642) Alter: 66,936 SM = 720,493 Square Feet.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION	ITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
JOINT BASE ELMEN	DORF-RICHARDSON								
ELMENDORF AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3									
ALASKA									
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PR	OJECT COST (\$000)					
91211F	111-111	FXSB143004	AUTH:	0 APPR: 107,500					
JOINT USE CERTI	FICATION: This facili	ty can be used by o	ther co	mponents on					
an "as availab	ole" basis; however,	the scope of the	projec	t is based					
on Air Force re	equirements.								
12. SUPPLEMENTA	L DATA:								
a. Estimated	Design Data:								
(1) Status:	:								
(a) Type	of Design		Des	sign-Bid-Build					
(b) Date	Design Started			10-JUN-19					
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates	Used to develop cost	ts	YES					
(d) Perce	ent Complete as of 01	JAN 2023		100%					
(e) Date	35% Designed			30-MAR-20					
(f) Date	Design Complete			30-SEP-21					
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle an	alysis was/will be	perform	ed YES					
(2) Basis:									
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Des	ign		NO					
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Rece	ntly Used		N/A					
(3) Total	Cost (c) = (a) + (b) o	r (d) + (e)		(\$000)					
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and Sp	ecifications		14,880					
(b) All	Other Design Costs			2,310					
(c) Tota	1			17,190					
(d) Cont	ract			11,190					
(e) In-h	ouse			6,000					
(4) Constr	uction Contract Award			22-JUL					
(5) Constr	uction Start			22-AUG					
(6) Constr	uction Completion			26-JAN					
b.Equipment a	associated with this pr	coject provided from	a other	appropriations:					
		FIS	CALYEAR						
		APP	ROPRIAT	ED COST					
EQUIPMENT NOMEN	ICLATURE PROCURIN	G APPROP OR	REQUEST	'ED (\$000)					
INSTRUMENT LAND	ING SYSTEM 30	30	2025	1,255					

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE								
JOINT BASE ELMENDORF-RICHARDSON								
ELMENDORF AIR FOR	CE BASE SITE #1	PDI: EXTEND RUNWA	PDI: EXTEND RUNWAY 16/34, INC 3					
ALASKA								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$00						
91211F	111-111	FXSB143004 AUTH: 0 APPR: 107,5						

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriation Summary:

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY2022 Enacted	251,000	79,000	79,000
Cost Variation MAY 22	84,484	0	0
FY2023 Enacted	0	100,000	100,000
FY2024 Budget Request	0	107,500	107,500
Total	335,484		286,500

Project: PDI: Extend Runway 16/34, Inc 3, JB Elmendorf-Richardson

Project Spending Plan

As of: 21-Feb-23 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDI	NG	OBLIGATION		OUTLAYS		
Dec-21	(note	1)	(not	te 2)	(r	note 3)	
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Dec-21	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-22	79,000	79,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-22	-	79,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-22	-	79,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-22	-	79,000	-	-	-	-	
May-22	-	79,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-22	-	79,000	-	-	-	-	
Jul-22	-	79,000	75,788	75,788	1,000	1,000	
Aug-22	-	79,000	803	76,591	4,000	5,000	
Sep-22	-	79,000	803	77,394	9,000	14,000	
Oct-22	100,000	179,000	803	78,197	9,540	23,540	
Nov-22	-	179,000	91,167	169,364	10,112	33,652	
Dec-22	-	179,000	803	170,167	10,719	44,372	
Jan-23	-	179,000	803	170,970	11,362	55,734	
Feb-23	-	179,000	803	171,773	12,044	67,778	
Mar-23	-	179,000	803	172,576	12,767	80,545	
Apr-23	-	179,000	803	173,379	12,767	93,311	
May-23	-	179,000	803	174,182	12,767	106,078	
Jun-23	-	179,000	803	174,985	12,767	118,845	
Jul-23	-	179,000	803	175,788	12,767	131,611	
Aug-23	-	179,000	803	176,591	12,767	144,378	
Sep-23	-	179,000	803	177,394	12,767	157,145	
Oct-23	107,500	286,500	803	178,197	11,490	168,635	
Nov-23	-	286,500	87,425	265,622	10,341	178,976	
Dec-23	-	286,500	803	266,425	9.307	188.282	
Jan-24	-	286,500	803	267,228	8.376	196,659	
Feb-24	-	286,500	803	268.031	7,539	204,197	
Mar-24	-	286,500	803	268,834	6,785	210,982	
Apr-24	-	286,500	803	269,637	6,106	217,088	
May-24	-	286,500	803	270,440	5,496	222,584	
Jun-24	-	286,500	803	271,243	4,946	227,530	
Jul-24	-	286,500	803	272,046	4,451	231,981	
Aug-24	-	286,500	803	272,849	4,006	235,988	
Sep-24	-	286,500	803	273,652	3,606	239,593	
Oct-24	-	286,500	803	274,455	3,606	243,199	
Nov-24	-	286,500	803	275,258	3,606	246,805	
Dec-24	-	286,500	803	276,061	3,606	250,411	
Jan-25	-	286,500	803	276,864	3,606	254,016	
Feb-25	-	286,500	803	277.667	3,606	257.622	
Mar-25	-	286,500	803	278,470	3.606	261,228	
Apr-25	-	286,500	803	279,273	3.606	264.833	
May-25	-	286,500	803	280,076	3,245	268,078	
Jun-25	-	286,500	803	280,879	2,921	270,999	
Jul-25	-	286.500	803	281.682	2.629	273.628	
Aug-25	-	286,500	803	282,485	2,366	275,993	
Sep-25	-	286,500	803	283,288	2,129	278,122	
Oct-25	-	286,500	803	284.091	2,129	280,251	
Nov-25	-	286,500	803	284.894	2,129	282,381	
Dec-25	-	286,500	803	285.697	2,129	284,510	
Jan-26	-	286,500	803	286,500	1,867	286,500	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2022.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in July 2022 and contract completion Jan 2026; duration 43 months. Outlay rate reflects rapid purchase of materials upon award and extensive earthwork during the first winter, followed by seasonally appropriate work through construction completion.



PDI: Extend Runway 16/34, Inc 3, JB Elmendorf-Richardson

1. COMPONENT		[2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIRF	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA			TION PF	ROGRA	N	202303	01
	OKCL									202303	01
3. INSTALLATION	I AND LOCATION			I	4. COM	MAND	COMMAN	- m		5. AREA COST	
MAUDILL AIR F	ORCE BASE, FLU	KIDA		I	AIK WC	JDILITIV	JUNIMAT	ND			0.88
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	INT	(;	2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) TOTAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	295	295 1,967 441 0 0 0 2,881 205 1.967 441 0 0 0 2,881							1,379	10,830
b. END FY		295	1,967	441	0	0	0	2,881	3,867	1,379	10,830
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)		••			······································			······································		
a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										5,866
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	P-22							<u> </u>		2,773,649.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	TION NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY							ļ		3,100.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	XAM (MA)						ļ		131,000.00
e. AUTHORIZATI	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM						<u> </u>		0.00
f. PLANNED IN I	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS							<u> </u>		0.00
g. REMAINING I	DEFICIENCY										392,500.00
		BOORAN									3,300,249.00
8. PRUJECIO NEV		CATEGO	nv.				<u> </u>		T		N OTATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PRO I			ſ			ם. ט (\$(0 S1 000)	(1) 5	U. DESIG	
					(0,000) -		.		(1) -		
211-159	CORROSION	L AIKUR <u>I CONTE</u> I AIRCI	AFI <u>ROL</u>	 	1,050 SN	Л	25,0	25,000		/22	06/23
211-111	MAINTENAN	ICE HAN	JGAR		1,050 SM	1	27,0	27,000 05		/22 06/23	
211-179	KC-46A ADAL MAINTENA	FUEL SY	YSTEM DCK	 	1,050 SM	1	18,000 05		05/	/22	06/23
113-321	KC-46A ADA HYDRANT F	AL APRC UELING)N & PITS	2	21,953 SN	Л	61,0	000	05/22		06/23
9. FUTURE PROJE	ECTS								L		
N/A	9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A										
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS MacDill Air Force Base includes 28 associate units from all branches of service to include U.S. Central Command, U.S. Special Operations Command, and the 927th Air Refueling Wing. The 6th Air Refueling Wing is organized into five groups: Operations, Maintenance, Mission Support, Medical, and the Wing Staff. The presence of these two unified commands and other Mission Teammates creates a unique multi- service community at MacDill, with all branches of service represented. MacDill is an Air Force Base, but it is also home to many soldiers, sailors, Marines and coast guardsman. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES 											
N/A	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	UES							

1 COMPONENT							2	חשת
ALD FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023						
AIR FORCE								
3. INSTALLATION, S	4. E	. PROJECT TITLE						
MACDILL AIR FORCE	BASE		KC-4	6A ADA	L AIRCRAFT	CORRO	SION	CONTROL
MACDILL AIR FORCE : FLORIDA	BASE	SITE #1						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	:	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJEC	T NUMBER	8. PR	OJECT	COST (\$000)
41221F		211-159		NVZR2	44601		25	,000
		9. COST	EST	IMATES				
	I	TEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT ((\$)	OST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES								20,559
ADD AIRCRAFT COR	ROSI	ON CONTROL (211-159)		SM	1,050	9	,737	(10,224)
ALTER AIRCRAFT CO	ORROS	SION CONTROL (211-159)		SM	6,476	1	.555	(10,070)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACI	ILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS	LS	·			(265)
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES							2,121
SITE PREPARATION				LS				(1,720)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS	5			LS				(19)
UTILITIES				LS				(382)
SUBTOTAL								22,680
CONTINGENCY (5%)								1,134
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	т							23,814
SUPERVISION, INSPE	стіо	N AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)						1,548
DESIGN DURING CONS	TRUC	TION (0.6% OF SUBTOTA	L)					136
TOTAL REQUEST								25 , 498
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDED)						25,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER A	PPROPRIATIONS (NON-AD	D)					(850)
10. DESCRIPTION	OF E	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	. Thi	s proj	ect will c	onstruc	t an	extension
to allow full-in c	capak	pility for the KC-46A	airc	raft a	nd alter w	ithin e	xisti	.ng
corrosion control	hang	gar to enable corrosic	on co	ntrol	operations	for th	e KC-	46A. The
installation of a	-ocal + - i 1	door with an ovtonsi	(IIIg ion t	ntiine) SIde of mmodato KC	_167 + >	igar u	o enable
meet upward door c	rlear	ance requirements (unstr	uction	of the ha	ngar ex	tensi	on
includes a reinfor	ced	foundation, concrete	floo	r slab	, structur	al stee	l fra	me with
metal siding façad	le, h	angar doors with wind	lows,	and a	built-up	roof. A	ltera	tion work
includes interior	renc	ovations to accommodat	te co	rrosio	n control,	compos	ite,	paint,
and sheet metal sh	nops	and wash rack operation	lons	on the	first flo	or. Als	o inc	luded is
an alteration of t	he i	nterior wall nearest	to t	he air	craft nose	to ach	ieve	minimum
safety clearance,	addi	tion of a fire protec	ction	syste	m to the h	angar b	ay,	
reconfiguration of	: lic	phting, a fall restrai	int s	ystem	to accommo	date KC	-46A	aircraft,
and replacement of	: exi	sting Heating, Ventil	Latio	n, and	Air Condi	tioning	chil	lers and
include installati	or el	ecurical paneis. The	proj from	tho f	ire suppro	e impro	vemei	ILS, LO
Hangar 1. relocati	on c	of a privatized water	main	on th	e fliahtli:	ne side	of t	he
hangar, and all of	her	supporting work neces	ssarv	to ma	ke a comple	ete and	usah	ole
facility. Addition	facility. Additional site preparation is required for any soil/sediment or ground							

Page No.

water that is disturbed during construction to adhere to the MacDill Environmental Restoration Program Contaminated Media Disposal Guidelines document. Soil/sediment

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA **MARCH** 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT CORROSION CONTROL MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 41221F 211-159 NVZR244601 25,000

being removed during construction must be containerized or stockpiled, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Groundwater being removed (dewatering) during construction must be containerized, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Additional site preparation includes hangar slab demo and excavation around tension ties and hangar foundation elements. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements.

Air Conditioning: 50 Tons

11. Requirement: 1,050 SM Adequate: 0 Substandard: 6,476 SM

SM PROJECT: KC-46A ADAL Corrosion Control

REQUIREMENT: The Air Force designated MacDill Air Force Base as the preferred alternative for the sixth KC-46A Main Operating Base 6 in support of Air Mobility Command's mission. A hangar extension is required to completely enclose the aircraft. An adequately sized and configured corrosion control hangar is required for aircraft inspection, corrosion treating, corrosion repair, and aircraft wash operations. These maintenance actions are necessary to prevent aircraft damage and maintain protective coating/corrosion control systems for the KC-46A. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The corrosion control hangar does not meet the 3 Meter (10 Linear Feet) "clearance top of tail" (un-jacked) requirement and the corrosion control shops are undersized. In addition, the fire suppression system does not meet the 2021 International Fire Code, Unified Facilities Criteria 03-600-01 Fire Protection Engineering for Facilities, or address the fire safety deficiencies according to Air Force Instruction 32-1041 Planning and Programming Fire Safety Deficiency Correction Projects. The interior electrical panels are 21 years old, and are failing. The Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning chillers are over 14 years old and have come to the end of their useful life. Lighting and fall restraint system in the hangar bay are configured for KC-135 aircraft and does not meet KC-46 airframe requirements. The initial operational capability will limit the use of the existing hangar to a KC-46 nose dock configuration limited by weather conditions. In addition all aircraft maintenance will be suspended when lightning is within five (5) miles of the hangar. This project is part of the MacDill Main Operating Base 6 beddown for the new KC-46A tanker weapon system.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without the hangar extension project, the KC-46A will not be fully enclosed. Also, an adequate corrosion control facility will not be available to support aircraft corrosion control requirements and negatively impact aircraft sortie production rates due to inadequate maintenance. Furthermore, the facility, aircraft and maintenance personnel will continue to operate at risk due to the lack of fire suppression in the hangar bay, inadequate lighting, improperly configured fall restraint system, and antiquated electrical panels. Facility air quality and temperature and humidity control will continue to suffer due to poorly functioning

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT CORROSION CONTROL MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 41221F 211-159 NVZR244601 25,000

heating, ventilation, and air conditioning chillers.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, and shall employ the standard facility design Air Force Corrosion Control/Fuel Cell Maintenance Hangar Facility. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter and new construction. Add/alter is the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life- cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood- susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a mission-critical facility. The facility and any flood- susceptible utilities will be constructed a minimum of three feet above the 100-year flood elevation. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

6th Air Refueling Wing Base Civil Engineer: (813) 828-3577

Add Aircraft Corrosion Control: 1,050 SM = 11,302 Square Feet;

Alter Aircraft Corrosion Control: 6,476 SM = 69,707 Square Feet.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: Mission requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use by other components.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT CORROSION CONTROL							
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST							
41221F		25,000					
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:							
(1) Status.	esign Data.						
(a) Type	of Design		Desi	an-Bid-Build			
(b) Date	Design Started		2001	09-MAY-22			
(c) Param	etric Cost Estimates U	used to develop costs		YES			
(d) Perce	nt Complete as of 01 J	IAN 2023		65%			
(e) Date	35% Designed			15-AUG-22			
(f) Date	Design Complete			30-ллл-23			
(g) Energ	v Study/Life-Cycle ana	ulvsis was/will be peu	rformed	YES			
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1 1, 1						
(2) Basis:							
(a) Stand	NO						
(b) Where Design Was Most Recently Used N/							
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e) $($000)$							
(a) Production of Plans and Specifications 1,500							
(b) All Other Design Costs 750							
(c) Total 2,250							
(d) Contract 1							
(e) In-ho	(e) In-house 375						
(4) Construc	tion Contract Award			24-APR			
(5) Construc	24-MAY						
(6) Construc	26-AUG						
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:							
EQUIPMENT	NOMENCLATURE	PROCURING APPROP	FISCAL YEA APPROPRIAT OR REQUEST	R ED COST ED (\$000)			
FURNITURE	700						
COMMUNICAT	ION EQUIPMENT	3400	2026	150			

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023					DATE ARCH 2023	
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE IN A COLL AIR FORCE BASE IN ACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA			4. PROJECT TITLE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PRC	JECT	NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000)	
41221F	211-111	1	WZR24	14602	:	27,000	
	9. COST	ESTIM	ATES				
ITEM				QUANTITY	UNIT COSI (\$)	COST (\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIES						22,430	
ADD HANGAR, MAINT	ENANCE (211-111)		SM	1,050	9,844	(10,336)	
ALTER HANGAR, MAI	NTENANCE (211-111)		SM	6 , 478	1,826	5 (11,829)	
CYBERSECURITY OF 3	FACILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS	LS			(265)	
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES					2,026	
SITE PREPARATION			LS			(1,640)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(73)	
UTILITIES			LS			(313)	
SUBTOTAL						24,456	
CONTINGENCY (5%)						1,223	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						25 ,679	
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)						1,669	
DESIGN DURING CONSTRUCTION (0.6% OF SUBTOTAL)						147	
TOTAL REQUEST					27,495		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)						27,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON-AD	DD)				(850)	
aircraft maintenance hangar to allow full- in aircraft maintenance (including brake/hydraulic repair) capability for the KC-46A aircraft. The addition will be located on the southwest (flightline) side of the hangar to enable installation of a tail door with an extension to accommodate KC-46A tail height and meet the upward door clearance requirements. Construction of the hangar extension includes a reinforced foundation, concrete floor slab, structural steel frame with metal siding façade, hangar doors with windows, and a built-up roof. Alteration work includes interior renovations to accommodate hydraulic/brake, boom and Wing Air Refueling Pod maintenance, and administrative shops on the first floor. Maintenance area will be established on the northeast side of the aircraft nose while Wing Air Refueling Pod storage will be established on the northwest side. Work also includes the addition of a fire protection system to the hangar bay, reconfiguration of lighting, fall restraint							
a fire protection system to the hangar bay, reconfiguration of lighting, fall restraint system to accommodate KC-46A aircraft, and replacement of existing Heating Ventilation and Air Conditioning chillers and antiquated interior electrical panels. The project includes site improvements, such as installation of underground piping from the fire suppression pump house to Hangar 4 and relocation of a privatized 6" water main on the flightline side of the hangar, and all other work necessary to make a complete and usable facility. Additional site preparation is required for any soil/sediment or ground water that is disturbed during construction to adhere to the MacDill Environmental Restoration Program Contaminated Media Disposal Guidelines document.							

Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 27,000 41221F 211-111 NVZR244602 Soil/sediment being removed during construction must be containerized or stockpiled, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Groundwater being removed (dewatering) during construction must be containerized, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Additional site preparation includes hangar slab demo and excavation around tension ties and hangar foundation elements. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. Air Conditioning: 50 Tons 11. Requirement: 1,050 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 6,478 SM **PROJECT:** KC-46A ADAL Aircraft Maintenance Hangar REQUIREMENT: The Air Force designated MacDill Air Force Base as the preferred alternative for the sixth KC-46A Main Operating Base 6 in support of Air Mobility Command's mission. A hangar extension is required to completely enclose the aircraft. An adequately sized and configured general purpose maintenance hangar with a brake/hydraulic repair function is required to support the KC-46A. This shop should

not be shared with other weapon systems because the KC-46A uses Skydrol hydraulic fluid, requiring segregation of test equipment. The facility must be able to support the assigned aircraft and provide proper fire protection systems, lighting and fall restraint system configured for KC-46A aircraft, and updated electrical panels in accordance with in accordance with Air Force Manual 32-1084 and to meet National Fire Protection Act 70 to ensure safety/protection of personnel, equipment and aircraft. A Heating Ventilation and Air Conditioning system with properly functioning chillers is required to ensure adequate air quality and temperature and humidity control in the facility. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: Currently located in Hangar 2, the existing hydraulic shop/brake shop supports the KC-135 and cannot support the KC-46A size requirements (significant increase due to boom and Wing Air Refueling Pod maintenance concepts) and new Skydrol requirement. Hangar 4 does not meet the 3 Meter (10 Linear Feet) "clearance top of tail" (un-jacked) requirement. In addition, the fire suppression system does not meet the 2018 International Fire Code, Unified Facilities Criteria 03-600-01 Fire Protection Engineering for Facilities, or address the fire safety deficiencies according to Air Force Instruction 32-1041 Planning and Programming Fire Safety Deficiency Correction Projects. The interior electrical panels are 21 years old, and are failing at a Condition Index of 61. The heating, ventilation, and air conditioning chiller was installed in 2008 and cannot meet the maintenance facility requirements. The initial operational capability will limit the use of the existing hangar to a KC-46 nose dock configuration and leaving boom and Wing Air Refueling Pod maintenance limited by weather conditions. In addition all aircraft maintenance will be suspended when lightning is within five (5) miles of the hangar.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without the hangar extension project, the KC-46A will not be fully enclosed. Also, the current hydraulic/brake shop cannot support the KC-46A hydro

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT

AIR FORCE

FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA

3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 41221F 211-111 NVZR244602 27,000

SE and Skydrol requirements. Aircraft hydraulic boom and Wing Air Refueling Pod maintenance would be severely impacted if a new hydraulic/brake shop is not built.

Furthermore, the facility, aircraft and maintenance personnel will continue to operate at risk due to the lack of fire suppression in the hangar bay, inadequate lighting, improperly configured fall restraint system, and antiquated electrical panels. Facility air quality and temperature and humidity control will continue to suffer due to poorly functioning Heating Ventilation and Air Conditioning chillers.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, and shall employ the standard facility design Air Force General Maintenance/Periodic Inspection Hangar. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter and new construction. Add/alter is the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing any flood-susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a mission-critical facility. The facility and any flood-susceptible utilities will be constructed a minimum of three feet above the 100-year flood elevation. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

6th Air Refueling Wing Base Civil Engineer: (813) 828-3577

Aircraft Maintenance Hangar: 1,050 SM = 11,302 Square Feet;

Alter Aircraft Maintenance Hangar: 6,478 SM = 69,729 Square Feet.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: Mission requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use by other components.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE								
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-46A ADAL AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$							
41221F	211-111 NVZR244602 27,000							
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:								
a. Estimated Design Data:								
(1) Status:	(1) Status:							
(a) Type of	Design		Desi	.gn-Bid-Build				
(b) Date De	sign Started			09-MAY-22				
(c) Paramet	ric Cost Estimates U	sed to develop costs		YES				
(d) Percent	Complete as of 01 J	AN 2023		65%				
(e) Date 35	% Designed			15-AUG-22				
(f) Date De	sign Complete			30-JUN-23				
(g) Energy	(g) Energy Study/Life-Cycle analysis was/will be performed YES							
(2) Basis:								
(a) Standar	No							
(b) Where Design Was Most Recently Used N/A								
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e) $($000)$								
(a) Product	(a) Production of Plans and Specifications 1,620							
(b) All Oth	All Other Design Costs 810							
(c) Total	otal 2,430							
(d) Contrac	t	2,025						
(e) In-hous	In-house 405							
(4) Constructi	on Contract Award			24-APR				
(5) Constructi	24-MAY							
(6) Constructi	on Completion			26-AUG				
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:								
FISCAL YEAR								
		2000	201251E	700				
FURNITURE FIX	700							
COMMUNICATIO	N EQUIPMENT	3400	2026	150				

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99 Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

1. COMPONENT						2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA				MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. 1			. PROJEC	PROJECT TITLE					
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE KC-			C-46A AD	AL APRON &	HYDRANT	FUE1	LING		
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 PIT: FLORIDA			PITS						
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)			OST (\$000)		
41221F		113-321		NVZR24	4605		61	61,000	
		9. CC	ST 3	ESTIMATE	S	-			
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST C (\$)		COST (\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIE	IS							42,663	
ADD APRON (113-	321)			SM	21 , 953		315	(6,915)	
ALTER APRON (11	3-32	1)		SM	65 , 856		270	(17,781)	
SHOULDER, PAVED	(11	6-642)		SM	7,829		220	(1,722)	
TAXIWAY LIGHTIN	G (1	36-667)		EA	110	29	, 750	(3,273)	
POL HYDRANT FUELING DEFUELING SYS (121-122)) OL	15	864	1, 823	(12,972)	
SUPPORTING FACILITIES								11,940	
SITE PREPARATION				LS				(1,500)	
PAVEMENTS				LS				(10,440)	
SUBTOTAL								54,603	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)								2,730	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST								57,333	
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)								3,727	
DESIGN DURING CONSTRUCTION (0.8% OF SUBTOTAL)				L)				437	
TOTAL REQUEST							61,497		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)								61,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)))				(0)	

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: On north apron, add 0.4M (15 inches) rigid pavement over base and asphalt shoulder to north apron to accommodate required KC-46A taxi and parking wingtip clearances. Also, on north apron, alter the existing asphalt to 0.4M (15 inches) rigid pavement over base. Work includes installing aircraft hydrant fueling pits and associated fuel infrastructure, to include pump house modifications to support 15 KC-46A aircraft parking spots. The project includes pavement striping, installation of two (2) nose gear mooring points, airfield lighting, communication infrastructure relocation and all other supporting work necessary to make a complete and useable facility. Additional site preparation is required for any soil/sediment or ground water that is disturbed during construction to adhere to the MacDill Environmental Restoration Program Contaminated Media Disposal Guidelines document. Soil/sediment being removed during construction must be containerized or stockpiled, then sampled for perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substance chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Groundwater being removed (dewatering) during construction must be containerized, then sampled for perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substance chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per United Facility Criteria 4-010-01 and United Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Page No.

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE KC-46A ADAL APRON & HYDRANT FUELING MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE PITS MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 41221F 113-321 NVZR244605 61,000 Requirements. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons 11. Requirement: 26,700 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 72,515 SM **PROJECT:** KC-46A ADAL Apron & Hydrant Fueling Pits REQUIREMENT: The primary mission of MacDill Air Force Base is to provide aerial refueling capabilities and airlift support anywhere in the world using existing KC-135 aircraft, thereby ensuring global reach for the U.S. Air Force. North Apron supports this mission by providing access to the taxiways, parking, and fueling of assigned aircraft, as well as transient aircraft. The Air Force designated MacDill Air Force Base as the preferred alternative for the sixth KC-46A Main Operating Base. In accordance with Air Force Manual 32-1084, 15 KC-46A parking spots are required along with hydrant fueling pits at each spot. The parking spots and taxi lanes must sustain a maximum KC-46A Aircraft ramp weight of 417,500 pounds. Also, all 15 parking spots must be configured taxi-in/out. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement. CURRENT SITUATION: The existing north apron is not configured to support 15 KC-46A parking spots with sufficient wingtip, jet blast separation, and taxi-in/taxi-out capability. Also, the proposed area for parking spots has insufficient weight bearing capacity. Furthermore, the existing aircraft hydrant fueling system is not properly configured to support KC-46A aircraft. This project is part of the MacDill Main Operating Base 6 Beddown for the new KC-46A tanker weapon system. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The successful beddown and full operational capability of the KC-46A aircraft cannot occur until completion of the apron and hydrant project alterations. The use of multiple tanker trucks to fill KC-46A aircraft will extend refueling time and associated manpower. Additionally, the use of tanker trucks will increase the operational risk associated with maneuvering motored vehicles around aircraft. ADDITIONAL: This project meets the applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards and the Installation Facilities Standards but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter and new construction. Add/alter is the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle costeffective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood-susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a mission- critical facility. The facility and any flood- susceptible utilities will be DD FORM 1391, JUL 99 Previous editions are obsolete. Page No.

1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA					2. DATE		
AIR FORCE	AIR FORCE						
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE	AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	4. PROJECT TITLE			
MACDILL AIR FORCE	BAS.	<u>Е</u> с сттс #1	PITS	(HIDRANI	FORLING		
FLORIDA	FLORIDA						
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$						
41221F	41221F 113-321 NVZR244605 61,000						
constructed a minimum of three feet above the 100-year flood elevation. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Supporting Facilities total exceeds 25% of the Primary Facilities total due to extensive pavements demolition work.							
6th Air Refueling	y Win	ng Base Civil Engine	er: (813) 828-3577				
Add Apron: 21,953	B SM	= 236,300 Square Fe	et;				
Alter Apron: 65,8	856 S	SM = 708,867 Square I	Feet;				
Shoulder, Paved:	7,82	29 SM = 84,271 Squar	e Feet.				
available" basis; requirements.	: how	vever, the scope of	the project is based	on Air F	"orce		
1							

1. COMPONENT	EV 2024 MILINDY C	2. DATE						
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA			MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION,								
MACDILL AIR FORCE	E BASE	KC-46A ADAL APRON &	HYDRANT	FUELING				
MACDILL AIR FORCE	E BASE SITE #1	PITS						
FLORIDA								
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	ECT COST (\$000)					
41221F		61,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:							
a. Estimated Des	ign Data:							
(1) Status:								
(a) Type	of Design		De	sign-Bid-Build				
(b) Date	Design Started			09-MAY-22				
(c) Paran	netric Cost Estimates Us	ed to develop costs		YES				
(d) Perce	ent Complete as of 01 JA	N 2023		65%				
(e) Date	35% Designed			15-AUG-22				
(f) Date	Design Complete			30-JUN-23				
(g) Energ	y Study/Life-Cycle anal	ysis was/will be perf	ormed	YES				
(2) Basis:								
(a) Stand		NO						
(b) Where Design Was Most Recently Used								
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e) $($000)$								
(a) Production of Plans and Specifications 3,660								
(b) All Other Design Costs 1,830								
(c) Total				5,490				
(d) Contract				4,575				
(e) In-house								
(4) Construc	tion Contract Award			24-APR				
(5) Construc	tion Start			24-MAY				
(6) Construction Completion				26-AUG				
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations: N/λ								
5. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations: N/A								
1								
1. COMPONENT	2. DATE				ATE			
---	---------------------------	---------------------------------	------------------	------------	-----------	------------	----------------	
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	ITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA				MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4.			4. PROJECT TITLE					
MACDILL AIR FORCE H	BASE	KC-468	A ADAI	L FUEL SYS	TEM MAINT	renan	ICE DOCK	
MACDILL AIR FORCE E	BASE SITE #1							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PRC	JECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	ЕСТ С	COST (\$000)	
41221F	211-179	Ň	IVZR24	4603		18,	,000	
	0	п попти						
	9. COS: ITEM	I ESTIM	U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	OST	COST (\$000)	
				-	(\$)			
PRIMARY FACILITIES							14,328	
ADD FUEL SYSTEM M	AINTENANCE DOCK (211-179)	SM	1,050	9,9	961	(10,459)	
ALTER FUEL SYSTEM	MAINTENANCE DOCK (211-1	79)	SM	4,433	8	313	(3,604)	
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS	LS				(265)	
SUPPORTING FACILITY	IES						2,126	
SITE PREPARATION			LS				(1,810)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS	5		LS				(57)	
UTILITIES			LS				(115)	
DEMOLITION			SM	135	1,(067	(144)	
SUBTOTAL							16,454	
CONTINGENCY (5%)							823	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	1						17,277	
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	CTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%))					1,123	
DESIGN DURING CONS	TRUCTION (0.6% OF SUBTOT	AL)					99	
TOTAL REQUEST							18 ,499	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)							18,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)							(850)	
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Add an extension to allow full-in capability for the KC-46A aircraft and alter within existing fuel cell hangar to accommodate KC-46A body fuel tank maintenance and storage at MacDill Air Force Base. The addition will be located on the southwest (flightline) side of the hangar to enable retrofit of the tail door with an extension to accommodate KC-46A tail height and meet upward door clearance requirements. Construction of the hangar extension includes a								
reinforced foundation, concrete floor slab, structural steel frame with metal siding								

reinforced foundation, concrete floor slab, structural steel frame with metal siding façade, hangar doors with windows, and a built-up roof. Alteration work includes interior renovation to accommodate body fuel tank storage and maintenance area. Work also includes reconfiguration of fire suppression appurtenances, lighting and fall restraint system to accommodate KC-46A aircraft. The project includes site improvements, such as relocation of a privatized 6" water main on the flightline side of the hangar to move it out from under the proposed hangar extension, and all other work necessary to make a complete and usable facility. Additional site preparation is required for any soil/sediment or ground water that is disturbed during construction to adhere to the MacDill Environmental Restoration Program Contaminated Media Disposal Guidelines document. Soil/sediment being removed during construction must be containerized or stockpiled, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for disposal. Groundwater being removed (dewatering) during construction must be containerized, then sampled for PFAS Chemicals to determine the course of action for 1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE

MARCH 2023

3. INSTALLATION, SITE	AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE	I	KC-46A ADAL FUEL SYST	TEM MAINTENANCE DOCK
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE	SITE #1		
FLORIDA			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
41221F	211-179	NVZR244603	18,000
diamagal Additional	site preparation inclu	idea hangan alah dama	and augamation around

disposal. Additional site preparation includes hangar slab demo and excavation around tension ties and hangar foundation elements. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements.

Air Conditioning: 45 Tons

11. Requirement: 1,050 SM Adequate: 0 Substandard: 4,433 SM

SM PROJECT: KC-46A ADAL System Maintenance Dock

REQUIREMENT: The Air Force designated MacDill Air Force Base as the preferred alternative for the sixth KC-46A Main Operating Base 6 in support of Air Mobility Command's mission. A hangar extension is required to meet full-in hangar capability. Adequate space for fuel tank body maintenance and storage is required to properly maintain and store fuel tanks used by the KC-46A. This space must be configured as an open fuel tank maintenance facility capable of storing up to 4 body tanks on transportation carts. The KC-46A requires new technology from a fuel bladder system to removable fuel tanks. The tanks storage area will allow for expedited repairs of the fuel system and minimize aircraft down time due to fuel system maintenance. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The existing fuel cell hangar does not meet the 3 Meter (10 Linear Feet) "clearance top of tail" (un-jacked) requirement, nor does it have adequate space to properly store and maintain fuel tanks required to support the KC-46A. Lighting and fall restraint system in the hangar bay are configured for KC-135 aircraft. The initial operational capability will limit the use of the existing hangar to a KC-46 nose dock configuration limited by weather conditions. In addition all aircraft maintenance will be suspended when lightning is within five (5) miles of the hangar. This project is part of the MacDill Main Operating Base 6 Beddown for the new KC-46A tanker weapon system.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without the hangar extension project, the KC-46A will not be fully enclosed. Also, maintenance personnel will not be able to provide the required maintenance and storage of essential fuel systems for the new KC-46A aircraft. Ready fuel tanks will have to be stored outside and exposed to the elements requiring additional time to maintain the tanks, severely affecting the ability to generate mission ready aircraft. In addition, exposure to the elements will decrease the useable life of the fuel tanks and accelerate additional corrosion and degradation of the tanks. Furthermore, the facility, aircraft and maintenance personnel will continue to operate at risk due to improperly configured fall restraint system.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, and shall employ the standard facility design Air Force Corrosion Control/Fuel Cell Maintenance Hangar Facility. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter and new construction. Add/alter is the only viable option to meet this requirement.

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE KC-46A ADAL FUEL SYSTEM MAINTENANCE DOCK MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE SITE #1 FLORIDA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 41221F 211-179 NVZR244603 18,000 Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood-susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a mission-critical facility. The facility and any flood susceptible utilities will be constructed a minimum of three feet above the 100-year flood elevation. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. 6th Air Refueling Wing Base Civil Engineer: (813) 828-3577 System Maintenance Dock: 1,050 SM = 11,302 Square Feet System Maintenance Dock: 4,433 SM = 47,719 Square Feet JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: Mission requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use by other components.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	DMPONENT2. DATEAIR FORCEFY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATAARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION, S	I SITE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITL	E					
MACDILL AIR FORCE MACDILL AIR FORCE FLORIDA	BASE BASE SITE #1	KC-46A ADAL FUE	L SYSTEM MAIN	ITENANCE DOCK				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMB	ER 8. PROJ	JECT COST (\$000)				
41221F	211-179	NVZR244603		18,000				
12. SUPPLEMENTAL I	12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:							
a. Estimated Design Data:								
(1) Status:								
(a) Type o	of Design		Desi	gn-Bid-Build				
(b) Date D	esign Started			09-MAY-22				
(c) Parame	tric Cost Estimates U	sed to develop costs	1	YES				
(d) Percen	t Complete as of 01 J	AN 2023		65%				
(e) Date 3	5% Designed			15-AUG-22				
(f) Date D	esign Complete			30-JUN-23				
(g) Energy	Study/Life-Cycle ana	lysis was/will be pe	rformed	YES				
(2) Pasiat								
(2) Basis:	nd on Dofinition Dooid			Na				
(a) Standa	ra or Definitive Desig	jn		NO N (2				
(b) Where	Design Was Most Recent	cly Used		N/A				
(3) Total Cos	st (c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Produc	tion of Plans and Spec	cifications		1,020				
(b) All Ot	her Design Costs			510				
(c) Total				1,530				
(d) Contra	ct			1,275				
(e) In-hou	se			255				
(4) Construct	ion Contract Award			24-APR				
(5) Construct	ion Start			24-MAY				
(6) Construct	ion Completion			26-AUG				
b. Equipment assoc	ciated with this proje	ct provided from oth	er appropria	tions:				
	FISCAL YEAR							
			APPROPRIATE	D COST				
EQUIPMENT NOME	NCLATURE	PROCURING APPROP	OR REQUESTE	D (\$000)				
FURNITURE FIXTU	JRES & EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	700				
COMMUNICATION E	EQUIPMENT	3400	2026	150				

											
		FY	2024	MILITA		ISTRUC	TION PI	ROGRAI	м	Z. DATE	(ΥΥΥΥΝΙΜΟ)
AIK F	ORCE	1	2027							202303	01
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION				4. COM	MAND		-		5. AREA	CONTRUCTION
PATRICK SPACE	E FORCE BASE, FI	LORIDA			U.S. SPA	ACE FOR	CE			6051	0.95
6. PERSONNEL		(1)) PERMANE	INT	(;	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED	(4) TOTAL
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(-)
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	113	533	1,408	1,408 211 561 614 1,400 211 561 614			39	92	592	4,163
b. END FY		113	533	1,408	211	561	614	39	92	592	4,163
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)	·	`			·	·				
a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										22,828
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22									4,524,124.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	FION NOT YET IN INVE	INTORY									97,000.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGF	(AM						<u> </u>		27,000.00
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS							 		0.00
g. REMAINING I									 		0.00
	TAL	PROCRAN							<u> </u>		4,040,124.00
8. PROJECTS NET		ATEGO					<u> </u>		Τ	o DESIG	NETATILE
(1) CODE	(2) PRO./		<u> </u>		(3) SCOPE	ļ	D. C (\$(000) 000)	(1) 5	TART	(2) COMPLETE
(1) 0002	(=)			<u> </u>	(0) 0001 -		· · ·		(1) -		
730-873	Commercial Ve	hicle Insp	pection	 	314 SM	314 SM 15,000		000	12/	'18	09/19
131-111	Consolidated C	r, CTC	ations	8,	,382 SM	382 SM 15,000		07/	21	11/22	
872-247	Final Denial Bar	riers, Sou	1th Gate	1	40 SM	ļ	12,000 12		12/	'18	04/21
				i							
	FOTS]	<u> </u>			<u> </u>				<u> </u>
N/A	2013										
1.0/2.2											
10. MISSION OR	MAJOR FUNCTION	IS									
The Space Launch	h Delta 45 provides	support to	over 74 m	ission par	rtners and	tenants at	Patrick Sp	pace Force	Base and	Cape Can	averal Space
Force Station. It p	provides mission-rea	dy forces t،	to safely e	xecute and	d maintain	spacelift (operations	and operations	ate, mainta	in, and se	cure the
Eastern Range. Sp	pace Launch Delta 4	5 supports	, ballistic r	nissile tes	st launches	, aircraft te	ests, and o	ther ballis	stic munitic	ons evalua	tions. It also
supports civil and commercial spacelift operations licensed by the Federal Aviation Administration and other space launch activities in											
accordance with National Space Policy and with the provision of public law.											
11. OUTSTANDIN	G POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							
N/A											

41

1. COMPONENT						2. DA	ГЕ
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUC	TION	PROJECT DA	TA	MAI	RCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND I	LOCATION	4. E	ROJEC	T TITLE:			
PATRICK SPACE FORCE E	BASE	COM	ERCIA	L VEHICLE	INSPECTI	ON	
PATRICK SITE # 1							
FLORIDA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COS	ST (\$000)
912118	730-837	:	SXHT15	53003		15,00	00
	9. COST	ESTIM	ATES	·			
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	ST	COST
					(\$)		(\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES							11,346
SECURITY FORCES ENT	RY CONTR BLDG (730-83	7)	SM	314	29,4	07	(9,234)
ACCESS CONTROL FACI	LITY (730-839)		SM	5	12,0	00	(60)
MECHANICAL SECURITY	BARRICADES (872-300)		EA	2	452,5	00	(905)
ROAD (851-147)			SM	8,541	1	05	(897)
CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS				(250)
SUPPORTING FACILITIES	5						1,609
DEMOLITION			SM	55	3	45	(19)
PAVEMENTS			LS				(236)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS				(793)
UTILITIES			LS				(344)
PASSIVE FORCE PROTE	CTION		LS				(181)
COMMUNICATIONS			LS				(36)
SUBTOTAL						:	12,955
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)							648
TOTAL CONTRACT COST							13,603
SUPERVISION, INSPECTI	ION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%	5)					884
DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN	N COST (4% OF SUBTOTAL	L)					518
TOTAL REQUEST							15,005
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	ED)						15,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	ADD)					(165)
10. DESCRIPTION OF P	ROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	I: This	s proj	ect will c	construct	a fac	cility
for large commercial	vehicles which includ	les a n	ew co	mmercial v	ehicle in	nspect	ion
area, entry control b	area, entry control building, final denial barriers, access control, a perimeter					ter	
wall and modifications to the existing road network. Construction will consist of							
walls, pre-engineered roof structure and Spanish style, clay S-tile roofs. Existing					isting		
Anvil Road, Forest La	nne, and State Road Al	.A road	lways '	will be mo	dified to	o meet	-
current standards, in	cluding reconfigurati	on to	inclu	de necessa	ry		
acceleration/decelera	tion/turning lanes. T	'he pro	ject '	will inclu	de all ut	tiliti	es,
site improvements, pa	vements, communicatio	ons inf	rastr	ucture, ac	tive & pa	assive	22
emergency power source	re and all other suppo	anster orting	infra	ches and C structure	necessary	us lo v for	a11 a
complete and useable	facility. This project	t incl	udes	demolition	of two :	facili	~ ties

1. COMPONENT	ONENT EX 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA				
U.S. SPACE FORCE	MILIIAKI CONS	STRUCTION PRODECT DR	14	MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE:			
PATRICK SPACE FORCE BASE		COMMERCIAL VEHICLE	INSPECTI	ON	
PATRICK SITE # 1					
FLORIDA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEG	ORY CODE 7	. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)	
912115 7	30-837	SXHT153003 15,000			
building 935 (40 SM) & building 953 (15 SM) for a total of 55 SM. The facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Facility design and construction shall follow Patrick Space Force Base Installation Facility Standards.					
Air Conditioning: 5 Tons					
11. REQUIREMENT: 314 SM	ADEQUATE :	0 SUBSTANDAR	2D: 0		
PROJECT: Commercial Vehicle	Inspection				
security of Patrick Space For commercial vehicles are requ inspection areas, access con Prototype Design criteria. T queueing, traffic stacking a supported requirement.	brce Base and hired to have htrol, and bar The road netwo and final deni	personnel. Entry Co a entry control, co riers to meet Air i rk must support acc al. This is not a	ontrol F ommercia Force Dy cess con tenant o	acilities for l vehicle namic trol, traffic r service	
CURRENT SITUATION: The currer Patrick Space Force Base is Terrorism/Force Protection of Integrated Vulnerability Assisting installed as temporary struct mitigate security vulnerability facility is beyond its useful Protection requirements. The capabilities or secure struct inspected. Currently, there structure at Patrick Space F crash rated barriers do not barriers are normally in an that have been inspected and excessive wear on the exists and are in need of replacement setback distances from State correctly to meet all Entry Approach, Safety, Access Cor	ent Commercial non-compliant requirements r sessment write tures after S lities. The te al life and do temporary fa ture for wait is no permane Force Base. Ex meet final de up position a d cleared. Con and barriers a ent. The exist e Road A1A and Control Facil htrol and Resp causes large	Vehicle Entry Con- with Department of esulting in several -ups. Existing fac- eptember 11, 2001 a mporary commercial es not meet Anti-Te- cility does not hav ing patrons while of nt commercial vehicle isting barriers are nial barrier crite: nd lowered only for stant manual operation they have exceed ing facilities do not the road network is ity requirements we onse Zones. A lack commercial vehicles	trol Fac f Defens l Joint ilities as a mea vehicle errorism ve any s vehicles cle insp e not fa ria. The r indivi tion has ded thei not have is not c ith adeq of adeq s to bac	<pre>ility at e Anti- Service were ns to inspection /Force creening are ection st-acting and existing dual vehicles resulted in r useful life proper onfigured uate uate traffic k-up onto</pre>	

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE					
U.S. SPACE FORCE	SPACE FORCE					
3. INSTALLATION AND I	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
PATRICK SPACE FORCE E	BASE	COMMERCIAL VEHICLE INSPECTION				
PATRICK SITE # 1						
FLORIDA						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)		
91211S	730-837	SXHT153003		15,000		

busy State Road A1A at peak traffic times thus resulting in major safety and public health concerns.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The Patrick Space Force Base mission will continue to be severely impacted because the existing Entry Control Facilities remain out of compliance with Anti-Terrorism/Force Protection requirements thus increasing potential for a security incident. If not corrected, entry control facilities will continue to operate with workarounds that are out of compliance with Anti-Terrorism/Force Protection standards and which pose significant risk to the base populace. Public health and safety will remain at risk due to large vehicles backing up onto busy State Road AIA.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This project shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the scope and criteria specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. An approved Economic Analysis determined new construction as the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within, or partially within, the 100-year flood plain. The facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

Security Forces Entry Control Building: 314 SM = 3,380 Square Feet; Access Control Facility: 5 SM = 54 Square Feet; Road: 8,541 SM = 91,935 Square Feet; Demolition: 55 SM = 592 Square Feet.

1. COMPONENT	ша	2. DATE			
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI CC	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND	3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:				
PATRICK SPACE FORCE	COMMERCIAL VEHICLE	INSPECTI	ON		
PATRICK SITE # 1					
FLORIDA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)	
912115	730-837	SXHT153003		15,000	

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This is an installation utility/infrastructure project, and does not qualify for joint use at this location. However, all tenants on this installation will benefit by completion of this project.

Г						I -
1. COMPONENT	CT DATA	2. DATE				
U.S. SPACE F	RCE					MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATI	ON AND :	LOCATION		4. PROJECT TIT	LE:	
PATRICK SPACE	FORCE	BASE		COMMERCIAL VEH	IICLE INSPECTI	ION
PATRICK SITE	# 1					
FLORIDA						
5. PROGRAM EL	EMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7	. PROJECT NUMBE	ER 8. PROJI	ECT COST (\$000)
91211:		730-837		SXHT153003		15,000
12. SUPPLEM	NTAL D	ATA:				
a. Estimat	d Desig	n Data:				
(1) Statu	s:					
(a) T	pe of D	esign				Design-Build
(b) Da	te Desi	.gn Started				04-DEC-18
(C) Pa	rametri	c Cost Estimates (Jsed t	o develop costs	5	YES
(d) Pe	rcent C	complete as of 01 3	JAN 20	23		100%
(e) Da	te 35%	Designed				27-FEB-19
(f) Da	te Desi	.gn Complete				30-SEP-19
(g) E	ergy St	udy/Life-Cycle and	alysis	was/will be pe	erformed	YES
(2) Basis	:					
(a) S [.]	andard	or Definitive Desi	ign			NO
(b) W1	ere Des	ign Was Most Recer	ntly (Jsed		N/A
(3) Total	Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) +	(e)		(\$000)
(a) P:	oductio	on of Plans and Spe	ecific	ations		549
(b) A	l Other	Design Costs				283
(c) T	tal					832
(d) C	ntract					624
(e) I	-house					208
(4) Const	ruction	Contract Award				24-FEB
(5) Const	ruction	Start				24-MAR
(6) Const	ruction	Completion				25-OCT
b. Equipme	t assoc	ciated with this p	roject	provided from	other approp	riations:
					FISCAL YEA	R
APPROPRIATED COST						
EQUIPME	EQUIPMENT NOMENCLATURE PROCURING APPROP OR REQUESTED (\$000)					D (\$000)
FURNITU	RE FIXT	URES & EQUIPMENT		3400	2024	15
SECURIT	Y EQUIP	MENT		3400	2024	150

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE							
AIR FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION A	ND L	OCATION	4.	PROJEC	T TITLE:			
PATRICK SPACE FOR	RCE B	ASE						
PATRICK SITE #1			CON	CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC				
FLORIDA								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	1T	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECI	COST (\$000)
91211S		131-111		SXHT02	23004	AUTH :	0	APPR: 15,000
		9. COST	ESTI	IATES				
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO (\$)	OST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIE	IS							66,462
TELECOMMUNICATI	ONS I	FACILITY (131-111)		SM	8,382	6,8	22	(57,182)
BASE ENG MAINT	SHOP	/COVER STOR FAC (219-	944)	SM	1,084	з,0	12	(3,265)
CONTROLLED HUMI	DITY	WAREHOUSE (442-421)		SM	1,540	2,2	59	(3,479)
OP. STORAGE, DI	ESEL	, ABOVE GROUND (124-1	34)	GA	8,000		8	(64)
ICD 705 PREMIUM	Ι			LS				(2,338)
CYBERSECURITY O	F FA	CILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS				(134)
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES	1						19,998
FACILITY DEMOLI	TION			SM	4,727	1	56	(737)
SITE REMEDIATIO	N			LS				(701)
SITE IMPROVEMEN	TS			LS				(3,356)
UTILITIES				LS				(2,004)
PAVEMENTS				LS				(1,886)
COMMUNICATIONS	INFO	RMATION SYSTEM WIRING		LS				(9,360)
COMMUNICATIONS	TRAN	SMITTER/RECEIVER TOWE	R	LS				(454)
BACK-UP POWER G	ENER	ATORS		KW	750		2	(1,500)
SUBTOTAL								86,460
CONTINGENCY (5.0	응)							4,323
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST							90,783
SUPERVISION, INSP	PECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)					5,901
TOTAL REQUEST								96,684
TOTAL REQUEST (RC	UNDE	D)						97,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OI	HER	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)					(8,744)
10. DESCRIPTION	OF E	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	1 :					•
Work to be perf	forme	ed consists of provid	ding a	ll la	bor, equip	oment, a	nd	materials
to construct an 8,382 Square Meters (SM), three-story Space Communications								
facility with a	Join	t Operations Center	and C	Comman	d Post. Th	le Proje	ct -	will also
include Secure facilities within various spaces in accordance				e with	int	elligence		
hour fastest-ous	⊥ve t मיי	IND. FACILLTY TO WIT	nstar ncili+	u KIS V dee	ion and co	$1 \downarrow V, \perp /$	u m ior	shall
follow Patrick S	space	e Force Base Installa	ation	Facil	ity Standa	irds, Ai	r F	orce
Manual 32-1084 a	ind A	ir Force Design Guid	les fo	or Tel	ecommunica	tions F	aci	lities.
Manual 52 1004 and All Folce Design Guides for referencementications factifiers.								

All critical infrastructure shall be installed on the upper floors to minimize

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA			2. DATE			
AIR FORCE				MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND	DLOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
PATRICK SPACE FORCE	E BASE						
PATRICK SITE #1		CONSOLIDATED COMMUN	CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC				
FLORIDA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)			
912115	131-111	SXHT023004	AUTH :	0 APPR: 15,000			

potential hurricane and storm surge damage. The project will provide security and fire suppression systems, parking, roads, pavement, lightning protection, signage, exterior lighting, utilities, above ground cable vault and a communications trunk cable plant. Adequately sized backup generator(s) and a fuel tank are also required. This project is authorized a generator, per Air Force Instruction 32-1062. The construction site will be raised to a minimum of ten feet above mean sea level to mitigate hurricane storm surge. Construction will consist of reinforced concrete foundations, floors, columns & roof & precast concrete walls. Supporting facility requirements exceed primary facility requirements by more than 25% due to the significant amount of communications systems wiring required to operate facility systems. The facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air conditioning loads are calculated to provide cooling and dehumidification which meets specific needs of specialized communication, networking and data equipment. Additionally, the project will replace an existing transmitter, receiving tower, a Civil Engineer Maintenance/ Covered Storage Shop Facility. The project will demolish ten facilities including Buildings 507 (119 SM), 511 (1,464 SM), 513 (20 SM), 515 (315 SM), 516 (53 SM), 517 (12 SM), 522 (1,038 SM), 523 (1,176 SM), 524 (109 SM) and 693 (421 SM).

Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01.

Air Conditioning: 220 Tons

11. REQUIREMENT: 8,382 SM **ADEQUATE:** 0 SM **SUBSTANDARD:** 4,727 SM

PROJECT: Consolidated Communications Center

REQUIREMENT: The current Communications Center must be relocated out of the airfield clear zone per land use recommendations of Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-01, paragraph 3-11. Facility will be a modern critical network operations and control center building housing Space Launch Delta 45 Communications Squadron Operations Center that answers to and is controlled by Peterson Space Force Base. The mission of the 45th Space Communications Squadron requires the facility to withstand a hurricane per the latest International Building Code

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE					
AIR FORCE	AIR FORCE						
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
PATRICK SPACE FORC	E BASE						
PATRICK SITE #1		CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC					
FLORIDA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)				
912118	131-111	SXHT023004	AUTH: 0 APPR: 15,000				
1							

2018 Requirements, comply with current Anti-Terrorism / Force Protection criteria, be sited outside of flood zone and storm surge potential areas, and to provide an ability to eliminate communications center downtime due to flooding. The project will consolidate all communications functions at Patrick Space Force Base into one facility, including the Command Post and Joint Operations Center. The new facility shall be designed & built-in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-030-01 and 1-200-02. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

CURRENT SITUATION: Currently building 533 is the main communications hub at Patrick Space Force Base and critical to the space launch mission. It is a critical link between Cape Canaveral Space Force Station Range Communications Facility and other Eastern Range sites which support launches, telemetry, Global Positioning Satellites and radars. The facility also supports Air Force Technical Applications Center mission and connections to world-wide sites, the 920th Rescue Wing combat search and rescue mission, as well as Department of State, Defense Information Systems Agency, Space Systems Command and provides critical network operations and control center switch provides services to Patrick Space Force Base, Cape Canaveral Space Force Station, Ascension Auxiliary Airfield and remainder of Eastern Range. It is a point of presence for all communications assets such as internet connections, fire walls, data server banks, cyber security, and classified data networks. The current electrical service cannot support future mission needs.

The current cable plant system which services the base has no excess capacity. The existing facility is over 50 years old, is located in an airfield clear zone and is incapable of further expansion or accommodating system modernization/mission growth and does not meet current Antiterrorism & Force Protection criteria. The close proximity of other facilities prevents appropriate clear/perimeter standoff zones. The 45th Space Communications Squadron is spread out across multiple facilities on base. In recent years, Space Launch Delta 45 has been impacted by multiple Hurricanes. The new hurricane-rated facility will protect critical communications infrastructure while also providing Space Launch Delta 45 a hurricane resistant facility with a Joint Operations Center and Command Post capability.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Patrick Space Force Base will remain vulnerable to

1. COMPONENT	EV 2024 MILIMARY CO	NORDIGETON DO TECE DA		
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA			MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE BASE				
PATRICK SITE #1		CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC		
FLORIDA				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECT COST (\$000)
912115	131-111	SXHT023004	AUTH :	: 0 APPR: 15,000

hurricanes, knocking out Eastern Range communications until water can be pumped out and power restored. The existing Joint Operations Center is within a potential storm surge area. New facility consolidates 45 Space Communications Services, 920th Telecommunication Flights, Joint Operations Center & Command Post into a single facility with increased efficiency & economy. Resilience of critical network operations and control center will continue as substandard if not replaced. Heavy rains cause operations to cease while pumps get rid of water within the cable vault. In event of a storm event such as a major hurricane, vault floods and pumps are unable to keep cable vault dry. Subsequently, major communications for Eastern Range launch missions and worldwide communications for crucial national security missions of Air Force Technical Applications Center, 920th Rescue Squadron, Department of State, Defense Information Systems Agency and Space Systems Command will be adversely impacted and or disrupted. Launch operations capability for Eastern Range and Cape Canaveral Space Force Station will also be negatively impacted if secure and reliable communications support cannot be provided. Additionally, Command Post, Hurricane Response team, Joint Operations Center will operate from alternate locations off Installation, delaying response times.

ADDITIONAL: All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal Comparative Analysis has been completed by Air Force Installation and Mission Support Center Financial Management Center of Expertise. This facility will not employ a standard design because there is no Air Force standard facility design and there is no applicable Air Force Civil Engineer Center standard design. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. Sustainable principles, to include lifecycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into design, development, and construction of project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does NOT fall within the 100-year flood plain. The facility is sited in accordance with Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	STRUCTION PROJECT DATA		
AIR FORCE		TI 2024 MILITARI CONDIROCTION PRODUCT DATA			
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:			
PATRICK SPACE FORCE BASE PATRICK SITE #1					
		CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC			
FLORIDA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECT COST (\$000)	
912115	131-111	SXHT023004	AUTH :	0 APPR: 15,000	

Space Launch Delta 45 Wing Base Civil Engineering Flight Chief: (321) 494-2129

Telecommunications Facility 8,382 SM = 90,223 Square Feet;Base Engineer Maintenance Shop 1,084 SM = 11,688 Square Feet: Controlled Humidity Warehouse 1,540 SM = 16,576 Square Feet; Demolition: 4,727 SM = 50,881 Square Feet.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This is an installation utility/infrastructure project and does not qualify for joint use at this location. However, all tenants on this installation are benefited by this project.

1. COMPONENT			2. DATE		
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY (CONSTRUCTION PROJEC	T DATA	MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITI	LE:		
PATRICK SPACE FOR	CE BASE				
PATRICK SITE #1		CONSOLIDATED CO	OMMUNICATIONS	CENTER, CTC	
FLORIDA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	IT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	R 8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)	
912115	131-111	SXHT023004 AUTH: 0 APPR: 15,00			
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA				
a. Estimated Design Data:					
(1) Status:					
(a) Type	of Design		Dest	ign-Bid-Build	
(b) Date	Design Started			19-JUL-21	
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates	used to develop co	osts	YES	
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01	JAN 2023		100%	
(e) Date 35% Designed 07-DEC				07-DEC-21	
(f) Date	Design Complete		_	15-NOV-22	
(g) Energy Study/Life-Cycle analysis was performed YES					
(2) Basis:					
(a) Standard or Definitive Design - YES				YES	
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Rece	ntly Used -			
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and (d)) + (e)		(\$000)	
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and Sp	ecifications		5,762	
(b) All	Other Design Costs			2,968	
(c) Tota	1			8,730	
(d) Cont	ract			6,548	
(e) In-h	ouse			2,182	
(4) Constru	ction Contract Award			24-MAR	
(5) Constru	ction Start			24-APR	
(6) Constru	ction Completion			26-AUG	
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:					
			FISCAL YEA	AR	
			APPROPRIATE	d cost	
EQUIPMENT NOME	ENCLATURE PI	ROCURING APPROP	OR REQUESTE	D (\$000)	
FURNITURE FIXTURES & EQUIPMENT 3400 2026				2,787	
COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENT 3080 2026				5,957	

1. COMPONENT	TV 2024 MILITARY CO	NORDIGETON DOOTEOR DA		2. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA			MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE	CONSOLIDATED COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, CTC			
PATRICK SITE #1				
FLORIDA				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROC	JECT COST (\$000)
91211S	131-111	SXHT023004	AUTH :	0 APPR: 15,000

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriation Summary:

FY24 Budget Request is to fund a Cost to Complete for this prior authorized and appropriated project

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY2023 Enacted	97,000	97,000	97,000
FY2024 Budget Request	0	15,000	15,000
Total	97,000		112,000

A 10 USC 2853 notification will be submitted to support the increase in authorization.

Project: Consolidated Communications Center, Patrick SFB, FL

Project Spending Plan

As of: 28-Feb-23

All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin FUNDING		OBLIGATION		OUTLAYS		
Oct-22	(note	1)	(no	te 2)	(note 3)	
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative
Oct-22	-	-	-	-	-	-
Nov-22	-	-	-	-	-	-
Dec-22	-	-	-	-	-	-
Jan-23	97,000	97,000	-	-	-	-
Feb-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Mar-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Apr-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
May-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Jun-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Jul-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Aug-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Sep-23	-	97,000	-	-	-	-
Oct-23	15,000	112,000	-	-	-	-
Nov-23	-	112,000	-	-	-	-
Dec-23	-	112,000	-	-	-	-
Jan-24	-	112,000	-	-	-	-
Feb-24	-	112,000	-	-	-	-
Mar-24	-	112,000	104,025	104,025	-	-
Apr-24	-	112,000	275	104,300	5,000	5,000
May-24	-	112,000	275	104,575	5,500	10,500
Jun-24	-	112,000	275	104,850	6,000	16,500
Jul-24	-	112,000	275	105,125	6,000	22,500
Aug-24	-	112,000	275	105,400	6,000	28,500
Sep-24	-	112,000	275	105,675	6,500	35,000
Oct-24	-	112,000	275	105,950	6,500	41,500
Nov-24	-	112,000	275	106,225	6,000	47,500
Dec-24	-	112,000	275	106,500	6,000	53,500
Jan-25	-	112,000	275	106,775	5,500	59,000
Feb-25	-	112,000	275	107,050	5,500	64,500
Mar-25	-	112,000	275	107,325	5,500	70,000
Apr-25	-	112,000	275	107,600	5,000	75,000
May-25	-	112,000	275	107,875	3,500	78,500
Jun-25	-	112,000	275	108,150	3,000	81,500
Jul-25	-	112,000	275	108,425	3,000	84,500
Aug-25	-	112,000	275	108,700	3,000	87,500
Sep-25	-	112,000	275	108,975	3,000	90,500
Oct-25	-	112,000	275	109,250	3,000	93,500
Nov-25	-	112,000	275	109,525	3,000	96,500
Dec-25	-	112,000	275	109,800	2,500	99,000
Jan-26	-	112,000	275	110,075	2,500	101,500
Feb-26	-	112,000	275	110,350	2,000	103,500
Mar-26	-	112,000	275	110,625	2,000	105,500
Apr-26	-	112,000	275	110,900	2,000	107,500
May-26	-	112,000	275	111,175	1,500	109,000
Jun-26	-	112,000	275	111,450	1,000	110,000
Jul-26	-	112,000	275	111,725	1,000	111,000
Aug-26	-	112,000	275	112,000	1,000	112,000

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2023.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in March 2024 and contract completion August 2026; duration 30 months.



Consolidated Communications Center, Patrick SFB, FL

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE					2. DATE		
U.S. SPACE FORCE				MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND I	LOCATION	4.	PROJEC	T TITLE:	·		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE BASE							
PATRICK SITE #1		FIN	AL DEN	IAL BARRIE	ERS, SOUTI	H GATE	
FLORIDA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)	
91211S	872-247		SXHT11	1085		12,000	
	9. COST	ESTI	IATES				
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO (\$)	ST COST (\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIES						1,712	
FENCE SECURITY/VEHI	CLE BARRIERS (872-247)	LM	40	6,1	50 (246)	
MECHANICAL SECURITY	BARRICADES (872-300)		EA	9	118,7	78 (1,069)	
ACCESS CONTROL FACI	LITY (730-839)		SM	6	12,0	00 (72)	
CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS			(325)	
SUPPORTING FACILITIES	3					8,795	
ROAD NETWORK			LS			(2,000)	
PAVEMENT REMOVAL/SI	TE WORK		LS			(2,472)	
UTILITIES			LS			(600)	
PAVEMENTS			LS			(3,100)	
ACTIVE/PASSIVE FORC	E PROTECTION		LS			(360)	
LIGHTING			LS			(263)	
SUBTOTAL						10,507	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						525	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						11,032	
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD						717	
(6.5%) TOTAL REQUEST						11,749	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	ED)					12,000	

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:

This project will provide all labor, tools and materials for the construction of the Patrick Space Force Base South Entry Control Facility in order to provide facilities that are in full compliance with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-02 and Air Force Instruction 31-101.

The facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01 and High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02.

Air Conditioning: .5 Tons

1. COMPONENT		2. DATE			
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND I	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE E	ASE	FINAL DENIAL BARRIERS, SOUTH GATE			
PATRICK SITE #1					
THOREDAY					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)		
91211S	872-247	72-247 SXHT111085 12,000			
11. REQUIREMENT: 40 LM ADEQUATE: 0 LM SUBSTANDARD: 0 LM					
PROJECT: Final Denial Barriers, South Gate					

REQUIREMENT: Patrick Space Force Base requires an Anti-Terrorism/Force Protection compliant Entry Control Facility. This project will enhance the infrastructure at the South Entry Control Facility at Patrick Space Force Base to meet required Anti-Terrorism/Force Protection standards and Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-01. Work includes installation of an active/passive physical barrier system equipped with final denial configurations which are compliant with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-02. The project will construct final denial barriers along Patrick Drive and at the entrance to Recreation Road. The Patrick Drive Road network will be reconfigured to alleviate vehicle traffic and reduce speed to achieve a 9-second reaction time for an attendant to identify an adversary and deploy the final denial barriers. Road reconfigurations will provide additional queuing space and speed reduction in the "Approach Zone" leading up to the access control point and will reduce vehicle queuing on Patrick Drive. Include curbs or cable barriers to serve as containment for vehicles on Patrick Drive before the final denial barriers are reached. The project will construct a designated area to conduct vehicle inspections, as well as a turn-around lane that can accommodate trucks and other large commercial vehicles. The project will include installation of new perimeter walls and security fencing around the new entry control facility to fill any voids left by the reconfiguration of the road network. The project will construct an Access Control Facility position to withstand small arms fire and hurricane force winds. Also included in the project is installation of new street lighting, utilities, and any other infrastructure items necessary for a complete and usable entry control facility in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-01.

This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. The facility is sited in accordance with the installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The Patrick Drive Entry Control Facility does not meet minimum Unified Facilities Criteria requirements. There are no mechanical barricades at the Entry Control Facility providing final denial capability, which puts Security Forces personnel at unnecessary risk in pursuing potential adversaries. There is no Entry Control Facility position to further prevent

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND I	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE E	FINAL DENIAL BARRIERS, SOUTH GATE			
PATRICK SITE #1				
FLORIDA				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)
91211S	872-247	SXHT111085		12,000

vehicle threats from entering the base or a vehicle inspection area. The existing Entry Control Facility is geospatially constrained by State Route 404 and the nearby Patrick Space Force Base Golf Course, retail center, medical facilities, and marina. A large retiree population also utilizes the South Entry Control Facility as primary access to above-mentioned base functions. Temporary speed reduction measures such as bollards, posts, and speed humps currently provide obstacles in the road which increases risk of injury and vehicle damage claims. The lack of "Approach Zone" queueing space creates backups that often block intersections when personnel enter and exit the Entry Control Facility during peak commute times. These backups typically extend beyond the State Route 404 off-ramp and into the Satellite Beach neighborhood. This prevents vehicles on the off-ramp with a green signal from making a left turn onto Patrick Drive and can cause stationary traffic to back up into the right-hand lane of westbound State Route 404. This poses a severe risk to personnel safety due to the potential for a high-speed collision. Additional "Approach Zone" deficiencies stem from the long stretch of straight road on Patrick Drive which leads directly to the gate. Current characteristics allow potential adversary vehicles to gain a considerable amount of speed prior to the Access Control Point. Security Forces personnel operating the gate have minimal time to anticipate a potential threat and react in a gate runner situation.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Failure to implement this project would restrict installation security measures and compound the risk of installation breach. No final denial barrier system exists, and existing traffic control devices are inadequate. The installation will continue operations in violation of physical security requirements identified in Air Force Instruction 31-101 and Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-01 and substantial safety concerns will persist due to lack of available queuing space outside of the gate and will put assigned personnel and others at risk for death or injury. These issues will continue to be exacerbated by ongoing development in the area.

ADDITIONAL: Completion of this project corrects a critical and documented vulnerability. This project meets the scope and criteria specified in the Department of the Air Force Manual 32-2084, Standard Facility Requirements.

A completed Economic Analysis has identified this project as the most effective and efficient means of constructing a Unified Facilities Criteria 4-022-01 compliant commercial vehicle inspection facility and provides the highest

1. COMPONENT	TV 2024 MILITADY CO			2. DATE
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI CO	MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND I	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
PATRICK SPACE FORCE E				
PATRICK SITE #1		FINAL DENIAL BARRIERS, SOUTH GATE		
FLORIDA				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)
91211S	872-247	SXHT111085		12,000

possible benefit score for Mission Effectiveness, Safety & Security, and Morale.

This project will follow Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle costeffectiveness practices which will be integrated into the design, development and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes the preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis (LCCA) for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, or when life-cycle cost effective (LCCE) is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable.

This project does not fall within the 100-year flood plain. The facility is sited in accordance with Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

Fence Security/Vehicle Barriers: 40 LM = 131 Linear Feet;

Access Control Facility: 6 SM = 65 Square Feet

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This is an installation utility/infrastructure project and does not qualify for joint use at this location. However, all tenants on this installation are benefited by this project.

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE	
U.S. SPACE FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	ATA	MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND I	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:			
PATRICK SPACE FORCE H	BASE				
PATRICK SITE #1		FINAL DENIAL BARRI	ERS, SOUT	'H GATE	
FLORIDA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)	
91211s	872-247	SXHT111085		12,000	
12. SUPPLEMENTAL D	ATA				
a. Estimated Design Data:					
(1) Status:					
(a) Type of	Design		Des	ign-Bid-Build	
(b) Date Des	sign Started			04-DEC-18	
(c) Parametr	ric Cost Estimates us	sed to develop costs		YES	
(d) Percent	Complete as of 01 JA	AN 2023		100%	
(e) Date 35%	b Designed			29-APR-20	
(f) Date Des	(f) Date Design Complete			26-APR-21	
(g) Energy Study/Life-Cycle analysis was performed NO			NO		
(2) Basis:					
(a) Standard	d or Definitive Desig	jn –		YES	
(b) Where De	esign Was Most Recent	ly Used -		Buckley AFB	
(3) Total cost	= (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)	
(a) Producti	ion of Plans and Spec	cifications		720	
(b) All Othe	er Design Costs			360	
(c) Total				1,080	
(d) Contract	:			810	
(e) In-house	2			270	
(4) Constructio	on Contract Award			24-FEB	
(5) Constructio	on Start			24-JUL	
(6) Constructio	on Completion			26-JUN	
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations: N/A					

1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	
AIR F	FY	2024	MILITA	RY COM	ISTRUC ⁻	tion pf	ROGRAN	и	202303	01	
POBINS AIR FOR	RCE BASE GEOR	GIA			AIR FO	RCE MAT	FRIELC	OMMAN	D	COST	INDEX
KODINS AIK FO	KCE DASE, GEOR	UIA			7 mil 10				D		0.91
6 PERSONNEL		(1		NT	ť	2) STUDEN	rs	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER		CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER			(4) TOTAL
		-			-	_					
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	1,669	6,285	15,931	0	13	0	2	2	78	23,980
b. END FY		1,719	6,474	17,992	0	13	0	2	2	78	26,280
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)								1		(02(
a. TOTAL ACRE	AGE	TD 00									6,936
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22									33,918,449.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	ION NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY									9,800.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	RAM								115,000.00
e. AUTHORIZATI	ON INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN I		M YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING L											505,200.00
h. GRAND TO											34,348,449.00
0. PROJECTS REC		CATECO							1		
(1) CODE	(2) PBO I		K I		(2) 8000		b. C	OST 1001			
			1 . 1		(3) 300PE	-	(00		(1) 5	IARI	
141-489	Battle Manage Operation	s Compl	mbined ex	7,	7,897 SM		115,000		03/22		06/23
9. FUTURE PROJE	CTS										
N/A											
10 MISSION OR		\$									
Robins Air Force	Base is the home to	54 missio	n partners.	covering	five majo	r comman	ds and thr	ee wings.	It is the la	gest singl	e site industrial
complex in Georg	ia. Maior units inclu	ide Heada	uarters Ai	Force Re	eserve Cor	nmand, the	e Warner I	Robins Ai	r Logistics	Complex	. 116th Air
Control Wing, 46	lst Air Control Win	g. 78th Ai	r Base Wii	1g. 5th Co	mbat Con	nmunicatio	ons Group	and the 6	38th Suppl	v Chain N	/anagement
Group. The Warne	Group The Warner Robins Air Logistics Complex is responsible for logistics management support and depot-level maintenance of systems										
including F-15, C-	-130, C-5, C-141, ar	nd U-2 airc	craft, helic	opters, mi	issiles and	remotely	piloted vel	hicles; an	air base w	ing; an air	control wing;
HO Air Force Res	erve Command: an	Air Mobil	itv Comm	and air ref	fueling gro	oup with K	C-135 air	craft: an A	ACC comb	at commu	nications
group: a special or	perations flight with	EC-137D	aircraft: a	n Air Nat	ional Gua	rd bomb w	ing with H	B-1B airci	aft: and an	Air Force	e recruiting
group.			, .						,		8
6 I.											
		SALETY	DEFICIEN								
N/A	J POLLUTION AND	SAFETT	DEFICIEN	CIES							
11/2											

61

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	7A 2	. DATE MARCH 2023				
			O.TEC	m mTmTw.		
DOBING ATD FORCE BA	SE	3. FN	E MA	NACEMENT C	OMBINED	
ROBINS AIR FORCE BA	SE STTE #1	OPERAT	TION	S COMPLEX	UNDINED.	
GEORGIA						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJ	ECT	NUMBER	8. PROJEC	F COST (\$000)
27412F	141-454	UH	HZ21	0600	1	15,000
	9. COST	ESTIMAT	res			
	ITEM	U	J/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COS	r cost
DRIMARY FACTLITTIES					(\$)	(\$000)
SPECIAL OPERATION	S		CM	7 007	0.97	
ICD 705 PREMIUM	5		JM	1,091	9,070	(78,007)
CVBEDGECHDITY OF	FACTIITY_DEIATED COMTON	T QVQ .	цр т.с			(2,074)
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES		10			(2,073)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			T.S			(764)
UTILITIES			<u>т.s</u>			(5.870)
PAVEMENTS			LS			(799)
COMMUNICATIONS			LS			(172)
GENERATOR			ĸw	5.400	1.84	(9,968)
SUBTOTAL				0,100	2,01	102.631
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						5,132
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	,					107,763
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)				7,005
TOTAL REQUEST						114,768
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	IDED)					115,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)				(4,500)

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct a Battle Management Control Squadron KINGPIN operations center, a Group Headquarters suite for Spectrum Warfare Group to include space for three squadrons, and squadron operations facility for the E-11A Battlefield Airborne Communications Node weapons system using conventional design and construction methods. Construction will include reinforced concrete slabs and foundation systems, steel framed structures, masonry block exterior walls, and sloped standing seam metal roofing. The facility space will include, but is not limited to, Tactical Operations Center, Rapid Deployable Payload Control Element staging and storage, Maintenance Operations Center, hardware and software testing activities, and training and academic space with storage. The majority of interior space will be controlled area and must be constructed to comply with Intelligence Community Directive 705 criteria. The project will include all necessary utilities, site improvements, pavements, communications support, interior and exterior infrastructure, and all necessary supporting work for a complete and usable facility, to include controlled space and mission critical power system redundancies. A standby generator is authorized in accordance with Air Force Manual 32-1062 for these mission sets. Facilities

2. DATE 1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: ROBINS AIR FORCE BASE BATTLE MANAGEMENT COMBINED OPERATIONS COMPLEX ROBINS AIR FORCE BASE, SITE #1 GEORGIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 27412F 141-454 UHHZ210600 115,000 will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/ force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 1,020 Tons **11. REQUIREMENT:** 7,897 SM **ADEQUATE:** 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM PROJECT: Construct a Battle Management Combined Operations Complex **REQUIREMENT:** This project constructs an operation complex for the Battle Management Control Squadron KINGPIN, 950th Spectrum Warfare Group (aligned under 350th Spectrum Warfare Wing at Eglin AFB), and E-11A Battlefield Airborne Communications Node mission sets as well as the support space that houses critical mission equipment for those weapons systems. This facility requirement directly enables proper execution of Robins AFB's mission transformation to support the National Defense Strategy due to the ongoing Joint Surveillance Target Attack Radar System E-8C weapons system divestiture. In addition to operations activities, aircraft and mission equipment maintenance activities will be supported from this facility. This facility will include, but is not limited to, Command sections, administrative space, mission planning, mission brief and debrief, orbit rooms, operations controllers workstations, weapons and tactics, communications, security, computer server farms, team conference rooms, and an auditorium suitable for large classified briefings. This project supports Air Combat Command tenant units, and is a United States Central Command supported service requirement. CURRENT SITUATION: With the E-8C Joint Surveillance Target Attack Radar System mission slated to divest no earlier than 2027, and with existing facilities in the 116th Air Control Wing cantonment area, there is no facility space that can

the 116th Air Control Wing cantonment area, there is no facility space that can be converted to support the incoming mission sets, or the associated personnel or equipment. This is a new facility requirement to support all three incoming active duty-led new mission sets programmed for bed-down at Robins AFB. There are no facilities owned by 78th Air Base Wing that meet this requirement, nor are there existing facilities that can be modified to meet the requirement. E-8C operations are currently ongoing in and around the 116th Air Control Wing ramp, and all Joint Surveillance Target Attack Radar System-related facilities cannot support the bed-downs for KINGPIN, Spectrum Warfare Group, or E-11A

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND ROBINS AIR FORCE BAS ROBINS AIR FORCE BAS GEORGIA	LOCATION E E, SITE #1	4. PROJECT TITLE: BATTLE MANAGEMENT (OPERATIONS COMPLEX	COMBINED
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 27412F	6. CATEGORY CODE 141-454	7. PROJECT NUMBER UHHZ210600	8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 115,000

Battlefield Airborne Communications Node, even subsequent to E-8C divestment.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, Robins AFB will not have the capability to enable the 950th Spectrum Warfare Group, and by extension its parent 350th Spectrum Warfare Wing at Eglin AFB, to perform electronic warfare assessment and reprogramming in support of Multi-Domain Combat Shield, Air Force Special Operations Command and Air Mobility Command-sponsored Commando Shield, and USAF fleet-wide 5th-generation aircraft. Additionally, both the Battle Management Control Squadron Kingpin and E-11A Battlefield Airborne Communications Node missions will be unable to conduct distributed Command and Control functions across multiple Areas of Responsibility in support of Multi-Domain operations. Lastly, the Battlefield Airborne Communications Node group specifically will be unable to support Command and Control air-to-air and air-to-ground data and communications bridging, range extension, and waveform translation to the Combatant Commander in the area of responsibility to enhance tactical data-link operations across disparate networks for joint and coalition warfighters.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements, and as detailed at the Whole Building Design Guide website. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from United States Army Corps of Engineers. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle costeffective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the

1. COMPONENT	EV 2024 MILIERDY CO		2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	ATA	MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
ROBINS AIR FORCE B	ASE	BATTLE MANAGEMENT	BATTLE MANAGEMENT COMBINED OPERATIONS COMPLEX				
ROBINS AIR FORCE B	ASE, SITE #1	OPERATIONS COMPLEX					
GEORGIA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)			
27412F	141-454	UHHZ210600		115,000			
Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.							

78 Wing Base Civil Engineer: (478) 926-3093 SPECIAL OPERATIONS: 7,897 SM = 85,003 Square Feet

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3 INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION	4 PROJECT TITLE:						
BOBINS ATE FORCE	BASE	BATTLE MANAGEMENT	COMBINED					
ROBINS AIR FORCE	κ							
GEORGIA	, "							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	IT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)				
274125			0. 11001	115 000				
2/4125	141-454	0HHZ210600		115,000				
12. SUPPLEMENT.	12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA							
a. Estimated	a. Estimated Design Data:							
(1) Status:								
(a) Type	of Design		Des	ign-Bid-Build				
(b) Date	Design Started			15-MAR-22				
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates u	sed to develop		YES				
(d) Porg	s	ANI 2022		65%				
(d) Perc	35% Designed	AN 2023		01-JUL-22				
(e) Date	Design Complete			UI-JUN-23				
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle ana	lysis was performed		ILS				
(9)	51 2020 <u>1</u> ; 0 <u>1</u> 0 <u>_</u> 0	-1						
(2) Basis:				NO				
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Desig	jn –		N/A				
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Recen	tly Used -		(\$000)				
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and Spe	cifications		⊒ ,200 3,300				
(b) All	Other Design Costs			7,500				
(c) Tota	1			7,000				
(d) Cont	ract			500				
(e) In-h	ouse							
				24-APR				
(4) Constru	ction Contract Award			24-JUN				
(5) Constru	ction Start			26-SEP				
(6) Constru	ction Completion							
b. Equipment	associated with this pro	oject provided from	other ap	propriations:				
		E 1	SCAL YEA	R				
		20	DRODRIATE	ידער כטפיד				
EOUIPMENT NOME	INCLATURE PRO	CURING APPROP OR	REQUESTE	D (\$000)				
		2090	2026	2 500				
FURNITURE FIXT	TOVED & EQUIPMENT	3000	2020	2,500				
MISSION EQUIPM	IENT &	3080	2026	2 000				
COMMONICATIONS		2000	2020	2,000				

Project: Battle Management Combined Operations Complex, Robins AFB, GA

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Dec-23 (note 1) (note 2) (note 3) Month Enacted Cumulative Obligated Cumulative Monthly Cumulative Dec-23 - </th
Month Enacted Cumulative Obligated Cumulative Monthly Cumulative Dec-23 -
Dec-23 -
Jan-24 115,000 - <t< td=""></t<>
Feb-24 - 115,000 - <t< td=""></t<>
Mar-24 - 115,000 - </td
Apr-24 - 115,000 101,051 101,051 Mav-24 - 115,000 481 101,532
Mav-24 - 115.000 481 101.532
,,
Jun-24 - 115,000 481 102,013 1,000 1,00
Jul-24 - 115,000 481 102,494 1,500 2,50
Aug-24 - 115,000 481 102,975 1,500 4,00
Sep-24 - 115,000 481 103,456 2,000 6,00
Oct-24 - 115,000 481 103,937 2,000 8,00
Nov-24 - 115,000 481 104,418 2,500 10,50
Dec-24 - 115,000 481 104,899 3,000 13,50
Jan-25 - 115,000 481 105,380 3,000 16,50
Feb-25 - 115,000 481 105,861 4,000 20,50
Mar-25 - 115,000 481 106,342 4,000 24,50
Apr-25 - 115,000 481 106,823 5,000 29,50
May-25 - 115,000 481 107,304 6,000 35,50
Jun-25 - 115,000 481 107,785 6,000 41,50
Jul-25 - 115,000 481 108,266 7,000 48,50
Aug-25 - 115,000 481 108,747 7,000 55,50
Sep-25 - 115,000 481 109,228 7,000 62,50
Oct-25 - 115,000 481 109,709 7,000 69,50
Nov-25 - 115,000 481 110,190 6,500 76,00
Dec-25 - 115,000 481 110,671 6,000 82,00
Jan-26 - 115,000 481 111,152 6,000 88,00
Feb-26 - 115,000 481 111,633 6,000 94,00
Mar-26 - 115,000 481 112,114 5,000 99,00
Apr-26 - 115,000 481 112,595 5,000 104,00
May-26 - 115,000 481 113,076 4,000 108,00
Jun-26 - 115,000 481 113,557 3,000 111,00
Jul-26 - 115,000 481 114,038 2,000 113,00
Aug-26 - 115,000 481 114,519 1,000 114,00
Sep-26 - 115,000 481 115,000 1,000 115,00

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2024.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in April 2024 and contract completion September 2026; duration 30 months.





1. COMPONENT		EV	2024			ISTRUC.			Л	2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR F	ORCE		2024						//	202303	01
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	OUTOLAN	T A		4. COM	MAND				5. AREA	
BARKSDALE AI	R FORCE BASE, L	OUISIAN	A		ΑΙΚ ΓΟ	KUE GLU	BAL 51N	IKE CON	IMAND		0.89
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	INT	(2	2) STUDEN	TS	(3		ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	1,097	6,745	1,324	49	6	1	3	6	9	9,240
b. END FY		1,097	6,745	1,324	49	6	1	3	6	9	9,240
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		 		(0.(20
a. TOTAL ACKE	AGE	<u>רר תר</u>									60,639
	IOTAL AS OF 30-SE	3P-22									3,289,400.00
											520,230.00
											0.00
		MYFARS									0.00
a. REMAINING D											136.800.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										3,746,456.00
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM	1								
	a	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
215-582	WEAPONS O FACILI	GENERA TY, INC	TION 3		8,884 SN	Л	112,	,000	03/17		06/22
		<u> </u>									
				ļ			ļ				
				L			L				
9. FUTURE PROJE	CTS										
11/74											
10. MISSION OR I	MAJOR FUNCTION	S									
Barksdale Air For	ce Base is home to t	the 2d Bor	nb Wing. 7	The 2nd B	Bomb Wing	g conducts	the prima	ary missio	n with thre	ee squadro	ns of B-52H
Stratofortress bom	ibers - the 11th Borr	1b Squadro	on, which i	is the trair	1 ng squad	ron, the 20)th Bomb	Squadron	and the 96	oth Bomb	Squadron.
Together they ensu	ure the 2nd Bomb W	Ving provi	des flexibl	le, respons	sive, globa	ıl combat c	capability,	autonomo	ously or in	concert w	vith other
forces, and trains a	all Air Force Global	Strike Co	mmand an	id Air For	ce Reserve	e B-52 cre	ws. The 21	nd Bomb	Wing prov	vides our n	ation with
strategic deterrenc	strategic deterrence capabilities and devastating global combat air power, anytime, anywhere.										
11. OUTSTANDING	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							
N/A											

69

1. COMPONENT	EY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA						
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND	DLOCATION		4. I	ROJEC	T TITLE:		
BARKSDALE AFB	1		WEAI	PONS G	ENERATIO	N FACILITY,	INC 3
LOUISIANA	E BASE SITE I						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. P	ROJE	CT NU	MBER	B. PROJECT	COST (\$000)
91211F	215-582		AW	UB1450	001	AUTH: 0 A	APPR: 112,000
	9. C	COST E	STIM	IATES	I		
	ITEM			U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT COST	COST
						(\$)	(\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES							187,147
SHOP, SURVEILLANG	CE AND INSPECTION (215	5-582)		SM	8,88	15,83	0 (140,634)
RESERVE FIRE TEAM	M FACILITY (730-836)			SM	51:	11,58	3 (5,933)
SECURITY POLICE 1	ENTRY CONTR BUILDING ((730-8	37)	SM	77	18,31	5 (14,212)
EMER ELECTRIC PO	WER GENERATION PLANT ((811-1	47)	ĸw	2,000	1,40	5 (2,810)
WATER FIRE PUMPIN	NG STATION (843-316)			SM	283	25,42	3 (7,195)
MISCELLANEOUS PE	RSONNEL SHELTER (738-4	199)		SM	14	2,87	7 (40)
SECURITY DEFENSIV	VE FIGHTING POSITION ((730-8	34)	SM	7	38,26	7 (2,870)
GANTRY/BRIDGE CRA	ANE (890-154)			EA	:	72,80) (218)
FENCE INTERIOR (872-248)					1,52	43	3 (668)
RENOVATE SHOP, M	ISSILE ASSEMBLY (212-2	212)		SM	6,47	1,23	6 (8,002)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CONT	FROL S	SYS	LS			(4,565)
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES						58,376
SITE PREPARATION				LS			(17,300)
SITE IMPROVEMENT:	S			LS			(1,483)
UTILITIES				LS			(13,500)
PAVEMENTS				LS			(6,464)
COMMUNICATIONS				LS			(2,970)
PASSIVE FORCE PRO	OTECTION			LS			(8,561)
ENVIRONMENTAL ME	ASURES			LS			(3,184)
REMEDIATION UNEX	PLODED ORDNANCE			LS			(4,000)
REMEDIATION DEMO	LITION			SM	1,71	53	4 (914)
SUBTOTAL							245,523
CONTINGENCY (5%)							12,276
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	r						257,799
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	CTION AND OVERHEAD (5.	. 7%)					14,695
TOTAL REQUEST							272,494
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDED)						272,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)							(35,696)

1. COMPONENT			2. DATE						
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	DATA	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	:						
BARKSDALE AFB	BARKSDALE AFB WEAPONS GENERATION FACILITY, INC 3								
BARKSDALE AIR FORC	BARKSDALE ATR FORCE BASE STTE 1								
LOUISIANA									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	CT COST (\$000)					
01211F	215-582	AWUR145001	አጠምር በ	ADDD 112 000					
91211F	213-362		AUIII. U						
10. DESCRIPTION	OF PROPOSED CONSTRU	JCTION: Construct a	weapon G	Seneration					
Facility that is	a hardened facility	, within a protect	ive zone,	with					
consolidated sto	rage, maintenance, i	inspection, and admi	inistrati	ve functions					
using best pract:	ices from similar Dep	partment of the Nav	y and Dep	artment of					
Energy facilitie	s currently in use.	All construction w	ill meet	requirements					
for essential fac	ility system nuclear	design certificat:	ion. An c	overhead					
bridge crane is	requiredfor maintena	ance purposes in eac	ch of the	e three (3)					
Maintenance Bays	. Generation staging	, area will be requi	ired for	unloading					
transit vehicles	. Project will inclu	dean independent f	ire suppr	ression					
system, all util	ities, pavements, co	mmunications, site	improvem	ients,					
security forces	fire team facility,	Remote Target Engag	gement Sy	stem tower					
structure, Entry	Control Point/Shelt	er, personnel shelt	ter to pr	otect from					
weather elements	, and associated sup	port facilities to	provide	a complete					
anduseable facil	ity. Project include	s renovation of the	- e Integra	ited					
Maintenance Faci	lity, Building 7710	(6,474 Square Meter	cs). beca	use this					
facility already	contains unique mai	ntenance functions	that thi	s project					
will not duplica	te. but isa requirem	ent of the overall	weapons	generation					
functions Proje	ct will include anem	ergency back-up get	nerator.	35					
authorized per A	ir Force Instruction	32-1062, and is in	ncluded a	s part of					
the emergency el	ectric power generat	ion plant facility	Project	will					
demolish Buildin	q 7318 (1,711 Square	Meters) Facilitie	s will b	e designed					
as permapent con	f struction in accorda	nce with the Depart	ment of	Defense					
Unified Esciliti	$c_{ritoria} 1-200-01$	Conoral Building	roquirom	Derense mate This					
project will comp	es criteria r-200-01	f Defense Antiterre	rigm/For						
projectwill comp	iy with Department o	I Delense Antitello		Ce					
Protection requi	rementsper Unified F	acilities criteria	4-010-01	•					
Air Conditioning	: 100 Tons								
11. REQUIREMENT:	8,884 SM ADEQUAT	E: 6,474 SM SUBS	TANDARD:	1,711 SM					
PROJECT: Construc	t Weapons Generation	Facility							
REQUIREMENT: Proj	ect is required to co	onstruct a Weapons Ge	eneration	Facility					
to reconstitute n	uclear capability at	Barksdale Air Force	Base, Lor	uisiana. A					
reinforced concre	te facility that plac	ces all nuclear main	tenance a	nd storage					
operations in a s	ingle facility is req	quired to eliminate a	security (deviations.					
Weapons Generatio	n Facilities are sing	le hardened facilit:	ies within	n a					
protective zone,	with consolidated sto	orage, maintenance, :	inspection	n, and					
administrative fu	nctions. Emergency ge	enerator is required	for the o	critical					
operations in the	facility and is incl	uded as part of the	emergenc	y electric					
power generation	plant facility. Nucle	ear certified hoists	and crane	es are also					
required to perfo	rm asset handling and	a maintenance function	ons. Reme	diation of					
Unexploded Ordnan	ce and wetlands are r	required as a critica	al task p	rior to					

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	CONSTRUCTION PROJECT I	DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AND I	:						
BARKSDALE AFB		WEAPONS GENERATI	WEAPONS GENERATION FACILITY, INC 3				
BARKSDALE AIR FORCE BASE SITE 1							
LOUISIANA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)				
91211F	215-582	AWUB145001	AUTH: 0 APPR: 112,000				
initial site construction.							
CURRENT SITUATION: The Barksdale Air Force Base Weapons Generation Facility							

initiative is an important element of a broader Weapons Generation Facility Investment Strategy that will recapitalize five Air Force Global Strike Command Weapons Storage Areas. Existing Weapons Storage Areas (and the Barksdale Munitions Storage Area) contain numerous function-specific deficiencies, inflexible design based on the prevailing nuclear weapons storage standards of the 1950s and 1960s. The current facilities do not meet the security requirements mandated in Department of Defense security directives. The aging infrastructure requires workarounds to meet mission requirements and the current facilities systems are inadequate to support ongoing weapons maintenance. The existing facilities have outlived their design life.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The stand-up of a nuclear capable mission at Barksdale is a strategic based decision. If this project is not funded, the storage and maintenance of weapons will not be feasible at Barksdale Air Force Base. Lack of adequate weapons storage and maintenance facilities at Barksdale Air Force Base will prevent diversification of the Air Force's nuclear mission, placing continued strain on the nuclear bomber force. All areas of the facility are required for it to operate as a nuclear certified facility. It is not possible to separate the facility into complete and useable phases.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards (if applicable), but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from NAVFAC. A waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1- 200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever lifecycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Supporting Facilities total exceeds 25% of the Primary Facilities total due to extensive amount of earthwork associated with preparing the site.

Base Civil Engineer: (318) 456-4586
1. COMPONENT				2. DATE	
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AN	AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:				
BARKSDALE AFB		WEAPONS GENERATI	ON FACILI	TY, INC 3	
BARKSDALE AIR FORC	E BASE SITE 1				
LOUISIANA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	CT COST (\$000)	
91211F	215-582	AWUB145001	AUTH: () APPR: 112,000	
Shop, Surveilland	e and Inspection: 8,8	384 SM = 95,627 Squa:	re Feet;		
Reserve Fire Team	<pre>\ Facility: 512 SM = 5</pre>	5,511 Square Feet;			
Security Police E	ntry Control Building	g: 776 SM = 8,353 Squ	uare Feet	;	
Water Fire Pumpin	g Station: 283 SM = 3	3,046 Square Feet;			
Miscellaneous Per	sonnel Shelter: 14 SM	4 = 151 Square Feet;			
Security Defensiv	e Fighting Position:	75 SM = 807 Square	Feet;		
Fence Interior: 1	.,524 LM = 5,000 Linea	ar Feet;			
Renovate Shop, Mi	ssile Assembly: 6,474.	4 SM = 69,686 Square	Feet;		
Demolition: 1,711	. SM = 18,417 Square H	feet.			
JOINT USE CERTIFI	CATION: This facility	y can be used by othe	er compon	ents on an	
"as available" ba	sis; however, the sco	ope of the project is	s based o	n Air Force	
requirements.					
1					

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA							
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:							
BARKSDALE AFB		WEAPONS GEN	ERATION FACILI	TY, INC 3			
BARKSDALE AIR FORCE	BASE SITE 1						
LOUISIANA	LOUISIANA						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMB	ER 8. PROJEC	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	215-582	AWUB145003	1 AUTH: 0	APPR: 112,000			
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DA	TA:						
a. Estimated Desi	gn Data:						
(1) Status:							
(a) Type c	of Design		Dea	sign-Bid-Build			
(b) Date D	esign Started			20-MAR-17			
(c) Parame	etric Cost Estimates	used to develop o	costs	YES			
(d) Percer	nt Complete as of 01	JAN 2022		100%			
(e) Date 3	5% Designed			30-OCT-18			
(f) Date D	esign Complete			03-JUN-22			
(g) Energy	y Study/Life-Cycle an	alysis was/will b	pe performed	YES			
(2) Basis:							
(a) Standa	ard or Definitive Des	ian		NO			
(b) Where	Design Was Most Rece	ntly Used		N/A			
(3) Total Cost	(c) = (a) + (b) or (c)	- d) + (e):		(\$000)			
(a) Produc	ction of Plans and Sp	ecifications		16,320			
(b) All O	- ther Design Costs			8,160			
(c) Total	-			24,480			
(d) Contra	act			20,400			
(e) In-hou	use			4,080			
(4) Constructio	on Contract Award			22-FEB			
(5) Construction	on Start			22-MAR			
(6) Constructio	on Completion			26-FEB			
	-						
b. Equipment asso	ciated with this proj	ect provided fro	m other approp	riations:			
			FISCAL YEAR				
			APPROPRIATED	COST			
EQUIPMENT NOMENCI	ATURE PROC	URING APPROPR	OR REQUESTED	(\$000)			
FURNITURE, FIXTUR	ES, & EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	1,813			
UNINTERRUPTED POW	ER SUPPLY	3080	2026	2,577			
HOISTING EQUIPMEN	т	3080	2026	292			
SECURITY EQUIPMEN	т	3080	2025	30,000			
AIR COMPRESSORS		3080	2026	1,014			

1. COMPONENT	TH 0004 WIT TROOM 0				2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:								
BARKSDALE AFB WEAPONS GENERATION FACILITY, INC 3								
BARKSDALE AIR FORCE BASE SITE 1								
LOUISIANA		1						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.1	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	215-582		AWUB145001	AUTH: () APPR: 112,000			
c. Title, Authoriza	ation, and Appropria	atio	n Summary:					
	Authoriz	atic	on Authof A	gorgo	Approp			
	(\$00	0)	(\$000))	(\$000)			
FY 2022 Enacted	272,0	00	40,000)	40,000			
FY 2023 Enacted			125,000	D	125,000			
FY 2024 Budget Req	uest		112,000	D	112,000			
Total	272,0	00			277,000			

Project: Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 3, Barksdale AFB, LA All Cost in thousands Project Spending Plan

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands

Chart Begin	FUNDI	FUNDING		OBLIGATION		ITLAYS
Oct-21	(note	1)	(not	te 2)	(r	note 3)
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative
Oct-21	-	-	-	-	-	-
Nov-21	-	-	-	-	-	-
Dec-21	-	-	-	-	-	-
Jan-22	40,000	40,000	-	-	-	-
Feb-22	-	40,000	37,368	37,368	-	-
Mar-22	-	40,000	329	37,697	610	610
Apr-22	-	40,000	329	38,026	836	1,446
May-22	-	40,000	329	38,355	1,126	2,571
Jun-22	-	40,000	329	38,684	1,492	4,063
Jul-22	-	40,000	329	39,013	1,945	6,008
Aug-22	-	40,000	329	39,342	2,493	8,501
Sep-22	-	40,000	329	39,671	3,144	11,645
Oct-22	125,000	165,000	121,381	161,052	3,899	15,544
Nov-22	-	165,000	329	161,381	4,757	20,301
Dec-22	-	165,000	329	161,710	5,707	26,008
Jan-23	-	165,000	329	162,039	6,735	32,743
Feb-23	-	165,000	329	162,368	7,818	40,562
Mar-23	-	165,000	329	162,697	8,926	49,487
Apr-23	-	165,000	329	163,026	10,023	59,511
May-23	-	165,000	329	163,355	11,071	70,581
Jun-23	-	165,000	329	163,684	12,026	82,608
Jul-23	-	165,000	329	164,013	12,850	95,458
Aug-23	-	165,000	329	164,342	13,505	108,963
Sep-23	-	165,000	329	164,671	13,960	122,922
Oct-23	112,000	277,000	103,117	267,788	14,193	137,115
Nov-23	-	277,000	329	268,117	14,193	151,308
Dec-23	-	277,000	329	268,446	13,960	165,268
Jan-24	-	277,000	329	268,775	13,505	178,773
Feb-24	-	277,000	329	269,104	12,850	191,623
Mar-24	-	277,000	329	269,433	12,026	203,649
Apr-24	-	277,000	329	269,762	11,071	214,720
May-24	-	277,000	329	270,091	10,023	224,743
Jun-24	-	277,000	329	270,420	8,926	233,669
Jul-24	-	277,000	329	270,749	7,818	241,487
Aug-24	-	277,000	329	271,078	6,735	248,222
Sep-24	-	277,000	329	271,407	5,707	253,929
Oct-24	-	277,000	329	271,736	4,757	258,686
Nov-24	-	277,000	329	272,065	3,899	262,585
Dec-24	-	277,000	329	272,394	3,144	265,729
Jan-25	-	277,000	329	272,723	2,493	268,222
Feb-25	-	277,000	329	273,052	1,945	270,167
Mar-25	-	277,000	329	273,381	1,492	271,659
Apr-25	-	277,000	329	273,710	1,126	272,785
May-25	-	277,000	329	274,039	836	273,620
Jun-25	-	277,000	329	2/4,368	610	274,230
JUI-25	-	277,000	329	274,697	438	274,668
Aug-25	-	277,000	329	275,026	312	2/4,981
Sep-25	-	277,000	329	275,355	314	275,294
Uct-25	-	277,000	329	2/5,684	246	2/5,540
Nov-25	-	277,000	329	276,013	338	275,878
Dec-25	-	277,000	329	276,342	310	276,188
Jan-26	-	277,000	329	2/6,6/1	350	2/6,538
Feb-26	-	277,000	329	277,000	462	277,000

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2022.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in FEB 2022 and contract completion Feb 2026; duration 49



Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 3, Barksdale AFB, LA

1. COMPONENT			2024							2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILIIA	RYCOM	ISTRUC		ROGRAI	N	2023030	01
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. COMMAND 5. A							5. AREA				
HANSCOM AIR I	FORCE BASE, MA	SSACHU	SEITS		AIK FU	KUE MAI	EKIAL	UMMAN	D	0001	1.26
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	NT	(2	2) STUDEN	rs	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) IOTAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	455	264	1,698	0	0	0	48	92	480	3,037
b. END FY		462	270	1,680	0	0	0	48	92	485	3,040
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)										
a. TOTAL ACRE	AGE										2,331
b. INVENTORY	total as of 30-SE	EP-22									1,618,197.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	ION NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY									291,000.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE									37,000.00
			RUGRAM								231,000.00
		IN TEARS									89,000,00
h. GRAND TO											2.310.197.00
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM									_, ,_ ,_ , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
	а	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
740-884	CHILD DEV CEN	ELOPMI TER	ENT		3,411 SM	[37,0	000	03/	/22	01/24
317-315	MIT-LINCOI LAB CSL	LN LAB (MIF), IN	(WEST JC 4	1:	5,068 SM	[70,000 10		/17	03/19	
	CTS										
317-315 MIT-LL/	Engineering and Pro	ototype Fa	c (26,712	SM / \$251	(000)						
730-142 Fire Stati	on (2,450 SM / \$24,	,000)	、 ,		, ,						
10. MISSION OR I	MAJOR FUNCTION	S									
The Air Force Life	e Cycle Managemer	t Center (AFLCMC) at Hanse	com AFB 1	is one of si	ix centers	reporting	to the Air	Force Mat	
Command. AFLC.	MC is charged with	lile cycle	managem	ent of Air	Force we	Air Eoroo	Drogrom	Executive	Offices	rement. 11	ne AFLUMU
mission is to supp	ort quanties of war-	winning. I	nanscom n	s also non	le to three	All Force	Program	Executive	onces.		
11. OUTSTANDING	G POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							
N/A		•••									

78

1. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCT:	ION PR	OJECT DA	TA	2.1	DATE	
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023						MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION A	ND L	OCATION	4. PROJ	JECT TI	ITLE:				
HANSCOM AIR FORCE	BAS	E HANSCOM	CHILD D	EVELOI	PMENT CE	NTER			
AIR FORCE BASE, S	ITE	#1							
MASSACHUSETTS									
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJ	JECT NU	JMBER	8. PROJE	ECT C	COST (\$000)	
91211F		740-884	MX	RD203	001		37,	,000	
		9. COST	ESTIMA	TES					
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT C	COST	COST	
						(\$)		(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIE				~	0.41			17,495	
CHILDHOOD DEVEL	OPME.	NT CENTER (740-884)		SM	3,41	L 5,	012	(17,096)	
CYBERSECURITY O	F. F.Y	CILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS				(399)	
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES							14,423	
UTILITIES				LS				(1,237)	
SITE IMPROVEMEN	TS			LS				(2,578)	
SITE PREPARATIO	NS			LS				(487)	
SOIL MITIGATION				LS				(10,121)	
SUBTOTAL								31,918	
CONTINGENCY (5.0	୫)							1,596	
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST							33,514	
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)								2,178	
ALTERNATE DELIVERY METHOD DESIGN COST								1,277	
TOTAL REQUEST								36,969	
TOTAL REQUEST (RO	UNDE	D)						37,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OT	HER	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)					(1,923)	

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:

Construct new Child Development Center including child-learning space, play space, sleeping space, administrative support area, kitchen area, active shooter/safe rooms, playgrounds and supporting infrastructure. Construction shall employ systems and techniques to make the building net zero greenhouse gas emissions. The project includes all utilities, site improvements, pavements, detection /protection features, security enhancements and other supporting work necessary to make a complete and useable facility. Facilities will incorporate features that provide the lowest practical life cycle cost solutions satisfying the facility requirements with the goal of maximizing energy efficiency and eliminating carbon emissions. The facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building Requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. This will be carried out as a prototype project pursuant to the authority in Sec. 4022, Title 10 United States Code notwithstanding subchapters I and III of chapter 169 of title 10, United States Code, and chapter 11 of title 40, United States Code.

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT D	АТА	2. DATE			
AIR FORCE			MARCH	2023			
3. INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
HANSCOM AIR FORCE	BASE HANSCOM	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER					
AIR FORCE BASE, S	ITE #1						
MASSACHUSETTS							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	CT COST (\$000)		
91211F	740-884	MXRD203001		37,000			

Air Conditioning: 160 Tons

11. REQUIREMENT: 3,411 SM **ADEQUATE:** 0 SM **SUBSTANDARD:** 0

PROJECT: Child Development Center

REQUIREMENT: Construct a Child Development Center with playgrounds configured according to draft FC 4-740-14F standard design. The large Child Development Center will be constructed to accommodate a capacity of 264 children for ages 6 weeks through 5 years. The Air Force is required to meet Department of Defense goal and common operating standards of providing 100% of priority 1 children within 90 days of our total childcare requirement. This is not a tenant or support service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The Child Development Center currently has a capacity of 242 children and infants. The new requirement determined by the Specific Enterprise Execution Direction Executive Board is for an additional 264 children. These two factors have made the new overall requirement at Hanscom Air Force Base 506 children. Hanscom Air Force Base's strategy to meet the Department of Defense goal and improve quality of life is to construct an additional child development center and to expand the on-base Family Child Care program to meet the new capacity requirement. Primary families consist of mid-level Non-Commissioned Officers with young children. Per Air Force Common Operating Standards Child Development Centers must place 100% of priority 1 children within 90 days. Hanscom Air Force Base does not meet Air Force standard and without increasing capacity, Hanscom cannot support the continual mission growth.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without additional capacity, the Child Development Center will continue to have a waiting list of approximately 85 for immediate care and 60 for projected care. The average waiting time is 208 days, and the average cost of childcare off-base is 30% higher than on-base care.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements, and the Child Development Center Facility Requirements Plan. Facility and playground areas must comply with current safety standards and the Consumer Product Safety Guidelines for Playgrounds. This design shall conform to

SM

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:						
HANSCOM AIR FORCE	BASE HANSCOM	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CE	NTER					
AIR FORCE BASE, SI	TE #1							
MASSACHUSETTS								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000						
91211F	740-884	MXRD203001		37,000				
criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project with new construction the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis is in progress and will be completed before approval of the President's Budget in the year of execution. Sustainable principles, to include life cycle cost effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1- 200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. The project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year floodplain. The facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. The supporting facilities cost exceeds 25% of the primary facilities cost due to soil mitigation.								
66 ABG Civil Engi	neer, Base Civil Engin	eer: (781) 225-2999						
Child Development Center: 3,411 Square Meters = 36,716 Square Feet								
JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.								

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION A	TALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:							
HANSCOM AIR FORCE	BASE HANSCOM	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CE	NTER					
AIR FORCE BASE, S	SITE #1							
MASSACHUSETTS								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)								
91211F	740-884	MXRD203001		37,000				
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA							
a. Estimated Design Data:								
(1) Status:								
(a) Type	of Design		Des	ign-Bid-Build				
(b) Date	Design Started			23-MAR-22				
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates u	sed to develop costs	5	YES				
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01 J.	AN 2023		15%				
(e) Date	35% Designed			09-SEP-23				
(f) Date	Design Complete			31-JAN-24				
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle ana	lysis was/will be pe	rformed	YES				
(2) Basis:								
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Desig	yn		NO				
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Recen	tly Used		N/A				
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Prod	luction of Plans and Spe	cifications		2,220				
(b) All	Other Design Costs			1,110				
(c) Tota	1			3,330				
(d) Cont	ract			2,775				
(e) In-h	ouse			555				
(4) Constru	ction Contract Award			24-FEB				
(5) Constru	ction Start			24-MAR				
(6) Constru	ction Completion			26-OCT				
(7) Acquisi	tion Strategy: Other Tr	ansaction Authority						
b. Equipment	associated with this pr	oject provided from	other ap	propriations:				
		FI	SCAL YEA	R				
APPROPRIATED COST								
EQUIPMENT NOMENCLATURE PROCURING APPROP OR REQUESTED (\$000)								
COMMUNICATIONS/DATA/SECURITY 3080 2026 90								
FURNITURE/FIXTURES 3080 2026 300								
		3400	2026	25				
KITCHEN FOUTD		3080	2020	509				
KIICHEN EQUIP	MAI FLAIGROUND	2000	2020	1 000				
EQUIPMENT 3080 2026 1,000								

1 COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4.				4. PROJECT TITLE				
HANSCOM AIR FORCI	E BASE	MIT-	LINCO	LN LAB (WES	ST LAB C	SL/MI	F), INC 4	
HANSCOM AFB SITE	# 1							
MASSACHUSETTS								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PRC	JECT	NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT C	OST (\$000)	
91211F	317-315	MX	RD153	3006	AUTH: 0	APE	PR: 70,000	
	9. CC	ST EST	IMATE	s				
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	OST	COST	
					(\$)		(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIE	s						170,330	
SEMI-CONDUCTOR/M	ICROELECTRONICS LAB		SM	15,068	10,93	18	(164,512)	
FAC PEDESTRIAN C	ONNECTOR		SM	150	16,52	20	(2,478)	
SUSTAINABILITY &	ENERGY MEASURES (2.0%)		LS				(3,340)	
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES						32,370	
SITE PREPARATION			LS				(1,425)	
SITE IMPROVEMENT	S		LS				(3,692)	
PAVEMENTS			LS				(1,722)	
SITE UTILITIES			LS				(20,191)	
CW PLANT ADDITIO	N		SM	223	2,0	15	(449)	
COMMUNICATIONS			LS				(827)	
DEMOLITION B1138	, B1139, B1140, B1141,	B1142	SM	5,258	7'	73	(4,064)	
SUBTOTAL							202,700	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%))						10,135	
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST						212,835	
SUPERVISION, INSPI	ECTION AND OVERHEAD (5.	7%)					12,132	
TOTAL REQUEST							224,967	
TOTAL REQUEST (RO	UNDED)						225,000	
10. Description	of Proposed Construct:	ion: Co	onstr	uct a mult	i-story	build	ding and	
pedestrian connec	ctor using concrete fo	undati	ons,	steel or r	einforc	ed co	ncrete	
superstructure, masonry walls, and energy efficient roofing to accommodate the								
mission of the facility. Site Utilities includes an addition to the existing								
chilled water production facility (B1301) to house additional equipment								
required tomeet chilled water demands. The project will demolish buildings				ngs				
B1138 (1,949 SM), B1139 (15 SM), B1140 (1,174 SM), B1141 (1,122 SM), and B1142			d B1142					
(998 SM). Facilitieswill be designed as permanent construction in accordance				dance				
with the DoD Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 1- 200-01, General Building				ing				
Requirements and	UFC 1-200-02, High Pe	rforma	nce a	nd Sustain	able Bu	ildin	g	
Requirements. T	his project will comp.	ly with	n Depa	artment of	Defense	e (Dol	D)	
Ainimum Antiterrorism Standards for Buildings requirements per UFC 4-010-01.								

Air Conditioning: 1,730 Tons

1 COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	2. DATE MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION,	INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE					
HANSCOM AIR FORC	E BASE	MIT-LINCOLN LAB (WEST LAB CSL/MIF), INC 4				
HANSCOM AFB SITE	# 1					
MASSACHUSETTS						
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)		
91211F	317-315	MXRD153006	APPR: 70,000			

11. Requirement: 105,644 SM Adequate: 59,802 SM Substandard: 30,825 SM

PROJECT: MIT Semi-Conductor/ Microelectronics Lab Facility

REQUIREMENT: A multi-story facility is required to provide space for the Advanced Microelectronics Integration Program for the Massachusetts Institute of Technology Lincoln Laboratory (MIT LL). Starting in the 1950's, MIT LL has been one of the premier Federally Funded Research and Development Centers (FFRDC) for the Department of Defense. MIT LL is the largest DoD R&D FFRDC supporting numerous federal agencies and conducting research on over 400 programs. In 2014, MIT LL performed more than \$830M in research; the Air Force was the largest customer, but the Laboratory supported 30 sponsors across the Federal Government. MIT LL takes projects from the initial concept stage, through simulation and analysis, to design and prototyping, and finally to field demonstration. The ability to provide development, prototyping, and field demonstrations sets MIT LL apart from other FFRDCs.

CURRENT SITUATION: The existing buildings are functionally obsolete for the type of research and fabrication required and do not meet current building codes or industry standards for high technology facilities. Much of MIT LL's work involves complex and hazardous processes that utilize quantities of chemicals in excess of allowable limits identified in current building codes. An independent facility assessment completed by a consultant to MIT LL in 2008 and validated by the DoD Joint Advisory Council in 2011 concluded that current and future MIT LL research programs will require a new facility built for modern research. These same buildings also contain hundreds of research staff offices and do not have continuous fire rated corridors for the appropriate movement of hazardous chemicals to and from the semiconductor growth and fabrication facilities. This situation necessitates that hazardous chemicals and gases used in these facilities be restocked in the overnight hours utilizing special transport vessels to minimize risk of personnel exposure. In addition, current codes also require hazardous materials handling laboratories, like these, to be located at ground level to allow easier emergency response in the event of a toxic gas or chemical release event. These existing laboratories are on the 4th floor.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Space constraints and other facility deficiencies will continue to hamper the MIT LL mission and create unnecessary risk to high dollar DoD research. Currently, many critical programs are scattered across multiple floors of five different 1950's and 60's-era buildings. In addition to the safety and code issues associated with handling and moving hazardous materials, this project will consolidate the distributed compound semiconductor and advanced packaging laboratories into a single purpose-built facility designed to safely handle and support complex electronic research and development functions. Without this new facility, MIT LL's ability to

1	COMPONENT AIR FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY C	DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION				4. PROJECT TITLE				
HANSCOM AIR FORCE BASE			MIT-LINCOLN LAB (WEST LAB CSL/MIF), INC 4					
HA	NSCOM AFB SITE	# 1						
MA	SSACHUSETTS							
5.	. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE			7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)		
	91211F	91211F 317-315 MXRD153006 AUTH:						

continue its important work will be impaired and increasingly degraded. As a result, work to provide next generation laser radar and sensing systems, low size weight and power (low-SWAP) application- specific microsystems, integrated sensor packages for unmanned air vehicles (UAVs) and unattended ground sensors (UGSs), and concealable ultra-low- power electronics will be delayed.

ADDITIONAL: The criteria/scope for this program is not specified in Air Force Manual (AFMAN) 32-1084, "Facility Requirements". AFMAN 32-1084 does not contain sizing criteria for Research, Development, Test, & Evaluation (RDT&E) facilities. This facility was sized based on an in-depth analysis of the user's mission and requirements performed by HDR in February 2013. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facility Standards (AFCFS) and the Installation Facility Standards (IFS),but will not employ a standard design because there is no AF standard facility design to accommodate the facility's mission. A waiver to economic analysis has been approved. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain.

Base Civil Engineer: 781-225-2999

MIT Semi-Conductor / Microelectronics Lab Facility: 15,068 SM = 162,190 SF

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: Mission requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use by other components.

1 COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLATION	, SITE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE								
HANSCOM AIR FOR	CE BASE	MIT-LINCOLN LAB (W	EST LAB C	CSL/MIF), INC 4						
HANSCOM AFB SITE	2 # 1									
MASSACHUSETTS										
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)						
91211F	317-315	MXRD153006	AUTH: 0	APPR: 70,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:										
a. Estimated	Design Data:									
(1) Status:										
(a) Type	of Design									
(b) Date	Design Started			23-OCT-17						
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates	used to develop cost	LS	YES						
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01	JAN 2021		100 %						
(e) Date	35% Designed			07-MAR-18						
(f) Date Design Complete 03-MA										
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle an	alysis was/will be p	performed	YES						
(2) Basis:										
(2) Basis.	(2) Basis:									
(a) Stan (b) Wher	e Design Was Most Rece	ntlv Used -		NO						
(2) 11102										
(3) Total C	Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e):		(\$000)						
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and Sp	ecifications		13,500						
(b) All	Other Design Costs			6,750						
(c) Tota	1			20,250						
(d) Cont	ract			16,875						
(e) In-h	ouse			3,375						
(4) Constru	uction Contract Award			19-AUG						
(5) Constru	iction Start			19-SEP						
(6) Constru	ction Completion			24-DEC						
	-									
b. Equipment	associated with this p	project provided from	m other a	appropriations:						
N/A	N/A									

1	COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA						
3.	INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	4. PROJECT TITLE					
HANSCOM AIR FORCE BASE			MIT-LINCOLN LAB (WEST LAB CSL/MIF), INC 4						
HA	NSCOM AFB SITE	:#1							
MA	SSACHUSETTS								
5.	PROGRAM ELEMEN	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)				
	91211F	317-315	APPR: 70,000						

c. Authorization and Appropriation:

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY 2019 Enacted	225,000	90,000	90,000
FY 2020 Enacted		135,000	135,000
Cost Variation AUG 21	100,000		
FY 2023 Enacted		30,200	30,200
FY 2024 Budget Request		70,000	70,000
Total	325,000		325,200

Project: MIT-Lincoln Lab (West Lab CSL/MIF), Inc, Hanscom AFB, MA

Project Spending Plan As of: 17-Feb-23 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUND	NG	OBLIG		OUT	LAYS
Month	Enacted	Cumulativa	Obligated	Cumulativa	Monthly	Cumulative
wonth	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	wonthly	Cumulative
Aug-18						
Sep-18						
Nov-18	-	-				
Dec-18		-				
Jan-19	90,000	90,000				
Feb-19	-	90,000				
Mar-19	-	90,000				
Apr-19	-	90,000				
May-19	-	90,000				
Jun-19	-	90,000				
Jul-19	-	90,000				
Aug-19	-	90,000	2,347	2,347		
Sep-19	-	90,000	13	2,360	248	248
Oct-19	135,000	225,000	13	2,374	248	496
Nov-19	-	225,000	13	2,387	248	744
Dec-19	-	225,000	13	2,401	248	992
Jan-20	-	225,000	13	2,414	248	1,240
Feb-20	-	225,000	13	2,427	248	1,488
Mar-20	-	225,000	13	2,441	248	1,737
Apr-20	-	225,000	13	2,454	248	1,985
May-20	-	225,000	13	2,467	248	2,233
Jun-20	-	225,000	13	2,481	248	2,481
Jul-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Aug-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Sep-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Oct-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Nov-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Dec-20	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Jan-21	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Feb-21	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Mar-21	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Apr-21	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
May-21	-	225,000	-	2,481	-	2,481
Jun-21	-	225,000	-	2,401	-	2,401
Jui-21	-	225,000	-	2,461	-	2,401
Aug-21	-	225,000	-	2,401	-	2,401
Oct-21		225,000		2,401	-	2,401
Nov-21		225,000		2,401		2,401
Dec-21		225,000		2,401		2,401
Jan-22	-	225,000	200 000	202 481	1 183	3 664
Feb-22	-	225,000	966	203.447	1,592	5,255
Mar-22	-	225,000	966	204,413	2,104	7.360
Apr-22	-	225,000	966	205,379	2,734	10,094
May-22	-	225,000	966	206,345	3,491	13,585
Jun-22	-	225,000	966	207,311	4,380	17,965
Jul-22	-	225,000	966	208,277	5,401	23,366
Aug-22	-	225,000	966	209,243	6,544	29,910
Sep-22	-	225,000	966	210,209	7,792	37,703
Oct-22	30,200	255,200	966	211,175	9,118	46,821
Nov-22	-	255,200	966	212,141	10,485	57,306
Dec-22	-	255,200	966	213,107	11,847	69,153
Jan-23	-	255,200	966	214,073	13,155	82,308
Feb-23	-	255,200	20,200	234,273	14,355	96,663
Mar-23	-	255,200	1,566	235,839	15,393	112,056
Apr-23	-	255,200	1,566	237,405	16,221	128,277
May-23	-	255,200	1,566	238,971	16,797	145,074
Jun-23	-	255,200	1,566	240,537	17,093	162,167
Jul-23	-	255,200	1,566	242,103	17,093	179,259
Aug-23	-	255,200	1,566	243,669	16,797	196,056
Sep-23	-	255,200	1,566	245,235	11,221	207,277
Oct-23	70,000	325,200	1,566	246,801	11,500	218,777
Nov-23	-	325,200	1,566	248,367	11,355	230,132
Dec-23	-	325,200	1,566	249,933	13,155	243,288
Jan-24	-	325,200	1,566	251,499	8,000	251,288
Feb-24	-	325,200	64,041	315,540	11,726	263,014
Mar-24	-	325,200	966	316,506	10,617	273,631
Apr-24	-	325,200	966	317,472	9,292	282,923
May-24	-	325,200	966	318,438	8,044	290,967
Jun-24	-	325,200	966	319,404	6,901	297,868
Jul-24	-	325,200	966	320,370	6,500	304,368
Aug-24	-	325,200	966	321,336	6,000	310,368
Sep-24	-	325,200	966	322,302	5,500	315,868
Oct-24	-	325,200	966	323,268	4,500	320,368
Nov-24	-	325,200	966	324,234	3,000	323,368
Dec-24	-	325,200	966	325,200	1,832	325,200

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2019.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award date of August 2019, Contract completion: December 2024, Duration 64 months.

MIT-Lincoln Lab (West Lab CSL/MIF), Inc, Hanscom AFB, MA



1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)	
AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA	RY CON	ISTRUC	TION PF	ROGRAN	И	202303	01	
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION				4. COM	MAND				5. AREA	CONTRUCTION	
COLUMBUS AIR	R FORCE BASE, M	ISSISSIPF	Ν		All	R EDUCA (TION AN COMMAN	ID TRAIN ID	IING	COST INDEX 0.73		
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANENT			(2	2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3	3) SUPPORTED			
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN		
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	491	460	1,234	493	0	0	0	0	0	2,678	
b. END FY		482	460	1,234	493	0	0	0	0	0	2,669	
7. INVENTORY DATA (\$000)												
a. TOTAL ACRE	EAGE										5,982	
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22									3,915,633.00	
c. AUTHORIZAT		NTORY									0.00	
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE									39,500.00	
	ION INCLUDED IN FOL		RUGRAW								0.00	
a REMAINING D		INI TEARS									36 750 00	
h. GRAND TO											3.991.883.00	
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM									-,	
	а	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIGN STATUS		
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE	
171-212	T-7A GROUND BASED TRAINING SYSTEM				3,159 SN	59 SM 30,000			10/21		12/22	
171-625	T-7A UNIT MAINTENANCE TRAINING FACILITY				1,115 SM 9,500			10/21		12/22		
9. FUTURE PROJE	9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A											
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Columbus Air Force Base's primary missions are Specialized Undergraduate Pilot Training (SPUT) and Introduction to Fighter Fundamentals (IFF). Columbus Air Force Base's mission statement is "Train World Class Pilots". The 37th Flying Training Squadron (FTS) and 41st FTS operate the T-6A, the 48th FTS operates the T-1A, and the 50th FTS operates the T-38C, all as part of SUPT course, and the 49th Fighter Training Squadron operates the T-38C as part of the IFF course. The units of 14th Flying Training Wing provide support for base administrative services, transportation and supply, civil engineering, communications, security, financial, religious, educational, legal, social actions, medical services, and morale, welfare, and recreational facilities and activities. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 												
	N/A											

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	1. COMPONENT AIR FORCEFY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA2. DATE MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLATION AND	D LOCATION		4. PF	OJECI	TITLE					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE BASE				T-7A GROUND BASED TRAINING SYSTEM FACILITY						
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE	COLUMBUS AIR FORCE BASE SITE 1									
MISSISSIPPI	1									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	PROJEC	T NUM	IBER	8. PROJEC	тс	OST (\$000)				
84701F	171-212		EEP	z1970	01		30	,000		
			9. C	OST E	STIMATES					
	ITEM			U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT CO	ST	COST		
DDTMADY FACTITUTES						(\$)		(\$000)		
PRIMARI PACILITIES								24,799		
FLIGHT SIMULATOR	TRAINING			SM	3,15	9 7,7	71	(24,549)		
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CON	ITROI	L SYS	LS				(250)		
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES							2,014		
UTILITIES				LS				(663)		
SITE IMPROVEMENT	S			LS				(164)		
PAVEMENTS				LS				(998)		
SITE PREPARATION	S			LS				(70)		
PRIVATIZED UTILI	TY CONNECTION FEE			LS				(119)		
SUBTOTAL								26,813		
CONTINGENCY COST (5%)							1,341		
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	T							28,154		
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)								1,830		
TOTAL REQUEST								29,984		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)								30,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER APPROPRIATIONS (NO	N-AI) (((30,010)		

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct a facility for housing a ground-based training simulator system, which consists of: simulators, training devices, computer-based training systems, and academics. The facility will utilize conventional design and construction methods to accommodate the mission of the Columbus Air Force Base's student pilot training. The construction includes a one-story steel framed structure with a slab-on-grade reinforced concrete foundation, brick and insulated metal panel exterior walls, and both a standing seam metal and low-slope roof system. Facility areas will include administration offices with supporting functions, classrooms, brief/debrief rooms, and storage space for T-7A pilot flight simulator training. Additionally, high-bay simulator bays are needed to accommodate the appropriate clearances for the three Aircrew Training Device categories: Weapon Systems Trainer, Operational Flight Trainer and Unit Training Device. Supporting facilities include all utilities, site improvements, pavements and site preparations necessary to make a complete and useable facility. Privatized utility connection fees are included in their respective supporting facilities line item for electrical connections to commercial power. Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4	4. PROJECT TITLE					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE H	BASE	т	T-7A GROUND BASED TRAINING SYSTEM FACILITY					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE BASE SITE 1								
MISSISSIPPI								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	r Cost (\$000)			
84701F	171-212		EEPZ197001		30,000			
project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01.								
Air Conditioning:	Air Conditioning: 135 Tons							
11. REQUIREMENT: 3,159 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM								

PROJECT: T-7A GROUND BASED TRAINING SYSTEM FACILITY

REQUIREMENT: Facility is needed to support all essential T-7A flight simulator training. Headquarters Air Education and Training Command is engaged in a \$20B major acquisition effort to re-capitalize its aging fleet of 430 T-38C aircraft and associated training systems. The T-38C is used in Air Education Training Command's Specialized Undergraduate Pilot Training program which provides advanced training for student pilots selected for fighter and bomber assignments. These systems are currently located at five existing AETC bases and will be replaced with the T-7A system comprised of 350 total aircraft. This project provides a facility to house specialized simulator equipment and classrooms for instructors and students to receive training on T-7A aircraft systems. The improved fidelity and aerodynamic modeling required in the Ground Based Training System devices will enable better training and allow some tasks to be moved from flight training (in live aircraft) to Aircrew Training Devices (simulators). More capable aircraft and Aircrew Training Devices will provide better opportunities to move flight training from the Formal Training Units into Specialized Undergraduate Pilot Training and Introduction to Fighter Fundamentals, thereby reducing the high cost of flight hours in fifth-generation aircraft normally required to develop experienced pilots. Overall, this facility will improve training efficiency and reduce costs in flight-hours, producing a better trained pilot in less time. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: Currently, there are three existing Flight Simulator Facilities, Building 268, Building 216, and Building 234, All three facilities are at full capacity for pilot training operations and do not contain available space to accommodate simulator bays and associated training spaces to meet the new mission's requirements, which are scheduled to begin August of 2027.

Maintaining status quo would result in negative impacts to the T-7A pilot simulator training mission. The installation does not have a single facility that is adequate or large enough to fulfill the requirement making the use of other facilities on base non-viable. There are no existing facilities that can be adequately renovated to meet the new mission's flexibility needs or configuration requirements of the specialized equipment, and an addition is not easily achievable due to site constraints of the existing flight simulator and training facilities. Leased or contractor-owned/operated facilities will not meet the configuration requirements or permanent nature of the T-7A flight simulator mission and is a non-viable option. New construction is determined to be the only method possible to accomplish the objective.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE H	BASE		T-7A GROUND BASED	TRAINING S	SYSTEM FACILITY			
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE B	ASE SITE 1							
MISSISSIPPI		1						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)					
84701F	171-212		EEPZ197001		30,000			
IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If not provided, an adequate Flight Simulator Facility will not be available for pilots to train and maintain proficiency in operational tactics development for the T-7A aircraft. This project provides critical real-world mission rehearsal and training for T-7A pilots. As the aircraft transitions from T-38C to T-7A, existing assets are not designed to accommodate the change in aircraft and a new facility must be provided by the time of the first T-7A aircraft arrives at Columbus Air Force Base. A lack of ability to train on the simulators affects the overall operational capability of the warfighter.								
The Ground Based Training System timeline is driven by the set date for T-7A Initial Operating Capability and on the Air Force Strategic Basing Decision.								
ADDITIONAL: This Force Manual 32-1 alternatives were status quo, add/a viable option to in progress. This Force Corporate F but will not empl standard facility design from Unite include life- cyc design, developme Unified Facility Requirements. Thi energy consuming cycle cost effect Facility Criteria project does not is sited in accor compatible land u 14th Civil Engine Flight Simulator	project meets the 084, Standard Faci considered during lter, and new cons meet this requirem design shall conf acilities Standard oy a standard faci design for this p d States Corps of le cost-effective nt, and constructi Criteria 1-200-02, s includes prepara systems, renewable ive is selected as 1-200-02 is parti fall within or par dance with the Ins se area. er Squadron, Base Training: 3,159 Sq	criilith trutentm orm s, litiroj pra on Hition enh tly tal Civ	teria/scope in Dey y Requirements. A e development of ction. New constr . A formal economi- to criteria estal the Installation y design because ect, and there is ineers. Sustainabi- ctices, will be i of the project in gh Performance an n of a life-cycle ergy generating si e reason any requ y compliant or nor within the 100-ye lation Developmen il Engineer: 662- e Meter = 34,003	partment ll reason this proj uction is ic analys olished i Facilitie there is no appli le princi ntegratec accordar d Sustair cost ana ystems, w irement c t applica ear flood t Plan ar 434-7325. Square Fe	of the Air able ect to include s the only is waiver is n the Air es Standards, no Air Force cable standard ples, to d into the nee with hable Building alysis for whenever life- of Unified able. This I plain. Facility ad is within a			
JOINT USE CERTIFIC	CATION: Mission Req mpatible with use	uire by (ements, operationa other components.	al consid	erations, and			

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023 MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE						
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE	BASE		T-7A GROUND BASED	TRAINING S	YSTEM FACILITY				
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE E	ASE SITE 1								
MISSISSIPPI									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	F COST (\$000)				
84701F	171-212		EEPZ197001		30,000				
12. SUPPLEMENTAI	DATA								
a. Estimated	Design Data:								
(1) Status:									
(a) Type	of Design			Des	ign-Bid-Build				
(b) Date	Design Started				15-OCT-2021				
(c) Para	metric Cost Estima	tes	used to develop	costs	YES				
(d) Perce	ent Complete as of	01	JAN 2023		100%				
(e) Date	35% Designed				30-DEC-2021				
(f) Date	Design Complete				16-DEC-2022				
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle	e ar	alysis was perfo	rmed	YES				
(2) Basis:	(2) Basis:								
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive	Des	sign -		NO				
(b) Where	e Design Was Most I	Rece	ently Used -		N/A				
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and	d (d	1) + (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Prod	uction of Plans an	d Sp	pecifications		1,799				
(b) All	Other Design Costs				899				
(c) Tota	1				2,698				
(d) Cont	ract		2,249						
(e) In-h	ouse				449				
(4) Constru	ction Contract Awa	rd			24-MAR				
(5) Constru	ction Start				24-APR				
(6) Constru	ction Completion				26-MAY				
b. Equipment a appropriati	associated with the	is p	project provided	from other					
		D -		Fiscal Year					
Equipment N	Iomenclature A	PIC Orda	poriation Ar	Requested	1 (\$000)				
FURNITURE FT	XTURES & EOUIPMENT	PPIC	3080	2026	- (+000) 910				
MISSION FOUT	PMENT		3080	2020	29 100				
			2000	2023	23,100				

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE									
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITA	RY	CONSTRU	JCTION	PROJECT DA	TA	1	MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION		4. PRO	ROJECT TITLE					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE I	BASE		T-7A U	A UNIT MAINTENANCE TRAINING FACILITY					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE E	BASE SITE 1								
MISSISSIPPI	220 720			0 000 77					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 84701F	6. CATEGORI CODE	/.	PROJEC	EPZ197	955R	8. PROJE	9 9	500	
9. COST ESTIMATES									
	ITEM			U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COS	ST	COST	
						(\$)		(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIES								8,998	
HIGH BAY TECHNICA	L TRAINING			SM	1,115	7,84	6	(8,748)	
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CON	ITRC	DL SYS	LS]		(250)	
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES							392	
UTILITIES				LS				(189)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS				(19)	
PAVEMENTS				LS				(135)	
PRIVATIZED UTILII	Y CONNECTION FEE			LS				(49)	
SUBTOTAL								9,390	
CONTINGENCY COST (5	ક)							470	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST								9,860	
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION AND OVERHEAD (6	5.5%)					641	
TOTAL REQUEST								10,501	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNI	DED)							10,600	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NO	N-A	DD)					(21,105)	
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct an aircraft maintenance training facility. The facility will utilize conventional design and construction methods to accommodate the mission of Columbus Air Force Base's annual maintenance training program. The construction includes a one-story steel framed structure with a slab-on-grade reinforced concrete foundation,									

and brick and metal panel exterior walls. The roof consists of low-slope roofing over rigid insulation. Facility areas will include administration offices with supporting functions, classrooms, tool crib, communications room, and hi-bay lab spaces to accommodate a seat and canopy, and an avionics/cockpit trainer. Supporting facilities include all utilities, site improvements, pavements, site preparations and special foundations necessary to make a complete and useable facility. Privatized utility connection fees are included in their respective supporting facilities line item for electrical connections to commercial power. Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01.

Air Conditioning: 25 Tons

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE COLUMBUS AIR FORCE BASE T-7A UNIT MAINTENANCE TRAINING FACILITY COLUMBUS AIR FORCE BASE SITE 1 MISSISSIPPI 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 84701F 171-625 EEPZ197002 9,500 **11. REQUIREMENT:** 1,115 SM **ADEQUATE:** 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM

PROJECT: T-7A UNIT MAINTENANCE TRAINING FACILITY

REQUIREMENT: Facility is needed to support all essential maintenance training of T-7A aircraft. Headquarters Air Education and Training Command is engaged in a \$20B major acquisition effort to re-capitalize its aging fleet of 430 T-38C aircraft and associated training systems. The T-38C is used in Air Education and Commands' Specialized Undergraduate Pilot Training program which provides advanced training for student pilots selected for fighter and bomber assignments. These systems are currently located at five existing Air Education Training and Command bases and will be replaced with the T-7A system comprised of 350 total aircraft. This project provides a facility to house specialized maintainer equipment and classrooms for instructors and students to receive training on T-7A aircraft systems.

The T-7A will utilize the two-level maintenance (organizational and depot) concept for all aircraft (to include engines) and existing intermediate level maintenance may be utilized for supporting sub-systems (e.g., wheel and tire build, nondestructive inspection, fabrication). The Unit Maintenance Training Facility is part of the larger Maintenance Training System Acquisition, which will include a Centralized Training Facility at Joint Base San Antonio-Randolph, and smaller capacity Unit Maintenance Training Facilities at the other Air Education Training and Command T-7A bases. The Unit Maintenance Training Facilities will provide prerequisite training for attendance at the Centralized Training for all aircraft maintainers. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: Currently, there are no existing Unit Maintenance Training Facilities at Columbus to accommodate training bays or classroom spaces to which meet the new mission's requirements. Maintaining status quo would result in negative impacts to the T-7A maintainer training mission. The installation does not have a single facility that is adequate or large enough to fulfill the requirement making the use of other facilities in the area non-viable. There are no existing facilities that can be adequately renovated to meet the new mission's flexibility needs or configuration requirements of the specialized equipment, and an addition is not possible since no facilities for unit maintenance training exist. Leased or contractor owned/ operated facilities will not meet the configuration requirements or permanent nature of the T-7A maintainer training mission and is a non-viable option. New construction is determined to be the only method possible to accomplish the objective.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without this project, the required T-7A maintenance training capabilities will not be available causing delays in the training pipeline. Workarounds do not allow the squadron to train together and

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAF	RY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	TA 2. DATE MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE					
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE	BASE	T-7A UNIT MAINTENANCE	T-7A UNIT MAINTENANCE TRAINING FACILITY				
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE E	BASE SITE 1						
MISSISSIPPI							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)				
84701F	171-625	EEPZ197002	9,500				

significantly impact the training mission required to support the Air Force T-7A Maintenance Training program. The Unit Maintenance Training facility timeline is driven by the set date for T-7A Initial Operating Capability and the Air Force Strategic Basing Decision.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis waiver is in progress. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from United States Corps of Engineers. Sustainable principles, to include life- cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever lifecycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

14th Civil Engineer Squadron, Base Civil Engineer: 662-434-7325.

High Bay Technical Training: 1,115 Square Meter = 12,001 Square Feet.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION:Mission Requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use by other components.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAI	RY CONSTRUCTION PR	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND) LOCATION	4. PROJECT TIT	LE						
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE	BASE	T-7A UNIT MAIN	TENANCE 1	TRAINING	FACILITY				
COLUMBUS AIR FORCE H	BASE SITE 1								
MISSISSIPPI									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	L .	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)				
84701F	171-625	EEPZ197002	2		9,500				
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	L DATA								
a. Estimated	Design Data:								
(1) Status:									
(a) Type	of Design			Design-	Bid-Build				
(b) Date	Design Started			15	-OCT-2021				
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimat	es used to devel	Lop cost	s	YES				
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of	01 JAN 2023	_		100%				
(e) Date	35% Designed			30	-DEC-2021				
(f) Date	Design Complete			16	-DEC-2022				
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle	analysis was pe	erformed		YES				
	51 1. 1								
(2) Basis:									
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive	Design -			NO				
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most F	Recently Used -			N/A				
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and	i (d) + (e)			(\$000)				
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and	l Specifications			569				
(b) All	Other Design Costs				285				
(c) Tota	1				854				
(d) Cont	ract				711				
(e) In-h	ouse				143				
(4) Constru	ction Contract Awar	:d			24-MAR				
(5) Constru	ction Start				24-APR				
(6) Constru	ction Completion				26-MAY				
h Remierent			1. J. E	. 					
D. Equipment	associated with thi	s project provid	led irom	other					
appropriacions	•								
			Fical	Voor					
		Procuring	Approp	riated	Cost				
Equipment N	Nomenclature	Appropriation	or Req	uested	(\$000)				
FURNITURE FI	XTURES & EQUIPMENT	3080	20	26	505				
MISSION EQUI	PMENT	3080	202	25	20,600				

NIR FORCE PY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 202301 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION TINKER AIR FORCE HASE, OKILAHOMA A. RE CONTINUE 0. ARE FORCE MATERIAL COMMAND A. RECONTINUETOR OBS 6. PERSONNEL 0. (1) PERSONNEL 0. (1) PERSONNEL 0. (1) PERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNE PERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (2) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (1) OPERSONNEL 0. (2) OPERSONNEL 0. (2) OPERSONNEL 0. (2) OPERSONNEL 0. (2) OPERSONNEL 0.	1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)		
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION TINKER AR FORCE BASE, OKLAHOMA 4. COMMAND AR FORCE MATERIAL COMMAND 5. AREA CONTRUCTION USB 6. PERSONNEL 011970000000000000000000000000000000000	AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA	RY COM	ISTRUC	TION PF	ROGRAN	И	202303	01		
6. PERSONNEL (9) SERVONTED (9) SUPPORTED (9) SUPPORTED (4) TOTAL a. AS OF 30-SEP-22 268 812 14,385 0 0 0 995 4,465 550 21,473 b. EBD FY 279 895 14,475 0 0 0 10,19 4,405 585 21,473 b. END FY 279 895 14,475 0 0 0 10,19 4,405 585 21,748 c. TOTAL ACREAGE 5,604 5,604 6,787,504.00 6,787,504.00 0,00 0 0,00 0,000 4,465 309,600.00 0,000 6,471,692,400.00 3,353,250.00 0,000	3. INSTALLATION TINKER AIR FO	I AND LOCATION RCE BASE, OKLA	НОМА			4. COM AIR	MAND FORCE N	MATERIA	L COMM	IAND	5. AREA COST	CONTRUCTION INDEX 0.88		
OFFICE DISTECT CVULAT OFFICE EVENTE CVULATION CVULATION CVULATION CVULATION OFFICE CVULATION OFFICE CVULATION CVULATION <thcvulation< th=""> CVULATION CVULATION</thcvulation<>	6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	ENT	(2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPORT	ED	0.00		
a. AS OF 30-SEP-22 268 812 14,325 0 0 0 0 995 4,465 550 21,475 b. END FV 273 895 14,475 0 0 0 1,019 4,495 585 21,748 7. NVENTORY DATA (3000)			OFFICER		CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) TOTAL		
b. END FY 273 895 14,475 0 0 0 1.019 4.495 585 21,748 7. INVENTORY DATA (3000)	a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	268	812	14,385	0	0	0	995	4,465	550	21,475		
T. INVENTORY DATA (\$200) Image: Constraint of the constr	b. END FY		279	895	14,475	0	0	0	1,019	4,495	585	21,748		
•. TOTAL ACREAGE 5,604 •. INVENTORAL AS 07 30-SEP-22 6,787,684.00 •. AUTHORIZATION NEQUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM 0.00 •. PROJECTS REDUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM 0.000 •. REALMEND DEFICIENCY 3.53,53,50.00 •. REALMEND DEFICIENCY 3.53,52,50.00 •. REALMEND DEFICIENCY 3.53,52,50.00 •. REALMEND DEFICIENCY 0.35,020 •. REALMEND DEFICIENCY 0.000 •. ITHOR CAGA 3.BAY DEFOT 0.000 211-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 •. INC.3 10.000 0.000 •. INC.3 10.000 0.000 •. ING.3	7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)												
b. NEVENTORY TOTAL SO F 30-SEP-22 6,787,084.00 c. AUTHORZATION NOT UPIN INVENTORY 309,600.00 d. AUTHORZATION NOT UPIN INVENTORY 0.000 e. AUTHORZATION NOT UPIN IN THEOROGRAM 0.000 f. PLAINED IN NEXT THREE PROGRAM YEARS 142,000.00 g. REMAINING DEFICIENCY 3,353,250.00 h. GRAND TOTAL 10.052,253.40 c. OTEGORY b. COST c. OTEGORY b. COST c. OTEGORY b. COST c. COLOCTS (1) START (1) CODE (2) PROJECT TITLE (2) 11-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 211-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 c. D.	a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										5,604		
c. AUTHORIZATION NEQUESTION TETIN INVENTORY 369(300.00 c. AUTHORIZATION REQUESTION REQUESTION THIS PROGRAM 0.00 c. PLANNEN INEXT THERE PROGRAM YEARS 0.10 g. REMAINING DEFICIENCY 3,353,250.00 h. GRAND TOTAL 10.052,354.00 J. PROJECT SECOUSSTED IN THIS PROGRAM 10.052,354.00 J. PROJECT SECOUSSTED IN THIS PROGRAM 0.00 in Construction in Category in Category in Category in Category in Category in Construction in Category in Category in Category in Category in Category in Unitsign Advance in Category	b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SH	EP-22									6,787,684.00		
6. AUTHORIZATION INCLUED IN PROGRAM 0.00 6. AUTHORIZATION INCLUED IN FOLLOWING PROGRAM 0.00 9. FLANNED IN NEXT THREE PROGRAM YEARS 142,000.00 9. FRANKING DEFICIENCY 3.3512.50.00 h. GRAND TOTAL 10,652,534.00 8. ORAND TOTAL 10,652,534.00 9. FREAVING DEFICIENCY 6. CATEGORY 10. (020E (2) PROJECT TITLE (2) SCOPE (1) CODE (2) PROJECT TITLE (2) SCOPE (2) CODE (2) PROJECT TITLE (2) SCOPE (1) CODE (2) PROJECT TITLE (2) SCOPE (2) L1116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 (2) L1116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 (1) NC 3 13,842 SM 78,000 (2) L1116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM (2) L1116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM (3) SCOPE (3000) 06/20 (4) NC 3 1 1 (5) FUTURE PROJECTS N/A N/A 1 (1) OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 10 (1) OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 10	c. AUTHORIZAT	TION NOT YET IN INVE	INTORY									369,600.00		
e. AUTORIZATION INCLUED IN FOLCIONIS 0.00 1: PLANNED INEXT THREE PROGRAM YEARS 142,000.00 9: REMAINING DEFICIENCY 3.335,250.00 1: ORAND TOTAL 10,652,534.00 2: PROJECTS REQUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM 0.00 1: OCODE (9.000/000000000000000000000000000000000	d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	THIS PROGE	RAM								0.00		
1 142,000.00 0 REANING DEFICIENCY 3.353,250.00 0.0522,534.00 8. PROJECTS REQUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM 10.0522,534.00 (1) CODE (2)PROJECTITILE (3) SCOPE (2000) (1) START (2) COMPLETI (3) COPE (2000) 211-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, 13,842 SM 78,000 0.620 09/21 1 INC 3 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A 13,842 SM 78,000 0.620 09/21 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A N/A 10.001 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 1.0.01 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Tinker Air Force Base combined mission includes operations, supply, maintenance and management in support of the 76th Maintenance 1.0.0151ANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 10. 0.0157ANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 1.0.0157ANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A March 2023 90 0 1.0.0150 RESOLETE. Addee Podemosting <	e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								0.00		
B. REMANDING DEFICIENCY 3,353,200.00 S. REQUERTED IN THIS PROGRAM 10,652,534.00 B. PROJECTS REQUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM 0,500 (2) PROJECT TITLE (a) SCOPE (i) CODE (c) PROJECT TITLE (a) SCOPE (i) START (a) COMPLETI 211-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, I13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 III. C.3 II	f. PLANNED IN		M YEARS									142,000.00		
10. NAME TO TAL 10.052,334.00 I. ROUECTS REQUESTED IN THIS PROGRAM I. C. DESIGN STATUS (1) GODE (2) PROJECT TITLE (3) SCOPE (5000) (1) START (2) COMPLETI I. C. DESIGN STATUS (1) START (2) COMPLETI (1) SCON (2) SCON (2) SCON (3) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (5) SCON (4) SCON (5) SCON (6) SCON (7) SCON (7) SCON (8) SCON (8) SCON (8) SCON (9) SCON (8) SCON (9) SCON (1) SCON (1) SCON (2) SCON (3) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON (4) SCON	g. REMAINING I											3,333,230.00		
Control is first		IAL NIESTED IN THE F	BUCDAN									10,052,554.00		
Image: Control of the control of t	U. FROJECIS KE		CATEGO	RY				L 0	790			NSTATUS		
(1) ULL	(1) CODE	(2) PRO I				(3) SCOP	-	b. C (\$0	0 0 1 000)	(1) START (2) COMPLET				
211-116 MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3 13,842 SM 78,000 06/20 09/21 Image: Comparison of the		KC_/6A 2		РОТ		(0) 00011	-	(20	,	(1)3				
Image: Second	211-116	MAINTENAN	NCE HAI NC 3	NGAR,		13,842 SI	М	78,	000	06/	/20	09/21		
10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS N/A 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Tinker Air Force Base combined mission includes operations, supply, maintenance and management in support of the 76th Maintenance Wing,552ad ACW, 327th Air Sustainment Wing, 448th Combat Sustainment Wing, 3rd Combat Comm, Air Force Reserves, Navy STRATCOM Wing One, 72nd Air Base Wing, Defense Logistics Agency and Defense Information Systems Agency. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A March 2023 99 20 FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE.														
9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Tinker Air Force Base combined mission includes operations, supply, maintenance and management in support of the 76th Maintenance Wing, 552nd ACW, 327th Air Sustainment Wing, 448th Combat Sustainment Wing, 3rd Combat Comm, Air Force Reserves, Navy STRATCOM Wing One, 72nd Air Base Wing, Defense Logistics Agency and Defense Information Systems Agency. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A March 2023 99 20 FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE.														
9. FUTURE PROJECTS N/A 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Tinker Air Force Base combined mission includes operations, supply, maintenance and management in support of the 76th Maintenance Wing, 52th Air Sustainment Wing, 448th Combat Sustainment Wing, 3rd Combat Comm, Air Force Reserves, Navy STRATCOM Wing One, 72nd Air Base Wing, Defense Logistics Agency and Defense Information Systems Agency. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A March 2023 99 20 FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE.														
Tinker Air Force Base combined mission includes operations, supply, maintenance and management in support of the 76th Maintenance Wing,552nd ACW, 327th Air Sustainment Wing, 448th Combat Sustainment Wing, 3rd Combat Comm, Air Force Reserves, Navy STRATCOM Wing One, 72nd Air Base Wing, Defense Logistics Agency and Defense Information Systems Agency. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A March 2023 99 20 FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE.	N/A		IS											
March 2023 99 DF FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE. Adobe Professional 3	Tinker Air Force Wing,552nd ACV STRATCOM Win	Base combined miss V, 327th Air Sustain ng One, 72nd Air Ba G POLLUTION AND	sion includ ment Win ase Wing, ¹ SAFETY	les operati g, 448th C Defense L DEFICIEN	ons, suppl Combat Sus Logistics A	y, mainten stainment gency and	nance and Wing, 3rd I Defense	managem l Combat (Informatic	ent in supj Comm, Ai on System	port of the r Force Re s Agency.	76th Mair eserves, Na	ntenance avy		
DD FORM 1390, JUL 1999 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE. Adobe Professional Adobe Professional Adobe Professional	N/A				М	larch 2023	ł					99		
	DD FORM 1390.	JUL 1999		PRE\	/IOUS EDI	TION IS C	DBSOLETE	Ξ.				Adobe Professional 8.0		

1. COMPONENT							2.	DATE	
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	Y CON:	STRUCT	ION PR	OJECT	DAT	TA MAI	RCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION		4. P	PROJECT TITLE:					
TINKER AIR FORCE BA	SE		KC-46A 3-BAY DEPOT MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3						
TINKER AFB SITE # 1									
OKLAHOMA		7				0		H (\$200)	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	COECT	NUMBE.	ĸ	٥.	PROJECT COS	T (\$000)			
41221F	211-116		WWYK21	3001		A	UTH: 0 APP	PR: 78,000	
9. COST EST					1		INTE COST	COST	
	ITEM			U/M	QT	Y	(\$)	(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIES								122,158	
HANGAR, MAINTENAN	CE DEPOT (211-116)			SM	13,8	342	5,830	(80,699)	
SHOP, AIRCRAFT GEI	NERAL PURPOSE (211-	152)		SM	з,	716	2,669	(9,918)	
APRON (113-321)				SM	33,3	187	410	(13,607)	
SHOULDER, PAVED ()	116-642)			SM	!	560	178	(100)	
PAD, WARMUP, HOLD	ING (116-666)			SM	30,	621	306	(9,370)	
VEHICLE PARKING NO	ON ORGANIZATIONAL (852-2	62)	SM	10,3	156	160	(1,625)	
HYDRANT FUELING S	YSTEM (121-122)			OL		4	965,000	(3,860)	
CYBERSECURITY OF 1	FACILITY-RELATED CO	NTROL	SYS	LS				(2,979)	
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES							17,267	
BUREAU OF RECLAMA	TION WATER LINE			LS				(6,985)	
RELOCATION UTILIT	IES			LS				(2,758)	
STORM DRAINAGE				LS				(1,152)	
COMMUNICATIONS				LS				(701)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS				(4,860)	
PASSIVE FORCE PRO	TECTION MEASURES			LS				(234)	
REAL PROPERTY INS	TALLED EQUIPMENT (C	RANE)		LS				(577)	
SUBTOTAL								139,425	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)								6,971	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	2							146,396	
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	CTION AND OVERHEAD	(5.7%)						8,345	
DESIGN/BUILD - DESI	IGN COST (4.0% OF SU	JBTOTZ	AL)					5,577	
TOTAL REQUEST								160,318	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	NDED)							160,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	ER APPROPRIATIONS (N	ION-AI)					(9,450)	
10. DESCRIPTION C	F PROPOSED WORK:	Cons	truct	a hig	gh ba	y d	epot maint	enance	
hangar for the KC	2-46A Pegasus Aeri	al R	efuel	ing Ai	ircra	ft.	The facil	ity	
consists of three	e hangar docks siz	zed t	o enci	lose t	che K	C-4	6A aircraf	t and	
required clearanc	es. Within the fa	cili	ty, th	nere i	s a	cent	tral area	that houses	
the metal shop, k	itting area, tool	roo	m, bre	eak ro	oom,	and	administr	ative	
offices. Addition	ally, there are u	utili n +h	ty roo	oms, c	commu Tho b	nic	ations roc	ms and	
other support spa	ices rocaled withi		e nanc	jar. 'I	ine n	ang	ar naàz Mj	⊥ ⊥	

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	Y CONS	STRUCTION PROJE	CT DATA	MARCH 2023				
2. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION		3. PROJECT TI	TLE :					
TINKER AIR FORCE BA	\SE		KC-46A 3-BAY D	EPOT MAINTEN	ANCE HANGAR, INC 3				
TINKER AFB SITE # 1									
OKLAHOMA									
4. PROGRAM ELEMENT	5. CATEGORY CODE	7. PF	ROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT (COST (\$000)				
41221F	211-116		WWYK213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000					
accommodate the aircraft in both nose-in and tail-in configuration. Overhead cranes and fall protection will be integrated into this facility. The exterior facility envelope will be metal panels on girts with brick wainscot and large sliding hangar door. Construct a general purpose aircraft shop as a standalone facility with an exterior facility envelope similar to the maintenance hangar. The facility will consist of a panel shop, kitting build up area, kitting repair area, kitting system area, inventory area, drop off area, administrative area, restrooms, and utility rooms. The exterior facility envelope will be similar to the maintenance hangar. This project also includes clearing and grading site, storm drainage, aircraft parking/movement area, utility infrastructure systems, and other supporting facilities. Demolish existing Bureau of Reclamation water main and reroute around Tinker Air Force Base. No acquisition of real estate will be required to reroute the water main. Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per United Facilities Criteria 4- 010-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02.									
PROJECT: KC-46A 3 REQUIREMENT: Tin multiple United S base will host th maintenance compl infrastructure for repair and mainter required programm purpose shop will first aircraft wi production will a service requirement CURRENT SITUATION	B-BAY DEPOT MAINTE aker Air Force Bas States Air Force a de depot maintenar ex is required to pr this weapons sy enance. Specifical depot maintena provide aircraft arrive at Tink average 90 aircraft ent. I: The facilities apport the success	ENANC se cu: aircr nce f o pro ystem lly, ance t kit ker f ft pe: and s of	E HANGAR, INC rrently suppor aft. In keepin or the new KC- vide a reliab in order to p this three bay for the KC-467 s required for or depot main r year. This i supporting in: the new KC-467	3 sts depot man of with thi -46A aircra le and resp provide tim a hangar do A. The airc c depot mai cenance in the s not a ten frastructur A mission. I	aintenance for s mission, the ft. The depot onsive ely/efficient ck will perform raft general ntenance. The Mid-2020. Full nant or supported e is a critical Depot maintenance				
ensures aircraft the pilots and lo	are properly/effi ongevity of the ai	icien ircra	tly maintained ft. Existing	d & repaire facilities	d to safeguard and				

infrastructure within Tinker Air Force Base will not support the required

1. COMPONENT			2. DATE					
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJE	MARCH 2023					
2. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	3. PROJECT TI	LE:					
TINKER AIR FORCE BA	SE	KC-46A 3-BAY D	EPOT MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3					
TINKER AFB SITE # 1								
OKLAHOMA								
4. PROGRAM ELEMENT	5. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)					
41221F	211-116	WWYK213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000					
41221F maintenance of th	211-116 is aircraft due t	wwyk213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000 kload amount. The					
41221F maintenance of th KC-46A has a wing	211-116 is aircraft due t span of 165 feet	WWYK213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000 kload amount. The					
41221F maintenance of th KC-46A has a wing	211-116 is aircraft due t span of 165 feet	wwyk213001 to its size and wor	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000 kload amount. The					
41221F maintenance of th KC-46A has a wing	211-116 is aircraft due t span of 165 feet	wwyk213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000 kload amount. The					
41221F maintenance of th KC-46A has a wing IMPACT IF NOT PRO	211-116 is aircraft due t span of 165 feet VIDED: Failure to	wwyk213001 to its size and wor	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000 kload amount. The					

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in the Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center nor the Army Corps of Engineers. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. An approved Economic Analysis determined new construction as the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development and construction of the project in accordance with UFC 1-200-02: High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

the KC-46A aircraft. Depot maintenance is critical to the KC-46A mission.

72nd Air Base Wing Base Civil Engineer: (405) 734-3451. Hangar, Maintenance Depot: 13,842 SM = 148,994 Square Feet; Shop, Aircraft General Purpose: 3,716 SM = 39,999 Square Feet; Apron: 560 SM = 6,028 Square Feet; Pad, Warmup, Holding: 30,621 SM = 329,602 Square Feet; Vehicle Parking Non Organizational: 10,156 SM = 109,314 Square Feet.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MIL	ITARY CON	STRUCTION PROJEC	T DATA	MARCH 2023				
2. INSTALLATIO	N AND LOCATION		3. PROJECT TIT	LE :					
TINKER AIR FORC	E BASE		KC-46A 3-BAY DE	POT MAINTEN	ANCE HANGAR, INC 3				
TINKER AFB SITE	:#1								
OKLAHOMA					202m (\$000)				
4. PROGRAM ELE	MENT 5. CATEGORY C		ROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	COST (\$000)				
41221F	211-116		WWYK213001	AUTH: 0,	APPR: 78,000				
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA								
a. Estimated	Design Data:								
(1) Status									
(a) Type of Design Design-Build									
(b) Date	Design Started				02-JUN-20				
(c) Para	netric Cost Estim	ates use	d to develop co	osts	YES				
(d) Perc	ent Complete as c	f 01 JAN	2023		100%				
(e) Date	35% Designed				01-AUG-20				
(f) Date	Design Complete				09-SEP-21				
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cyc	le cost	analysis was/wi	ill be perf	formed YES				
(2) Basis:									
(a) Stan	dard or Definitiv	e Design			NO				
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most	Recentl	y Used		N/A				
(3) Total Co	st(c) = (a) + (b)	o) or (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Prod	uction of Plans a	nd Speci	fications		9,600				
(b) All	Other Design Cost	s			4,800				
(c) Tota	L				14,400				
(d) Cont	ract				12,000				
(e) In-h	ouse				2,400				
(4) Construc	tion Contract Awa	ard			22-APR				
(5) Construc	tion Start				22-MAY				
(6) Construc	tion Completion				25-MAY				
b. Equipment	associated with t	this proj	ect provided f	rom other a	appropriations:				
				FISCAL YEA	R				
FOUTDMEN		DROCITE		APPROPRIAT	ED COST				
EQUIPMEN	I NOMENCLATURE	PROCUR	2400	ON REQUEST	(۹۰۰۰) م ند ۱۸۸				
COMPUTER	5		3400	2025	100				
COMMUNIC	ATIONS		3080	2025	600				
FURNISHI	NGS		3080	2025	400				
AGE & SU	PPORT EQUIPMENT		3080	2025	4,425				
MX & TES	MX & TEST STANDS/TESTERS 3080 2025 3,925								

1. COMPONENT			2. DATE					
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJEC	I DATA MARCH 2023					
2. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	3. PROJECT TIT	LE :					
TINKER AIR FORCE	BASE	KC-46A 3-BAY DE	POT MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3					
TINKER AFB SITE #	1							
OKLAHOMA	-							
4. PROGRAM ELEME	NT 5. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)					
41221F	211-116	WWYK213001	AUTH: 0, APPR: 78,000					
c. Authorization and Appropriation:								
	Authoriza	tion Auth of A	pprop Approp					
	(\$000) (\$000) (\$000)					
FY2022 Enacted	160,0	00 60,00	85,000					
FY2023 Enacted	Porpost	- 49,00	JU 49,000					
Total	160.0	00	212.000					

Project: KC-46A 3-Bay Depot Maintenance Hanger, Inc 3, Tinker AFB, OK

Project Spending Plan As of: 28-Feb-23 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUN	DING	OBLIGATION			OUTLAYS		
INOV-21	(no		(no		(no	te s)		
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative		
Nov-21	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Dec-21	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Jan-22	85,000	85,000	-	-	-	-		
Feb-22	-	85,000	-	-	-			
Mar-22	-	85,000	-	-	-			
Apr-22	-	85,000	52,800	52,800	-	-		
May-22	-	85,000	406	53,206	2,000	2,000		
Jun-22	-	85,000	406	53,612	2,000	4,000		
Jul-22	-	85,000	406	54,018	2,000	6,000		
Aug-22	-	85,000	406	54,424	2,500	8,500		
Sep-22		85,000	406	54,830	2,500	11,000		
Oct-22	49,000	134,000	66,646	121,476	3,000	14,000		
Nov-22	-	134,000	406	121,882	4,000	18,000		
Dec-22	-	134,000	406	122,288	4,000	22,000		
Jan-23	-	134,000	406	122,694	5,000	27,000		
Feb-23	-	134,000	406	123,100	6,000	33,000		
Mar-23	-	134,000	406	123,506	6,000	39,000		
Apr-23	-	134,000	406	123,912	7,000	46,000		
May-23	-	134,000	424	124,336	8,000	54,000		
Jun-23	-	134,000	406	124,742	8,500	62,500		
Jul-23	-	134,000	406	125,148	9,000	71,500		
Aug-23	-	134,000	406	125,554	10,000	81,500		
Sep-23	-	134,000	406	125,960	11,500	93,000		
Oct-23	78,000	212,000	78,326	204,286	12,000	105,000		
Nov-23	-	212,000	406	204,692	12,000	117,000		
Dec-23	-	212,000	406	205,098	10,000	127,000		
Jan-24	-	212,000	406	205,504	9,500	136,500		
Feb-24	-	212,000	406	205,910	9,000	145,500		
Mar-24	-	212,000	406	206,316	9,000	154,500		
Apr-24	-	212,000	406	206,722	8,000	162,500		
May-24	-	212,000	406	207,128	7,000	169,500		
Jun-24	-	212,000	406	207,534	6,000	175,500		
Jul-24	-	212,000	406	207,940	6,000	101,500		
Aug-24	-	212,000	406	200,340	4,500	100,000		
Sep-24	-	212,000	406	200,752	4,000	190,000		
Uci-24	-	212,000	406	209,156	3,500	193,500		
NOV-24	-	212,000	406	209,364	3,500	197,000		
Dec-24	-	212,000	406	209,970	3,000	200,000		
Jail-20 Eab 25	-	212,000	400	210,370	3,000	203,000		
FeD-25 Mor 25	-	212,000	406	210,782	3,000	200,000		
IVIAI-20	-	212,000	406	211,188	2,250	200,200		
Apr-20 Mov 25	-	212,000	400	211,094	2,000	210,200		
iviay-25	-	212,000	406	212,000	1,750	212,000		

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress January 2022.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 Octover for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award date of Apr 2022 and contract completion May 2025; Duration 38 months



KC-46A 3-Bay Depot Maintenance Hanger, Inc 3, Tinker AFB, OK

. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA	RY CON	ISTRUC	TION PF	ROGRAM	n	2023030)1
3. INSTALLATION	I AND LOCATION				4. COM	MAND				5. AREA	CONTRUCTION
ELLSWORTH AI	R FORCE BASE, S	OUTH DA	АКОТА		AIR FC	RCE GLO	OBAL STI	RIKE COI	MMAND	COST	0.99
6. PERSONNEL		(1)) PERMANE	NT	(2	2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) 1017/2
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	356	2,953	556	0	0	0	11	13	0	3,889
b. END FY		356	2,953	567	0	0	0	11	13	0	3,900
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)										0.71.6
a. TOTAL ACREAGE								9,716			
b. INVENTORY TOTAL AS OF 30-SEP-22 2,933,2								2,933,274.00			
			DAM.								235,000.00
											197 472 00
f. PLANNED IN I		M YEARS									44.000.00
g. REMAINING D	DEFICIENCY										358,900.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										4,355,646.00
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	PROGRAM									
	а	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
211-179	B-21 FUE MAINTENA	L SYSTEM ANCE DOCK			3,430 SN	1	75,	000	09/21		06/23
211-116	B-21 PHAS	E HANGAR			6,782 SN	1	160,000		08/21		06/23
215-582	B-21 WE GENERATION	APONS J FAC, INC 2 5			5,694 SM	[160,000 07/		/19	10/21	
9. FUTURE PROJE 141-181 B-21 Cor 113-321 B-21 Ale 141-753 B-21 AD 141-181 B-21 Cor 141-181 B-21 Cor	ECTS Instruct EPS's (60 Ro rt Apron Expansion AL Ops 1 (100 SM Instruct EPS's (80 Ro Instruct EPS's (100 F	ow) (9,848 (7,878 / 5 / \$84,472 ow) (11,8 Row) (18,9	8 SM / \$55 \$17,000)) 18 SM / \$3 952 SM / \$	5,000) 33,000) 511,000)							
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Ellsworth AFB consists of the 28th Bomb Wing assigned to the 8th Air Force under Air Force Global Strike Command. The mission of the 28thBomb Wing is to put bombs on target. The 28th Bomb Wing is home to 27 B-1B Lancers, and in 2012 began flying MQ-9 Reaper missions. The28th Bomb Wing is divided into the 28th Operations Group, the 28th Maintenance Group, the 28th Mission Support Group and the 28th MedicalGroup. The 89th Attack Squadron is a tenant unit at Ellsworth Air Force Base assigned to Air Combat Command. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 											
				Μ	larch 2023	i					107

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION, S	ITE AND LOCATION	4. PRO	. PROJECT TITLE:					
ELLSWORTH AFB		B-21 FUEL SYSTEM MAINTENANCE DOCK						
SOUTH DAKOTA	6 CATEGORY CODE							
64015F	211-179	7. FKOU	(BM24	1479	o. PROU	JJECT COST (\$000)		
		ד דיפיידאא די	דדפ					
	ITEM S. COS.		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COS	ST COSI	(\$000)	
			-	-	(\$)			
PRIMARY FACILITIES						5	1,071	
FUEL SYSTEM MAINT	ENANCE DOCK (211-179)		SM	3,430	14,35	50 (4	9,221)	
APRON (113-321)			SM	800	70	00	(560)	
SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642)		SM	100	40	00	(40)	
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CONTRO	OL SYS	LS			(1,250)	
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					1	5 , 791	
SITE PREPARATION			LS			(3,500)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(:	2,000)	
ROADS, SIDEWALKS,	AND PARKING		LS			(:	2,500)	
UTILITIES			LS			(-	4,000)	
COMMUNICATIONS			LS			(1	1,800)	
DEMOLITION			SM	2 , 655	75	50 (3	1,991)	
SUBTOTAL						6	6,862	
CONTINGENCY (5%)							3,343	
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	[7	0,205	
SUPERVISION, INSPE	CTION AND OVERHEAD (6.	5%)					4,563	
TOTAL REQUEST						7	4,768	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDED)					7	5,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-	ADD)				(:	2,550)	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD) (2,550) 10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct a Fuel System Maintenance Dock using conventional design and construction methods. Construction will include; a steel framed structure, reinforced concrete slab and foundation system, masonry block and metal panel exterior walls, and standing seam metal roof. The facility includes powered hangar doors, temperature & humidity controls, ventilation, fire protection and 0.5-ton overhead hoists and fall protection in the high bay. All necessary utilities, site improvements, conventional and airfield pavements, communications infrastructure, and all necessary supporting work for a complete and usable facility will be included. Demolition of the existing Dock 80/Building 7244 (2,655 SM), existing apron pavements, sidewalks, and removing utilities. The facility will have secure areas built to Intelligence Community Directive 705 standards. Due to existing expansive clay soils, excavation for reinforced concrete foundation and floor slabs will require over-excavation. Contaminated soil may be encountered during demolition of pavements and must be properly disposed of.								
1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 FUEL SYSTEM MAINTENANCE DOCK SOUTH DAKOTA 6. CATEGORY CODE 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 64015F 211-179 FXBM241479 75,000 and Unified Facilities Criteria 2-260-02. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 17 Tons 11. REQUIREMENT: 3,430 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 2,962 SM **PROJECT:** Construct a Fuel System Maintenance Dock. REQUIREMENT: This project constructs a Fuel Cell Support Facility, which includes a fuel cell bay to fit one B-21 aircraft, with adjacent shops / training rooms and composite tool kits storage, tool crib, clean and dirty workspace transition rooms. The administrative areas will include secure, Special Access Program and non-secure spaces, offices along with a conference room and communications rooms. The remainder of the facility is comprised of utility spaces (fire pump, mechanical, electrical, and communications) and support areas. The hangar bay will have proper mitigation for fuel vapors that are present and released in fuels systems maintenance. The B-21 requirement is for two Fuel System maintenance bays. This project constructs one fuels systems maintenance bay and the administrative and support areas. The adjacent hangar, Dock 81, will be converted to a Fuels Systems Maintenance Dock by a companion repair project and will include an enclosed connection to this building. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement. CURRENT SITUATION: This is a new requirement to support the B-21. There are no facilities that meet this requirement. There is one facility, Dock 93, which is currently used for B-1 Fuel System maintenance. However, the B-1 and B-21 operational missions will run concurrently. Dock 93 would not meet both missions fuel systems repair needs. In addition, the B-21 aircraft dimensions are different than the B-1 and Dock 93 would require significant structural building renovations to fit the B-21. No buildings exist that can support a new fuel support facility without heavy mission degradation due to overcrowding and severe efficiency degradation of shared resources. A structural analysis of Dock 80 revealed it has structural deficiencies making the re-use infeasible. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, B-21 fuel system maintenance functions will not be possible resulting in mission degradation and failure. Fuel System maintenance must be conducted in conditions providing protection from the elements to prevent contaminants being introduced to the fuel components and providing the built intrinsically safe working conditions when dealing with fuels. The performance of fuel system maintenance outside would be severely degraded due to adverse weather. This will render aircraft non-mission capable during winter months and times of extreme temperature and cause multiple safety hazards. ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084 - Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

PAGE NO.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY C	ONSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	TA	2. DATE MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION 4 PROJECT TITLE						
ELLSWORTH AFB	IORTH AFB B-21 FIFL SYSTEM MAINTENANCE DOCK						
SOUTH DAKOTA	SOUTH DAKOTA						
5. PROGRAM ELEME	T	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PRC	DJECT COST (\$000)		
64015F		211-179	FXBM241479		75,000		
is no applicable reasonable alterr include status qu viable option to completed. Sustai will be integrate accordance with U Building Requiren energy consuming cost effective is Criteria 1-200-02 fall within or pa 25% of the Primar extensive utility Installation Deve Base Civil Engine FUEL SYSTEM MAINT APRON: 800 SM = & SHOULDER, PAVED: DEMOLITION: 2,655 JOINT USE CERTIFI available" basis; requirements.	stan stan ativ a meet nabl d in nifi ents syst sel srtly Fa er: ENAN cATI how	dard design from Air es were considered d dd/alter, and new co this requirement. A e principles, to inc to the design, devel ed Facility Criteria . This includes prep ems, renewable energ ected as the reason partially compliant within the 100 year cilities due to demo k necessary. Facilit ent Plan and is with (605) 385-2658. CE DOCK: 3,430 SM = 3 Square Feet; SM = 1,076 Square Feet ON: This facility ca ever, the scope of t	Force Civil Engineer uring the development nstruction. New constr formal economic analy lude life-cycle cost- opment, and constructi 1-200-02, High Perfor aration of a life-cycl y generating systems, any requirement of Uni or not applicable. Thi flood plain. Supporti lition costs to demoli y is sited in accordar in a compatible land u 36,920 Square Feet; an be used by other con he project is based or	Center of this suction vsis has effect. on of - mance a e cost wheneve fied F is proje ing Fac: sh Doc ince with ase area mponent h Air Fe	. All s project to is the only s been ive practices, the project in and Sustainable analysis for er life-cycle acility ect does not ilities exceed k 80 and h the a.		

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:								
ELLSWORTH AFB	LSWORTH AFB B-21 FUEL SYSTEM MAINTENANCE DOCK									
SOUTH DAKOTA				<u> </u>						
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	F 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PRC	JECT COST (\$000)						
64015F	211-179	FXBM241479		75,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:										
a. Estimated Design Data:										
(1) Status										
(а) Туре	of Design		DESI	GN-BID-BUILD						
(b) Date	Design Started			15-SEP-21						
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates Us	sed to Develop Costs		YES						
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01 Ja	an 2023		90%						
(e) Date	35% Designed			27-DEC-21						
(f) Date	Design Complete			01-JUN-23						
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle anal	lysis was/will be perf	ormed	YES						
(2) Basis										
(a) Stand	ard or Definitive Desig	n Used		NO						
(b) Where	Design Was Previously	Used		N/A						
(3) Total Co	ost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e)		(\$000)						
(a) Produ	ction of Plans and Spec	ifications		4,020						
(b) All C	ther Design Costs)			2,010						
(c) Total				6,030						
(d) Contr	act			5,025						
(e) In-Hc	ouse			1,005						
(4) Construc	tion Contract Award			24-MAR						
(5) Construc	tion Start			24-APR						
(6) Construc	tion Completion			26-SEP						
b. Equipment as	sociated with this proj	ect provided from othe	er appro	priations:						
		FI	SCAL YE	EAR						
		AP	PROPRIA	TED COST						
EQUIPMENT NO	MENCLATURE	PROCURING APPRO OR	REQUES	TED (\$000)						
FURNISHINGS,	FIXTURES, & EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	750						
PRECONDITIONED AIR UNITS 3080 2026 500										
IDS/ACS		3080	2026	1,000						
COMMUNICATIC	NS	3080	2026	300						

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

PAGE NO.

1. COMPONENT					2. DA	TE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	PROJECT I	DATA	MARCH	2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4.			T TITLE:			
ELLSWORTH AFB SOUTH DAKOTA	B-21 PHAS	E HANGAR				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECI	NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECT CO	OST (\$000)
64015F	211-116	FXBM24	1014		160	,000
	9 COST	FSTTMATES				
	ITEM	ESTIMATES		UNIT	COST	COST
		U/M	QUANTITY	(\$)	(\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES						110,979
HANGAR, MAINTENAN	CE DEPOT (211-116)	SM	6,78	2 1	1,078	(75,131)
APRON (113-321)		SM	40,00	0	686	(27,440)
SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642)	SM	4,50	D	369	(1,661)
SECURITY POLICE E	NTRY CNTRL FACILITY (730	-837) SM	3	B 2	1,660	(823)
PIPELINE, LIQUID	FUELS - UNDERGROUND (125	-553) LM	87	5	1,213	(1,061)
FENCE SECURITY/VE	HICLE BARRIERS (872-247)	LM	68	D	1,635	(1,112)
ICD 705 PREMIUM		LS				(1,951)
CYBERSECURITY OF 1	FACILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS LS				(1,800)
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES					32,183
SITE PREPARATION		LS				(11,030)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS		LS				(1,055)
ROADS, SIDEWALKS,	AND PARKING	LS				(3,693)
UTILITIES		LS				(15,967)
PASSIVE FORCE PRO	TECTION MEASURES	LS				(385)
DEMOLITION		SM	4	D	1,318	(53)
SUBTOTAL						143,162
CONTINGENCY (5%)						7,158
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						150,320
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	CTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)				9,771
TOTAL REQUEST						160,091
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	IDED)					160,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON-AL	(םכ				(3,199)
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:	Construct a	two-bay h	angar fa	acilit	y for
phase maintenance f	functions, the replacement	nt and cons	truction c	f taxiwa	ay and	apron
pavements, two flig	htline security entry co	ontrol build	dings and	security	y fenc	ing.
Construction of han	gar includes reinforced	concrete fo	oundation	and floc	ors, st	teel frame
structure, masonry	with metal panel sides a	and a metal	roof. The	facilit	y also	o includes
bridge grapes and f	all protection in each h	nav Projec	, ventilat t includes	a full	denth	overneau
replacement of limi	ted existing concrete a	oron pavemen	nts and co	nstruct	ion of	full
depth concrete apro	on pavements for aircraft	t movement	to/from th	e hanga:	r. Con	struction
of entry control fa	cilities includes reinfo	orced concre	ete founda	tion and	d floo	r,
structural steel fr	ame with brick and mason	nry façade a	and a meta	l roof.	Chain	-link
security fencing wi	ll be placed around the	expanded f	lightline	area. P	roject	will
relocate existing bulk jet fuel line. Project includes all utilities, site						

improvements, pavements, parking, fire protection, area lighting for night operations

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 PHASE HANGAR SOUTH DAKOTA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 64015F 211-116 FXBM241014 160,000 and security, active and passive vehicle barriers, and other supporting work necessary to make a complete and useable facility. Due to existing expansive clay soils, excavation for reinforced concrete foundation and floor slabs will require overexcavation. Contaminated soil may be encountered during demolition of pavements and must be properly disposed of. The facility will have secure areas built to Intelligence Community Directive 705 standards. The project will demolish Building 7279 (40 SM). Pavements will be designed in accordance to Unified Facilities Criteria 2-260-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 2-260-02. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 70 Tons **11. REQUIREMENT:** 6,782 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 40 SM **PROJECT:** B-21 Phase Hangar REQUIREMENT: The project constructs an aircraft two bay phase maintenance facility in support of the new B-21 weapons system to provide long term maintenance on the aircraft. The project constructs an apron/taxi lane from phase hangar to Taxiway Alpha. The project constructs two entry control buildings and security fencing in support of securing the new B-21 weapons system from unauthorized access. This project is a unique requirement for full function of Aircraft Maintenance Squadrons to be able to comply with the periodic airframe inspection program and to perform as required time change repair requirements. Functional areas consist of two hangar bays sized to fit B-21 aircraft with adjacent storage space for aircraft structures, support equipment and a central administrative/support component. The facility also requires a Special Access Program area for specific maintenance requirements. Facility will have overhead cranes to perform inspections/repairs and full fall protection system in each bay. Without this facility, aircraft periodic and specialized maintenance cannot be accomplished which is essential for all aircraft maintenance units to assure the air-worthiness of each aircraft and preserve the longevity of airframe and airframe components. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement. CURRENT SITUATION: This is a new requirement to support the B-21. There are no facilities that meet this requirement, nor are there existing facilities that can be modified to meet the requirement. Current phase hangar facilities on Ellsworth AFB are designed and used by/for the existing B-1B mission and cannot house the B-21 as the facilities do not be meet the requirements to accept the size of the B-21 airframe. Modification of the existing phase hangars would cause severe mission degradation for the B-1B's as they will still have concurrent missions with the B-21 as it rolls out its bed down. Phase maintenance activities cannot be conducted outside of a designated hangars as no supporting equipment is available or can be available outside of designated areas in order to comply with related technical orders.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, inspection requirements would be conducted outside during weather permitting temperature or at the contractor's facility at a substantial requirement. If this project is not provided, \$27B worth of assets and the future B-21 assets within the restricted area security fencing will be at a higher risk from espionage, sabotage, terrorism, damage, and

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 PHASE HANGAR SOUTH DAKOTA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 64015F 211-116 FXBM241014 160,000 other criminal activity. The installation commander would have to accept the risks of \$27B worth of assets that are unprotected by a security fence. ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis has been completed. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100 year flood plain. Supporting Facilities exceed 25% of the Primary Facilities cost due to extensive site preparation for apron and pipeline, in addition to utility work required. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Base Civil Engineer: (605) 385-2658. Aircraft Phase Hangar: 6,782 SM = 73,001 Square Feet; Apron: 40,000 SM = 430,556 Square Feet; Shoulder, Paved: 4,500 SM = 48,438 Square Feet; Entry Control Building: 38 SM = 409 Square Feet; Liquid Fuels Pipeline: 875 LM = 2,871 Linear Feet; Security Fence: 680 LM = 2,231 Linear Feet; Demolition: 40 SM = 431 Square Feet. JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an as available basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE							
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLATION AND	3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:										
ELLSWORTH AFB		B-21 PHASE HANGAR									
SOUTH DAKOTA											
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECT COST (\$000)							
64015F	64015F 211-116 FXBM241014 160,000										
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:											
a. Estimated Design Data:											
(1) Status											
(a) Type of Design DESIGN-BID-BUILD											
(b) Date Des	sign Started			31-AUG-21							
(c) Parametr	ric Cost Estimates Used t	to Develop Costs		YES							
(d) Percent	Complete as of 01 Jan 20	023		90%							
(e) Date 35%	Designed			18-NOV-21							
(f) Date Des	sign Complete			01-JUN-23							
(g) Energy S	Study/Life-Cycle analysis	s was/will be perform	ned	YES							
(2) Pagia											
(2) Dasis	l or Definitive Design Us	ed		NO							
(a) Standard	sign Was Previously Heed			N/A							
	sign was rieviously used			N/A							
(3) Total Cost	(c) = (a) + (b) or (d) +	(e)		(\$000)							
(a) Producti	on of Plans and Specific	ations		8,580							
(b) All Othe	er Design Costs			4,290							
(c) Total				12,870							
(d) Contract	:			10,725							
(e) In-House				2,145							
(4) Constructio	n Contract Award			24-APR							
(5) Constructio	n Start			24-JUN							
(6) Constructio	n Completion			27-MAR							
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:											
		I	FISCAL	YEAR							
		1	APPROPRIA	TED COST							
EQUIPMENT NOME	NCLATURE P	ROCURING APPRO	OR REQUES	TED (\$000)							
PRECONDITIONED	AIR UNITS	3080	2027	1,595							
FURNISHINGS, FI	IXTURES, & EQUIPMENT	3080	2027	975							
INTRUSION DETEC	TION & ACCESS CONTROL SY	s 3080	2027	295							
COMMUNICATIONS		3080	2027	334							

Project: B-21 Phase Hangar, Ellsworth AFB, SD

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDING OBLIC		ATION	OUTLAYS		
Dec-23	(no	te 1)	(not	e 2)	(no	te 3)
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative
Dec-23	-	-	-	-	-	-
Jan-24	160,000	160,000	-	-	-	-
Feb-24	-	160,000	-	-	-	-
Mar-24	-	160,000	-	-	-	-
Apr-24	-	160,000	144,630	144,630	-	-
May-24	-	160,000	350	144,980	-	-
Jun-24	-	160,000	390	145,370	1,000	1,000
Jul-24	-	160,000	390	145,760	1,500	2,500
Aug-24	-	160,000	390	146,150	1,500	4,000
Sep-24	-	160,000	440	146,590	2,500	6,500
Oct-24	-	160,000	440	147,030	2,500	9,000
Nov-24	-	160,000	440	147,470	3,000	12,000
Dec-24	-	160,000	440	147,910	5,000	17,000
Jan-25	-	160,000	440	148,350	5,000	22,000
Feb-25	-	160,000	440	148,790	6,000	28,000
Mar-25	-	160,000	440	149,230	6,000	34,000
Apr-25	-	160,000	440	149,670	7,000	41,000
May-25	-	160,000	440	150,110	7,000	48,000
Jun-25	-	160,000	440	150,550	8,000	56,000
Jul-25	-	160,000	450	151,000	8,000	64,000
Aug-25	-	160,000	450	151,450	9,000	73,000
Sep-25	-	160,000	450	151,900	8,000	81,000
Oct-25	-	160,000	450	152,350	7,000	88,000
Nov-25	-	160,000	450	152,800	7,000	95,000
Dec-25	-	160,000	450	153,250	6,000	101,000
Jan-26	-	160,000	450	153,700	6,000	107,000
Feb-26	-	160,000	450	154,150	6,000	113,000
Mar-26	-	160,000	450	154,600	6,000	119,000
Apr-26	-	160,000	450	155,050	5,000	124,000
May-26	-	160,000	450	155,500	5,000	129,000
Jun-26	-	160,000	450	155,950	5,000	134,000
Jul-26	-	160,000	450	156,400	4,000	138,000
Aug-26	-	160,000	450	156,850	4,000	142,000
Sep-26	-	160,000	450	157,300	4,000	146,000
Oct-26	-	160,000	450	157,750	4,000	150,000
Nov-26	-	160,000	450	158,200	2,500	152,500
Dec-26	-	160,000	450	158,650	2,500	155,000
Jan-27	-	160,000	450	159,100	2,000	157,000
Feb-27	-	160,000	450	159,550	1,500	158,500
Mar-27	-	160,000	450	160,000	1,500	160,000

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress January FY24.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award date of April 2024 and contract completion in March 2027; Contract duration 36 months

B-21 Phase Hangar, Ellsworth AFB, SD



1. COMPONENT									2.	DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCT					ROJE	CT DATA		MAR	СН 2023
3. INSTALLATION A	ND	LOCATION		4. P	ROJECI	TI:	FLE :			
ELLSWORTH AFB				в-21	WEAPO	ONS	GENERAT	ION FAC	CILIT	Y, INC 2
SOUTH DAKOTA			7 5				0 77			(\$222)
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	IT.	6. CATEGORY CODE	/. P	ROJECI	05791	iR.	8. PR	OJECT (20ST	(\$000)
		213 302		F ADM2 2	.5751		AUIH:	0 APPr	(, 10	0,000
		9. TTEM	COST	ESTIM	TES	017	7 NIT T T Y			COST
					07M	002	ANIIII	(\$)	.051	(\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES	s									140,000
SPECIAL WEAPON N	MAI	INTENANCE SHOP (215	-582)		SM		5,694	16,3	192	(92,197)
ALERT FIRE TEAM	FA	ACILITY (730-836)			SM		510	18,4	494	(9,432)
ENTRY CONTROL BU	UII	JDING (730-837)			SM		646	15,9	907	(10,256)
GENERATOR BUILD	ING	G (811-147)			SM		149	30,9	901	(4,604)
WATER FIRE PUMP	ING	G STATION (843-316)			SM		301	29,0	053	(8,745)
GANTRY/BRIDGE C	RAN	JE (890-154)			EA		6	648,4	459	(3,891)
FENCE INTERIOR	(87	/2-248)			LM		576	12,9	917	(7,440)
CYBERSECURITY O	FΕ	ACILITY-RELATED CC	NTROI	SYS	LS					(3,415)
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIE	S								75,965
SITE IMPROVEMENT	TS				LS					(16,825)
SITE PREPARATION	N				LS					(7,815)
COMMUNICATIONS					LS					(7,185)
ROADS, SIDEWALK	s,	AND PARKING			LS					(5,880)
PASSIVE FORCE PI	ROI	ECTION MEASURES			LS					(9,049)
UTILITES					LS					(28,125)
GENERATORS					KW		1,250	:	870	(1,088)
SUBTOTAL										215,967
CONTINGENCY COST	(10	0.0%)								21,597
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	ST									237,564
SUPERVISION, INSP	ECI	NION & OVERHEAD (5.	7%)							13,541
TOTAL REQUEST										251,105
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)										251,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)									(52,280)
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct a Special Weapon Maintenance Shop or more commonly referred to as a Weapons Generation Facility that is a consolidated, hardened facility within a protective zone, with consolidated storage, maintenance, inspection, and administrative functions using best practices from similar Department of the Navy and Department of Energy facilities currently in use. Project will construct a fire suppression										

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	CT DATA	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND	TLE :							
ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 WEADONS GENERATION F					CILITY, INC 2			
SOUTH DAKOTA								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. P	ROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT (COST (\$000)			
91211F	215-582		FXBM225791	AUTH: 0	APPR: 160,000			
system, all utilities, pavements, communication, site improvements, Security Forces Fire Team Facility, Entry Control Point /Shelter and associated support facilities to provide a complete and useable facility. Six 5-ton overhead bridge cranes will be constructed for maintenance purposes in each maintenance bay. Five of the six will be nuclear certifiable. All construction will meet requirements for essential facility system nuclear design certification. Backup generator is authorized in accordance with Air Force Instruction 32- 1062 for this facility type. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This project will comply with DoD Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per UFC 4-010-01.								
11. REQUIREMENT:	5,694 SM	ADEQ	JATE: 0 SM S	UBSTANDARD: () SM			
PROJECT: Construct	t a B-21 Weapons (Genera	ation Facility					
DEQUIDEMENT. Droio	et is to construct	+	action factificy	ion focility	to grant			
nuclear capability concrete facility in a single facili operations securit facilities are sin generators are a r the facility. Nucl asset handling and	at Ellsworth Air that places all nut ty to minimize the y, and increase se gle hardened faci- equirement for the ear certified hois maintenance funct	Forc uclea e effe ecuri litie e fac sts a: tions	e Base, South is r maintenance a ects of weather ty posture. Wea s within a pro- ility for the a nd cranes are a	Dakota. A rei and storage o r in operation apons generat tective zone. critical oper also required	nforced perations ns, improve ion Backup ations in to perform			
CURRENT SITUATION:	This is a new red	quire	ment to suppor	t the B-21. T	he			
Ellsworth Air Force Base Weapons Generation Facility initiative is an important element of a broader Weapons Generation Facility Investment Strategy under Air Force Global Strike Command. Ellsworth does not have any facilities that can be used as a weapons generation facility, especially that of nuclear capacity. There are no workarounds to building, storing, and the maintaining of the armament load out for the B-21 without the initiative of a weapons generation facility at Ellsworth Air Force Base.								
IMPACT IF NOT PROV	IDED: No facilitie	es cu	rrently exist	to handle the	B-21			
IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: No facilities currently exist to handle the B-21 requirements. The stand-up of a nuclear capable mission at Ellsworth Air Force Base is a strategic based decision. The bed down of the new B-21 bomber at Ellsworth Air Force Base is the platform to project this strategic mission. If this project is not funded, the storage and maintenance of weapons will not be feasible at Ellsworth Air Force Base. Lack of adequate weapons storage and maintenance facilities at Ellsworth Air Force Base will prevent diversification of the Air Force's nuclear mission, placing continued strain on the current nuclear bomber force. All areas of the facility are required for it to operate as a nuclear certified facility. It is not possible to								

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 WEAPONS GENERATION FACILITY, INC 2 SOUTH DAKOTA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 215-582 FXBM225791 AUTH: 0 APPR: 160,000 separate the facility into complete and usable phases. ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084 - Facility Requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense S-5210.41M. Ammunitions and Explosives Safety Standards will comply with DoD Manual 6055.09 Vol 2. All construction will meet requirements for essential facility system nuclear design certification per Air Force Manual91-118, Air Force Manual 91-119, and Facilities Criteria 04- 420-07F. The project storage, maintenance and admin area will comply with Department of Defense Physical Security of Sensitive Conventional Arms, Ammunition, and Explosives per Department of Defense Manual 5100.76-M. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. A waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100 year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Base Civil Engineer: (605) 385-2658. Special Weapon Maintenance Shop: 5,694 SM = 61,290 Square Feet; Alert Fire Team Facility: 510 SM = 5,490 Square Feet; Entry Control Building: 646 SM = 6,953 Square Feet; Generator Building: 149 SM = 1,604 Square Feet; Water Fire Pumping Station: 301 SM = 3,240 Square Feet; Fence Interior: 576 Linear Meters = 1,890 Linear Feet. JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: The facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMP	IPONENT 2. DATE										
AIR	AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023										
3. INSTA	ALLATION AND	LOCATION		4. PROJECT T	TLE:						
ELLSWOR	TH AFB			B-21 WEAPONS	GENERATION FA	CILITY, INC 2					
SOUTH DA	SOUTH DAKOTA										
5. PROGR	PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT CO										
912	211F	215-582		FXBM225791	AUTH: 0	APPR: 160,000					
12. SUPP	12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:										
a. Estimated Design Data:											
(1)	(1) Status										
	(a) Type o	f Design			DESIGN-B	ID-BUILD					
	(b) Date D	esign Started			2	9-JUL-19					
	(c) Parame	tric Cost Estimate	s Use	ed to Develop (Costs	YES					
	(d) Percen	t Complete as of O	1 Jar	n 2023		100%					
	(e) Date 3	5% Designed			1	5-APR-20					
	(f) Date D	esign Complete			1	9-OCT-21					
	(g) Energy	Study/Life Cycle	analy	vsis was/will	performed	YES					
(2)	Basis										
	(a) Standa	rd or Definitive D	esigr	n Used		NO					
	(b) Where	Design Was Previou	sly U	Jsed		N/A					
(3)	Total Cost	(c) = (a) + (b) c	r (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)					
	(a) Produc	tion of Plans and	Speci	fications		15,060					
	(b) All Ot	her Design Costs				7,530					
	(c) Total					22,590					
	(d) Contra	ct				18,825					
	(e) In-Hous	Se				3,765					
(4)	Constructi	on Contract Award				23-FEB					
(5)	Constructi	on Start				23-MAR					
(6)	Constructi	on Completion				26-FEB					
b. Equi	b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:										
FISC	ALL LEAK			2	PPROPRIATED	COST					
EQUI	PMENT NOME	NCLATURE I	ROCU	RING APPRO C	R REQUESTED	(\$000)					
FURN	IISHINGS, F	IXTURES, & EQUIPME	NT	3080	2024	2,292					
UPS	SYSTEM			3080	2024	1,954					
ELEC	TRONIC SEC	URITY EQUIPMENT AI	R	3010	2024	44,744					
COMP	RESSORS			3400	2024	73					
ISO	TEC BOOTH/	TURNSTILES		3080	2024	1,080					
CFCI	CONVERTER	s		3080	2024	2,137					

1. COMPONENT		2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:					
ELLSWORTH AFB B-21 WEAPONS GENERATION FAC					CILITY, INC 2
SOUTH DAKOTA					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. P	ROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	COST (\$000)
91211F	215-582	FXBM225791 AUTH: 0			APPR: 160,000

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriation Summary:

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY 2023 Enacted	251,000	50,000	50,000
FY 2024 Budget Request		160,000	160,000
Future Request		41,000	41,000
Total	251,000		251,000

Project: B-21 Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 2, Ellsworth AFB, SD All Cost in thousands

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands

Chart Begin	FUNDING		OBLIG	ATION	OUTLAYS		
Oct-22	(note	1)	(not	e 2)	(n	ote 3)	
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Oct-22	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Nov-22	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-22	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-23	50,000	50,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-23	-	50,000	46,904	46,904	-	-	
Mar-23	-	50,000	387	47,291	1,145	1,145	
Apr-23	-	50,000	387	47,678	1,687	2,832	
May-23	-	50,000	387	48,065	2,412	5,244	
Jun-23	-	50,000	387	48,452	3,346	8,590	
Jul-23	-	50,000	387	48,839	4,507	13,097	
Aug-23	-	50,000	387	49,226	5,893	18,990	
Sep-23	-	50,000	387	49,613	7,478	26,468	
Oct-23	160,000	210,000	155,743	205,356	9,211	35,679	
Nov-23	-	210,000	387	205,743	11,014	46,693	
Dec-23	-	210,000	387	206,130	12,782	59,475	
Jan-24	-	210,000	387	206,517	14,399	73,874	
Feb-24	-	210,000	387	206,904	15,745	89,619	
Mar-24	-	210,000	387	207,291	16,711	106,331	
Apr-24	-	210,000	387	207,678	17,216	123,547	
May-24	-	210,000	387	208,065	17,216	140,763	
Jun-24	-	210,000	387	208,452	16,711	157,475	
Jul-24	-	210,000	387	208,839	15,745	173,219	
Aug-24	-	210,000	387	209,226	14,399	187,619	
Sep-24	-	210,000	387	209,613	12,782	200,401	
Oct-24	41,000	251,000	35,195	244,808	11,014	211,414	
Nov-24	-	251,000	387	245,195	9,211	220,626	
Dec-24	-	251,000	387	245,582	7,478	228,104	
Jan-25	-	251,000	387	245,969	5,893	233,997	
Feb-25	-	251,000	387	246,356	4,507	238,504	
Mar-25	-	251,000	387	246,743	3,346	241,850	
Apr-25	-	251,000	387	247,130	2,412	244,262	
May-25	-	251,000	387	247,517	1,687	245,948	
Jun-25	-	251,000	387	247,904	1,145	247,094	
Jul-25	-	251,000	387	248,291	755	247,849	
Aug-25	-	251,000	387	248,678	483	248,332	
Sep-25	-	251,000	387	249,065	300	248,632	
Oct-25	-	251,000	387	249,452	511	249,143	
Nov-25	-	251,000	387	249,839	444	249,587	
Dec-25	-	251,000	387	250,226	403	249,990	
Jan-26	-	251,000	387	250,613	379	250,369	
Feb-26	-	251,000	387	251,000	631	251,000	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2023.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in February 2023 and contract completion February 2026; duration 37 months.



B-21 Weapons Generation Facility, Inc 2, Ellsworth AFB, SD

. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)	
AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA	RY CON	ISTRUC [®]	tion pf	ROGRAN	И	202303	01	
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION				4. COM	MAND				5. AREA	CONTRUCTION	
JOINT BASE SAM	N ANTONIO, TEXA	AS			AII	R EDUCA	TION AN	D TRAIN	IING	COST		
						(COMMAN	1D			0.94	
6. PERSONNEL		(1				2) STUDEN		(3) SUPPORT	ED	(4) TOTAL	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN		
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	3,104	9,431	16,540	1,435	18,684	25	2,574	5,060	8,147	65,000	
b. END FY		3,107	9,375	16,464	1,447	19,054	28	2,568	4,738	7,454	64,235	
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)								1		46 207	
	AGE										46,307	
	IOTAL AS OF 30-SE	NTORY									590 600 00	
		HIS PROGE	2AM								0.00	
e. AUTHORIZATI	ON INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								186.000.00	
f. PLANNED IN N	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									184,417.00	
g. REMAINING D	DEFICIENCY										2,274,930.00	
h. GRAND TO	TAL										23,355,360.00	
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM										
	а	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIGN STATUS		
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE		(3) SCOPE			(\$0	000)	(1) START (2) ((2) COMPLETE	
740-884	CHILD DE CE	EVELOP ENTER	MENT		3,821 SM		20,000		02/20		05/21	
171-621 Medical I	Education and Train	ing Camp	us #1 (TB	D SM/\$18	36.000)							
730-773 BMT Cha	apel For America's	Airmen (8	,081 SM/\$	5136,417)								
141-456 91 Cyber	Operations Center	(3,958 SM	/\$48,000)									
10. MISSION OR	MAJOR FUNCTION	S				(77.5.4.)			0.1			
The 502nd Air Ba	se Wing (ABW) is t	the host w	ing for Joi	nt Base Sa	an Antonio	o (JBSA) v	which is co	omprised of	of three pr	imary loca	tions;	
JBSA-Lackland, J	BSA-Randolph, JB	SA-Fort S	am Housto	on as well	as eight o	ther operat	ting locati	ons. The 5	02 ABW	provides in	nstallation	
support services to	o more than 41 Air I	force Miss	sion Partne	ers, 30 US	Army Mi	ssion Parti	ners, 6 US	Navy Mi	ssion Parti	ners, US N	larine Corps	
intelligence medi	US Cost Guard, and		overnment	al Organi	zations M	ission Part	ners, that	accompils	in diverse	training, II	ying, cyber,	
intelligence, medi	cal and installations	missions	every day.									
		CAFETY	DEFICIEN									
N/ Δ	S POLLUTION AND	SAFEIT	DEFICIEN	CIES								
11/11												

1. COMPONENT							2.	DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA							MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION, SI	TE AN	ND LOCATION	4	4. PROJECT TITLE				
JOINT BASE SAN ANTO	NIO -	- LACKLAND	c	CHILD D	EVELOPMENT C	ENTER		
LACKLAND AFB SITE #	1							
TEXAS								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. 1	PROJECI	NUMBER	8. PROJE	ст с	OST (\$000)
91211F		740-884		MPLS	3013290	AUTH:20,	000	APPR: 20,000
		9. COS	ST E	STIMAT	ES	[
]	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	(\$)	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES								18,961
CHILD DEVELOPMENT	CENT	ſER		SM	3,821	4,8	397	(18,711)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACII	LITY-RELATED CONTROL S	YS	LS				(250)
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES							6,344
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS				(861)
OUTDOOR PLAY AREA				LS				(1,074)
UTILITIES				LS				(820)
COMMUNICATIONS				LS				(378)
PAVEMENTS				LS				(1,279)
PRIVATIZED UTILIT	Y CON	NECTION		LS				(534)
FEE PASSIVE FORCE	PROT	TECTION		LS				(426)
MEASURES ENVIRONM	IENTAI			LS				(163)
REMEDIATION DEMOL	ITION	1		SM	722	1,1	L20	(809)
SUBTOTAL								25,305
CONTINGENCY (5.0%	5)							1,265
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	!							26,570
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION	AND OVERHEAD (5.7%)						1,514
DESIGN/BUILD - DESI	GN CC	OST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)						1,012
TOTAL REQUEST								29,096
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	IDED)							29,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R API	PROPRIATIONS						(1,050)
10. DESCRIPTION	N OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTI	CON:	Const	ruct a larg	ge child d	leve.	lopment
center utilizing	the	standard facility d	lesi	gn. Th	e new facil	ity will	inc	lude child
development areas	s IOI	labbu anaga mubli	ers	, toda	lers, presc	noolers,	۱ – – ۱	
administrative sp	pace,	iobby areas, publi	-c re	estroo d from	ms, storage	e rooms, k		nen area
construction will	leas I cor	with equipment piov	und	a IIOM ation	concrete f	loor slab	ъ. с (structural
steel frame mase	nrv	walls and standing	sear	m meta	l roof The	nroject	wil'	linclude
all utilities, si	ite i	improvements, paveme	ents	, secu	ritv svstem	s, passiv	e fo	orce
protection measur	res t	to include perimeter	fei	ncing	and lightin	ig, and ot	her	
supporting work r	neces	ssary to make a comp	let	e and	usable faci	lity. Thi	s pi	roject
will demolish Bui	ildir	ng 2602 (722 SM). Th	ne ei	nviron	mental reme	diation i	nclı	ıdes
testing/removal o	of as	bestos and lead-bas	sed]	paint	and any wor	k needed	to r	mitigate
potential hazards	s. Fa	acilities will be de	esig	ned as	permanent	construct	ion	in 200-01
accordance with t	ue L	repartment of Defens	se Ui	uttted	racilities	o criteria	T = 7	200-01,

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE JOINT BASE SAN ANTONIO - LACKLAND CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER LACKLAND AFB SITE #1 TEXAS 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 740-884 MPLS013290 AUTH:20,000 APPR: 20,000 General Building Requirements and the Department of Defense Antiterrorism/ Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 250 Tons

11. Requirement: 3,821 SM Adequate: 0 SM

Substandard: 722 SM

PROJECT: Child Development Center

REQUIREMENT: This project is to construct a large child development center that is adequately sized and that will deliver a care center that meets all Air Force standards to include force protection. The intent is to replace Lackland's existing Child Development Center at Kelly Annex which is located outside the perimeter fence and leased from the Port of San Antonio. This project will allow children using the leased facility to relocate to main base Lackland and divest of the leased facility at Kelly Annex. The new center is required to provide a safe and healthy environment that includes early childhood development and preschool programs for dependents of active duty military personnel, Department of Defense civilian personnel, and reservists on active duty or during inactive duty training. This is not a tenant or support service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: Joint Base San Antonio is the largest Joint Base in the Department of Defense, Lackland Child Development Centers only have a total capacity of 561 child care spaces with a waitlist of 555 children of which 391 are Priority No 1. With the growing mission at Joint Base San Antonio, the current capacity will never meet the need without an additional child development center. Per Air Force standards, the child development centers must place 100% of priority No 1 children within 90 days of application for enrollment. With this deficit, Joint Base San Antonio - Lackland has not been able to meet this standard for over 5 years. The existing Child Development Center is currently supporting the capacity at Lackland but is located outside the perimeter fence at Port of San Antonio and creates a major security concern as there is no entry control point and is located in an area with a significant crime rate. This child development center had a Force Protection and Antiterrorism survey completed in January 2018 which resulted with one finding and eight observations. The survey recommended that Lackland relocate the center onto main base Lackland to ensure the safest environment for the children and personnel assisting. The families that are on the waiting list are currently being referred to Family Child Care Program and Child Care Award of America for placement in community based programs. Temporary facilities are not an option for child care due to the strict fire, life and safety codes for these centers. The need for additional on-base child care is critical due to the lack of affordable, accredited facilities in the local economy.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Failure to provide adequate on-base child care facilities results in additional cost, time and worries for service members and civilian

1. COMPONENT	NENT					
AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILIIARI C	UNSINUCIION PROSECI DAIA	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION, SIT	E AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	4. PROJECT TITLE			
JOINT BASE SAN ANTON	IIO - LACKLAND	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CE	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER			
LACKLAND AFB SITE #1	-					
TEXAS						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)			
91211F	740-884	MPLS013290	AUTH-20 000 APPR- 20 000			

employees. This situation has an immediate and long-lasting negative impact on mission accomplishments through the organization. The existing Child Development Center will continue to be a significant security concern and will prevent our service members from having a piece of mind that their children are being cared for in a safe environment.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, and shall employ the Facilities Criteria 4-740-14F: Air Force Child Development Centers. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include: add/alter, renovation and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis was completed in March 2020. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost effective practices, will be integrated in the design, development and construction of the project in accordance with the Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, or when life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Supporting facility costs exceed 25% of primary facility cost due to the outdoor play area, demolition of old child development center, and environmental remediation requirements.

502 Civil Engineering Group, Base Civil Engineer: (210) 671-2977 Child Development Center: 3,821 SM = 41,129 SF Demolition: 722 SM = 7,772 SF

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MI	LITARY CO	ONSTRUCTION PR	OJECT DATA		2. DATE MARCH 2023			
3 INSTALLATION ST	TE AND LOCATION		4 PROJECT						
JOINT BASE SAN ANTO	NIO - LACKLAND		CHILD DEVE	LOPMENT CENTER					
LACKLAND AFB SITE #	1								
TEXAS									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY C	ODE	7. PROJECT NU	MBER 8.	PROJEC	T COST (\$000)			
91211F	740-884	4	MPLS013	н:20,0	000 APPR: 20,000				
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	L DATA:								
a. Estimated D	esign Data:								
(1) Status:									
(a) Type	(a) Type of Design Design-Build								
(b) Date 1	Design Started					25-FEB-20			
(c) Param	etric Cost Estim	ates Use	ed to develop	costs		YES			
(d) Perce	nt Complete as o	f 01 JAN	1 2023			100%			
(e) Date	35% Designed					01-JAN-21			
(f) Date 1	Design Complete					17-MAY-21			
(g) Energ	y Study/Life-Cyc	le analy	ysis was/will	. be performe	d	YES			
(2) Basis:									
(a) Stand	ard or Definitiv	e Design	ı			YES			
(b) Where	Design Was Most	Recentl	ly Used			TYNDALL AFB			
(3) Total Cos	st (c) = (a) + (b)	b) or (d	l) + (e)			(\$000)			
(a) Produ	ction of Plans a	nd Speci	fications			1,065			
(b) All O	ther Design Cost	s				533			
(c) Total						1,598			
(d) Contra	act					1,198			
(e) In-ho	use					400			
(4) Construct	tion Contract Awa	ard				22-APR			
(5) Construct	tion Start					22-OCT			
(6) Construct	tion Completion					24-AUG			
b. Equipment as	sociated with th	is proje	ect provided	from other a	pprop	priations:			
				FISCAI VEND					
				APPROPRIATE	D	COST			
EQUIPMENT NOMEN	ICLATURE	PROCURI	NG APPROP	OR REQUESTE	D	(\$000)			
PLAYGROUND EQUI	PMENT		3080	FUTURE REQU	EST	340			
COMMUNICATION E	EQUIPMENT		3400	FUTURE REQU	EST	80			
FURNITURE FIXTU	JRES & EQUIPMENT		3080	- FUTURE REOU	EST	630			
	-			~					

1. COMPONENT		2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C		MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION, SI	TE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE			
JOINT BASE SAN ANTO	NIO - LACKLAND	CHILD DEVELOPMENT CEN	NTER		
LACKLAND AFB SITE #	1				
TEXAS					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJE		
91211F	740-884	MPLS013290	AUTH:20,	000 APPR: 20,000	
c. Title, Autho	rization, and Appropria	tion Summary:			
**FY24 Budget R	equest is to fund a Co	st to Complete for t	his pric	or authorized	
and appropriate	d project**				
	Authorizati	on Auth of Approp	i	Approp	
	(\$000)	(\$000)		(\$000)	
FY2022 Enacted	29,000	29,000	:	29,000	
FY2024 Budget 1	Request -	20,000	:	20,000	
Total	29,000			49,000	

COMPONENT		1								2 DATE		
		EV	2024						л	Z. DATE	(ΥΥΥΥΝΙΝΙΟ	
AIR F	ORCE	''_	2023030									
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	4. COMMAND								5. AREA CONTRUCTION		
HILL AIR FORCE	E BASE, UTAH			İ	AIR	FORCE N	MATERIE	L COMM	IAND	COST	INDEX	
	,			l							1.12	
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	NT	(2	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED		
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER ENLISTED		CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN		
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	530	3,345	11,803	0	0	0	156	1,241	397	17,472	
b. END FY		535	3,350	11,679	0	0	0	155	1,240	375	17,334	
7. INVENTORY DATA (\$000)												
a. TOTAL ACRE	a. TOTAL ACREAGE 996,590											
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SI	<u>EP-22</u>									30,086,780.00	
	TON NOT YET IN INVE										210,500.00	
		HIS PROGE									224 241 00	
			RUGRAW								174 000 00	
		WI TEARS									2 6/6 100 00	
											33 767 621 00	
8 PROJECTS REC	OUESTED IN THIS F		i								33,101,021.00	
0. 110020101.2.	a020120 IN 1112 2	CATEGO	RY				h (Лет	C. DESIGN STATUS			
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$000)		(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE	
(-)	F-35 T-74 F		MPUS		(-)	-		*	1.1 -	1743.	(=) • • • • • • = • =	
112-211	INFRAST	RUCTU	RE	1	22,417 SM 82,000			000	05/	/22	05/23	
	1111111101	RUUIU										
				l								
				l								
9. FUTURE PROJE	ECTS											
211-116, T-7A De	epot Maintenance Co	omplex (2	8,055 SM/	\$234,241))							
211-152, F-35 Car	nopy Repair Facility	7 (6,968 SI	M/\$59,000) - 5/0115 0/	~ ~ `							
211-116, F-35 Kao	dar Cross Section 16	est Facility	/ (7,565 Sr	M/\$115,00	00)							
10. MISSION OR Hill Air Force Bas	MAJOR FUNCTION	iS vrce Mater	iel Comme	and's 75th	Air Base	Wing hos	t wing pro	widing in	stallation o	support for	the Orden Air	
Logistics Complex	x Air Force Life Ca	ice Mana	gement Ce	nter Air I	All Dase	wing, nos lear Wean	ons Center	r Air For	stanation s	uty 388th	Fighter Wing	
(E_{-35A}) and Rese	x, All Polee Life Cy www.alloth Fighter W	ling with r	pore than	50 mission	n partners	Air Force	Life Cycl	e Manage	ment Cen	ter provide	righter whig	
(I-33A) and rese	trol and information	n systems '	for various	weapons	nlatforms	including	the F-16	F-35 HH	$-60 \text{ F}_{-3} \text{ A}$	irborne W	Is the latest in	
Control System ar	nd E-8 Joint Surveil	lance Taro	et Attack	Radar Svs	tem an A	ir Force R	esearch La	aboratory	research si	ite location	for the space	
vehicles directorat	te: an air base groun	and recru	iting group	n. The ins	tallation h	as support	responsib	ility for th	ne operatio	n of the U	tah Test and	
Training Range.	te, un un ouse group	und reeru	ning group	<i>j</i> . The mat	unution n	us support	responsio	inty for ti	ie operatio	in or the o	tun Test und	
Training Trainger												
		SAFETY	DEEICIEN									
N/A	3 FOLLOTION AND	SAFETT	DEFICIEN	CIES								
1011												

Reset

1. COMPONENT								2. DATE		
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA							MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION, SITE A	AND LOCATION		4. PR	. PROJECT TITLE						
HILL AIR FORCE BASE				F-35	5 T-7A EAS	ST CAMPU	S TNF	BASTRUCTURE		
HILL AIR FORCE BASE SIT	re #1									
UTAH										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJE	CT NU	MBER	8. PROJE	CT COS	т (\$000)		
27142F	112-211		KF	SM214	638		٤	32,000		
	9.	cos	T EST	TIMATE	S	•				
ITEM					QUANTITY	UNIT ((\$)	COST)	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES								14,845		
TAXIWAY (112-211)				SM	22,417	,	409	(9,169)		
SHOULDERS, PAVED (116-6	542)			SM	14,037	,	150	(2,106)		
TAXIWAY LIGHTING (136-6	67)			LM	4,572	:	502	(2,295)		
TELECOMUNICATIONS FACIL	JITY (131-111)			SM	56	5 14	4,722	(824)		
TACTICAL AIR NAVIGATION	STATION, FIXED (134-4)	65)		EA	1	233	3,562	(234)		
CYBERSECURITY OF FACILI	TY-RELATED CONTROL SYS			LS				(217)		
SUPPORTING FACILITIES								58,061		
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS				(10,029)		
UTILITIES				LS				(47,532)		
PRIVATIZED UTILITIES	SERVICE AND CONNECTION			LS				(500)		
SUBTOTAL								72,906		
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)								3,645		
TOTAL CONTRACT COST								76,551		
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION	N AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)							4,976		
DESIGN DURING CONSTRUCT	FION							365		
TOTAL REQUEST								81,892		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED))							82,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER AN	PROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)							(133)		
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTI	ON:	Cons	struct	t infrast	ructure	to su	pport F-35		
Maintenance Faciliti	es, F-35 Composite R	ера	ir ar	ld Tra	aining Fac	cilities	, and	a T-7A Depot		
Maintenance Complex.	The facilities will	be	loca	ited o	on the eas	st side	of Hi	ll AFB		
adjacent to Foulois	Road. The project in	clu	des t	he fo	ollowing:	taxiway	s, to	w-ways,		
roadways, privately	owned vehicle parking	g,	gover	nment	c owned ve	ehicle p	arkin	g, pavements		
and sidewalks, aircr	aft and emergency vel	hic	le ci	rcula	ation, tao	ctical a	ir na	vigation		
station facility rel	ocation, taxiway ext	ens	ions,	cond	crete pave	ement pa	d for	aircraft		
fueling operations,	airfield navigationa.	Ιa	ids s	uch a	as airtie.	ld light.	ıng s	ystems,		
utility systems upgr	ade include utility	cor	ridor	:, fil	re water p	protecti	on pu	mp house,		
central water pump h	ouse, communications	no	de bu	ildir	ng, and ne	ecessary	work	for		
completing the conne	ction of facility pr	oje	cts.	Utili	ties inc	rease in	c⊥ude	water systems		
oi water well, water	tank, water pumps,	wat	er li	.nes,	sanitary	sewer,	storm	drainage,		
electrical power, na	tural gas, industria	⊥ w	aste,	tire	e protect:	lon wate	r, co	mmunication		
information network necessary site impro	with technology and vements. Facilities	cli wil	mate l be	cont: desig	col build: gned as pe	ing, ind ermanent	ustri cons	al waste, and truction in		

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	ONSTRUCTION PROJECT	DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION, SI HILL AIR FORCE BASE HILL AIR FORCE BASE UTAH	FE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE F-35 T-7A	4. PROJECT TITLE F-35 T-7A EAST CAMPUS INFRASTRUCTURE				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	OGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJ						
27142F	112-211	KRSM214638	82,000				
accordance with t General Building antiterrorism/for	he Department of Defens requirements. This pro ce protection requireme	e Unified Faciliti ject will comply w nts per Unified Fa	es Criteria 1-200-01, Tith Department of Defense cilities Criteria 4-010-01.				
Air Conditioning: 11. Requirement:	N/A 22,417 SM	Adequate: 0 SM	Substandard: 0 SM				
PROJECT: Construction Support the F-35	t infrastructure utilit and T-7A depot maintena	ties and taxiways fance mission.	for three projects that				
includes major in F-35 Lightning II Thunderbolt II, a Air Force memorar designated Hill A capabilities. A r significant numbe facilities will s aircraft program. Currently no faci T-7A aircraft are T-7A Advanced Pil Initial Operating is anticipated to location for the the east side is or supported serv	dustrial operations at , F-22 Raptor, F-16 Fig nd 27 other actively fl dum dated 9 June 2019, FB as support for F-35 ew fleet of F-35 fighte rs since September 2015 upport 250-person maint The F-35 Aircraft Init lities on Hill AFB can expected to begin arri ot Trainer Depot-Level Capability is required be 2034. Hill AFB eas new F-35 and T-7A Maint large enough for multip ice requirement.	Hill AFB for depot phing Falcon, C-13 ying, mature, and a strategic source and T-7A aircraft er aircraft have be for Depot Repair cenance crews and m cial Operating Capa support the incomi ving within the ne Maintenance and Mo by 2028. Aircraft st side has been ic cenance facilities. Dele maintenance fac	<pre>2 level maintenance of the 30 Hercules, T-38 Talon, A-10 proven weapon systems. In an a of repair determination depot maintenance een arriving at Hill AFB, in or Modification. These maintenance functions for 351 ability is required by 2024. .ng workload. The upcoming ext six to eight years. The odification Facilities a Full Operational Capability dentified as the best The vacant land available on cilities. This is not a tenant</pre>				
utility requireme systems. The util facility. The fac utility upgrades.	: Multiple projects are nts for each facility e ity systems will need t ilities will be constru The size of the upgrad	e connected to the exceed the capaciti to be upgraded to m acted separately. E les depends on whic	same utility system. The es of the base utility meet the demands of the new sach project will require th facilities are already				

to upgrade utilities for all projects at the beginning could avoid utility deficiencies.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	2. DATE MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION, SITE	AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE				
HILL AIR FORCE BASE			F-35 T-7A EAST CAMPUS INFRASTRUCTURE				
HILL AIR FORCE BASE S	SITE #1						
UTAH							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)			
27142F	112-211	KRSM214638		82,000			

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The utility upgrades are required to make the facilities operational. Hill AFB is at risk of not being able to perform depot-level maintenance on the Air Force's new advanced pilot trainer for 5th generation aircraft. Without these facility projects, Ogden Air Logistics Complex lacks necessary facilities needed for production quotas and obligated F-35 composite repair workloads are increasing each year. F-35 aircraft become at risk of not returning to aircraft assigned units on time, and war-fighter may not receive these needed assets when required. Without this project shared utility upgrades for multiple projects will need to be completed by individual facility projects.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from United States Army Corps of Engineers. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Supporting facility costs exceed 25% of primary facility cost because this is primarily a supporting infrastructure project.

75 Wing Base Civil Engineer: (801) 777-7505

TAXIWAY: 22,417 SM = 241,295 Square Feet SHOULDERS, PAVED: 14,037 SM = 151,093 Square Feet TAXIWAY LIGHTING: 4,572 LM = 15,000 Linear Feet TELECOMUNICATION FACILITY: 56 SM = 603 Square Feet

FY 2024 MILITARY	TRUCTION PROJECT DATA	ł	2. DATE MARCH 2023			
TTE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE				
E SITE #1		F-35 I-7A EA	IST CAMPU	SINFRASTRUCTURE		
6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)		
112-211		KRSM214638		82,000		
Lify for joint use at t benefited by this proj	his ect	location. However	; all te	nants on this		
	FY 2024 MILITARY TE AND LOCATION SITE #1 6. CATEGORY CODE 112-211 CATION: This is an ins ify for joint use at t benefited by this proj	FY 2024 MILITARY CONS TE AND LOCATION SITE #1 	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA TE AND LOCATION SITE #1 CATEGORY CODE 12-211 CATION: This is an installation utility/infrify for joint use at this location. However benefited by this project. 	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA Image: State of the state o		

1. COMPONENT	OMPONENT 2. DATE 2. DATE					
AIR FORCE	-				MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION, SIT	TE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE			
HILL AIR FORCE BASE	стт р #1		F-35 T-7A EA	ST CAMPU	S INFRASTRUCTURE	
UTAH	SIIE #I					
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6 CATEGORY CODE	7	PROTECT NUMBER	8 PROJEC	TT COST (\$000)	
271425	U. CAILGONI CODE	/.	KDCM214629	0. 110010	82 000	
271425	112-211		INSM214036		82,000	
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	DATA:					
a. Estimated Des	sign Data:					
(1) Status:						
(a) Type of	Design			De	sign-Bid-Build	
(b) Date De	sign Started				6-MAY-22	
(c) Paramet	ric Cost Estimates (Üsed t	to develop costs		YES	
(d) Percent	Complete as of 01 d	JAN 20)23		65%	
(e) Date 35	S% Designed				15-JUN-22	
(f) Date De	esign Complete				1-MAY-23	
(g) Energy perform	Study/Life-Cycle and med	alysis	s was/will be		YES	
(2) Basis:						
(a) Standar	d or Definitive Desi	ign			NO	
(b) Where D	esign Was Most Recen	ntly (Jsed		N/A	
(3) Total Cost	(c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) +	· (e)		(\$000)	
(a) Product	ion of Plans and Spe	ecific	cations		4,920	
(b) All Oth	er Design Costs				2,460	
(c) Total					7,380	
(d) Contrac	st				6,150	
(e) In-hous	e				1,230	
(4) Constructi	on Contract Award				24-FEB	
(5) Constructi	on Start				24-JUL	
(6) Constructi	on Completion				26-JUN	
b. Equipment ass	sociated with this p	roject	t provided from oth	er approm	oriations:	
	1	-	I	TISCAL YE	AR	
			A	PPROPRIAT	TED COST	
EQUIPMENT NO	MENCLATURE	PRO	CURING APPROP O	R REQUEST	TED (\$000)	
FURNITURE FI	IXTURES & EQUIPMENT		3400	2025	133	
			5400	2023	155	

. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 2. DATE (YYYYMMDD) 2022.02.01 2022.02.01									(YYYYMMDD)	
AIRFORCE								20230301				
3. INSTALLATION	NAND LOCATION	VOMING	1		4. COMMAND				MMAND	5. AREA CONTRUCTION		
FE WAKKEN AL	K FURCE DASE, W	TOMINC	I		AIKTC		JDAL STI		WIWIAND		1.04	
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	NT	(2	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED		
			OFFICER ENLISTED		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) IUIAL	
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22 467 2,4		2,461	498	0	0	0	415	2,218	725	6,784	
b. END FY		463	2,438	493	0	0	0	403	2,178	726	6,701	
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)								-			
a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										37,518	
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22								3,515,187.00		
c. AUTHORIZA	FION NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY									194,100.00	
d. AUTHORIZAT	TION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	RAM								85,000.00	
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								536,000.00	
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									1,143,075.00	
g. REMAINING											102,000.00	
h. GRAND TO		POCRAM									5,575,562.00	
8. PRUJECTS RE	QUESTED IN THIS P	CATEGO	DV									
(1) CODE	a (2) PPO I		K I		(3) SCORE	-	b. C (\$0	OST)00)	C. DESIGN			
141-911	GBSD INTEGRATED			5	5,527 SM		27,000		02/	21	08/22	
171-623	GBSD INTEGRATED TRAINING CENTER			3	3,782 SM		85,000		01/21		12/22	
141-915	GBSD MISSILE HANDLING		DLING	2,193 SM		28,000		02/21		08/22		
9. PUTOKE PROJ 135-583 GBSD (212-217 GBSD (212-212 GBSD F 149-512 GBSD I 149-512 GBSD I 149-512 GBSD I 141-911 GBSD C	9. FUTURE PROJECTS135-583 GBSD Utility Corridor (TBD / \$238,000)212-217 GBSD Consolidated Maintenance Facility (11,797 / \$145,000)212-212 GBSD Re-Entry Vehicle Facility (TBD/\$112,000)149-512 GBSD LC/LF/CSB Conversions (TBD / \$83,200)149-512 GBSD LC/LF/CSB Conversions (TBD / \$440,169)149-512 GBSD LC/LF/CSB Conversions (TBD / \$440,169)149-512 GBSD LC/LF/CSB Conversions (TBD / \$401,919)141-911 GBSD Operations Group Facility (TBD / \$32,600)											
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Francis. E. Warren Air Force Base is home to the 90th Missile Wing (MW) and Headquarters, 20th Air Force of Air Force Global Strike command. The mission of the 90th MW is to defend America with the world's premier combat ready Intercontinental Ballistic Missile (ICBM) force. The 90thMW operates 150 Minuteman III ICBMs on full alert and maintains the missile fields across a 12,600-square-mile area in Wyoming, Nebraska, and Colorado. The wing also operates 9 UH-1N Huey helicopters that perform nuclear convoy security and missile site support. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 												

1. COMPONENT						2. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	ONST	RUCTION	PROJECT DA	ATA	MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND	3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE:					
F. E. WARREN AIR FO	DRCE BASE	G	BSD INTE	GRATED CON	MAND CENT	ER, INC 2
WYOMING						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.1	PROJECT 1	NUMBER	8. PROJEC	CT COST (\$000)
11233F	141-911		GHLN23	1990	AUTH: 0	APPR: 27,000
	9. COS'	r est	IMATE			
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COS (\$)	GT COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES						66,445
MISSILE OPERATION	NS BUILDING (141-911)		SM	5,527	9,138	3 (50,506)
ICD 705 PREMIUM			LS			(14,291)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CONTROL	_ SYS	LS			(1,648)
SUPPORTING FACILITI	IES					17,705
UTILITIES			LS			(1,375)
DUCT BANK TO ITNS	s 333 & 1284		LS			(679)
CONNECTION TO BUI	ILDINGS 333 & B334		LS			(1,198)
PAVEMENTS			LS			(884)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS	3		LS			(10,801)
ELECTRICAL			LS			(1,580)
COMMUNICATIONS			LS			(546)
PRIVATIZED UTILIT	FIES FEE		LS			(10)
GENERATOR			KW	800	790) (632)
SUBTOTAL						84,150
CONTINGENCY (5%)						4,208
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	2					88,358
SIOH (5.7%)						5,036
DESIGN DURING CONST	IRUCTION (0.34%)					300
COMMISSIONING (1.58	s)					1,325
TOTAL PROJECT COST						95,019
TOTAL PROJECT COST	(Rounded)					95,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-	ADD)				(14,256)
10. DESCRIPTION	OF PROPOSED WORK: Cons	truc	t a mult	ti-story]	Integrated	d Command
Center for the new Ground Based Strategic Deterrent Intercontinental Ballistic						
Missile mission at F.E. Warren Air Force Base. The majority of the facility						
will meet Intelligence Community Directive 705 technical standards, include						
mitigation measures for direct hostile threats, emergency power, High-						
altitude Electromagnetic Pulse, and Chemical, Biological, Radiological						
protection measures. Project will include all site improvements, utilities,						
pavements, communications, electrical work and all associated support						
to ITN. This mission critical, highly secure facility will be used to provide						
status of launch of	status of launch centers and launch facilities for the tailored leadership					
picture and direct	picture and direct the day-to-day activities of the Wing Operations,					

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA **MARCH** 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: F. E. WARREN AIR FORCE BASE GBSD INTEGRATED COMMAND CENTER, INC 2 WYOMING 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 141-911 11233F GHLN231990 AUTH: 0 APPR: 27,000 Maintenance, Security Forces and Cybersecurity personnel operating within the missile field. Program software and Key and Code change capability within this facility allows it to be the primary hub to transfer data on network layers with safe, secure operations. This facility accommodates a crew of 44 personnel as a 24/7 operational facility. In addition to audio/visual, commercial, NIPR, and SIPR communications, there will be a Higher Authority Communication systems and interconnectivity with senior leadership associated with this facility. This project is authorized a generator, per AFI 32-1062. The facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air conditioning: 140 Tons **11. REQUIREMENT:** 5,527 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM PROJECT: Ground Based Strategic Deterrent Integrated Command Center REQUIREMENT: As an integral part of the weapon system, the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent Integrated Command Center is required to support the deployment and Initial Nuclear Surety Inspection. The Integrated Command Center will fulfill the need for a centralized operations center, house day-to-day mission control, weapon system management, and disaster management. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement. CURRENT SITUATION: The current Intercontinental Ballistic Missile Weapon System does not have this requirement nor the capability to meet the new requirement for the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: As an integral part of the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent communication system, the Integrated Command Center must be operational when the first Launch Facility is turned over to the Engineering, Manufacturing and Development contractor for conversion. Some of the required capabilities of the Launch Facility cannot be validated without the Integrated Command Center in an operational state. ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standard, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no AF standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. An analysis of reasonable options for accomplishing this project (status quo, renovation, new construction) indicated there is only one option that will meet operational requirements; new construction. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with

Page No.

1. COMPONENT						2. DATE		
AIR FORCE	IR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CON			STRUCTION PROJECT D	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AN	1D LO	CATION	_	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
F. E. WARREN AIR F	ORCE	BASE		GBSD INTEGRATED COMMAND CENTER, INC 2				
MIOMING 5 DROCDAM FIEMEN	5 PROCEDAM ELEMENT 6 CATECORY CODE 7 PROTECT NUMBER 8 DROTECT COST (\$000)							
11233F	Ĩ	141-911	,	GHLN231990	AUTH: 0	APPR: 27,000		
Unified Facility	Crit	eria 1-200-02. This	i	ncludes preparatior	n of a li:	fe-cycle		
whenever life-cvc	le c	ost effective is se	ins 1e	, renewable energy	any requi	irement of		
the Unified Facil	ity	Criteria 1-200-02 i	s	partially compliant	t or not a	applicable.		
This project does	not	fall within the 10	0-	year flood plain. N	Facility	is sited in		
accordance with t land use area.	he I	nstallation Develop	me	nt Plan and is with	nin a comp	patible		
90th Missile Wing	f Bas	e Civil Engineer: (30	7) 481-3600				
MISSILE OPERATION	IS BU	ILDING: 5,527 SM = $\frac{1}{2}$	59,	,492 Square Feet.				
JOINT USE CERTIFI location are inco	CATI	ON: Mission Requirer ible with use by ot:	ner hei	nts, operational com r components.	nsiderati	ons, and		

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE		
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	CONSTRUCTION PROJECT	DATA	MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND L	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	E:			
F. E. WARREN AIR FORCH	ER, INC 2					
WYOMING						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000)		
11233F 141-911 GHLN231990 AUTH: 0 APPR						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL:						
a. Estimated Desig	n Data:					
(1) Status						
(a) Type o	f Design		DESIG	GN-BID-BUILD		
(b) Date D	esign Started			08-FEB-21		
(c) Parame	tric Cost Estimates	Used to Develop Cos	ts	YES		
(d) Percen	t Complete as of 01	Jan 2023		100%		
(e) Date 3	5% Designed			15-APR-21		
(f) Date D	esign Complete			15-AUG-22		
(g) Energy	Study/Life Cycle an	alysis was/will be ;	performed	YES		
(2) Basis						
(a) Standa	rd or Definitive Des	ign Used		NO		
(b) Where	Design Was Previousl	y Used		N/A		
(3) Total Cost	c(c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)		
(a) Produc	tion of Plans and Sp	ecifications		5,700		
(b) All Ot	her Design Costs			2,850		
(c) Total				8,550		
(d) Contra	ct			7,125		
(e) In-Hou	se			1,425		
(4) Construct:	ion Contract Award			23-APR		
(5) Construct	ion Start			23-MAY		
(6) Construct	ion Completion			25-JUL		
b.Equipment assoc	iated with this pro-	ject provided from a	other approp	riations:		
			FISCAL YEAR			
			APPROPRIATE	COST		
EQUIPMENT NOMEN	CLATURE	PROCURING APPRO	OR REQUESTED	D (\$000)		
COMMUNICATION		3080	2025	4,096		
FURNISHINGS, FI	XTURES, & EQUIPMENT	3080	2025	1,601		
SECURITY EQUIPM	ENT	3010	2025	1,366		
UPS EQUIPMENT		3400	2025	228		
AUDIO VISUAL EQ	UIPMENT	3080	2025	6,965		

Page No.

AIR FORCE				2. DATE
	FY 2024 M	ILITARY CONST	RUCTION PROJECT D	ATA MARCH 2023
INSTALLATION AND LO E. WARREN AIR FORCE	OCATION E BASE		4. PROJECT TITLE: GBSD INTEGRATED CO	MMAND CENTER, INC 2
PROGRAM ELEMENT 11233F	6. CATEGOR 141-911	RY CODE 7.1	PROJECT NUMBER GHLN231990	8. PROJECT COST (\$000 AUTH: 0 APPR: 27,000
c. Authorization a	and Appropri	lation Summar	у:	
		Authorizati	on Auth of Apr	prop Appropriation
FY2023 Enacted	1	95 000	95 000	95,000
FY2024 Budget	Request		27,000	27,000
Total	1.044000	95,000	217000	122,000

Project: GBSD Integrated Command Center, Inc 2, FE Warren AFB, WY

Project Spending Plan

As of: 17-Feb-23 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Dec-22	FUNDI	NG	OBLIC	ATION	OUTLAYS (note 3)		
Jul-25	(note	1)	(no	te 2)			
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Dec-22	-	-	-	-	-		
Jan-23	95,000	95,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-23	-	95,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-23	-	95,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-23	-	95,000	85,190	85,190	-	-	
May-23	-	95,000	363	85,553	632	632	
Jun-23	-	95,000	363	85,917	1,593	2,225	
Jul-23	-	95,000	363	86,280	1,280	3,505	
Aug-23	-	95,000	363	86,644	2,342	5,846	
Sep-23	-	95,000	363	87,007	3,874	9,721	
Oct-23	27,000	122,000	363	87,370	5,796	15,517	
Nov-23	-	122,000	27,363	114,733	7,833	23,350	
Dec-23	-	122,000	363	115,097	10,800	34,150	
Jan-24	-	122,000	363	115,460	10,800	44,950	
Feb-24	-	122,000	363	115,824	10,800	55,750	
Mar-24	-	122,000	363	116,187	10,800	66,550	
Apr-24	-	122,000	363	116,550	10,000	76,550	
May-24	-	122,000	363	116,914	6,350	82,900	
Jun-24	-	122,000	363	117,277	5,300	88,200	
Jul-24	-	122,000	363	117,641	3,800	92,000	
Aug-24	-	122,000	363	118,004	3,800	95,800	
Sep-24	-	122,000	363	118,367	3,800	99,600	
Oct-24	-	122,000	363	118,731	3,800	103,400	
Nov-24	-	122,000	363	119,094	3,800	107,200	
Dec-24	-	122,000	363	119,457	2,100	109,300	
Jan-25	-	122,000	363	119,821	2,100	111,400	
Feb-25	-	122,000	363	120,184	2,100	113,500	
Mar-25	-	122,000	363	120,548	2,100	115,600	
Apr-25	-	122,000	363	120,911	2,100	117,700	
May-25	-	122,000	363	121,274	2,100	119,800	
Jun-25	-	122,000	363	121,637	1,100	120,900	
Jul-25	-	122.000	363	122,000	1.100	122,000	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2023.

Note 2: Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.

Note 3: Assumes contract award in APR 2023 and contract completion JUL 2025; duration 27 months.



GBSD Integrated Command Center, Inc 2, FE Warren AFB, WY
1. COMPONENT	2. Date							
AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILIIARI CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AN	3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PRO							
FE WARREN AIR FORC	CE BASE	GBSD INTE	EGRA	ATED TRAIN	ING CENTE	ર		
FE WARREN AFB SITE	: #1							
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJEC	CT N	UMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST		
11233F	171-625	GHLN	1241	660		85,000		
	9. COS	T ESTIMATE	S		ſ			
	ITEM	U,	/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	ST COST	4	
				(\$)	(\$000	·)		
TOTAL PRIMARI FACIL	LILES		-	2 702	6.4		~/ ~	
ULCU DAY TECUNICA	J LABORAIORI/SHOP (1/1-0	23) 3		2,702	7.2		0) 4)	
AERC RECUNICAL RD	L IRAINING (1/1-023)			1 000	6.4	$\begin{array}{c c} 1 \\ $	4) 0)	
MECUNICAL TRA	$\begin{array}{c} \text{AINING SUPPORI} & (171-627) \\ \text{COLOGOOD} & (171-621) \\ \end{array}$			1,233	7.2		o) 0)	
TECHNICAL TRAINING	G CLASSROOM (1/1-621)		5M . ⊂	578	7,3	54 (4,23)	9)	
ICD 705 PREMIUM			-S			(9,26)	9)	
CYBERSECURITY OF 1	FACILITY- RELATED CONTRO	DL SYS I	'.S			(1,13)	9)	
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES					9,91	7	
SITE PREPARATION		I	S			(3,46	5)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS		I	S			(1,28)	4)	
UTILITIES - MECHAN	NICAL	I	S			(2,00	0)	
UTILITIES - ELECTI	RICAL	I	S			(64	0)	
ROADS, SIDEWALKS,	AND PARKING	I	S			(2,15)	4)	
COMMUNICATIONS		I	S			(24)	7)	
GENERATOR		ĸ	KW	120	1,0	58 (12)	7)	
SUBTOTAL						73,81	4	
CONTINGENCY (5%)						3,69	1	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						77,50	5	
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION, AND OVERHEAD (6.59	5)				5,03	8	
DESIGN DURING CONST	RUCTION (2.5% OF SUBTOTA	AL)				1,84	5	
A/E CONST. PHASE SE	RVICES (1.5% OF SUBTOTAD	L)				1,10	7	
TOTAL REQUEST						85,49	5	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	DED)					85,00	0	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON- A	ADD)				(13,76	4)	
10. DESCRIPTION OF	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	: Constru	ict	an Integr	ated Trai	ning Cente:	r	
at F.E. Warren Air	Force Base to support	Ground B	Base	ed Strateg	ic Deter	rent		
Cyber Defense and	liuating wing-level tra	aning for Facility	. Ma	untenance estruction	shall c	y rorces,		
two-story structur	re combined with a sinc	gle-storv	hic	scluction wh bav vol	ume. The	two-storv		
structure contains	s the classrooms, admir	nistration	n sp	bace, Virt	ual Trai	ning, and		
the training space	es for Security Forces,	Cyber De	efer	nse and Op	perations	. The		
single-story volu	me contains the Mainter	nance Trai	inir	ng functio	ons that	require		
high-bay spaces for	or vehicles, cranes, ar	nd other e	equi	pment req	uired for	the		

1. COMPONENT	2. Date								
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY C	ONSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	'I'A	MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION AN	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:							
FE WARREN AIR FOR	CE BASE	GBSD INTEGRATED TRAIN	ING CENTE	R					
FE WARREN AFB SIT	2 #1								
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST								
11233F	171-625	GHLN241660 85,000							
training mission. Strategic Deterre Artillery Road. T on a concrete sla metal panel accen electrical/mechan sewer, fire prote systems. The seco Training, and Ope Intelligence Comm and Management of areas inside the depending on the curriculum. Commu Center to the new Forces Tactical T all supporting fa minor demolition, provide a complet per Air Force Man construction in a Criteria 1- 200-0 antiterrorism/for 01. Air Conditioning	The new Integrated Tra nt program will be loca he facility will consis b-on-grade foundation. ts and a standing seam ical service and distri ction, lightning protect nd floor of the facilit rations will require se unity Directive 705 Tec Sensitive Compartmente Integrated Training Cer final determination for nication connections wi construction of the Ma rainer located on FE Wa cilities such as site i pavements, walkways, o e and useable facility. ual 32-1062. Facilities ccordance with the Depa 1. This project will co ce protection requirements Load: 250 Tons	ining Center for the ated east of Commissan st of structural steel Exterior cladding com- metal roof. The facil bution components/sys- ction, security and co- cy including Security ecure construction to chnical Specifications ed Information Facilit ater will require addi- c clearance levels bas all be needed from the intenance Training Fa- arren Air Force Base. Improvements, clearing communications, and uf This project is auth will be designed as artment of Defense Uni- ents per United Facility	Ground Ba cy Road and l frame and hsists of lity will stems, wa bommunicat Forces, be built s for Con ties. Add tional sa sed on the e Integram acility and project g, grubbi tilities horized a permanent ified Fac of Defensi ities Cri	ased nd South of nd columns brick with include ter and ions Cyber to struction itional ecurity e training nd Security will include ng, grading, necessary to generator, t ilities se teria 4-010-					
11. REQUIREMENT:	3,782 SM ADEQUATE	: 0 SM SUBSTANDAR	D: 0 SM						
PROJECT: Ground E	ased Strategic Deterrer	nt Integrated Training	g Center						
REQUIREMENT: The Integrated Training Center will consolidate wing-level training for Maintenance, Security Forces, Cyber Defense, and Operations into one facility									

for Maintenance, Security Forces, Cyber Defense, and Operations into one facility for the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent program. A single training facility will reduce student transit between training venues and enhance collaboration and learning. The facility mission provides realistic scenarios using space that is equipped with the "smart parts" for all training functions. The Minuteman III Weapon System will continue to maintain its mission capability throughout the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent deployment cycle (phased approach). This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: There is not a Ground Based Strategic Deterrent Integrated Training Center currently at F.E. Warren Air Force Base. The Minuteman III weapon system training center is currently housed at Building 485 at F.E. Warren Air Force Base. The Ground Based Strategic Deterrent weapon system will be different than the Minuteman III weapon system and will require Ground Based Strategic Deterrent specific training devices/capabilities (operations, maintenance, and security forces) that cannot be provided by the current Minuteman III training devices/capabilities. The current Minuteman III program facility does not have the ability or capacity to accommodate these new trainers, 1. COMPONENT

AIR FORCE

FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA

3. INSTALLATION AND LO	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
FE WARREN AIR FORCE B	ASE	GBSD INTEGRATED TRAINING CENTER				
FE WARREN AFB SITE #1						
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST			
11233F	171-625	GHLN241660 85,000				

without degradation to one or both programs.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The Integrated Training Center is needed to properly train for the deployment of the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent program at F.E. Warren Air Force Base. The training facility must be operationally complete for Initial Nuclear Surety Inspections and may not impact the Minuteman III program that must continue its mission capability throughout the Ground Based Strategic Deterrent deployment cycle. The current Minuteman III facility does not have the ability or capacity to accommodate the new Ground Based Strategic Deterrent trainers.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no AF standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New Construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis waiver has been approved. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle costeffective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of the Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. The Integrated Training Center is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

90th Missile Wing Base Civil Engineer: 307-481-3600 TECHNICAL TRAINING LAB/SHOP: 3,782 = 40,709 Square Feet; HIGH-BAY TECHNICAL TRAINING: 2,324 SM = 25,015 Square Feet; TECHNICAL TRAINING SUPPORT: 1,233 = 13,272 Square Feet; TECHNICAL TRAINING CLASSROOM: 578 = 6,222 Square Feet. JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: Mission Requirements, operational considerations, and location are incompatible with use of other components.

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITA	ARY CONSTRUCTION PRO	JECT DA	ГА	2. Date		
					Million 2020		
5. INSTALLATION AN	ID LOCATION	4. PROJECT TIT.		INC CENE	D.		
FE WARREN AIR FOR	E BASE	GBSD INTEGRATE.	D TRAIN.	ING CENTE	R		
FE WARREN AFB SITE	i #⊥						
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY COD	E 7. PROJECT NUME	BER	8. PROJECT COST			
11233F	171-625	GHLN241660)		85,000		
12. SUPPLEMENTAL D	DATA:		I				
a. Estimated Des	ign Data:						
(1) Status:							
(a) Type of I	Design			Desig	n-Bid-Build		
(b) Date Desi	.gn Started			05	-JAN-21 YES		
(c) Parametri	.c Cost Estimate use	d to develop costs			100%		
(d) Percent (Complete as of 01 JA	N 2023			21 007 01		
(e) Date 35%	Designed				31-0CT-21		
(I) Date Desi (g) Epergy St	udv/Life-Cycle Apal	veis was performed			JU-DEC-ZZ		
(g) Energy St	.udy/lile-cycle Anai	ysis was periormed			105		
(2) Basis							
(a) Standard	or Definitive Desig	n			NO		
(b) Where Des	sign was Most Recent	ly Used			N/A		
		· · · · · ·			(*****		
(3) Total Cost =	(c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e)			(\$000)		
(a) Production	on of Plans and Spec	liications			5,100		
(d) All Other	Design Costs			7,650			
(d) Contract				7,650			
(e) In-House					1,275		
(-,					-,		
(4) Construction	Contract Award				24-APR		
(5) Construction	Start				24-MAY		
(6) Construction	Complete				26-DEC		
b. Equipment assoc	iated with this pro	ject provided from o	ther ap	propriat:	lons:		
			FIS	CAL YEAR			
EQUIPMENT NOME	NCLATURE	PROCURING	APPRO	OPRIATED	COST		
		APPROPRIATION	OR RI	EQUESTED	(\$000)		
Communications	& IT Equipment	3080		2025	270		
Furniture, Fixt	ures, and	3080		2025	1,592		
Equipment Audio	rity Systems	3080		2025 2024	1 239		
Weapon System E	auinment	3600		2024	10,000		
ICD 705 Constru	TCD 705 Construction Oversight 3080 2024						

1. COMPONENT		DV 0004 MTLTDDV	0010			0 TEGE D3	-	2.	DATE
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023							ARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4.					OJECT	TITLE			
F.E. WARREN AIR FORCE BASE GBSI						E HANDLI	NG COMPLEX	(, II	NC 2
WYOMING									
5. PROGRAM ELEM	IENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJE	CT NU	MBER	8. PROJECT	г со	ST (\$000)
11233F		141-915		GHL	N23199	91	AUTH: 0	APF	R: 28,000
		9. C	OST	ESTIM	ATE				
		ITEM			U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT CO (\$)	ST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILIT	IES								32,145
MISSILE TRAN	SFER E	BUILDING (141-915)			SM	2,193	3 7,4	115	(16,261)
VEHICLE OPERA	TIONS	HEATED PARKING (214	-42	6)	SM	2,490	5,8	323	(14,499)
PAD, DANGERO	US CAF	GO, LOAD/UNLOAD (1	16-	662)	SM	554	1 2	284	(157)
ICD 705 PREM	IUM				LS				(459)
CYBERSECURITY	OF FA	CILITY-RELATED CONT	ROL	SYS	LS				(769)
SUPPORTING FAC	ILITIE	IS							9,892
UTILITIES					\mathbf{LS}				(2,911)
SITE IMPROVE	MENTS				LS				(1,355)
ROADWAYS WA	TRMDV	AND PARKING			 T.S				(1,936)
COMMUNICATIO		, AND TANKING			те				(2,074)
DACKUD CENED								225	(2,0/4)
BACKUP GENER	AIUR				rw ra	800		525	(860)
PRIVATIZED U	1.17111	ES FEE			LS				(956)
SUBTOTAL									42,037
CONTINGENCY (5%)								2,102
TOTAL CONTRACT	COST								44,139
SIOH (5.7%)									2,516
COMMISSIONING	(1.5%	OF SUBTOTAL)							631
TOTAL REQUEST									47,286
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	!D)							47,000
EQUIPMENT FROM	OTHER	APPROPRIATIONS (N	on- <i>i</i>	ADD)					(2,100)
10. DESCRIPTI	ION OF	PROPOSED WORK: Th	ne M	lissil	e Hanc	dling Co	mplex will	l be	e designed
as a single sto	ory, M	issile Handling Fa	cil	ity, a	sing	le-story	/ Transpor	ter	Storage
and Missile Har	ndling	Administrative Co	mbi	ned Fa	cilit	y, and a	an expansi	on	to two
existing danger	cous c	argo pads. Site wo	rk .	improv	rement	s includ	de clearin	.g, '	grubbing,
grading, demoli	ltion	(as applicable), p	avi	ng wal	kways	, and st	corm drain	.age	. The
Missile Handlir	ng Com	plex is designed a	s t	wo lar	ge st	ructures	s, one hou	sin	g the
Missile Handlir	ng Fac	ility and a second	. COI	mbinin ''	ig the	Transpo	orter Stor	age	Facility
and Missile Har	ndling	Administrative Fa	CIL.	ity. 1 ining	'he Mi	ssile Ha	andling Fa	.Cll.	ity will
area connected	to a	steel structure to	iita. ansr	uning Dorter	/trai	INISSIIE lar stor	ade compo	. a nont	- with low
rise building s	uppor	t functions attach	ed.	The m	issil	e bavs a	and stagin	ia a	rea are
situated on an	eleva	ted concrete platf	orm	for e	ach b	ay. Each	n missile	bav	will
require steel 1	cails	and space for a wi	nch.	ing sv	stem	for load	ding/unloa	din	g of
boosters from t	ransp	orter trailers. Co	lum	ns bet	ween i	bays wil	ll be inco	rpo	- rated to
gain structural	. effi	ciency assuming cle	eara	ance i	s mair	ntained	for transm	oort	ers. The
Transporter Sto	orage	Facility will be d	esi	gned t	o be	an open	steel str	uct	ure with
six transporter	stor	age bays allowing	pul	- l thrc	ugh c	apabilit	cy. Equipm	ient	storage,

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE							
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AND	AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
F.E. WARREN AIR FORG	CE BASE	GBSD MISSILE HANI	LING COMPLEX	K, INC 2				
WYOMING								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000)				
11233F	141-915	GHI.N231991		APPR · 28.000				
restroom and faci	lity support spaces	are constructed of 1	ow-rise ste					
directly attached to the Transporter storage have. The Missile Handling								
Administrative Fac	ility will be a one-	story steel structur	re with priv	vate offices.				
open work areas, c	onferences rooms, lo	cker rooms, break ro	ooms, storad	re/supply				
rooms, and a Colla	teral Secret buildin	g with compliant int	rusion dete	ection and				
access control svs	tems built to applic	able ICD-705 criteri	a. The exte	rior plan for				
all buildings is s	loped standing seam	metal roof with poly	carbonate c	lerestorv for				
the high bays and	insulated metal wall	panels with a natu:	al stone wa	ainscot base.				
The project will c	onsist of a steel co	re and concrete four	ndations,					
electrical/mechani	cal service and dist	ribution components,	′systems, wa	ater and				
sewer, fire protec	tion, lightning prot	ection, vehicle exh	aust systems	s, compressed				
air system, securi	ty systems, and comm	unications systems.	The expansi	lon of the				
cargo pads and lig	htning protection sy	stems will support t	he increase	d size of the				
special purpose ve	hicles utilized with	in the Complex area	. The comple	ex will be				
located within a se	ecure boundary. This	project is authoriz	ed a genera	ator, per AFI				
32-1062. Facility	will be designed as	permanent construct:	lon in accor	dance with				
Department of Defe	nse Unified Faciliti	es Criteria 1-200-0	. This pro-	ject will				
comply with DoD and	titerrorism/ force p	rotection requirement	nts per Unif	fied				
Facilities Criteri	a 4-010-01.							
AIR CONDITIONING:	50 Tons							
11. REQUIREMENT: 2	,193 SM ADEQ	UATE: 0 SM	SUBSTANDARD	: 0 SM				
PROJECT: Construct	GBSD Missile Handli:	ng Complex						
REQUIREMENT: AFGSC	has selected F.E. W	arren AFB to be the	first missi	lle base to				
deploy the first G	round Based Strategi	c Deterrent Intercom	ntinental Ba	allistic				
Missiles while all	of its Minuteman II	I missiles are remov	ved. The dep	oloyment will				
utilize a differen	t handling method an	d security level that	an the Minut	leman system,				
which require the	construction of the	Missile Handling Cor	nplex to acc	complish the				
mission. The Missi	le Handling Facility	is to facilitate the	ne loading a	and unloading				
of the Ground Base	d Strategic Deterren	t sized boosters on	to elevated	rails and				
must be built and	outfitted with new w	eapon system compone	ents prior t	to supporting				
the deployment act	ivities without inte	rruptions to the Mi	uteman III					
and storage complete	must be sufficient	Based Strategic Dete	errent Missi	rior to				
and storage comple.	wind Pased Strategia	With weapon system (Deterrent deployment	components p	schodulod to				
start in EV28 with	out interruntions to	the Minuteman III	activites	schedured LO				
schedule The tran	sition will involve	additional special t	ransport ve	hicles and				
personnel because	current Minuteman IT	I facilities are not	equipped t	to perform				
this task. The pure	pose of the Transpor	ter Storage Facility	v is to allo	ow special				
purpose vehicles t	o be mission readv a	nd protected from th	ne harsh cli	lmate of the				
northern tier base	. The new missiles w	ill arrive by specia	l contracto	r vehicles,				
await transfer to	transport erectors w	hich will install ea	ach Intercor	ntinental				
Ballistic Missile H	- booster into a moder	nized Launch Facilit	y located i	n the missile				
complex. Simultane	ously, the Minuteman	boosters will be re	emoved by th	ransport				
erectors to allow	launch facility mode	rnizations at a rate	e of nearly	one a week.				
DD FORM 1391, JUL 99	Previous	editions are obsolete		Page No.				

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY (CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	ATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
F.E. WARREN AIR FOR	RCE BASE	GBSD MISSILE HANDL	ING COMPLEX, INC 2				
VYOMING							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)				
11233F	141-915	AUTH: 0 APPR: 28,000					
he Missile Handl:	ing Administrative Fa	cility will support p	ersonnel and house				
ield supplies and	d equipment otherwise	taking valuable spac	e in the other				
acilities and vel	nicles in the Complex	area. The administra	tive facility will				
nclude a Collate:	ral Secret area with	compliant intrusion d	etection and access				
ontrol systems bu	uilt to applicable IC	D-705 criteria. The e	xpansion of the cargo				
ads described in	this project are ess	ential for the increa	sed vehicle operation				
pace required for	r deployment of the G	round Based Strategic	Deterrent weapon				
ystems. The Miss	ile Handling Administ	rative Facility is re	quired to contain a				
collateral work as	rea built with intrus:	ion detection and account	ess control systems to				
pplicable ICD-703	o criteria. This is n	ot a tenant or suppor	ted service				
equirement.							
atilized for demi Minuteman III adm The deployment. Ac Facility does not	Litarization of exist inistrative facility w dditionally, the exist qualify as an ICD-70	ing Minuteman III mis: will remain at 100% ca ting Minuteman III Mi 5 Facility.	siles. The current apacity throughout ssile Transfer				
MPACT IF NOT PROV	/IDED: The Minuteman	TIT occupies the 2019	Missile Transfer				
acility 4330-A w	ith a vehicle-to-vehi	cle transfer method.	Boosters are not				
emoved from vehic	cles while awaiting t	ransfer to specialize	d vehicles for				
leposition. The th	nree proposed facilit.	ies, along with the d	angerous cargo pads				
nd all associated	d lightning protection	n systems, deliver a	synergistic				
capability, vital	to the transition, de	eployment, and long-t	erm sustainment of				
the next generation	on Intercontinental B	allistic Missile weap	on system. Each of				
hese individual o	capabilities is depend	dent on the other to m	maximize the safe and				
umely nandling, s	storage, and processin	ng of Ground Based St	rategic Deterrent for				
ne of these new .	facilities cargo pad	s or lightning prote	ction systems within				
he Missile Handl:	ing Complex, will ser	iously degrade, or ev	en prevent, the				
uccessful deployr	nent of Ground Based	Strategic Deterrent t	o meet Initial				
Nuclear Surety Ins	spection and Initial	Operational Capabilit	у.				
DDITIONAL: This p	project meets applical	ole criteria/scope spe	ecified in Department				
f the Air Force N	Manual 32-1084, Stand	ard Facility Requirem	ents. This design				
hall conform to d	criteria established	in the Air Force Corp	orate Facilities				
tandards, the Ins	stallation Facility S	tandards, but will no	t employ a standard				
acility design be	ecause there is no AF	standard facility de	sign for this project				
and there is no ap	oplicable standard des	sign from Air Force C	ivil Engineer Center.				
All reasonable alt	cernatives were consid	dered during the deve	lopment of this				

project to include [status quo, add/alter, and new construction]. New Construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. A formal economic analysis is in progress and will be completed before approval of the President's Budget. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems,

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE								
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION	AND LO	DCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE					
F.E. WARREN AIR	FORCE	BASE		GBSD MISSILE HANDLI	NG COMPLEX	, INC 2			
WYOMING									
5. PROGRAM ELEM	1ENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	F COST (\$000)			
11233F 141-915 GHLN231991 AUTH: 0 APPR: 28,000									
<pre>5. PROGRAM ELEM 11233F renewable energy selected as the is partially co 100-year flood Development Pla 90th Missile W: MISSILE TRANSFF VEHICLE OPERAT: PAD, DANGEROUS JOINT USE CERTI location are in </pre>	MENT gy gen e reas omplia plain an is ing Ba CARGO FICAT ncompa	6. CATEGORY CODE 141-915 erating systems, w on any requirement int or not applicab a. The Complex is s within a compatible ese Civil Engineer: LDING: 2,193 SM = 2 EATED PARKING: 2,4 C, LOAD/UNLOAD: 55 ION: Mission Requination tible with use of	7. hen of le. ite e 1 (3 23,(90 ; 4 S reme oth	PROJECT NUMBER GHLN231991 ever life-cycle cos the Unified Facili This project does d in accordance wit and use area. 07) 481-3600 505 Square Feet; SM = 26,802 Square M = 5,963 Square I ents, operational c er components.	<pre>8. PROJECT AUTH: 0 st effecti ty Criter not fall th the Ins Feet; Feet. onsiderat.</pre>	F COST (\$000) APPR: 28,000 ve is ia 1-200-02 within the tallation			

1. COMPONENT		раша	2. DATE						
AIR FORCE	IR FORCE MARCH 2023 MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE	I							
F.E. WARREN AIR FORCE BASE	GBSD MISSILE HAN	DLING COMPLEX,	INC 2						
WYOMING									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE	. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)								
11233F 141-915 GHLN231991 AUTH: 0 APPR: 28,000									
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:									
13. Estimated Design Data:									
(1) Status									
(a) Type of Design		DESIGN	I-BID-BUILD						
(b) Date Design Started			04-FEB-21						
(c) Parametric Cost Estimates (Used to Develop Cos	sts	YES						
(d) Percent Complete as of 01-3	JAN-2023		100%						
(e) Date Design 35% Complete			15-APR-21						
(f) Date Design 100% Complete			11-AUG-22						
(g) Energy Study and Life Cycle	e analysis was perf	formed	YES						
(2) Basis									
(a) Standard or Definiti	ve Design Used		NO						
(b) Where Design Was Mos	t Recently Used		N/A						
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)						
(a) Production of Plans	and Specifications		2,820						
(b) All Other Design Cos	ts		1,410						
(c) Total			4,230						
(d) Contract			3,525						
(e) In-House			705						
(4) Construction Contract Award			23-APR						
(5) Construction Start			23-MAY						
(6) Construction Completion			25-JUL						
b. Equipment associated with this pro-	ject provided from	other approp	riations:						
		FISCAL YEAR							
		APPROPRIATE	d cost						
EQUIPMENT NOMENCLATURE FURNISHINGS, FIXTURES, & EQUIPMENT	PROCURING APPRO 3400	OR REQUESTED 2026	D (\$000) 150						
CONSTRUCTION SURVEILLANCE TECH	3080	2023	250						
COMMUNICATIONS EQUIPMENT	3400	2023	150						
IT EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	250						
MEADONG CYCHEM INCHAIIAHION	3020	2026	1,000						
WEAPONS SISTEM INSTALLATION	SECURITY EQUIPMENT 3080 2023 300								

1. COMPONENT	COMPONENT									
AIR FORCE	2024 MILITARY CONS	STRUCTION PROJECT DA	MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCAT										
F.E. WARREN AIR FORCE BASE GBSD MISSILE HANDLING COMPLEX, INC 2										
WYOMING										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6.	CATEGORY CODE 7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)							
11233F	141-915	GHLN231991	AUTH: 0 APPR: 28,000							
c. Authorization and	Appropriation Sum Authorizat	mary: tion Auth of App	prop Appropriation							
	(\$000)	(\$000)	(\$000)							
FY2023 Enacted	47,000	47,000	47,000							
FY2024 Budget Req	24 Budget Request 28,000 28,000									
Total	Total 47,000 75,000									

A 10 USC 2853 notification will be submitted to support the increase in authorization.

1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR I	FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 20230301)1	
3. INSTALLATION RAAF BASE DA	N AND LOCATION RWIN, AUSTRALI	A			4. COM PACIFI	MAND C AIR FO	RCES			5. AREA COST	CONTRUCTION INDEX
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	ENT	(2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPOR	red	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) TOTAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	-22 0 0 0 0 0 0 0				0	0	0			
b. END FY		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7. INVENTORY	DATA (\$000)			l			l			I	
a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										0
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SI	EP-22									0.00
c. AUTHORIZA	TION NOT YET IN INVE	ENTORY									7,400.00
d. AUTHORIZA	TION REQUESTED IN	THIS PROG	RAM								0.00
e. AUTHORIZA	TION INCLUDED IN FO		PROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGR	AM YEARS									0.00
											7 400 00
8 PROJECTS RE		PROGRAM	Λ								7,400.00
	a	CATEGOR	" RY				h (c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE	E	(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
141 752	PDI: SQUADRO	N OPERA	TIONS		(10 (1) (26	000	10	/10	(/20
141-755	FACI	LITY			648 SM		20,	000	10	// 19	0/20
9. FUTURE PRO	JECTS										
10. MISSION OR The USAF propo maintenance supp Note 1: No perso	MAJOR FUNCTION ses to improve an ex port facility to increase nnel will be permane	S isting airp se mil-to-i	ort by exp nil cooper ned to this	anding the ation betw	e parking a veen US-A	apron, add AUS via co	ing bulk f ombined m	uel storag nilitary exe	e tanks, an ercise and	d building limited US	an aircraft SAF presence.
11. OUTSTANDIN	11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES										
			PR	EVIOUS E	DITION IS	S OBSOLE	TE.				

155

1	r i							
1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE							
AIR FORCE		MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION	I, SIT	E AND LOCATION		4. PI	ROJECT TITL	E		
ROYAL AUSTRALIA	N AIR	FORCE BASE		PDI:	SQUADRON O	PERATIONS FAC	ILITY	
DARWIN, AUSTRAI	AIA							
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PRO	JECT 1	NUMBER	8. PROJECT C	COST (\$000)	
91211F		141-753	PAF	16070	0	AUTH:26,000	APPR: 26,000	
		9.	COST ESTIM	ATES				
							COST	
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT	(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILIT	IES						3,819	
SQUADRON OPERA	TIONS			SM	648	5,508	(3,569)	
CYBERSECURITY	OF FAG	CILITY-RELATED CONTR	ROL SYSTEMS	LS			(250)	
SUPPORTING FACIN	LITIES						2,690	
SITE IMPROVEME	NTS			LS			(1,290)	
UTILITIES				LS			(669)	
PAVEMENTS COMM	UNICA	TIONS		LS			(377)	
ENVIRONMENTAL				LS			(74)	
REMEDIATION FA	CILITY	Y		LS			(100)	
COMMISSIONING				LS			(180)	
SUBTOTAL							6,509	
CONTINGENCY	(5	5.0%)					325	
TOTAL CONTRACT (COST						6,834	
SUPERVISION, INS	SPECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (6.	2%)				424	
POST CONSTRUCTION AWARD SERVICES (PCAS)							137	
TOTAL REQUEST							7,395	
TOTAL REQUEST (1	ROUNDE	:D)					7,400	
EQUIPMENT FROM (EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)						(350)	
10. Descripti	on of	f Proposed Constru	ction: Co	nstru	ict a squa	dron operat:	ions	
Constation of the		- 1		,				

facility with reinforced concrete slab on grade and steel rigid frames with metal purlins and girts to frame the exterior roof and walls. The facility should be compatible with applicable Department of Defense, Air Force, and base design standards, and include all supporting facilities necessary for a complete and usable facility. In addition, local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. The facility must also be able to withstand wind loads and seismic effects as prescribed in applicable codes and design guides. Facility design shall comply with Australian Building Code requirements and the Unified Facilities Criteria 1-202-01, Host Nation Facilities in Support of Military Operations, which is required to ensure Host Nation acceptance and support in accordance with Article 14 of the 2014 United States-Australian Force Posture Agreement. In accordance with Unified Facilities Code 1-202-01 para 4.1, Unified Facilities Code 1-200-01 does not apply to this project. The Building Code of Australia and Manual of Fire Protection will be applied for fire protection requirements to ensure local fire services can utilize fire protection infrastructure. Environmental testing and facility commissioning by the Australian Air Force is required. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Antiterrorism Standards for Buildings.

2. DATE 1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 (computer generated) AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE PDI: SQUADRON OPERATIONS FACILITY DARWIN, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 7. PROJECT NUMBER PAF160700 AUTH:26,000 APPR: 26,000 91211F 141-753 11. Requirement: 648 SM Substandard: 0 SM Adequate: 0 SM

PROJECT: Squadron Operations Facility

REQUIREMENT: Provide the United States Air Force with an adequately sized and configured expeditionary squadron operations facility to support Enhanced Air Cooperation missions at Royal Australian Air Force Base Darwin. Multiple exercises will occur during the Northern Territory dry season (May-October). Space is required for aircrew flight equipment maintenance and care, mission planning, intelligence, crew briefings, and crew readiness to support eight KC-10 aircraft. The Air Force Air Mobility Command Squadron Operations Facilities Design Guide was used in the planning for this expeditionary facility. This is an Indo-Pacific Command supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: Royal Australian Air Force Base Darwin is designed to accommodate fighter aircraft and limited cargo aircraft. There are no available facilities at Royal Australian Air Force Base Darwin that can be used by United States Air Force squadrons during bilateral training exercises. Existing squadron operations facilities at Royal Australian Air Force Base Darwin have been considered but are fully utilized and unavailable.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, the United States Air Force will not have operations space at Royal Australian Air Force Base Darwin to plan and execute missions. Lack of this facility would significantly reduce readiness and result in decreased operational capability. The inability to provide tanker capability decreases power projection and global reach of United States-Australia bilateral exercises and theater security operations in the Asia-Pacific region.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards (if available), but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center nor the Naval Facilities Engineering Command. The expeditionary nature of the mission to support United States personnel during exercises, contingencies, or other brief mission durations at RAAF Darwin enables efficiencies and smaller project scope compared to a standard squadron operations facility. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable. The cost of Supporting Facilities exceeds 25% of the total project cost as the facility is sited in a remote location relative to existing utilities due to Quantity-Distance explosive criteria requirements. While this project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain, the site requires extensive preparation to manage storm water during the wet season. Facility

1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE (computer generated) 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE PDI: SQUADRON OPERATIONS FACILITY DARWIN, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER AUTH:26,000 APPR: 26,000 91211F 141-753 PAF160700 is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Cost estimate is inline with the Department of Defense Pricing Guide (Unified Facilities Criteria 3-701-01). BASE CIVIL ENGINEER EQUIVALENT: 808-449-3810 (in Hawaii) Squadron Operations Facility: 648 square meters = 6,975 square feet JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on AirForce requirements.

. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MILITA	RY CONSTR	UCTION PROJE	CT DATA	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FORCE (computer generated)									
3. INSTALLATI	ON AND 1	LOCATION		4. PROJECT	TITLE					
ROYAL AUSTRAL	IAN AIR	FORCE BASE		PDI:SQUADRON	OPERATIONS FACI	LITY				
DARWIN, AUSTR	ALIA				1					
5. PROGRAM EL	EMENT	6. CATEGORY COD	E 7. PRO	JECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT CO)ST (\$000)				
91211F		141-753	PA	F160700	AUTH:26,000	APPR: 26,000				
12. SUPPLEMEN	TAL DAT	A:								
a. Estimate	d Desig	n Data:								
(1) Statu	s:									
(a) Ty	pe of De	esign			Design-Bi	d-Build				
(b) Da	te Desig	n Started			01	-OCT-19				
(C) Pa	rametri	COST ESTIMATES (ISEA TO A	evelop costs		YES				
(a) Pe	to 35%	Designed	AN 2023		1 5	LUU % 				
(e) Da (f) הם	te Desid	n Complete			15	-JIIN-20				
(1) Da (3) En	erav Sti	dv/Life-Cvcle and	alvsis wa	s/will be per	formed	YES				
(2) Basis			1							
(2) Dubib	andard (or Definitive Desi	an -			NO				
(b) Wh	ere Des	ign Was Most Recen	ntly Used	-		N/A				
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e): (\$000)										
(a) Pr	oductio	n of Plans and Spe	cificati	ons		438				
(b) Al	1 Other	Design Costs				219				
(c) To	tal					657				
(d) Co	ntract					547				
(e) In	-house					110				
(4) Const	ruction	Contract Award				22-FEB				
(5) Const	ruction	Start				22-APR				
(6) Const	ruction	Completion				23-JUN				
b. Equipmen	t assoc	iated with this p	roject pr	ovided from a	other appropri	ations:				
			PROCURTN	IG ADDOC	AL YEAR	COST				
EQUIPMENT	r nomenc	LATURE A	PPROPRIA	TION OR RE	QUESTED	(\$000)				
FURNITUR	Ξ		3080	Future	e Request	350				
c. Title, Au	ıthoriza	tion, and Appropri	ation Sum	marv:						
,, M			0							
and appropr	get Requiring to the second	lest is to fund a project**	Cost to	Complete fo	or this prior	authorized				
	r									
		Authorization	Auth	of Approp	Approp (\$000)					
EV2022 Enactor	4	7 400		7 400	7 400					
FY2024 Budget	Request	۲,400 ۸	+ .	26.000	26.000	———————————————————————————————————————				
Total	nequest	7 400		-0,000	33 /00					
TOTAL		7,400			33,400					

1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR I	FORCE	FY _	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 20230301								01
3. INSTALLATION	N AND LOCATION				4. COM	MAND				5. AREA	CONTRUCTION
RAAF BASE TIN	IDAL, AUSTRALIA	A			PACIFI	C AIR FO	RCES			COST	T INDEX
		-						-			1.43
6. PERSONNEL		(1	(1) PERMANENT (2) STUDENTS							FED	(4) TOTAL
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22 0 0			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
b. END FY		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7. INVENTORY DATA (\$000)											
a. TOTAL ACRE	EAGE										0
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SI	EP-22									0.00
c. AUTHORIZA	TION NOT YET IN INVE	ENTORY									14,400.00
d. AUTHORIZA	TION REQUESTED IN	THIS PROG	BRAM								93,000.00
e. AUTHORIZA	TION INCLUDED IN FO		PROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGR	AM YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING	DEFICIENCY										0.00
h. GRAND TO											107,400.00
8. PROJECTS RE	QUESTED IN THIS I	PROGRAM							r		
(1) CODE	(2) PBO I		T	1	(2) 8000	-	b. C	COST	(4) 6	C. DESIG	
					(3) 500PE	-	(\$		(1) S	IARI	(2) COMPLETE
211-154	PDI: AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE SUPPORT FACILITY				226 SM 17,500			500	07/20		03/21
113-321	PDI: BOMBER APRON			5	7,596 SM		93,	93,000 08		8/20	02/23
141-753	PDI: SQUADRON OPERATIONS FACILITY				648 SM		20,	000	07	/20	04/21
		IC									
Royal Australian Tindal Civilian A 11. OUTSTANDIN N/A	Air Force Base Tind irport. Additionally,	lal (RAAF RAAF Ti SAFETY	DEFICIEN	home to orce multi	No. 75 Sq plier, enco	uadron and	d a numbe key bilate	er of non-f	lying units g operatio	and hosts	s the Katherine Asia-Pacific Rim.

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE.

160

2. DATE MARCH 2023

3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE TINDAL, AUSTRALIA

1. COMPONENT

ATR FORCE

PDI: AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE SUPPORT FACILITY

4. PROJECT TITLE

		I									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJE	CT NU	MBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)						
91211F	211-154	PAF	18040	D	AUTH: 17,500 APPR: 17,500						
9. COST ESTIMATES											
					UNIT	COST					
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY		(\$000)					
PRIMARY FACILITIES						3,664					
AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE	E SHOP (211-154)		SM	226	7,796	(1,762)					
AIRCRAFT SUPPORT EQU	JIPMENT SHOP (218-7)	12)	SM	464	3,561	(1,652)					
CYBERSECURITY OF FAC	CILITY-RELATED CONTR	ROL SYSTEMS	LS			(250)					
SUPPORTING FACILITIES	1					1,756					
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(329)					
UTILITIES			LS			(371)					
PAVEMENTS			LS			(705)					
COMMUNICATIONS			LS			(71)					
ENVIRONMENTAL REMEDI	IATION		LS			(100)					
FACILITY COMMISSIONI	ING		LS			(180)					
SUBTOTAL						5,420					
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						271					
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						5,691					
SUPERVISION, INSPECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (6.	2%)				353					
POST CONSTRUCTION AWA	POST CONSTRUCTION AWARD SERVICES					114					
TOTAL REQUEST						6,158					
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	D)					6,200					
BOULDNENE BOON OFFICE	ADDDODDTAMTONG (NON				(120)						

EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)

10. Description of Proposed Construction: Construct aircraft maintenance support and storage facility using conventional design and construction methods to accommodate the United States Air Force bomber mission at Royal Australian Air Force Base Tindal. The facilities should be compatible with applicable Department of Defense, Air Force, and base design standards, and include all supporting facilities necessary for a complete and usable facility. Local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. The facility must also be able to withstand wind loads and seismic effects as prescribed in applicable codes and design quides. Facility design shall comply with Australian Building Code requirements and the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. The Building Code of Australia and Manual of Fire Protection will be applied for fire protection requirements to ensure local fire services can use fire protection infrastructure. Environmental testing and facility commissioning by the Australian Air Force is required. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Antiterrorism Standards for Buildings.

The Maintenance Storage facility includes a high bay open storage area and administrative offices and support space for maintainers. Work includes, but is not limited to construction of a slab-on-grade concrete foundation, pre-engineered steel frame, girt, insulation, and metal panels, and metal roof. The high-bay storage space 1. COMPONENT

3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE TINDAL, AUSTRALIA 4. PROJECT TITLE PDI: AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE SUPPORT FACILITY

5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
91211F	211-154	PAF180400	AUTH: 17,500 APPR: 17,500

will have natural ventilation and will not be conditioned. The building will include electrical outlets; lighting fixtures; panel boards; plumbing with energy and water efficient fixtures; communication systems; mechanical ventilation system in the administrative areas; and all necessary utility connections to base infrastructure. Supporting facilities include a concrete pad to maneuver and stage aircraft ground equipment, asphalt access drive for emergency vehicles, and storm water drainage system required.

Air Conditioning: 4 Tons

11.	Requirement:	690	SM	Adequate:	0	SM	Substandard:	0	SM
-----	--------------	-----	----	-----------	---	----	--------------	---	----

PROJECT: Aircraft Maintenance Support Facility

REQUIREMENT: This project provides an adequately sized and configured maintenance and storage facility required to support flightline maintenance operations and storage for aircraft support equipment for up to six B-52/bomber aircraft. The building is required to store pre-deployed aerospace-ground equipment during inactive periods and to serve as a hub for flightline aircraft maintenance during exercises. Deployed aircraft maintainers will use the building to store and maintain their tool kits and Mission Readiness Spares Packages. The facility will provide weather protection for maintenance personnel, equipment, and aircraft spares. This is an Indo-Pacific Command supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The base at Tindal is designed to accommodate fighter aircraft and limited cargo aircraft. Currently, there are no available facilities at the base that can be used to support the maintenance and storage requirements of United States Air Force deployed bomber aircraft during bilateral training exercises. Existing warehouse and maintenance facilities near the flightline are used by Australian base personnel and unavailable for non-Australia forces.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The base at Tindal does not have the required aircraft ground equipment maintenance and storage capacity to operate and sustain bomber operations. If this project is not provided, the equipment needed by deployed aircraft will have to be deployed to Tindal, incurring significant time and funding costs due to strict Australian quarantine requirements. In addition, the deployed aircraft maintenance personnel will not have a location from which to base their operations and set up their tool kits and Mission Readiness Spare Packages. Without the maintenance facility, equipment, aircraft spares, and personnel will lack the protection needed from potentially severe weather. If the facility is not provided, there will be a reduction in readiness and decreased operational capability to meet the bilateral training exercise mission requirements. The inability to provide bomber capability drastically decreases power projection and global reach capabilities to support United States-Australia bilateral theater security operations and exercises in the Asia-Pacific region.

ADDITIONAL:This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center and the expeditionary

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT

3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE TINDAL, AUSTRALIA

4. PROJECT TITLE PDI: AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE SUPPORT FACILITY

5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
91211F	211-154	PAF180400	AUTH: 17,500 APPR: 17,500

nature of requirements for this facility do not require a standard Aircraft Maintenance Support Facility. Since the project is located in a foreign military installation, constructing a Maintenance Support Facility for the United States Air Force use is the only viable option to meet operational requirements, therefore a Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. The cost estimate for this project is in line with Department of Defense Pricing Guide parameters modified to account for the higher area cost factor at Tindal, Northern Territory, Australia. The cost of Supporting Facilities exceeds 25% of the cost of Primary Facilities due to the large concrete pad for maneuvering aircraft ground equipment, and the distance of this facility from existing facilities requiring longer utility runs and road access. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. This project is part of a bilateral agreement and not eligible for host nation funding.

BASE CIVIL ENGINEER EQUIVALENT: 808-449-3810.

AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE SHOP (211-154): 226 SM = 2,433 Square Feet AIRCRAFT SUPPORT EQUIPMENT SHOP (218-712): 464 SM = 4,994 Square Feet

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

COMPONENT R FORCE		FY 2024 MILITA	RY CO	NSTRUC:	FION PROJEC	T DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023		
INSTALLATI	ON AND I	OCATION			4. PROJECT	TITLE	ł		
					PDI: AIRCRAF	T MAINTENANCE SU	IPPORT		
YAL AUSTRAL	IAN AIR	FORCE BASE			FACILITY				
NDAL, AUSTR	ALIA								
PROGRAM EL	EMENT	6. CATEGORY CC	DDE 7	. PROJ	ECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT CO)ST (\$000)		
912115				DAF	180400	AUTH: 17,500	APPR: 17,500		
912116		211-154		FAF	100400				
2. SUPPLEMEN	TAL DAT	A:							
a. Estimate	d Desig	n Data:							
(1) Statu	s:					Dealers Di	1		
(a) Ty	pe of D	esign				Design-Bi	a-Build		
(b) Da	te Desi	gn Started				10	-001-20		
(c) Pa	rametri	- c Cost Estimates	used	l to de	velop costs	1	YES		
(d) Pe	rcent C	omplete as of 01	JAN	2023			100%		
(e) Da	te 35% 1	Designed				20	-NOV-20		
(f) Da	te Desi	gn Complete				26	-MAR-21		
(g) En	ergy St	udy/Life-Cycle a	nalys	is was	/will be pe	erformed	YES		
(2) Basis	:								
(a) St	andard	or Definitive De	sign	-			NO N/A		
(b) Wh	ere Des	ign Was Most Rec	ently	v Used	-		N/A		
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e): $($000)$									
(a) Pr	oductio	n of Plans and S	pecif	icatio	ns		366		
(b) Al	1 Other	Design Costs					183		
(c) To	tal						549		
(d) Co	ntract						458		
(e) In	-house						91		
(4) Const	ruction	Contract Award					22-FEB		
(5) Const	ruction	Start					22-APR		
(6) Const	ruction	Completion					23-JUN		
b. Equipmen	t associ	ated with this p	proje	ct prov	vided from	other appropri	ation		
					FISC	AL YEAR	a.a.m		
EQUIPMENT	NOMENC	LATURE	PRC APPR	OCURING OPRIATI	ION OR R	OPRIATED EQUESTED	(\$000)		
FURNITURE	1			3400	Futur	e Request	120		
c. Title. Ar	thoriza	tion, and Approp	riati	on Summ	arv:				
FY24 Budg and appropr	get Requ	est is to fund project	a Co	st to	Complete f	or this prior	authorized		
		Authorization (\$000)		Auth c (\$	of Approp 6000)	Approp (\$000)			
FY2022 Enacted	d	6,200		e	5,200	6,200			
FY2024 Budget	Request	0		17	7,500	17,500			
	•				-				

1. COMPONENT						2.	DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	INSTRU	JCTION 1	PROJECT DA	TA	MA	ARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND 1	LOCATION	4.	PROJEC	T TITLE:			
RAAF BASE TINDAL		PD	I: BOMB	ER APRON			
AUSTRALIA							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. P	ROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT	COST (\$000)
91211F	113-321		PAF18	0500		93	,000
	9. COST	EST:	IMATES				
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CC	ST	COST
DETMARY FACTLETTES					(\$)		(\$000)
APRON (113-321)			CM	57 506	-	12	(41,000)
TAXIWAY (112-211)			SM	37,390		70	(41,008)
SHOULDER, PAVED (11	6-642)		SM	4,731 22 221	1	37	(3,200)
HYDRANT FUELING SYS	STEM (121-122)		OT.	22,221	2 161 6	57	(12 970)
JET BLAST DEFLECTOR	(116-945)		EA	208	2,101,0	30	(220)
CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CTLITY-RELATED CONTRO	T. SYS		290	,	50	(250)
SUPPORTING FACILITIES	S	- U U I U					21 022
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS				(8,438)
UTILITIES			LS				(5,484)
PAVEMENTS			LS				(104)
COMMUNICATIONS			LS				(150)
STORM DRAINAGE			LS				(5,921)
ENVIRONMENTAL REMED	DIATION		LS				(150)
ARCHAEOLOGICAL MONI	TORING		LS				(75)
COMMISSIONING			LS				(700)
SUBTOTAL							81,722
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)							4,086
TOTAL CONTRACT COST							85,808
SUPERVISION, INSPECT	ION AND OVERHEAD (7.38	b)					6,264
POST CONSTRUCTION AWA	ARD SERVICES (PCAS)						1,284
TOTAL REQUEST	TOTAL REQUEST						93,356
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	ED)						93,000
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N :					

Construct an aircraft apron using conventional design and construction methods to accommodate the United States Air Force mission at the Royal Australian Air Force (RAAF) Base Tindal. The apron should be compatible with applicable Department of Defense, Air Force, and base design standards and include taxiway connection, shoulder, fuel hydrant distribution system, removal of existing Australian facilities as needed, and all necessary supporting facilities for a complete and usable project. In addition, local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. This project will comply with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 3-260-01, Airfield and

1. COMPONENT	TY 2024 MILITARY CO		-	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	INSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	TA	MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AND 1	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:						
RAAF BASE TINDAL		PDI: BOMBER APRON						
AUSTRALIA								
	-							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)				
91211F 113-321 PAF180500 93,000								
Heliport Planning and Design, using the B-52 as the design aircraft. Since the airfield is operated by the Royal Australian Air Force, use of Australia's Civil Aviation Authority Manual of Standards should be consulted for runway stand-off, setbacks and parking spot clearances as required. Facilities will be designed and constructed in accordance with the Unified Facilities Criteria 1-202-01, Host Nation Facilities in Support of Military Operations. The Building Code of Australia and Manual of Fire Protection will be applied for fire protection requirements to ensure local fire services can utilize the infrastructure. This project will comply with DoD anti-terrorism / force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons								
11. REOUIREMENT: 57	.596 SM ADEOUATE	: 0 SM SUBSTANDAR	RD: 0 SM	1				
	nou oincreft pombing			1				
PROJECT: CONSTRUCT	new allcrait parking	apron.						
PROJECT: Construct new aircraft parking apron. REQUIREMENT: This project provides an aircraft parking apron to accommodate six B-52s with supporting shoulders and taxiway at Tindal. This project will construct a new parking apron off of Taxiway Alpha. The apron will be licensed for explosive ordnance operations and may include revetments or other items needed for full operational needs. In addition, jet blast deflectors, site improvements, utilities, and removal of existing pavements is required. Tindal is one of Australia's most important Defense sites. Every year, Tindal hosts major exercises featuring aircraft and personnel from around the country and on a global scale including Pitch Black, Diamond Storm, Arnhem Thunder and Talisman Sabre. RAAF Base Tindal's ideal dry-season weather and proximity to Delamere Air Weapons Range makes it a superb location to conduct high-end training sorties for the RAAF and coalition partners.								
CURRENT SITUATION: There is no aircraft parking apron that can accommodate six United States Air Force bomber aircraft. The current Air Movement Area apron is used for transient Australian cargo aircraft and does not have the capacity to support the United States Air Force's requirement. Headquarters Royal Australian Air Force has indicated that the existing apron cannot be used for bomber aircraft parking. The apron is planned off of Taxiwav Alpha's extension.								

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AND RAAF BASE TINDAL AUSTRALIA	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE: PDI: BOMBER APRON						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	6. CATEGORY CODE 113-321	7. PROJECT NUMBER PAF180500	8. PROJE	CT COST 93,000	(\$000)			

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Tindal does not have the required apron space to park six B-52 aircraft and is unable to support Enhanced Air Cooperation training events. Without this project, Tindal is unable to support deployed aircraft attending bilateral exercises in Australia. The inability to provide bomber capability drastically decreases power projection and global reach capabilities in the Asia-Pacific region.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards (if applicable), but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. Since the project is located in a foreign military installation, constructing a new bomber parking apron is the only viable option to meet operational requirements, therefore a waiver from the requirement to perform an Economic Analysis has been obtained. The cost estimate for this project is in line with Department of Defense Pricing Guide parameters modified to account for the higher area cost factor at Tindal, Northern Territory, Australia. Supporting Facilities costs exceed 25% of Primary Facilities cost due to excessive site improvements, utilities, and storm drainage requirements. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain.

Base Civil Engineer Equivalent: 808-449-3810.

Bomber Apron: 57,595 Square Meters (619,947 Square Feet).

Taxiway: 4,731 Square Meters (50,924 Square Feet); Shoulder: 22,221 Square Meters (239,185 Square Feet).

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MILITARY	CONS	STRUCTION PROJEC	r data	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE						MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATI	ON AND I	OCATION		4. PROJECT TIT	LE :					
RAAF BASE TIN	DAL			PDI: BOMBER APR	ON					
AUSTRALIA										
5. PROGRAM EL	EMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7	. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)				
91211F	•	113-321		PAF180500		93,000				
12. SUPPLEM	IENTAL D	ATA								
a. Estimated Design Data:										
(1) Stat	us:									
(a) 1	Type of	Design			Des	ign-Bid-Build				
(b) I	Date Des	ign Started				14-AUG-20				
(c) I	Parametr	ic Cost Estimates	use	d to develop co	sts	YES				
(d) I	Percent	Complete as of 01	JAN	2023		98%				
(e) I	Date 35%	Designed				13-NOV-20				
(f) [Date Des	ign Complete			1	US-FEB-23				
(g) Energy Study/Life-Cycle analysis was performed YES										
(2) Basi	.s:									
(a) \$	Standard	l or Definitive De	sign	-		NO				
(d)	Where De	sign Was Most Rec	entl	y Used -						
(3) Tota	al cost	= (a) + (b) and (d) +	(e)		(\$000)				
(a) I	Producti	on of Plans and S	peci	fications		5,460				
(b) A	All Othe	er Design Costs				2,730				
(c) 1	[otal					8,190				
(d) (Contract	:				6,825				
(e)]	In-house	1				1,365				
(4) Cons	structio	n Contract Award				24-FEB				
(5) Cons	structio	n Start				24-APR				
(6) Cons	structio	n Completion				26-MAR				
h Fauirme	nt asso	ciated with this y	oroie	act provided fr	om other and	ropriations.				
~. ndarbue	4330		2016	ee provided II	concr app					
					FISCAL YE	LAR				
					APPROPRIATE	D COST				
EQUIPMENT	NOMENCL	ATURE P	ROCU	RING APPROP	OR REQUESTE	D (\$000)				
N/A	N/A									

Project: PDI: Bomber Apron; RAAF Tindal, Australia

Project Spending Plan

As of: 2-Dec-22

All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	Chart Begin FUNDING		OBLIG	ATION	OUTLAYS		
Oct-23	(note	1)	(no	te 2)	(r	iote 3)	
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Oct-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Nov-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-24	93,000	93,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-24	-	93,000	81,561	81,561	-	-	
Mar-24	-	93,000	460	82,021	-	-	
Apr-24	-	93,000	460	82,481	5,000	5,000	
May-24	-	93,000	460	82,941	5,000	10,000	
Jun-24	-	93,000	460	83,401	6,000	16,000	
Jul-24	-	93,000	460	83,861	7,000	23,000	
Aug-24	-	93,000	460	84,321	8,000	31,000	
Sep-24	-	93,000	460	84,781	8,000	39,000	
Oct-24	-	93,000	460	85,241	8,000	47,000	
Nov-24	-	93,000	460	85,701	6,800	53,800	
Dec-24	-	93,000	460	86,161	5,800	59,600	
Jan-25	-	93,000	460	86,621	4,900	64,500	
Feb-25	-	93,000	460	87,081	4,200	68,700	
Mar-25	-	93,000	460	87,541	3,600	72,300	
Apr-25	-	93,000	460	88,001	3,100	75,400	
May-25	-	93,000	460	88,461	2,600	78,000	
Jun-25	-	93,000	460	88,921	2,200	80,200	
Jul-25	-	93,000	460	89,381	1,900	82,100	
Aug-25	-	93,000	460	89,841	1,600	83,700	
Sep-25	-	93,000	460	90,301	1,400	85,100	
Oct-25	-	93,000	460	90,761	1,400	86,500	
Nov-25	-	93,000	460	91,221	1,400	87,900	
Dec-25	-	93,000	460	91,681	1,400	89,300	
Jan-26	-	93,000	460	92,141	1,400	90,700	
Feb-26	-	93,000	460	92,601	1,400	92,100	
Mar-26	-	93,000	399	93,000	900	93,000	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2024.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in February 2024 and contract completion March 2026; duration 26 months.



PDI: Bomber Apron; RAAF Tindal, Australia

1. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MIL	ATA	2. DATE							
AIR FORCE						MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION	, SIT	E AND LOCATION		4. PI	ROJECT TITL	E	•				
ROYAL AUSTRALIA	N AIR	FORCE BASE		PDI:	SQUADRON O	PERATIONS FAC	CILITY				
TINDAL, AUSTRAL	IA										
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJE	CT NU	MBER	8. PROJECT	COST (\$000)				
91211F		141-753	PAF	18070	0	AUTH: 20,00	0 APPR: 20,000				
9. COST ESTIMATES											
						UNIT	COST				
PRIMARY FACTLIT	TES	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY		(\$000)				
SQUADRON OPERA	TIONS			SM	648	5,732	(3,714)				
CYBERSECURITY	OF FA	CILITY-RELATED CONT	ROL SYSTEMS	LS		_	(250)				
SUPPORTING FACE	LITIE	5					3,237				
SITE IMPROVEME	NTS			LS			(1,467)				
UTILITIES				LS			(481)				
PAVEMENTS				LS		İ	(320)				
COMMUNICATIONS	1			LS			(689)				
ENVIRONMENTAL	REMED	IATION		LS			(100)				
FACILITY COMMI	SSION	ING		LS			(180)				
SUBTOTAL							(100)				
CONTINGENCY	(5.0%)					7,201				
TOTAL CONTRACT	COST						360				
SUPERVISION, IN	SPECT:	ION AND OVERHEAD (6	.2%)				7,561				
POST CONSTRUCTI	ON AW	ARD SERVICES					469				
TOTAL REQUEST							151				
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDI	ED)					8,181				
FOILT PMENT FROM	0THER	ADDRODRIATIONS (NO	N-ADD)				(350)				
10 Deceminti		Duenezed Constru	i ADD,				114 6				
B-52 expeditio	on oi narv	squadrons utilizi	ing convent	ional	ct an oper design ar	d construct	ion methods to				
accommodate th	e mis	sion of the facil	lity. The fa	acili	ty should	be compatik	ole with				
applicable Dep	artme	ent of Defense, Ai	ir Force, a	nd ba	- se design	- standards.	In addition,				
local material	local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. The										
facility must also be able to withstand wind loads and seismic effects as prescribed j											
applicable codes and design guides. Facility design shall comply with Australian											
Building Code	requi	rements and the I	Department	of De	fense Unif	ied Facilit	ies Criteria				
1-200-02, High	Perf	formance and Susta	ainable Bui	lding	Requireme	ents. The Bu	ilding Code of				
Australia and	Manua	al of Fire Protect	tion will be	e app	fire protect	ire protect	tion				
Tromultromonte t	n one	mra nca tira ca	artriced dan	1100	TITE Drote	rrion intra					

Building Code requirements and the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. The Building Code of Australia and Manual of Fire Protection will be applied for fire protection requirements to ensure local fire services can use fire protection infrastructure. Environmental testing and facility commissioning by the Australian Air Force is required. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Anti-terrorism Standards for Buildings.

Air Conditioning: 17 Tons

11. Requirement: 648 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 0 SM

PROJECT: Squadron Operations Facility

REQUIREMENT: This project provides the United States Air Force with an adequately sized and configured squadron operations facility to support Enhanced Air Cooperation missions at Royal Australian Air Force Base Tindal. Multiple 15-day

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE

91211F

 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION
 4. PROJECT TITLE

 ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FORCE BASE
 PDI: SQUADRON OPERATIONS FACILITY

 TINDAL, AUSTRALIA
 6. CATEGORY CODE
 7. PROJECT NUMBER
 8. PROJECT COST (\$000)

 AUTH: 20,000
 APPR: 20,000

PAF180700

training events or exercises are planned during the Northern Territory's dry season (May-October). Space is required for aircrew flight equipment maintenance and care, mission planning, intelligence, briefing, and crew readiness to support six B-52s. The Air Force Squadron Operations Facilities Design Guide was used in the planning for this expeditionary facility. Work includes, but is not limited to construction of a slab-on-grade concrete foundation, pre-engineered steel frame, girt, insulation, and metal panels, and metal roof. The building will include electrical outlets; lighting fixtures; panel boards; plumbing with energy and water efficient fixtures; communication systems; mechanical ventilation system; and all necessary utility connections to base infrastructure. This is an Indo-Pacific Command supported service requirement.

141-753

CURRENT SITUATION: Currently, there are no available facilities at Royal Australian Air Force Base Tindal that can be used by United States Air Force bomber squadrons to support deployed B-52 aircraft during bilateral training exercises. Existing squadron operations facilities at Tindal have been considered but are used by Australian Air Force personnel and are unavailable for non-Australia forces.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, the United States Air Force will not have adequate operations space at Tindal to plan and execute missions. Lack of this facility would significantly reduce readiness and result in decreased operational capability. The inability to provide bomber capability drastically decreases power projection and global reach capabilities to support United States-Australia bilateral theater security operations and exercises in the Asia-Pacific region.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center nor the Naval Facilities Engineering Command (NAVFAC). The design used for the RAAF Darwin squadron operations building will be site-adapted to suit the RAAF Tindal facility functions and mission requirements. Since the project is located on a foreign military installation, constructing a new United States Air Force operations facility is the only viable option to meet operational requirements, therefore a Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. The cost estimate for this project is in line with Department of Defense Pricing Guide parameters modified to account for the higher area cost factor at Tindal, Northern Territory, Australia. The cost of Supporting Facilities exceeds 25% of the total project cost as the facility is sited in a remote location relative to existing utilities due to explosive ordnance safety distance requirements. Additionally, the site requires extensive preparation to manage stormwater during the wet season. Sustainable principles, to include lifecycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT		FY 2024 MIL:	ITARY CONSTR	UCTION PROJECT DA	ATA	2. DATE			
AIR FORCE						MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION	, SIT	E AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITL	E				
ROYAL AUSTRALIA	N AIR	FORCE BASE		PDI: SQUADRON O	PERATIONS FACIL	ITY			
TINDAL, AUSTRAL	IA								
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJE	CT NUMBER	8. PROJECT CC	ST (\$000)			
91211F		141-753	PAF	180700	AUTH: 20,000	APPR: 20,000			
a life-cycle c	ost a	inalysis for energ	y consumin	g systems, rene	ewable energy	generating			
systems, whene	ver 1	life-cycle cost ef	ffective is	selected as th	ne reason any	requirement			
Of Unified Fac		es Criteria 1-200	or not app	Periormance and	i Sustainable	Building			
within or part	lv wi	thin the 100-year	flood pla	in. Facility is	s sited in ac	cordance			
with the Insta	llati	on Development P	lan and is	within a compat	tible land us	e area. This			
project is par	t of	a bilateral agree	ement is no	t eligible for	host nation :	funding.			
	-		440 2010						
Squadron Opera	tions	EQUIVALENT: 808- E Facility (141-7)	-449-3810. 53)• 648 SM	- 6.975 Square	Foot				
bquuuron opera		, 1001110, (111 , 5		- 07575 544410					
JOINT USE CERT	TFICA	ATION: This facili	ity can be	used by other o	components on	an "as			
available" bas	is; h	nowever, the scope	e of the pr	oject is based	on Air Force	un up			
requirements.	-		-	-					

3. INSTALLATION AND LOC ROYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FO PINDAL, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	ATION DRCE BASE		4. PROJECT	TITLE										
OYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FO CINDAL, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	DRCE BASE			3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE										
OYAL AUSTRALIAN AIR FO MINDAL, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	RCE BASE	PDI: SQUADRON OPERATIONS FACILITY												
TINDAL, AUSTRALIA 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F			~~~		_									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F														
91211F	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PRO	JECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT CO	ST (\$000)									
	91211F 141-753 PAF180700 AUTH: 20,000 APPR: 20,000													
2. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:		I		I										
a. Estimated Design I	Data:													
(1) Status:														
(a) Type of Desi	lgn			Design-Bi	d-Build									
(b) Date Design	Started			10	-JUL-20									
(c) Parametric C	Cost Estimates use	ed to de	velop costs		YES									
(d) Percent Comp	plete as of 01 JAN	1 2023			100%									
(e) Date 35% Des	signed			20	-NOV-20									
(f) Date Design	Complete			15	-APR-21									
(g) Energy Study	//Life-Cycle analy	vsis was	s/will be per	formed	YES									
(2) Basis:														
(a) Standard or	Definitive Design	n –			NO									
(b) Where Desigr	n Was Most Recent]	y Used	-		N/A									
					<i></i>									
(3) Total Cost (c)	= (a) + (b) or (d)	l) + (e)	:		(\$000)									
(a) Production of (b) All Other Do	or Plans and Speci	ficatio	ons		486									
(b) All Other De	esign Costs				243 729									
(d) Contract					607									
(e) In-house					122									
(4) Construction Co	ontract Award				22 - FFB									
(5) Construction St	-art				22-100									
(c) Construction St					22-APR									
(6) Construction Co	ompletion				23-MAY									
b. Equipment associat	ed with this proj	ect pro	vided from c	ther appropria	ation									
			FISC	L YEAR										
	Pl	ROCURIN	G APPRO	PRIATED	COST									
EQUIPMENT NOMENCLAT	TURE APP	ROPRIAT	ION OR RE	QUESTED	(\$000)									
FURNITURE		3080	Future	Request	350									
c. Title, Authorizatio	on, and Appropriat	ion Sum	mary:											
**FY24 Budget Reques	t is to fund a C	ost to	Complete fo	r this prior	authorized									
	• 													
	Authorization	Auth	of Approp	Approp										
	(\$000)	(\$UUU) 8 200	(\$000)										
FY2022 Enacted	8,200		8,200 0.000	8,200										
Total	0 200	2	0,000	20,000										
Total	8,200			28,200										

1. COMPONENT		FY	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 2. DATE (YYYYMMDD)								
	OKCE									2023030	JI
3. INSTALLATION TINIAN INTERN	ARIANA	4. COM PACIFI	MAND C AIR FO	RCES			5. AREA COST	CONTRUCTION INDEX 3.42			
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	INT	(2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) IUIAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
b. END FY		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7. INVENTORY D	DATA (\$000)								 1		
	EAGE	<u>по 11</u>									0.00
	TOTAL AS OF SU-SI	SP-22									347 000 00
d. AUTHORIZA	FION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROG	RAM								0.00
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING	DEFICIENCY										70,000.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										417,000.00
8. PROJECTS RE	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM							<u> </u>	a DESIC	NETATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PRO.I			[(3) SCOPI		b. C (\$(OST 200)	(1) S	TART	
(1)	PDI: AI	RFIELD			(0) 00 01 1	-		,	(1) 0		(1) 00111 1212
851-147	DEVELOPMI IN	ENT PHA	ASE 1,		69,920 SI	М	26,0	000	01	./19	05/20
411-135	PDI: FUEL TAN HYDRAN	KS W/PI NT, INC	PELN & 3	2	20,000 BL 20,000			000	12/	/18	10/21
113-321	PDI: PARKING	APRON	I, INC 3	1	52,411 S	52,411 SM 32,000			01/19		05/20
9. FUTURE PROJ N/A	ECTS										
10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS The mission of the Pacific Air Force at Tinian is to protect and defend, in concert with other U.S. Government agencies, the territory of the United States, its people, and its interests. With allies and partners, commitment to enhancing stability in the Asia-Pacific region by promoting security cooperation, encouraging peaceful development, responding to contingencies, deterring aggression, and, when necessary, fighting to win.											
11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES											
N/A											
1			PRE	VIOUS ED	DITION IS	OBSOLET	E.				175

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	NT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DAMMARCH								
3. INSTALLATION TINIAN INTERNAT NORTHERN MARIAN)JECT	TITLE	/ELOI	PMENT PHAS	E 1, INC 3				
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ÍENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJEC	T NUM	BER	8.	PROJECT C	OST (\$000)
91211F		851-147		PAF	89021		i	AUTH: 0 A	PPR: 26,000
		9. CC	OST	ESTIMA	res			I	
		ITEM			U/M	QUANT	ITY	UNIT COS (\$)	r COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILIT	IES								14,083
ROAD, SURFACED	(851	-147)			SM	69	,920	136	(9,488)
FENCE BOUNDARY	(872	-245)			LM	3	,865	368	(1,422)
PRIMARY DISTRI	BUTIO	N LINE UNDERGROUND	(812	2-225)	LM	1	,562	1,694	(2,646)
CYBERSECURITY	OF FA	CILITY RELATED CONT	ROL	SYS	LS				(250)
SUSTAINABILITY	AND	ENERGY MEASURES (2.	0응)		LS				(276)
SUPPORTING FACE	LITIE	S							84,114
SITE IMPROVEME	NTS				LS				(59,948)
UTILITIES					LS				(3,566)
ENVIRONMENTAL	REMED	IATION			LS				(300)
ARCHAEOLOGICAL	MONI	TORING			LS				(300)
EXPLOSIVE SAFE	TY SU	BMISSION COMPLIANCE			10				(20,000)
SUBTOTAL	. –								98,196
CONTINGENCY	(5.	0%)							4,910
TOTAL CONTRACT	COST	TON AND OVERHEAD	16	261					6 393
TOTAL REQUEST	SPECI	ION AND OVERHEAD	(0.	20)					109,499
TOTAL REQUEST (1	ROUND	ED)							109,000
10. Description of Proposed Construction: This project provides site development for Air Force access to Tinian International Airport, including a cleared and levelsite with paved road access, security fencing, extensive earthwork, drainage, electrical and water utility connections, demolition of World War II-era airfield pavements, repair/improvement of haul route, and all other requirements. Facilitiesmust be able to withstand 190 mph winds for structural elements and will be designed to Seismic Zone 3 design criteria. This project will comply with Department of Defense anti-terrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Anti-terrorism Standardsfor Buildings. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons									
11. Requirement	nt: 6	9920 SM Ade	qua	te: 0	SM	Sul	bsta	ndard: 0	SM
PROJECT: Airf	PROJECT: Airfield Development Phase 1								
REQUIREMENT: the Northe tanker, and operations,	Cons rn Ma simi trai	truct facilities ariana Islands (CN lar aircraft and ning exercises, h	and IMI) ass uma	infra) to su sociate nitari	struc upported sup an as	ture t a co pport sista	in t mbi: per nce,	the Commonation of sonnel f disaste	onwealth of f cargo, or divert r relief,

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE		FY	2024 MILITAR	RY CON	ISTRUCTION PROJE	ECT DAI	TA	2. DATE MARCH 2	023	
3. INSTALLATION	STALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION					TLE				
TINIAN INTERNAT	IONAL	AIF	RPORT		PDI: AIRFIELD DEVELOPMENT PHASE 1 INC 3					
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS										
-			-							
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT	6.	CATEGORY CODE	Ξ 7	. PROJECT NUMBER	R 8	. PROJECI	COST (Ş	000)	
91211F			851-147		PAF189021		AUTH: 0	APPR: 26	5,000	
and operational support to Air Force missions. This project will provide a secure, final-graded/level surface complete with all required and necessary utilities and infrastructure in-place. In sodoing, this project will ensure the slope of the pavements, provided under another project, and surrounding areas comply with Federal Aviation Administration, Department of Defense/Unified Facilities Criteria, and Air Force requirements, including UFC 3-210-01 regarding Low Impact Development. Water and electrical requirements/connections sized for planned Air Force operations at this location will be built into this project. Repairs and possible improvements will be neededto local infrastructure (e.g., roads) used to receive construction materials and haul them to the airfield site. The purpose is to support and conduct current, emerging, and future USAF training activities, while ensuring the capability to meet mission requirements in the event that access to other western Pacific locations is limited or denied. The proposed action is needed because there is not an existing divert or contingency airfield on U.S. territory in the western Pacific that is designed and designated to provide strategic operational and exercise capabilities for U.S. forces when needed and humanitarian assistance anddisaster relief in times of natural or man- made disasters. All construction projects must comply with FAA regulations including Orders and Advisory Circulars applicable to commercial airports. In addition, this project will comply with CNMI										
CURRENT SITUAT refuelingcapa multiple milit	TIONS: Dility Cary a	A y/fa act: [DEI	redundant a acilities fc ivities/miss D: Without,	irfie or re sions the	eld, with a re fueling aircra does not exis	quired aft th st in evelin	d fuel de nat suppo the CNMI	epot and ort	ł	
<pre>IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without, the final grade leveling and comprehensive infrastructure (e.g., water, electrical, road systems, and secure perimeter fencing) installation resulting from this project, the follow-on bulk fuel storageand aircraft parking apron projects will not be executable. CNMI's strategic location is vital to Pacific Command/Pacific Air Forces emerging/future missions/activities and for divert tanker aircraft to effectively respond to natural disaster/humanitarian relief efforts in the area. ADDITIONAL: This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard from the Navy design agent. This project complies with the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, "Facility Requirements." A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. The Air Force will work</pre>										

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE PDI: AIRFIELD DEVELOPMENT PHASE 1, INC 3 TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 851-147 PAF189021 AUTH: 0 APPR: 26,000 with CNMI government and local authorities to obtain permissions for road and infrastructure improvements. Sustainable principles, to include Life Cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable. Supporting Facilities costs exceed primary facility costs due to extensive excavation/in-fill requirements due to the topography of the undeveloped land, the distance from existing utilities, and potential presence of Munitions and Explosives of Concern from WWII. The supporting facilities cost exceeds 25% of the primary facilities cost due to the substantial amount of earthwork required to add roads, fencing, and utilities. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100year flood plain.

Base Civil Engineer: 808-449-3810

Road: 69,920 SM = 752,613 SF; Fence: 3,865 LM = 12,680 LF; Electrical Distribution Line: 1,562 LM = 16,813 LF

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023										
3. INSTALLATION	3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE										
TINIAN INTERNAT		L AIRPORT		PDI: AIRFIELD DEV	VELOPMENT P	HASE 1, INC 3					
NORTHERN MARIA	NA IS	LANDS									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$00											
91211F		851-147		PAF189021	AUTH: 0	APPR: 26,000					
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA: a. Estimated Design Data: (1) Status:											
(a) Type	of D	esian			Desig	n-Bid-Build					
(b) Date	Desi	on Started				25TAN-19					
(c) Para	netri	c Cost Estimates	use	d to develop cost	ts	YES					
(d) Perce	ent C	complete as of 01	JAN	2023		100 %					
(e) Date	35%	Designed				15-MAR-19					
(f) Date	Desi	gn Complete				21-MAY-20					
(g) Energ	gy St	udy/Life-Cycle co:	st a	analysis was/will	l be perfo:	rmed YES					
(2) Basis:											
(a) Stand	dard	or Definitive Des:	ign	-		NO					
(b) Where	e Des	ign Was Most Rece	ntl	y Used -							
(3) Total C	lost	(c) = (a) + (b) or	r (d	1) + (e):		(\$000)					
(a) Produ	ictic	n of Plans and Spe	eci	fications		6,540					
(b) All (ther	Design Costs				3,270					
(c) Total	L					9,810					
(d) Conti	ract					8,175					
(e) In-ho	ouse					1,635					
(4) Constru	ictio	n Contract Award				21-NOV					
(5) Constru	ictio	n Start				22-JAN					
(6) Constru	ictio	n Completion				25-OCT					
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations:											
N/A	N/A										

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. I							
AIR FORCE	MARC							
3. INSTALLATION, TINIAN INTERNATI NORTHERN MARIANA	SITE AND LOCATION ONAL AIRPORT A ISLANDS		4. PROJECT TITLE PDI: AIRFIELD DEV	VELOPMENT PI	HASE 1, INC 3			
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	F COST (\$000)			
91211F	851-147		PAF189021	AUTH: 0	APPR: 26,000			

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriations Summary:

Tinian PDI: Airfield Development Phase 1, Inc 3

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY2020 Enacted	109,000	10,000	25,000
FY2023 Enacted		58,000	58,000
FY2024 Budget Request		26,000	26,000
Total	109,000		109,000
Project: PDI: Airfield Development Phase 1, Inc 3; CNMI Tinian

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDI	NG 1)	OBLIGATION		OUTLAYS (pote 3)		
Month	Encoted Cumulative		Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly Cumulative		
Oct 10	Enacted	Gamalative	Obligated	Guindiative	Monthly	Guindiative	
Nov-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-20	25.000	25.000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-20		25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
May-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jul-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Aug-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Oct-20	-	25 000	-	-	-		
Nov-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Dec-20	_	25,000	-	-	_	-	
Jan-21	_	25,000	-	-	_	-	
Feb-21	_	25,000	_	_	_	_	
Mar_21		25,000					
Δpr-21		25,000					
Mav_21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
lun_21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jui-∠ I Aug 21	-	20,000	-	-	-	-	
Aug-21	-	20,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-21	-	∠5,000 25,000	-	-	-	-	
Uct-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
NOV-21	-	25,000	22,200	22,200	-	-	
Dec-21	-	25,000	205	22,465	-	-	
Jan-22	-	25,000	265	22,730	1,000	1,000	
Feb-22	-	25,000	265	22,995	1,000	2,000	
Mar-22	-	25,000	265	23,260	1,000	3,000	
Apr-22		25,000	265	23,525	1,900	4,900	
May-22	-	25,000	265	23,790	2,000	6,900	
Jun-22	-	25,000	265	24,055	2,200	9,100	
Jul-22	-	25,000	265	24,320	2,700	11,800	
Aug-22	-	25,000	265	24,585	3,200	15,000	
Sep-22	-	25,000	265	24,850	3,700	18,700	
Oct-22	58,000	83,000	265	25,115	4,200	22,900	
Nov-22	-	83,000	51,769	76,884	4,700	27,600	
Dec-22	-	83,000	265	77,149	4,700	32,300	
Jan-23	-	83,000	265	77,414	4,700	37,000	
Feb-23	-	83,000	265	77,679	4,700	41,700	
Mar-23	-	83,000	265	77,944	4,700	46,400	
Apr-23	-	83,000	265	78,209	4,700	51,100	
May-23	-	83,000	265	78,474	4,700	55,800	
Jun-23	-	83,000	265	78,739	4,700	60,500	
Jul-23	-	83,000	265	79,004	4,700	65,200	
Aug-23	-	83,000	265	79,269	4,700	69,900	
Sep-23	-	83,000	265	79,534	4,500	74,400	
Oct-23	26,000	109,000	265	79,799	4,300	78,700	
Nov-23	-	109,000	23,353	103,152	3,900	82,600	
Dec-23	-	109,000	265	103,417	3,500	86,100	
Jan-24	-	109,000	265	103,682	3,100	89,200	
Feb-24	-	109,000	265	103,947	2,600	91,800	
Mar-24	-	109.000	265	104.228	2.100	93.900	
Apr-24	-	109,000	265	104.509	1.800	95,700	
May-24	-	109 000	265	104 790	1 600	97 300	
Jun-24	-	109.000	265	105.071	1,400	98,700	
Jul-24	-	109 000	265	105 352	1 200	99,900	
Aug-24	-	109 000	265	105 617	1 000	100 900	
Sep-24	_	109 000	265	105 882	800	101,000	
Oct-24	-	109 000	265	106 147	700	102 400	
Nov-24	-	109,000	203	106 412	600	102,400	
Dec-24	-	100,000	200	106,412	600	103,000	
lan-25	-	109,000	200	100,077	600	103,000	
5a11-20 Eab 25	-	109,000	200	100,942	600	104,200	
rep-20 Mar 25	-	109,000	200	107,207	600	104,800	
Apr 05	-	109,000	200	107,472	000	105,400	
Apr-25	-	109,000	265	107,737	600	106,000	
iviay-25	-	109,000	265	108,002	600	106,600	
Jun-25	-	109,000	265	108,267	600	107,200	
Jul-25	-	109,000	265	108,532	600	107,800	
Aug-25	-	109,000	265	108,797	600	108,400	
Sep-25	-	109,000	173	108,970	400	108,800	
Oct-25	-	109.000	30	109,000	200	109.000	

March	2023
ivia ori	2020

Note 1: Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2020.

Note 2: Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.

Note 3: Assumes contract award in November 2021 and contract completion October 2025;

duration 48 months.



PDI: Airfield Development Phase 1, Inc 3; CNMI Tinian

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AN	SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
TINIAN INTERNATIO	NAL AI	RPORT	PDI	: FUE	L TANKS W	/PIPELN &	HYDRANT, INC 3		
NORTHERN MARIANA	ISLANDS	3							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	r 6.	CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)		
91211F		411-135		PAF18	39010	AUTH:	APPR:20,000		
		9. COST	ESTIN	ATES					
	ITE	М		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST (\$)	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES	3						75,797		
JET FUEL STORAGE-	-ABOVE	GROUND (411-135)		BL	220,000	146	(32,085)		
PIPELINE, LIQUID	FUELS-	ABOVE GROUND (12	5-554)	LM	9,020	2,244	(20,241)		
PUMP STATION, LIG	QUID FU	EL (125-977)		GM	4,400	4,470	(19,667)		
HYDRANT FUELING B	BUILDIN	IG (121-124)		SM	84	5,667	(476)		
LIQUID FUEL TRUCH	K FILL	STAND (126-925)		OL	2	355,428	(711)		
PETROLEUM OPERAT	IONS BU	VILDING (121-111)		SM	149	4,906	(731)		
AVIATION FUEL DIS	SPENSIN	IG (121-115)		OL	1	150,000	(150)		
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILI	TY-RELATED CONTR	OL SYS	LS			(250)		
SUSTAINABILITY AN	ND ENER	GY MEASURES (2.0	응)	LS			(1,486)		
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES						71,714		
SITE IMPROVEMENTS	5			LS			(49,911)		
PAVEMENTS				LS			(9,716)		
UTILITIES				LS			(9,022)		
BACKUP GENERATOR				KW	1,780	500	(890)		
ENVIRONMENTAL REN	1EDIATI	ON		LS			(300)		
ARCHAEOLOGICAL MO	ONITORI	NG		LS			(75)		
EXPLOSIVE SAFETY	SUBMIS	SION COMPLIANCE		LS			(1,500)		
SUBTOTAL							147,211		
CONTINGENCY	(5.0%)						7,361		
TOTAL CONTRACT COST							154,572		
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.2%)							9,583		
TOTAL REQUEST							164,155		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)							164,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)							(2,030)		
10. Description of Proposed Construction: Construct new jet fuel system including harbor fuel receipt, pipeline, fuel storage, and high flow rate fuel delivery to parking apron hydrant system as well as to truck stands. Fuel storage tanks include one 100K barrel aboveground storage tank and two									

Fuel storage tanks include one 100k barrel aboveground storage tank and two 60K barrel aboveground storage tanks. The system will also include carbon steel pipelines, additization station, seaport pump station, cargo staging area with biosecurity control, operational pump station at airport, truck fill stands, pantograph fuel dispensing, fire protection, spill control,

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE PDI: FUEL TANKS W/PIPELN & HYDRANT, INC 3 TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) AUTH:0 APPR:20,000 91211F 411-135 PAF189010 backup generator required for fuel facilities, and parking for fuelrelated vehicles. The project will include all necessary supporting facilities for a complete and usable facility including electrical, mechanical, HVAC, communications, area lighting and structural work for full and complete operations. Facilities must be able to withstand 190 mile per hour winds for structural elements and Seismic Zone 3 design criteria. Generator is authorized for fuel systems per Air Force Instruction 32-1062. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building Requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism / force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01, Departmentof Defense Minimum Anti-terrorism Standards for Buildings. Air Conditioning: 18 Tons 11. Requirement: 220,000 BL Adequate: 0 BL Substandard: 0 BL PROJECT: Fuel Tanks with Receipt Pipeline and Hydrant System REQUIREMENT: This project is part of the USAF plan in the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI) to support a combination of cargo, tanker, and similar aircraft and associated support personnel for divert operations, training exercises, humanitarian assistance, disaster relief, and operational support to Air Force missions. This project will provide the ability to receive, store, and distribute 220,000 barrels of jet fuel in the CNMI to support Air Force mission requirements. It includes seaport facilities and pipelines to transport fuel from delivery ship to the bulk tanks at the airfield. It includes pump stations as needed (i.e., near the seaport to pump fuel from transport vessel to the bulk tanks, and another pump station to transport fuel from the tanks to the aircraft). The tanks will include an additional station and truck fill stands. Fire suppression is included, as required. A storage facility is required near the pump and controls building to store a trailer with containment boom and store the tanker to shore offload hose. The purpose is to support and conduct current, emerging, and future USAF training activities, while ensuring the capability to meet mission requirements in the event that access to Andersen Air Force Base or other western Pacific locations is limited or denied. The proposed action is needed because there is not anexisting divert or contingency airfield on U.S. territory in the western Pacific that is designed and designated to provide strategic operational and exercise capabilities for U.S. forces when needed and humanitarian assistance and disaster relief in times of natural or man-made disasters. All construction projects must comply with Federal Aviation Administration regulations including Orders and Advisory Circulars applicable to commercial airports. In addition, project

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	-				MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION, S	ITE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE			
TINIAN INTERNATION	AL AIRPORT		PDI: FUEL TANKS W/PIPELN & HYDRANT, INC 3			
NORTHERN MARIANA I	SLANDS					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7	. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)	
91211F	411-135		PAF189010	AUTH:	0 APPR:20,000	

will comply with CNMI Public Law 06-45 building codes.

CURRENT SITUATION: A single airfield with facilities for the safe exercise of military activities does not exist in the Commonwealth of the Northern MarianaIslands.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without this facility, there is not an adequate supply of fuel to conduct USAF missions from the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, which precludes use of the CNMI for emerging and future exercise missions or to divert tanker aircraft or respond effectively to natural disasters in the area.

ADDITIONAL: This project complies with the criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. Note the unit costs for the Hydrant System Fuel Pump House and Seaport Fuel Pump House are seemingly high as the unit cost includes, in addition to the respective pump house facilities, pumps and associated equipment which will be contained in thepump houses. Supporting Facilities exceed 25% of the primary facility costs due to extensive excavation/in-fill requirements due to the topography of the land and the lack of power and water utilities. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards (if applicable), but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. Sustainable principles, to include Life Cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a lifecycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, wheneverlife-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable.

Base Civil Engineer: 808-449-381
Fuel Tanks: 220,000 BL = 9,240,000 GA;
Pipeline: 9,020 LM = 29,600 LF;

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE							
TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT PDI: FUEL TANKS W/PIPELN & HYDRANT, INC								
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJ	ECT COST (\$000)				
91211F	411-135	PAF189010	AUTH:	0 APPR:20.000				
Hydrant Fueling	Building: 84 SM = 90)4 SF;						
Petroleum Operat	ions Building: 149 S	M = 1604 SF						
JOINT USE CERTIF	TCATION: This facili	ty can be used by o	ther com	ponents on an				
"as available" ba	asis; however, the so	cope of the project	is based	on Air Force				
requirements.								

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	CONSTRUCT	ION PROJECT	DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE											
TINIAN INTERNATIC	NAL AIRPORT	PDI: E	TUEL TANKS W	/PIPELN &	HYDRANT, INC 3						
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS											
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	GRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000										
91211F	411-135	PAI	7189010	AUTH:	0 APPR:20,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTA	L DATA:										
13. Estimated L	esign Data:										
(1) Status:				D							
(a) Type	or Design			Desi	.gn-Bid-Build						
(b) Date	Design Started		J		I/-DEC-18						
(C) Param	etric Cost Estimates	used to	develop co	DSTS	YES						
(d) Perce	nt Complete as of 01	JAN 2023	3		100 %						
(e) Date	35% Designed				28-JUN-19						
(f) Date 1	Design Complete				19-0CT-21						
(g) Energ	y Study/Life-Cycle c	ost analy	ysis was/wi	ill be per	formed YES						
(2) Basis:											
(a) Stand	lard or Definitive De	esign			NO						
(b) Where	e Design Was Most Re	cently Us	ed		N/A						
(3) Total Co	ost (c) = (a) + (b)	or (d) +	(e) :		(\$000)						
(a) Produ	ction of Plans and S	Specifica	tions		6,540						
(b) All C	ther Design Costs				3,270						
(c) Total					9,810						
(d) Contr	act				8,175						
(e) In-ho	ouse				1,635						
(4) Construc	ction Contract Award				22-SEP						
(5) Construc	ction Start				22-0CT						
(6) Construc	ction Completion				26-MAR						
b. Equipment appropriation EQUIPMENT N FURNISHING,	associated with this s: IOMENCLATURE P FIXTURES & EQUIP	s project ROCURING 3400	provided FI AP APPRO OR	from othe SCAL YEAF PROPRIATE REQUESTEI 23	r D COST D (\$000) 2,030						

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY	2. DATE MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND	LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE			
TINIAN INTERNATIC	NAL AIRP	ORT		PDI: FUEL TANKS W/PIPELN & HYDRANT, INC 3			
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	т 6.С	ATEGORY CODE	7	. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)	
91211F 411-135			PAF189010	AUTH:	0 APPR:20,000		

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriation Summary:

Tinian PDI: Fuel Tanks w/Pipeln & Hydrant, Inc 3

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY2020 Enacted	109,000	10,000	25,000
FY2023 Enacted		92,000	92,000
FY2024 Budget Request		20,000	20,000
Total	109,000		137,000

A 10 USC 2853 notification will be submitted to support the increase in authorization.

Project: PDI: Fuel Tanks w/ Pipeln & Hydrant, Inc 3, Tinian, CNMI

Project Spending Plan As of: 21-Feb-23 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin Oct-19	FUNDI (note	NG 1)	OBLIGATION (note 2)		OUTLAYS (note 3)		
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Oct-19	-	-	-	· · · ·	-	-	
Nov-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-20	25,000	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Iviay-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jul-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Aug-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Oct-20	-	25.000	-	-	-	-	
Nov-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Dec-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jan-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
May-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-21 Jul-21	-	25,000 25,000	-	-	-	-	
Aun-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-21	-	25.000	-	-	-	-	
Oct-21	-	25.000		-	-	-	
Nov-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Dec-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jan-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-22		25,000	-	-	-	-	
May-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jui-22	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-22	-	25,000	22 200	22 200	-	-	
Oct-22	92.000	117.000	365	22,565	2.000	2.000	
Nov-22	-	117,000	82,061	104,626	3,000	5,000	
Dec-22	-	117,000	365	104,991	3,800	8,800	
Jan-23	-	117,000	365	105,356	4,600	13,400	
Feb-23	-	117,000	365	105,721	5,400	18,800	
Mar-23	-	117,000	365	106,086	6,200	25,000	
Apr-23	-	117,000	365	106,451	7,000	32,000	
May-23	-	117,000	365	106,816	7,800	39,800	
Jun-23	-	117,000	305	107,161	7,800	47,000	
Aug-23	-	117,000	365	107,540	7,800	63 200	
Sep-23	-	117,000	365	108,276	7,800	71.000	
Oct-23	20,000	137,000	365	108,641	7,800	78,800	
Nov-23	-	137,000	18,125	126,766	7,800	86,600	
Dec-23	-	137,000	365	127,131	6,240	92,840	
Jan-24	-	137,000	365	127,496	4,990	97,830	
Feb-24	-	137,000	365	127,861	3,990	101,820	
Mar-24	-	137,000	365	128,226	3,190	105,010	
Apr-24 Mov 24	-	137,000	365	128,591	2,870	107,880	
Iviay-24	-	137,000	305	120,950	2,580	110,460	
Jul-24	-	137,000	365	129,321	2,320	112,700	
Aug-24	-	137,000	365	130 051	2,050	116 750	
Sep-24	-	137.000	365	130.416	1,690	118.440	
Oct-24	-	137,000	365	130,781	1,520	119,960	
Nov-24	-	137,000	365	131,146	1,370	121,330	
Dec-24	-	137,000	365	131,511	1,230	122,560	
Jan-25	-	137,000	365	131,876	1,110	123,670	
Feb-25	-	137,000	365	132,241	1,000	124,670	
Mar-25	-	137,000	365	132,606	1,000	125,670	
Apr-25	-	137,000	365	132,971	1,000	126,670	
Iviay-25	-	137,000	365	133,336	1,000	127,670	
Juli-25	-	137,000	305	133,701	1,000	120,070	
Aur-25	-	137,000	303	134,000	1,000	129,070	
Sep-25	-	137,000	365	134,451	1,000	131 670	
Oct-25	-	137.000	365	135.161	1.000	132.670	
Nov-25	-	137,000	365	135,526	1,000	133,670	
Dec-25	-	137,000	365	135,891	1,000	134,670	
Jan-26	-	137,000	365	136,256	1,000	135,670	
Feb-26	-	137,000	365	136,621	830	136,500	
Mar-26	-	137,000	379	137,000	500	137,000	

Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2020.
Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Contract award September 2022; contract completion March 2026. Duration 42 months.



PDI: Fuel Tanks w/ Pipeln & Hydrant, Inc 3, Tinian, CNMI

1. COMPONENT								2	. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023								ARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE									
TINIAN INTERNATIO	NAL	AIRPORT		PDI:	PARE	KING APRO	N, INC 3		
NORTHERN MARIANA	ISI	ANDS							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	т	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJ	ECT N	UMBER	8. PROJECT	c co	OST (\$000)
91211F		113-321		Pž	AF189	022	AUTH: 0 AP	PR:	: 32,000
		9. CC	OST	ESTI	IATES				
		ITEM			U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COS	ST	COST
							(\$)		(\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES	S								64,981
APRON (113-321)					SM	152,41	1 2	70	(41,151)
TAXIWAY (112-211)				SM	39,783	3 2	70	(10,741)
SHOULDER, PAVED	(11	6-642)			SM	37,72	6	55	(2,075)
HYDRANT FUELING	SYS	TEM (121-122)			OL	1	2 790,8	02	(9,490)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FA	CILITY-RELATED CONT	ROL	SYS	LS				(250)
SUSTAINABILITY A	ND	ENERGY MEASURES (2.0	0응)		LS				(1,274)
SUPPORTING FACILI	FIE S	5							23,285
UTILITIES					LS				(2,844)
SITE IMPROVEMENT	S				LS				(13,142)
PAVEMENTS					LS				(1,017)
LIGHTING AND COM	MUN	ICATIONS			LS				(1,844)
ENVIRONMENTAL MO	NIT	ORING			LS				(150)
EXPLOSIVE SAFETY	SU	BMISSION COMPLIANCE			LS				(4,288)
SUBTOTAL									88,266
CONTINGENCY	(5.	0%)							4,413
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST								92,679
SUPERVISION, INSP	ECT	ION AND OVERHEAD	(6.	2%)					5,746
TOTAL REQUEST									98,425
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)									98,000
10. Description of Proposed Construction: Construct an aircraft parking apron and taxiways, with associated shoulders, using established airfield concrete and hot mix asphalt standards. The parking apron will be sized for 12 KC-135/KC-46A aircraft and includes hydrant piping and related components to support 12 fuel valve pits. The taxiways are required to meet Department of Defense standards for ground control operations for large frame aircraft. The project includes all necessary supporting components for a complete and usable facility. Facilities must be able to withstand 190 mph winds for structural									

Air Conditioning: 0 Tons

11. Requirement: 152,411 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 0 SM
PROJECT: Parking Apron
REQUIREMENT: Construct facilities and infrastructure in the Commonwealth of

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT PDI: PARKING APRON, INC 3 NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 113-321 PAF189022 AUTH: 0 APPR: 32,000 the Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI) to support a combination of cargo, tanker, and similar aircraft and associated support personnel for divert operations, training exercises, humanitarian assistance, disaster relief, and operational support to AirForce missions. This project will provide the aircraft parking apron (includes hydrant refueling) and taxiway system to access the commercial runway needs to comply with DoD/Unified Facilities Criteria, Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), and AF requirements. The purpose is to support and conduct current, emerging, and future USAF training activities, while ensuring the capability to meet mission requirements in the event that access to other western Pacific locations is limited or denied. The proposed action is needed because there is not an existing divert or contingency airfield on U.S. territoryin the western Pacific that is designed and designated to provide strategic operational and exercise capabilities for U.S. forces when needed and humanitarian assistance and disaster relief in times of natural or man-made disasters. All construction projects must comply with FAA regulations including Orders and Advisory Circulars applicable to commercial airports. In addition, this project will comply with CNMI Public Law 06-45 building codes. CURRENT SITUATION: A redundant airfield, with a required fuel depot and refueling capability/facilities for refueling aircraft that support multiple military activities/missions does not exist in the CNMI. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without this apron and taxiway system, there is not adequate aircraft parking and in-ground re-fueling capability to conduct USAF refueling operationmissions from the CNMI. CNMI's strategic location is vital to PACOM/PACAF emerging/futuremissions/activities for divert tanker aircraft to effectively respond to natural disaster/humanitarian relief efforts in the area. ADDITIONAL: This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force CorporateFacilities Standards but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard from the Navy design agent. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. This project complies with the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, "Facility Requirements." Supporting Facility costs exceed 25% of the cost of Primary Facilities due to the extensive costs of site improvements and the associated Explosive Safety clearance requirements. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Sustainable principles, to include Life Cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development and construction of the project in

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT PDI: PARKING APRON, INC 3 NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 113-321 PAF189022 AUTH: 0 APPR: 32,000

accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable. This project will comply with DoD antiterrorism/force protection requirements per UFC 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Antiterrorism Standards for Buildings.

Base Civil Engineer: 808-449-3810

Apron: 152,411 SM = 1,640,538 SF;

Taxiway: 39,783 SM = 428,221 SF;

Shoulder: 37,726 SM = 406,079 SF

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE						
AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023										
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE										
TINIAN INTERNAT	TIONAL AIRPORT	N, INC 3								
NORTHERN MARIAN	NA ISLANDS									
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	COST (\$000)						
91211F	113-321	PAF189022	AUTH: 0 AF	PR: 32,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:										
13. Estimated D (1) Status	esign Data: 3:									
(a) Typ	pe of Design		Design-	-Bid-Build						
(b) Dat	te Design Started			25-JAN-19						
(c) Par	rametric Cost Estimates u	sed to develop costs		YES						
(d) Per	rcent Complete as of 01 J	AN 2023		100 %						
(e) Dat	te 35% Designed			15-MAR-19						
(f) Dat	te Design Complete			21-MAY-20						
(g) Ene (2) Basis:	ergy Study/Life-Cycle ana	lysis was performed		YES						
(a) Sta	andard or Definitive Desig	gn -		NO						
(b) Whe	ere Design Was Most Recent	tlv Used -	N/A							
(3) Total	$Cost_{(c)} = (a) + (b) or$	(d) + (e):	(\$000)							
(a) Pro	oduction of Plans and Spec	cifications	5,880							
(b) All	l Other Design Costs		2,940							
(c) Tot	 +al		8,820							
(d) Cor	atract		7,350							
(a) Tr-			1,470							
(4) Constr	nouse			21-NOV						
(5) Constr	ruction Start		22-JAN							
(6) Constr	ruction Completion			25-OCT						
b. Equipment as:	sociated with this projec	t provided from other	appropriat	ions:						
N/A										

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION			4. PROJECT TITLE		
TINIAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT			PDI: PARKING APRON, INC 3		
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECI	COST (\$000)
91211F	113-321		PAF189022	AUTH: 0 AE	PPR: 32,000

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriations Summary:

Tinian PDI: Parking Apron, Inc 3

	Authorization (\$000)	Auth of Approp (\$000)	Approp (\$000)
FY2020 Enacted	98,000	25,000	25,000
FY2023 Enacted		41,000	41,000
FY2024 Budget Request		32,000	32,000
Total	98,000		98,000

Project: PDI: Parking Apron, Inc 3; CNMI Tinian

Project Spending Plan

As of: 2-Dec-22 All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin Oct-19	FUNDI (note	NG 1)	OBLIG (not	ATION te 2)	OUTLAYS (note 3)		
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Oct-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Nov-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-19	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Feb-20	25,000	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
May-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Aug-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Oct-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Nov-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Dec-20	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jan-21 Feb-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
May-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Jui-21 Aug-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Sep-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Oct-21	-	25,000	-	-	-	-	
Nov-21	-	25,000	22,200	22,200	-	-	
Dec-21	-	25,000	239	22,439	-	- 1 100	
Feb-22	-	25,000	239	22,078	1,100	2.300	
Mar-22	-	25,000	239	23,156	1,400	3,700	
Apr-22		25,000	239	23,395	1,700	5,400	
May-22	-	25,000	239	23,634	2,000	7,400	
Jun-22	-	25,000	239	23,873	2,300	9,700	
Aug-22	-	25,000	239	24,112	2,800	15,100	
Sep-22	-	25,000	239	24,590	3,000	18,100	
Oct-22	41,000	66,000	239	24,829	3,200	21,300	
Nov-22	-	66,000	36,647	61,476	3,200	24,500	
Dec-22	-	66,000	239	61,715	3,200	27,700	
Feb-23	-	66,000	239	62,193	3,200	34,100	
Mar-23	-	66,000	239	62,432	3,200	37,300	
Apr-23	-	66,000	239	62,671	3,200	40,500	
May-23	-	66,000	239	62,910	3,200	43,700	
Jun-23	-	66,000	239	63 388	3,200	46,900	
Aug-23	-	66,000	239	63,627	3,200	53,300	
Sep-23	-	66,000	239	63,866	3,200	56,500	
Oct-23	32,000	98,000	239	64,105	3,200	59,700	
Nov-23	-	98,000	28,645	92,750	3,200	62,900	
Jec-23	-	98,000	229	92,979	2,000	68,760	
Feb-24	-	98,000	229	93,437	2,333	70,705	
Mar-24	-	98,000	229	93,666	2,333	73,038	
Apr-24	-	98,000	229	93,895	2,333	75,370	
May-24	-	98,000	229	94,124	2,333	77,703	
Jun-24 Jul-24	-	98,000	229	94,353 94 582	2,333	82 252	
Aug-24	-	98,000	229	94,811	1,995	84,247	
Sep-24	-	98,000	229	95,040	1,795	86,042	
Oct-24	-	98,000	229	95,269	1,616	87,657	
Nov-24	-	98,000	229	95,498 05 727	1,454	89,111	
Jan-25	-	98,000	229	95.956	1,309	91,598	
Feb-25	-	98,000	229	96,185	1,060	92,658	
Mar-25	-	98,000	229	96,414	954	93,612	
Apr-25	-	98,000	229	96,643	859	94,470	
May-25	-	98,000	229	96,872	//3 605	95,243	
Jul-25	-	98.000	229	97.330	626	96.564	
Aug-25	-	98,000	229	97,559	563	97,128	
Sep-25	-	98,000	229	97,788	507	97,635	
Oct-25	-	98,000	212	98,000	365	98,000	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2020.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in November 2021 and contract completion October 2025; duration 48 months.



PDI: Parking Apron, Inc 3; CNMI Tinian

1. COMPONENT		FY	2024	MILITA		STRUC	TION PF	ROGRAI	v	2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR FORCE					n	202303	01				
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	F GUAN	ſ	ļ	4. COM	MAND	RCES			5. AREA COST	
		L, 00711.		I							2.75
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	INT	(2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED	(4) TOTAL
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(-) -
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	158	1,595	376	0	0	0	0	0	0	2,129
b. END FY		158	1,643	383	0	0	0	0	0	0	2,184
7. INVENTORY DA	ATA (\$000)								T		20.720
h INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-ST	FP-22									1 917.095.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	ION NOT YET IN INVE	ENTORY							<u> </u>		262,158.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROG	RAM								411,000.00
e. AUTHORIZATI	ON INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM						f		0.00
f. PLANNED IN N	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING D	DEFICIENCY										543,186.00
h. GRAND TOT									<u> </u>		3,133,439.00
8. PROJECTS REG		ROGRAM				,	· · · ·			DEBIO	
(1) CODE	a (2) PRO I		RY	. <u> </u>	(2) 90 001		b. C (\$(;OST ດດດາ	(1) 5	C. DESIG	
				<u> </u>	(3) 3007 1		(+-	,,	(1) 3	IARI	
113-321	PDI: NOKT	H AIKCF RAMP, I	NC 1	1	176,612 SM		109	109,000		2/20	09/23
	1		ļ	l		ļ				Ì	
	i			<u> </u>							
	I		ļ	1		ļ	l			Ì	
9. FUTURE PROJE	ECTS						L				<u> </u>
N/A											
10 MISSION OR I		21									
Joint Region Mari	anas-Andersen is ho	ome to the	36th Win	g with the	primary r	nission to	employ, d	eploy, into	egrate, and	l enable ai	r and space
forces from the mo	ost forward US sove	ereign Air	Force base	e in the Pa	acific. Prov	vides conti	nuous bor	mber prese	ence 365 d	ays per ye	ar to support
US Indo-Pacific C	command. Provides	a Conting	ency Resp	onse Grou	.1p with a "	'911 force"	' capabilit	y to quick	ly deploy	to any hot	spot in the
region rapidly ope	ning and operating	an air base	e for both (combat an	ıd humanit	tarian assis	stance mis	sions.			
11. OUTSTANDING	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFEIY	DEFICIEN	CIES							
N/A											

1. COMPONENT						2. DATE	
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUC	TION E	ROJECT DA	ra	MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION			PROJEC	T TITLE:			
JOINT REGION MARIAN	IAS - ANDERSEN	PDI	: NORT	H AIRCRAFI	PARKING	RAMP, INC 1	
ANDERSEN AIR FORCE	BASE						
GUAM							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)	
91211F	113-321		AJJY18	3012	Auth: 41	1,000 Appr: 109,000	
	9. COS	T EST	IMATES				
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	ST COST	
DDIMADY FACTLIMITES					(\$)	(\$000)	
PRIMARI FACILITIES				1		104,309	
APRON (113-321)	116 642)		SM	176,612	8	33 (147,118)	
SHOULDER, PAVED (116-642)		SM	40,454	2	12 (8,576)	
UTILITY VAULT (89			SM	448	13,8	17 (6,190)	
AIRCRAFT SUPPORT	EQUIPMENT SHOP (218-/12)		SM	140	15,9	64 (2,235)	
CYBERSECURITY OF 1	FACILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS	LS			(250)	
SUPPORTING FACILITI	ES					195,440	
UTILITIES			LS			(8,918)	
HYDRANT FUEL PITS	AND PIPING		LS			(19,827)	
APRON LIGHTING			LS			(4,768)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(98,876)	
PAVEMENTS			LS			(2,613)	
COMMUNICATIONS			LS			(1,229)	
ELECTRICAL			LS			(7,078)	
GENERATOR			KW	300	1,4	27 (428)	
ENVIRONMENTAL REM	EDIATION		LS			(300)	
ARCHAEOLOGICAL MO	NITORING		LS			(300)	
UNEXPLODED ORDNAN	CE CLEARANCE		LS			(51,103)	
SUBTOTAL						359,809	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						17,990	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						377,799	
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION AND OVERHEAD (7.3%)					27,579	
POST-CONSTRUCTION A	WARD SERVICES					5,667	
TOTAL REQUEST						411,045	
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)						411,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)						(485)	
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:						
Construct an aircr	aft parking apron with	assoc	iated	taxiways	and shou	lders, aircraft	
support equipment	snop, utility vault (in	nc⊥ude	s ilre	e water pi	umping st	tation,	
and piping require	generator, and communications facilities), airfield fence, and hydrant fueling pits						
Infrastructure and	l facility design should	lbec	ompati	ble with	applicab	ole Department	
of Defense, Air Force, and base design standards. Work to include all subgrade and							

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FF 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 202						
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
JOINT REGION MARIA	NAS - ANDERSEN	PDI: NORTH AIRCRAFT	r parking	RAMP, INC 1			
ANDERSEN AIR FORCE BASE							
GUAM				/*****			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJI	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	113-321	AJJY183012	Auth: 4	11,000 Appr: 109,000			
<pre>sub-base work, drainage, lighting, grounding, mooring, marking, fencing, apron and taxiway area lighting, and other necessary airfield support. Provides new utilities including a fuel hydrant loop, fuel hydrant pits at each parking position, and fire hydrants located around the perimeter, as well as site improvements and communications. Backup generator is authorized by Air Force Manual 32-1062. The project will meet requirements in Unified Facilities Criteria 3-260-1 "Airfield & Heliport Planning & Design." Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 12 Tons</pre>							
PROJECT: Construct	t new Aircraft Parking R	amp on north side o:	f runway.				
REQUIREMENT: An a and loading/ unlo sized to park fou pavement must be to use/transit th adjacent to the a increase the dema utility building utilities for the well as the addit communications ar installed at each the perimeter of with service comp	pron for B-52 aircraft i ading in support of bomb rteen bomber aircraft ur designed and constructed e apron. An aircraft sup pron to support mission nd on existing utility s with underground fire wa development. Construction ion of fire protection, e required. A hydrant lo aircraft parking position the apron. This project conents and international	s required to suppo ber bed down aircraf ader normal operation to support the hear oport equipment shop needs. This north ra- systems beyond curre ater storage tanks i on of apron and roa electrical power, w oop and fourteen fue on as well as fire will also support 1 partners.	rt parki t. The a g condit viest ai must be amp infra nt capac s requir d paveme ater, se l hydrants arge for	ng, servicing, pron must be ions. Apron rcraft required constructed astructure will ity, so a ed to provide nt systems as wage, and ts must be located along ce exercises			
CURRENT SITUATION little to no supp receiving aprons	: Currently the hardstan ort infrastructure. The do not exist. Existing f	d parking locations required dispersed ire hydrant pressur	on taxi taxiway es along	way Charlie has loop and hangar the north ramp			

receiving aprons do not exist. Existing fire hydrant pressures along the north ramp area are well below the required minimal fire flow pressure. Hardened electrical and communications lines to support new mission facilities do not exist. Both electrical and communications lines should be placed in-duct and concrete encased.

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA						
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND I	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
JOINT REGION MARIANAS	S - ANDERSEN	PDI: NORTH AIRCRAFT	PARKING	RAMP, INC 1			
ANDERSEN AIR FORCE BA	SE						
GUAM							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	0. CATEGORI CODE	7. PROJECT NOMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	91211F 113-321 AJJY183012 Auth: 411,000 Appr: 10						
IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Without this apron and the supporting utilities, Andersen AFB will be unable to adequately support the bomber aircraft operations during contingencies, significantly impacting readiness and degrading operational capability and may increase the potential for a serious mishap.							
ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from Naval Facilities Engineering Command. Supporting facilities exceed 25% of the primary facility costs due to extensive site improvements, utility/communications infrastructure, and hydrant fueling							
A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood							
is within a compatil	ole land use area.	ith the installation	Develop	ment Plan and			
Civil Engineer: (67)	L) 366-/101.						
Apron: 176,612 Squa	re Meters = 1,901,036	Square Feet;					
Shoulder Paved: 40,	454 Square Meters = 43	5,443 Square Feet;					
Utility Vault: 448	Square Meters = 4,822	Square Feet;					
Aircraft Support Eq	uipment Shop: 140 Squa	are Meters = 1,507 So	quare Fee	et			
JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.							

1. COMPONENT	. COMPONENT 2. DATE						
AIR FORCE MARCH 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION AN	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
JOINT REGION MARIA	ANAS - ANDERSEN	PDI: NORTH AIRCRA	FT PARKING	RAMP, INC 1			
ANDERSEN AIR FORCE	E BASE						
GUAM							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	NT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000						
91211F	91211F 113-321 AJJY183012 Auth: 411,000 Appr: 109						
12. SUPPLEMENTA	L DATA						
a. Estimated D	esign Data:						
(1) Status:							
(a) Type	of Design		Desi	gn-Bid-Build			
(b) Date	Design Started			10-DEC-20			
(c) Param	metric Cost Estimates us	ed to develop costs		YES			
(d) Perce	ent Complete as of 01 JA	N 2023		65%			
(e) Date	35% Designed			05-NOV-21			
(f) Date	Design Complete			01-SEP-23			
(g) Energ	yy Study/Life-Cycle anal	ysis was performed		YES			
(2) Basis:							
(a) Stand	lard or Definitive Desig	n –		NO			
(b) Where	e Design Was Most Recent	ly Used -					
(3) Total co	ost = (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)			
(a) Produ	action of Plans and Spec	ifications		24,660			
(b) All C)ther Design Costs			12,330			
(c) Total				36,990			
(d) Contr	ract			30,825			
(e) In-ho	ouse			6,165			
(4) Construc	tion Contract Award			24-JUN			
(5) Construc	tion Start			24-JUL			
(6) Construc	tion Completion			28-FEB			
b. Equipment a	ssociated with this pro	ject provided from o	ther appr	opriations:			
		FI	SCAL YEAR				
		API	ROPRIATED	COST			
EQUIPMENT NOME	NCLATURE PRO	CURING APPROP OR	REQUESTE	D (\$000)			
FURNITURE FIXT	URES & EQUIPMENT	3400	2028	245			
COMMUNICATION	EQUIPMENT	3400	2028	240			

						2 DATE	
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONS			CTION PROJECT DA	MARCH 2023		
	<u> </u>						
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION			4.	PROJECT TITLE:	DADKTNO	PAME THE 1	
ANDERSEN AIR FORCE B	AS - ANDERSEN		FD.	I. NORTH AIRCRAFT	FARMING	FRAME, INC I	
GUAM							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE 7.		7. P	ROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000))0)
91211F	113-	3-321		AJJY183012	Auth: 4	11,000 Appr:	109,000
c. Authorization	n and Appropr	iation Sum	mary	:			
JRM Andersen	- PDI: North	h Aircraft	Park	ing Ramp, Inc 1			
	i	Authorizat:	ion	Auth of Approp	o App	ropriation	
		(\$000)		(\$000)		(\$000)	
FY2024 Budge	t Request	411,000		109,000		109,000	_
Future Budge	t Request			302,000		302,000	_
Total		411,000				411,000	_

Project: PDI: North Aircraft Parking Ramp, Inc 1; JRM Andersen AFB, Guam

Project Spending Plan

As of: 2-Dec-22

All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDING		OBLIC	ATION	OUTLAYS		
Oct-23	(note 1)		(no	te 2)	(note 3)		
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly	Cumulative	
Oct-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Nov-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-23	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-24	109,000	109,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-24	-	109,000	-	-	-	-	
Mar-24	-	109,000	-	-	-	-	
Apr-24	-	109,000	-	-	-	-	
May-24	-	109,000	-	-	-	-	
Jun-24	-	109,000	52,620	52,620	-	-	
Jul-24	-	109,000	1,149	53,769	4,000	4,000	
Aug-24	-	109,000	1,149	54,918	4,500	8,500	
Sep-24	-	109,000	1,149	56,067	6,300	14,800	
Oct-24	219,000	328,000	1,149	57,216	8,800	23,600	
Nov-24	-	328,000	221,276	278,492	11,400	35,000	
Dec-24	-	328,000	1,149	279,641	14,800	49,800	
Jan-25	-	328,000	1,149	280,790	17,800	67,600	
Feb-25	-	328,000	1,149	281,939	19,600	87,200	
Mar-25	-	328,000	1,149	283,088	21,600	108,800	
Apr-25	-	328,000	1,149	284,237	23,800	132,600	
May-25	-	328,000	1,149	285,386	23,800	156,400	
Jun-25	-	328,000	1,149	286,535	23,800	180,200	
Jul-25	-	328,000	1,149	287,684	21,400	201,600	
Aug-25	-	328,000	1,149	288,833	19,300	220,900	
Sep-25	-	328,000	1,149	289,982	17,400	238,300	
Oct-25	83,000	411,000	1,149	291,131	15,700	254,000	
Nov-25	-	411,000	88,849	379,980	14,100	268,100	
Dec-25	-	411,000	1,149	381,129	12,700	280,800	
Jan-26	-	411,000	1,149	382,278	11,400	292,200	
Feb-26	-	411,000	1,149	383,427	10,300	302,500	
Mar-26	-	411,000	1,149	384,576	9,300	311,800	
Apr-26		411,000	1,149	385,725	8,400	320,200	
May-26	-	411,000	1,149	386,874	7,600	327,800	
Jun-26	-	411,000	1,149	388,023	6,800	334,600	
Jul-26	-	411,000	1,149	389,172	6,100	340,700	
Aug-26	-	411,000	1,149	390,321	5,500	346,200	
Sep-26	-	411,000	1,149	391,470	5,000	351,200	
Oct-26	-	411,000	1,149	392,619	5,000	356,200	
Nov-26	-	411,000	1,149	393,768	5,000	361,200	
Dec-26	-	411,000	1,149	394,917	5,000	366,200	
Jan-27	-	411,000	1,149	396,066	5,000	371,200	
Feb-27	-	411,000	1,149	397,215	5,000	376,200	
IVIAF-27	-	411,000	1,149	398,304	5,000	381,200	
Apr-27	-	411,000	1,149	399,513	4,500	385,700	
Iviay-27	-	411,000	1,149	400,002	4,100	303,000	
Jun-27	-	411,000	1,149	401,011	3,100	393,300	
	-	411,000	1,149	402,900	3,300	390,000	
Sor 27	-	411,000	1,149	404,109	3,000	399,000 102 500	
Oct_{27}	-	411,000	1,149	400,200	2,700	402,000	
Nov-27	-	411,000	1,149	400,407	2,200	404,700	
Dec-27	-	411,000	1,149	407,000	1,000	400,000	
lan-28	-	411 000	1,149	400,703	1,000	400,000	
Feb-28	-	411 000	1 140	411 000	900	411 000	
1 00 20	_	111,000	1,140	111,000	000	111,500	

Note 1:	Initial appropriation enacted by Congress January 2024. Follow-on increments anticipated October of FY25 and FY26.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Contract award June 2024; contract completion February 2028 (44 months duration).



PDI: North Aircraft Parking Apron, Inc 1; JRM Andersen AFB, Guam

1. COMPONENT	EODCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM									2. DATE (YYYYMMDD)		
	ORCE								20230301				
3. INSTALLATION		4. COMMAND							5. AREA CONTRUCTION				
KADENA AIR B.	ASE, JAPAN				PACIFIC	PACIFIC AIR FORCES							
6. PERSONNEL		(1)	PERMANE	NT	(2	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED	2.00		
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) TOTAL		
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	756	5,704	1,347	0	0	0	2,270	17,821	4,155	32,053		
b. END FY		756	5,704	1,347	0	0	0	2,270	17,821	4,155	32,053		
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)												
a. TOTAL ACR	EAGE										12,428		
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22									14,119,520.00		
c. AUTHORIZAT	TION NOT YET IN INVE	NTORY									513,000.00		
d. AUTHORIZAT	TION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	RAM								0.00		
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING PI	ROGRAM								0.00		
t. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									0.00		
g. REMAINING											1,019,000.00		
8 PROJECTS RE		POCRAM									15,051,520.00		
6. FROJECTS RE		CATEGO	DV .				b 0	007					
(1) CODE	(2) PRO.I				(3) SCOPE		р. С (\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE		
			DC		(0) 0001 2	-			(1) 5				
141-185	MAINTENAN	NCE HAN	NGAR,		5,503 SN	Л	46,000		08/19		06/21		
211-159	PDI: THE CORR CONTROL	ATER A/ OSION <u>CTR, IN</u>	C C 2	14,160 SM			42,000		11/20		10/22		
9. FUTURE PROJI 211-159 PDI: The	9. FUTURE PROJECTS 211-159 PDI: Theater A/C Corrosion Control Ctr, Inc 3 (14,160 SM / \$188,000)												
 10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Operating from the largest United States installation in the Asia-Pacific region, the 18th Wing defends United States and Japanese mutual interests by providing a responsive staging and operational air base with integrated, deployable, forward-based air power. Strategy used to employ this mission centers around 93 aircraft comprised of 54 F-15, 15 KC-135, 10 HH-60, 2 E-3, 10 C-130, and 2 RC-135. 11. OUTSTANDING POLLUTION AND SAFETY DEFICIENCIES N/A 													
IV/A													

March 2023

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, S. KADENA AIR BASE SI KADENA AIR BASE, J.	4. PRO HELO F	ROJECT TITLE RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE		7. PRO	JECT N	IUMBER	8. PROJECI	COST (\$000)		
91211F	141-185		LX	EZ1069	516	Auth: 0	Appr: 46,000		
	9. 0	OST	ESTIM	ATES	1	ſ			
	ITEM			υ/м	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	COST		
DETMARY FACTLETTES						(\$)	(\$000)		
HEITCODTED DESCHE	AND DECOVERY HANCA	D(1/	1_185)	SM	5 503	11 235	(61, 826)		
SOUDDRON OPERATION	(141-753)		1 100)	SM	3 404	6 061	(20, 632)		
SUOD ALDODAET MAL	INTENANCE ODCANTZ	(211.	_154)	SM	2 510	6 238	(15,657)		
ADDON (112-221)	INTENANCE, ORGANIZ	(211	134)	011	2,510	0,250	(15,057)		
AFRON (113-321)	16 642)			SM	20,088	292	(5,866)		
ALDODDER, FAVED (1	(116 (70)			SM	4,306	70	(301)		
AIRCRAFT WASHRACK	(110-072)			SM	1,270	362	(400)		
FLIGHT SIMULATOR T	TRAINING (1/1-212)			5M T C	/94	12,880	(10,227)		
CIBERSECORITI OF F	ACILITY-RELATED CO	NT ROI	LSIS	цS			(2,700)		
SUPPORTING FACILITI	IES			TO			32,649		
OTILITIES				12			(4,928)		
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS			(18,037)		
PAVEMENTS				LS			(1,630)		
COMMUNICATIONS				12			(25)		
ENVIRONMENTAL & AF	RCHAEOLOGICAL MITIG	ATIO	N	LS	1 000	404	(225)		
BACKUP GENERATOR				rw cw	1,000	424	(424)		
DEMOLITION				SM	10,483	/04	(7,380)		
SUBTOTAL							120,318		
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)							/,516		
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	Г 						157,834		
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (6.5%)							10,259		
TOTAL REQUEST							168,093		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	NDED)						108,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	CR APPROPRIATIONS (1	NON-2	ADD)	<u> </u>			(15,738)		
Squadron Operation rescue missions	10. Description of Proposed Construction: Construct a Helicopter Rescue Squadron Operations and Helicopter Maintenance Unit Hangar to support rescue missions for Indo-Pacific Command/Pacific Air Forces at Kadena Air								

Base. The facility is comprised of single-story bays for aircraft maintenance and storage, a two-story facility for administrative spaces and shops, a simulator bay, and cranes for simulator and hangar. The facility will be constructed of cast-in-place reinforced concrete walls with a reinforced concrete floor and roof slab. The roof structure for the hangar bays will consist of a low sloping arched cast-in-place concrete supported by structural steel framing. The roof of the squadron operations and

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, S	LLATION, SITE AND LOCATION4. PROJECT TITLENIR BASE SITE #1HELO RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3								
KADENA AIR BASE S									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$0								
91211F	141-185		LXEZ1069516	Auth:	0 Appr: 46,000				
Helicopter Maint	mbo project will	s wil	l also be construct	ted usi	ng cast-in-				
place concrete.	The project will	irara	te supporting lac.	dae li	such as				
taviway connecti	on exterior air	craft	wash rack hackup	aenera	tor				
connection to ex	isting airfield f	fenci	ng. and site improv	yements	to provide a				
complete and usa	ble facility. The	e pro	iect demolishes exi	sting	facilities to				
include Building	; 3534 (10,015 Sau	uare	Meters), Building (3532 (5	8 Square				
Meters), Buildin	ıq 3536 (58 Square	e Met	ers), Building 3538	(92 Sc	quare Meters),				
Building 7109 (4	9 Square Meters),	, Bui	lding 83534 (50 Squ	are Met	ters),				
Building 3516 (5	7 Square Meters),	, Bui	lding 3603 (52 Squa	are Met	ers) and				
Building 3604 (5	2 Square Meters)	(Tot	al = 10,483 Square	Meters). Facilities				
will be designed	l as permanent cor	nstru	ction in accordance	e with	the				
Department of De	fense Unified Fac	cilit	ies Criteria 1-200-	-01, Ge	neral				
Building Require	ments. This proje	ect w	ill comply with Dep	partmen	t of Defense				
antiterrorism/fc	rce protection re	equir	ements per Unified	Facili	ties Criteria				
4-010-01, Depart	ment of Defense M	Minim	um Antiterrorism St	tandard	ls for				
Buildings. As a	mission critical	faci	lity, a backup gene	erator	is authorized				
per AFI 32-1062.	· 170 mana								
				1 1 (
II. Requirement:	5,503 SM Ade	quate	Maintenance Hanga	ard: 10	J,483 SM				
PRODECT: HEIICOP	iter Rescue Operat	CIONS	Maintenance hanga	L					
REQUIREMENT: An	adequately sized	and	configured Helicopt	er Res	cue Squadron				
Operations/Helic	opter Maintenance	e Uni	t Hangar is require	ed for	the 33rd				
Rescue Squadron	and 33rd Helicopt	ter M far a	aintenance Unit at	Kadena	Air Base.				
functions roquir	area i	lor o o mis	perations, maintend	ance, a	nd storage				
assigned ten HH-	ed to support the	which	will be replaced b	sue squ	auron is				
of HH-60W belice	obers in Fiscal N	Vear	2024 At least one	aircra	ft is				
expected to be d	leploved at all ti	imes;	therefore, this pr	coiect	only provides				
maintenance and	weather storage s	space	for nine aircraft	. The S	quadron				
Operations requi	.res administrativ	ve, m	edical, secure area	as, air	crew flight				
equipment, and s	storage. The 33rd	Heli	copter Maintenance	Unit r	requires				
administrative s	paces such as a (Comma	nd Suite, Air Force	e Engin	eering				
Technical Servic	es office, produc	ction	office, support of	ffice,	flight				
supervisor offic	es, conference sp	pace,	a ready room, and	locker	rooms. The				
33rd Helicopter	Maintenance Unit	main	tenance spaces inc	lude we	apons				
maintenance and	storage, avionics	s sto	rage, tools and par	rts, an	d engine				
shop. The 33rd F	lescue Squadron Si	imula	tor provides space	to hou	se a fixed				
flight simulator	to support the r	new c	ombat rescue helico	opter s	cheduled for				
delivery in fisc	a⊥ year 2024. The	e fli	ght trainer facilit	ty wi⊥l	house the				
instructor porce	.ional linght simu	devia	r, computer and aut	ulo VIS Dvide ~	uai systems,				
instructor perso	nnel, and other c	devic	es necessary to pro	ovide r	cealistic				

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2									
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE KADENA AIR BASE SITE #1 HELO RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3										
KADENA AIR BASE, JA										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000									
91211F	91211F 141-185 LXEZ1069516 Auth: 0 Appr: 46,000									
flight operations	s in a simulated	environment. The facil	ity will provide							
secure intelliger	nce vault and ac	ministrative support	Site improvements							
are required and	include the demo	lition of the existing	Helicopter Rescue							
Operations Hangar	r (Building 3534)	. along with Building	3532. Building 3536.							
Building 3538, Bu	uilding 7109. Bui	lding 83534. Building (3516. Building 3603.							
and Building 3604	4, to provide spa	ce on the site for the	new construction of							
the Helicopter Re	escue Squadron Or	erations/ Helicopter M	aintenance Unit							
Hangar. Additiona	ally, the existir	ng aircraft parking apr	on will be							
demolished and re	econstructed to s	six HH-60 helicopter ex	terior parking							
spaces and a wash	h rack. Airfield	paving is required to	support the parking							
of six aircraft.	Utilities includ	e Heating Ventilation a	and Air Conditioning							
system, electrica	al system, domest	ic hot and cold water	system, sanitary							
waste and vent sy	ystem, automatic	wet-pipe sprinkler and	high-expansion foam							
fire protection s	systems, and intr	rusion detection system	•							
Tie-in to existin	ng airfield fenci	ng is required to secu:	re the flight line.							
Paved asphalt par	rking will be pro	ovided for personal and	government							
vehicles. This is	s not a tenant or	supported service req	uirement.							
CURRENT SITUATION	N: Currently, the	ere is approximately \$3	40 million of							
United States Ai:	r Force aircraft	vulnerable to typhoon	conditions (45 knot							
winds) for at lea	ast 7 events per	year due to a lack of	adequate aircraft							
storage for the s	severe weather co	onditions. The lack of s	storage requires							
aircraft to be fo	olded and stored	in another location du	ring weather							
events. Each fold	ding/unfolding re	equires 320 personnel h	ours, which reduces							
availability of r	naintenance perso	onnel for routine aircr	aft maintenance and							
related functions	s during this tim	ne. In the existing hel	icopter rescue							
hangar, Building	3534, there is i	nadequate maintenance a	and storage space,							
which has led to	approximately \$/	50,000 of damaged supp.	lies, parts and gear							
per year. Re- pro	ocurement of dama	iged items requires app:	roximately 400							
hazard. there are	per year. Occupar a issues with fai	ling debris pinch poi	a major sarety							
and manually one:	rated hangar door	rs that put 33rd Res	rue Squadron and							
33rd Helicopter 1	Maintenance Unit	personnel at risk requ	larly							
Additionally, the	ere is no adequat	e operations center, w	hich degrades							
command and cont:	rol capabilities	for approximately two	deplovments, five							
rescues, six exer	rcises and forty	sorties per year. The o	current state of							
Building 3534 is	unable to adequa	tely support the mission	on of the 33rd							
Rescue Squadron/3	33rd Helicopter N	Maintenance Unit missio	n. Kadena Air Base							
does not have per	rsonnel recovery	and rescue flight trai	ner facilities or							
excess space that	t can be reconfig	gured to meet flight tr	aining and aircraft							
developmental tes	st requirements.	The high Operations Ter	mpo of the 33rd							
Rescue Squadron r	make it necessary	v to have a flight simu	lator capability to							
meet in-aircraft	mission training	g requirements and alle	viate high							

utilization rates. The

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	A 2. DATE MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION, KADENA AIR BASE : KADENA AIR BASE,	SITE AND LOCATION SITE #1 JAPAN	4. PROJECT TITLE HELO RESCUE OPS MAINT	ENANCE HANGAR, INC 3
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
91211F	141-185	LXEZ1069516	Auth: 0 Appr: 46,000

simulator provides a training capability that increases familiarization and proficiency in handling aircraft emergencies that cannot be accomplished in live flight. Additionally, it provides critical combat personnel recovery and rescue simulations that cannot be replicated in live flight training or at military training ranges, thereby increasing overall combat effectiveness.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, aircraft will be vulnerable to typhoon conditions that can significantly damage or remove aircraft from operations, and maintenance personnel will be required to prioritize folding/unfolding aircraft over aircraft maintenance activities. Also, the United States Air Force will continue to be impacted by the cost of loss of equipment and personnel hours due to lack of storage and reprocurement processes. If this project is not provided, the United States Air Force will assume the risk of safety hazard for personnel occupying Building 3534 and allow degraded command and control of helicopter rescue operations. The current inadequate facilities do not support the helicopter rescue missions that directly support Indo-Pacific Command/Pacific Air Force's theater stability and positioning for contingency objectives.

Without the flight simulator space, it will not be possible to conduct current simulator training/new mission testing/flight training for aircrews and associated maintenance personnel of the legacy HH-60 and the new combat rescue helicopter. Aircrew members would have to utilize resources at Contiguous United States bases for required simulation events and this would result in increased temporary duty travel and per diem costs. Current HH-60 pilots would not have access to the simulator device, resulting in increased aircraft utilization rates, and saturated maintenance workloads. ADDITIONAL: This project meets the criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center nor the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. An approved Economic Analysis determined new construction as the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life- cycle cost-

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION4. PROJECT TITLEKADENA AIR BASE SITE #1HELO RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3KADENA AIR BASE, JAPAN									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$00									
91211F	91211F 141-185 LXEZ1069516 Auth: 0 Appr: 46,000								
effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements is partially compliant or not applicable. This project is eligible for host nation funding; however, the United States Forces Command states the project has extremely little chance of being funded by the host nation in the foreseeable future. Supporting Facility costs are greater than 25% of the Primary Facility costs due to extensive site improvements (i.e., excavation, cut, and fill) and removal/reconstruction of existing airfield pavements. This project does not fall within or partially within a 100- year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. 18 Civil Engineer Group: 011-81-98-960-1807 718 Civil Engineer Squadron: 011-81-98-960-0718									
HANGAR MAINTENA	NCE (141-185): 5,5	503 SM = 59,234 Square 1	Feet.						
SQUADRON OPERAI	IONS (141-753): 3	,404 SM = 36,640 Square	e Feet.						
HELICOPTER MAIN	TENANCE SHOP (211-	-154): 2,510 SM = 27,01	7 Square Feet.						
APRON (113-321)	: 20,088 SM = 216	,225 Square Feet.							
SHOULDER, PAVED	(116-642): 4,306	SM = 46,349 Square Fee	et.						
AIRCRAFT WASHRA	ACK (116-672): 1,2	70 SM = 13,670 Square H	?eet.						
FLIGHT SIMULATO	R TRAINING (171-21	L2): 794 SM = 8,547 Squ	are Feet.						
DEMOLITION: 10,483 SM = 112,838 Square Feet.									
JOINT USE CERTI an "as availabl Force requireme	FICATION: This fac e" basis; however, nts.	ility can be used by of the scope of the proj	ther components on ect is based on Air						

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJEC	CT DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION4. PROJECT TITLEKADENA AIR BASE SITE #1HELO RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3KADENA AIR BASE, JAPAN										
5 PROCRAM FIEMEN										
01211E	141_195									
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:										
a. Estimated Design Data:										
(1) Status:										
(a) Type	of Design		Desig	gn-Bid-Build						
(b) Date	Design Started			16-AUG-19						
(c) Paran	netric Cost Estima	tes Used to develop	o costs	YES						
(d) Perce	ent Complete as of	01 JAN 2023		100%						
(e) Date	35% Designed			20-FEB-20						
(f) Date	Design Complete			12-JUN-21						
(g) Energ	gy Study/Life-Cycl	e analysis was/will	l be perform	ed YES						
(2) Basis:										
(a) Stand	lard or Definitive	Design		NO						
(b) Where	e Design Was Most	Recently Used		N/A						
(3) Total Cost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) + (e) $($000)$										
(a) Production of Plans and Specifications 9,780										
(b) All C	ther Design Costs			4,890						
(c) Tota	L			14,670						
(d) Contr	act			12,225						
(e) In-ho	ouse			2,445						
(4) Construc	ction Contract Awa	rd		23-MAR						
(5) Construc	ction Start			23-APR						
(6) Construc	ction Completion			26-OCT						
b. Equipment as	sociated with this	s project provided	from other	appropriations:						
			FISCAL YE	AR						
			APPROPRIAT	ED COST						
EQUIPMENT NO	MENCLATURE	PROCURING APPROP	OR REQUEST	ED (\$000)						
FURNITURE FI	XTURES & EQUIP	3400	2025	35						
COMMUNICATIO	ONS EQUIPMENT/SIMUI	LATOR 3080	2025	15,703						

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION KADENA AIR BASE SITE #1 KADENA AIR BASE, JAPAN				4. PROJECT TITLE HELO RESCUE OPS MAINTENANCE HANGAR, INC 3						
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGO	RY CODE		7. PROJE	CT NUMBER	8. PRC	JECT COST (\$000)			
91211F	141-2	185		LXE2	1069516	Auth:	0 Appr: 46,000			
	i									
c. Title, Autho	orization, a	and App	ropr	iations	Summary:					
		Autho	oriza	ation	Auth of Ap	prop	Approp			
	(\$000) (\$000)			(\$000)			
FY2022 Enacte	≥d	168,000		00	35,000		70,000			
FY2023 Enacte			-	71,000		71,000				
FY2024 Budget			-	46,000		46,000				
Total			8,00	00			187,000			

A 10 USC 2853 notification will be submitted to support the increase in authorization.

Project: Helo Rescue Ops Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3, Kadena AB, Japan

Project Spending Plan As of: 2-Dec-22

All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDI	NG	OBLIG	ATION OUTLAYS				
Oct-21	(note	1)	(no	te 2)	(note 3)			
Month	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	Monthly Cumulativ			
Oct-21	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Nov-21	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Dec-21	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Jan-22	70.000	70.000	-	-	-	-		
Feb-22	-	70.000	-	-	-	-		
Mar-22	-	70.000	-	-	-	-		
Apr-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
May-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
Jun-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
Jul-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
Aug-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
Sep-22	-	70,000	-	-	-	-		
Oct-22	71 000	141 000	_	_	-	-		
Nov-22	-	141,000			_	_		
Dec-22	-	141 000	-	-	-	-		
Jan-23	-	141 000	-	-	-	-		
Feh-23	-	141 000	-	-	-	-		
Mar-23	-	141 000	126 970	126 970	-	-		
Δnr.23	-	1/1 000	120,970	120,870	- 5 000	- 5 000		
May_23	-	1/1 000	449	127 869	0,000 0 000	1/ 000		
lun-23	-	141 000	449	128 317	11 000	25 000		
Jul-23	-	1/1 000	449	120,017	12 000	20,000		
Jui-∠3	-	141,000	449	120,100	12,000	37,000		
Aug-23	-	141,000	449	129,215	12,000	49,000		
Oct 22	-	141,000	449	129,004	12,000	71,000		
Uci-23	46,000	187,000	449	130,113	10,900	71,900		
NOV-23	-	187,000	41,159	171,272	10,900	82,800		
Dec-23	-	187,000	449	171,721	9,000	91,800		
Jan-24	-	187,000	449	172,170	8,200	100,000		
Feb-24	-	187,000	449	172,619	7,500	107,500		
Mar-24	-	187,000	449	173,068	6,900	114,400		
Apr-24		187,000	449	173,517	6,300	120,700		
May-24	-	187,000	449	173,966	5,800	126,500		
Jun-24	-	187,000	449	174,415	5,300	131,800		
Jul-24	-	187,000	449	174,864	4,900	136,700		
Aug-24	-	187,000	449	175,313	4,500	141,200		
Sep-24	-	187,000	449	175,762	4,200	145,400		
Oct-24	-	187,000	449	176,211	2,900	148,300		
Nov-24	-	187,000	449	176,660	2,600	150,900		
Dec-24	-	187,000	449	177,109	2,300	153,200		
Jan-25	-	187,000	449	177,558	2,100	155,300		
rep-25	-	187,000	449	178,007	2,100	157,400		
Mar-25	-	187,000	449	178,456	2,100	159,500		
Apr-25	-	187,000	449 178,90		2,100	161,600		
May-25	-	187,000	449	179,354	2,100	163,700		
Jun-25	-	187,000	449	179,803	2,100	165,800		
Jui-25	-	187,000	449	180,252	2,100	167,900		
Aug-25	-	187,000	449	180,701	2,100	170,000		
Sep-25	-	187,000	449	181,150	2,100	1/2,100		
Uct-25	-	187,000	449	181,599	1,900	1/4,000		
Nov-25	-	187,000	449	182,048	1,700	175,700		
Dec-25	-	187,000	449	182,497	1,500	177,200		
Jan-26	-	187,000	449	182,946	1,400	178,600		
Feb-26	-	187,000	449	183,395	1,300	179,900		
Mar-26	-	187,000	449	183,844	1,200	181,100		
Apr-26	-	187,000	449	184,293	1,100	182,200		
May-26	-	187,000	449	184,742	1,000	183,200		
Jun-26	-	187,000	449	185,191	900	184,100		
Jul-26	-	187,000	449	185,640	800	184,900		
Aug-26	-	187,000	449	186,089	700	185,600		
Sep-26	-	187,000	449	186,538	700	186,300		
Oct-26	-	187,000	449	187,000	700	187,000		

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2022.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in March 2023 and

contract completion October 2026; duration 44 months.



Helo Rescue Ops Maintenance Hangar, Inc 3, Kadena AB, Japan

1. COMPONENT									2.	DATE
AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA							MARCH 2023			
S. INSTALLATION A		LOCATION		4. P.		T TITLE		PROSTON CO		OT CUE THE 2
KADENA AIR BASE	3 ፐ ጥ ፑ	z #1		FDI.	THEA	IER A/C		KROSION CC	MIK	OLI CIR, INC Z
JAPAN										
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	1T	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJE	ECT NU	MBER	8.	PROJECT C	OST	(\$000)
91211F		211-159		LXE	z19343	37	Au	th: 0 A	ppr	: 42,000
		9.	cos	ST EST	IMATE	s				
		ITEM			U/M	QUANTI	TY	UNIT COS (\$)	ST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIE	ES									203,630
AIRCRAFT CORROS	SIO	N CONTROL (211-159)			SM	14,1	L60	14,3	310	(202,630)
CYBERSECURITY H	FAC	ILITY-RELATED CONTR	ROL	SYS	LS					(1,000)
SUPPORTING FACIL	ITI	ES								71,015
SITE IMPROVEMEN	NTS				LS					(26,284)
PAVEMENTS					LS					(10,515)
ENVIROMENTAL M	ITI	GATION			LS					(5,344)
SPECIAL FOUNDAT	LIOI	NS			LS					(8,637)
UTILITIES COMMU	JNIC	CATIONS			LS					(2,593)
ARCHAEOLOGICAL	MOI	NITORING			LS					(560)
BUILDING DEMOL	ITI	NC			LS					(5,876)
					SM	2,8	330	3,9	957	(11,206)
PROJECT SUBTOTAL										274,645
CONTINGENCY COST	(5 ⁹	8)								13,732
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	OST									288,377
SUPERVISION, INS	PEC	TION AND OVERHEAD	(6.5	i%)						18,745
PROJECT TOTAL										307,122
ROUNDED TOTAL COS	ST									307,000
EQUIPMENT FROM O	THE	R APPROPRIATIONS (N	ION-	ADD)						(2,550)
10. DESCRIPTION	1 0	F PROPOSED CONSTR	RUCI	FION:	Cons	struct	a c	corrosion	СО	ntrol
facility for pa	ain	ting large bodied	1 ai	ircra	ft. 1	The fac	cili	ty consi	sts	of a
single bay pair	nt 1	booth, single bay	y pi	rep/w	ash h	hangar,	ar	nd suppor	t s	paces for
painting and sanding operations. The facility will be co						construct	ed	from cast-		
in-place concre	ete	walls with a str	cuct	tural	stee	el trus	ss f	framing s	yst	em to
supporting a ca	ast	-in-place concret	te i	roof.	The	projec	ct w	ill incl	ude	
supporting faci	supporting facilities such as utilities,					nents,	and	l site im	pro	vements to
provide a compl	Let	e and usable faci	ilit	ty. T	he fa	acility	/ sh	nould be	com	patible
with applicable	e Ui	nited States Depa	artn	nent	of De	efense,	Ai	r Force,	an	d base
design standard	ds.	This project wil	Ll c	demol	ish E	Buildir	ng 3	3542 (2 , 8	30	square
motors) In add	444	ion logal matori	-1-	nd	0000	+ ruat i	on	toobniou	~ ~	aball ba

meters). In addition, local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. The facility must also be able to withstand wind
1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA AIR FORCE MARCH 2023 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE: KADENA AIR BASE PDI: THEATER A/C CORROSION CONTROL CTR, INC 2 KADENA AIR BASE SITE #1 JAPAN 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211 F LXEZ193437 Appr: 42,000 211-159 Auth: 0 loads and seismic effects as prescribed in applicable codes and design quides. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This project will comply with Department of Defense Anti-terrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 60 Tons **11. REQUIREMENT:** 14,160 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 2,830 SM **PROJECT:** Theater Aircraft Corrosion Control Center **REQUIREMENT:** An adequately sized and configured Aircraft Corrosion Control Facility is required to provide hangar space for corrosion treating, corrosion repairing, paint stripping and repainting of an entire aircraft and an environmentally controlled area to wash aircraft. The facility shall also provide space for the corrosion control shop preparation and drying areas, abrasive blasting rooms, paint booths for mixing and applying paint, tool storage lockers, bathroom and locker rooms, administrative areas, storage space and mechanical rooms. A separate Corrosion Control Hazardous Material Storage and Corrosion Control Utility Storage buildings shall be provided. Supporting facilities include, but is not limited to, site preparation and cultural asset mitigation, utilities, HVAC, fire protection system, communications, vehicular pavement and access roads, fencing, concrete apron, exterior lighting, concrete retaining wall, and rerouting of POL line. CURRENT SITUATION: The current corrosion control hangar does not have the proper environmental controls for sprayed paint. Paint is currently applied by roller which does not provide a consistent coating within corrosion control specifications and does not adhere as well, causing more frequent need for corrosion control and increased risk of corrosion. In addition the hangar that is currently used for corrosion control is a C-130 hangar, KC-135s and E-3s are not able to fit within the facility. The existing large corrosion control facilities are Buildings 3541 and 3542 which were built in 1965. Building 3541 has a Risk Assessment Code 3 and Fire Safety Deficiency Code II assigned to the facility. Due to its age, the facility is in a severely deteriorated condition. The concrete roof slab is spalling creating the potential for pieces of concrete to fall and injure personnel and damage high value assets. The wash rack cannot be used due to corroded piping. The

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE
AIR FORCE	T DATA	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND	:				
KADENA AIR BASE	20011201		PDI: THEATER A/C	CORROSION C	ONTROL CTR. INC 2
KADENA AIR BASE SITH	E #1				
JAPAN					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT C	COST (\$000)
91211F	211-159		LXEZ193437	Auth: 0 A	Appr: 42,000
hangar doors and	tracks are not op	bera	ating due to cor	rosion. The	e ventilation
system is inadequ	ate to support fi	bei	rglass preparati	on and pair	nting
operations. The l	ighting system do	bes	not provide the	e illuminati	on required
for corrosion con	trol activities.	The	ere are no lifel	ine cables.	The fire
suppression system	m is corroded and	l ne	eeds to be repla	ced. Buildi	ng 3542 has
a Risk Assessment	Code 2 and Fire	Sat	fety Deficiency	Code I assi	gned to the
facility. Due to	age, the HVAC sys	ster	m is not operati	.ng. Hangar	doors and
tracks are corrod	ed and are not op	pera	ating. The venti	lation syst	em is no
longer functionin	g and is exposing	g pe	ersonnel to haza	ardous mater	rials during
sanding and paint	ing work. The fac	cil	ity also lacks a	a clean room	n and a fall
arrest system. The	e fire suppressic	on s	system is severe	ely corroded	l. Due to
these deficiencie	s, the facility h	nas	been designated	l a "regulat	ed area" by
the Base Safety O	ffice. As a resul	lt,	precautionary m	neasures rec	quiring
additional manpow	er and resources	to	execute must be	e implemente	ed to protect
the health and sa	fety of personnel	. 1	Military personr	nel are proh	nibited from
working in the fa	cility until the	hea	alth and safety	issues are	corrected.
Corrosion control	operations are c	urr	cently being acc	omplished b	y Department
of Defense contra	ctors.				
IMPACT IF NOT PRO	VIDED: If this pr	:oie	ect is not provi	ded, mainte	enance
personnel will co	ntinue to be forc	ced	to work in an e	environment	that is
detrimental to he	alth and safetv.	Aiı	rcraft will cont	inue to be	painted by
inappropriate met	hods due to lack	of	proper environm	nental contr	rol. Due to
the inadequacies of	of the facilities		corrosion contro	l work will	continue to
slow down, thereb	v, causing delays	, in	n critical treat	ment of air	craft. This
will have an adve	rse impact on the	e ba	ase's readiness	posture and	l the
capability to eff	ectivelv support	the	e flving missior	in the Pac	cific
theatre.					
ADDITIONAL . This	www.icet woote th		molicable suite		a a a i fi a d i a
ADDITIONAL: INIS	Din Tana Manual	e a	ppilcable crite	lla/scope s	pecified in
Department of the	Alf Force Manual	_ 32	z-1084, Standard	A FACILLLY F	kequirements.
All reasonable al	ternatives were c	cons	sidered during t	ne developr	lent of this
project to includ	e status quo, ado	1/a.	iter, and new co	nstruction.	An approved
Economic Analysis	determined new c	ons	scruction as the	oniy viabl	e option to
meet this require	ment. Sustainable	e pi	rincipies, to ir	iciuae life-	-cycle cost-
errective practic	es, will be integ	yrat	Lea into the des	aevelo	pment, and
construction of t	ne project in acc	cord	pance with UFC 1	-200-02. Th	ils includes
preparation of a	IIIE-CYCLE COST a	ınal	Lysis for energy	consuming	systems,
renewable energy	generating system	ns,	whenever life-	cyc⊥e cost	erfective is
selected as the re	eason any require	men	t of UFC 1-200-0	2 is partia	⊥Ly compliant

1. COMPONENT				2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY	T DATA	MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION A								
KADENA AIR BASE		PDI: THEATER A/C	CORROSION C	ONTROL CTR, INC 2				
KADENA AIR BASE S	ITE #1							
JAPAN								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT C	COST (\$000)				
91211F	211-159	LXEZ193437	Auth: 0 2	Appr: 42,000				
or not applicab	le. This project is	eligible for host	nation fun	nding;				
however, the US	Forces Command sta	tes the project ha	as extremely	y little				
chance of being	funded in the fore	seeable future. Th	nis project	does not				
fall within the	100-year flood pla	in. Facility is si	ted in acco	ordance				
with the Instal	lation Development	Plan and is within	n a compatik	ole land				
use area. The c	ost estimate was ba	sed on PACES and i	s in line w	with the				
Department of D	efense Pricing Guid	e Parameters. This	s design sha	all conform				
to criteria est	ablished in the Air	Force Corporate H	Tacilities S	Standards,				
the Installatio	n Facilities Standa	rds (if applicable	e), and shal	l employ				
the standard fa	cility design for C	orrosion Control/H	Tuel Cell Ma	aintenance				
Hangar Facility	•							
18th Civil Engi	neer Group: DSN (31	5)-634-1807						
718th Civil Eng	ineer Squadron: DSN	(315)-634-0718						
Aircraft Corros	ion Control Facilit	y: 14,160 SM = 152	,417 Square	Feet;				
Demolition: 2,8	30 SM = 30,462 Squa	re Feet.						
¥109.7015 = \$1								
JOINT USE CERTI "as available" requirements.	FICATION: This faci basis; however, the	lity can be used k scope of the proj	by other com ect is base	nponents on an d on Air Force				

1. COMPONENT	2. DATE								
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE	:					
KADENA AIR BASE	CORROSION CO	ONTROL CTR, INC 2							
KADENA AIR BASE S JAPAN	ITE #1								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	f 6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT C	COST (\$000)				
91211F	211-159		LXEZ193437	Auth: 0 A	Appr: 42,000				
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA									
a. Estimated De	sign Data:								
(1) Status									
(а) Туре о	f Design			Desig	n-Bid-Build				
(b) Dated	Design Start				17-NOV-20				
(c) Parame	tric Cost Estimates	s us	ed to develop c	osts	YES				
(d) Percen	t Complete as of 01	1 JA	N 2023		100%				
(e) Date 3	5% Designed				02-AUG-21				
(f) Date D	esign Complete				28-OCT-22				
(g) Energy	Study/Life-Cycle A	Anal	ysis was/will b.	e performed	YES				
(2) Basis									
(a) Standa	rd or Definitive De	esig	In		YES				
(b) Where	Design Was Most Red	cent	ly Used	M	cConnell AFB				
(3) Total Cos	t(c) = (a) + (b)	or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)				
(a) Produc	tion of Plans and S	Spec	ifications		17,400				
(b) All Ot	her Design Costs				8,700				
(c) Total					26,100				
(d) Contra	ct				21,750				
(e) In-hou	se				4,350				
(4) Construct	ion Contract Award				23-FEB				
(5) Construct	ion Start				23-MAR				
(6) Construct	ion Completion				28-AUG				
b. Equipment as	sociated with this	pro	ject provided f	rom other aj	ppropriations:				
				FISCAL YEAR	ર				
				APPROPRIATE	D COST				
EQUIPMENT NOME	NCLATURE P	ROCI	URING APPRO	OR REQUESTI	ED (\$000)				
FURNITURE FIXT	URE & EQUIPMENT		3080	2028	2,350				
COMMUNICATIONS			3400	2028	200				

1. COMPONENT		2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI	MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROC	4. PROJECT TITLE:		
KADENA AIR BASE		PDI: TH	PDI: THEATER A/C CORROSION CONTROL CTR, INC 2		
KADENA AIR BASE SIT	'E #1				
JAPAN					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJECT C	COST (\$000)
91211F	211-159	LXEZ19	3437	Auth: 0 A	Appr: 42,000

c. Title, Authorization, and Appropriations Summary:

	Authorization	Auth of Approp	Approp
	(\$000)	(\$000)	(\$000)
FY2023 Enacted	307,000	77,000	77,000
FY2024 Budget Request		42,000	42,000
Future Request		188,000	188,000
Total	307,000		307,000

Project: PDI: Theater A/C Corrosion Control Ctr, Inc 2, Kadena AB, Japan

Project Spending PlanAs of:2-Dec-22All Cost in thousands (\$000)

Chart Begin	FUNDING (note 1)		OBLIG	ATION	OUTLAYS (note 3)		
Month	Encoted	Cumulativa	Obligated		Monthly	Cumulative	
Wonth	Enacted	Cumulative	Obligated	Cumulative	wontiny	Cumulative	
Nov-22	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dec-22	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Jan-23	77,000	77,000	-	-	-	-	
Feb-23	-	77,000	68,145	68,145	-	-	
Mar-23	-	77,000	535	68,680	1,000	1,000	
Apr-23	-	77,000	535	69,215	1,000	2,000	
May-23	-	77,000	535	69,750	1,000	3,000	
Jun-23	-	77,000	535	70,285	1,000	4,000	
Jul-23	-	77,000	535	70,820	1,000	5,000	
Aug-23	-	77,000	535	71,355	1,000	6,000	
Oct 23	42 000	110,000	535	71,090	1,000	7,000	
Nov-23	42,000	119,000	37 705	110 130	1,000	9,000	
Dec-23	_	119,000	535	110,665	1,000	10,000	
Jan-24	_	119,000	535	111 200	1,000	11,000	
Feb-24	-	119.000	535	111,735	1,000	12.000	
Mar-24	-	119,000	535	112,270	1.000	13.000	
Apr-24	-	119,000	535	112,805	1,000	14,000	
May-24	-	119,000	535	113,340	1,000	15,000	
Jun-24	-	119,000	535	113,875	2,000	17,000	
Jul-24	-	119,000	535	114,410	3,000	20,000	
Aug-24	-	119,000	535	114,945	4,000	24,000	
Sep-24	-	119,000	535	115,480	5,000	29,000	
Oct-24	188,000	307,000	535	116,015	6,000	35,000	
Nov-24	-	307,000	166,915	282,930	7,000	42,000	
Dec-24	-	307,000	535	283,465	7,000	49,000	
Jan-25 Eob 25	-	307,000	535	284,000	7,000	56,000	
Pep-25 Mar 25	-	307,000	535	204,555	7,000	70,000	
Apr-25	-	307,000	535	285,605	7,000	70,000	
May-25	_	307,000	535	286 140	7,000	84 000	
Jun-25	-	307,000	535	286.675	7,000	91.000	
Jul-25	-	307.000	535	287.210	7.000	98.000	
Aug-25	-	307,000	535	287,745	7,000	105,000	
Sep-25	-	307,000	535	288,280	7,000	112,000	
Oct-25	-	307,000	535	288,815	7,000	119,000	
Nov-25	-	307,000	535	289,350	7,000	126,000	
Dec-25	-	307,000	535	289,885	7,000	133,000	
Jan-26	-	307,000	535	290,420	7,000	140,000	
Feb-26	-	307,000	535	290,955	7,000	147,000	
Mar-26	-	307,000	535	291,490	7,000	154,000	
Apr-26	-	307,000	535	292,025	7,000	161,000	
lup 26	-	307,000	535	292,000	7,000	175 000	
Jul-26		307,000	535	293,630	7,000	182,000	
Aug-26	-	307,000	535	294,165	7,000	189,000	
Sep-26	-	307,000	535	294,700	7,000	196,000	
Oct-26	-	307,000	535	295,235	7,000	203,000	
Nov-26	-	307,000	535	295,770	7,000	210,000	
Dec-26	-	307,000	535	296,305	7,000	217,000	
Jan-27	-	307,000	535	296,840	7,000	224,000	
Feb-27	-	307,000	535	297,375	7,000	231,000	
Mar-27	-	307,000	535	297,910	7,000	238,000	
Apr-27	-	307,000	535	298,445	7,000	245,000	
May-27	-	307,000	535	298,980	7,000	252,000	
Jun-27	-	307,000	535	299,515	7,000	259,000	
Jul-∠/	-	307,000	030 525	300,050	0,300	200,300 270,070	
Sen-27	-	307,000	000 535	300,565	5,070	270,970	
Oct-27	-	307 000	535	301 655	4 590	280,660	
Nov-27	-	307.000	552	302.203	4,130	284,790	
Dec-27	-	307.000	552	302.751	3.720	288.510	
Jan-28	-	307,000	552	303,299	3,350	291,860	
Feb-28	-	307,000	552	303,847	3,020	294,880	
Mar-28	-	307,000	552	304,395	2,720	297,600	
Apr-28	-	307,000	552	304,943	2,450	300,050	
May-28	-	307,000	552	305,491	2,210	302,260	
Jun-28	-	307,000	552	306,039	1,990	304,250	
Jul-28	-	307,000	552	306,587	1,790	306,040	
Aug-28	-	307,000	417	307,000	960	307,000	

Note 1:	Assumes initial appropriation is enacted by Congress Jan FY 2023.
Note 2:	Assumes funds are available for obligation by 31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years.
Note 3:	Assumes contract award in February 2023 and contract completion August 2028; duration 67 months.
Note 3:	31 January of the execution year and by 31 October for subsequent years. Assumes contract award in February 2023 and contract completion August 2028; duration 67 months.



PDI: Theater A/C Corrosion Control Center, Inc 2, Kadena AB, Japan

1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR F	ORCE	FY	2024	MILITA	RY CON	ISTRUC	TION PF	ROGRAN	Λ	202303	01
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	4. COMMAND 5. AREA CONTRUCT							CONTRUCTION		
RYGGE AIR STA	ATION, NORWAY				UNITEI) STATES	S AIR FOI	RCES IN	EUROPE	COS	
		(1		INT	('		<u></u>	(3		ED	1.04
6. PERSUNNEL		OFFICER	ENLISTED		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED		(4) TOTAL
								_			
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	50	0	55
b. END FY		0	0	0	0	0	0	5	50	0	55
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)										0
	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	EP-22									0.00
c. AUTHORIZAT		INTORY									22,000.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	RAM								119,000.00
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								62,000.00
f. PLANNED IN I	NEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS									0.00
g. REMAINING [DEFICIENCY										8,500.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										211,500.00
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS P	ROGRAM	<u> </u>				. <u> </u>				
	a	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE	-	(৯০)00)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
422-264	EDI: MUNITIO	ONS STO REA	JRAGE		3,869 SM		31,	31,000		5/19	01/21
442-758	EDI: DABS-FI	EV STOF	RAGE	14,636 SM		88,000		06/19		06/23	
9. FUTURE PROJE 442-758 EDI: Qui	ECTS Cck Reaction Alert H	langars (21	1,813 SM/	\$62,000)							
10. MISSION OR MAJOR FUNCTIONS Rygge Air Station is the primary sources for U.S. European Command (EUCOM) and its Service Components' ability to respond to an evolving European security environment.											
11. OUTSTANDING N/A	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023						DATE ARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. RYGGE AIR BASE EDI NORWAY			4. PROJ EDI: MU	ECT TI	ITLE: NS STORAG	E AREA		
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	т	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJ	ECT NU	JMBER	8. PROJE	ст с	OST (\$000)
91211F		422-264	EN	RY2030	001		31,	000
		9. COST	ESTIMA	TES				
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT (\$)	OST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIE	s							18,891
STORAGE IGLOO				SM	3,869	4,	818	(18,641)
CYBERSECURITY O	F FAG	CILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS				(250)
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES							8,321
UTILITIES				LS				(749)
SITE IMPROVEMENT	'S			LS				(5,991)
EARTH BERM				LS				(1,581)
SUBTOTAL								27,212
CONTINGENCY (5.0	8)							1,361
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST							28,573
SUPERVISION, INSP	ECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (7.3%)					2,086
TOTAL REQUEST								30,659
TOTAL REQUEST (RO	UNDE	D)						31,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OT	HER .	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)					(0)
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct ammunition storage magazines to accommodate a total Net Explosive Weight of 3,000,000 pounds. A standard, ammunition storage magazine design which supports up to a maximum capacity of 165,000 pounds Net Explosive Weight will be used for twenty magazine/bunkers. Supporting facilities include concrete munitions assembly pads, gravel roads, berm areas, lighting, security fencing surmounted by barbed wire, and utility connections for communications and electrical for a complete and usable facility. Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense anti terrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 1-010-01. This project supports Overseas Operations Costs (OOC) requirements.								
11. REQUIREMENT:	3,8	69 SM ADEQUA	ATE: 0 S	M	SUBST	ANDARD:	0 5	M
PROJECT: EDI: MU	NITI	ONS STORAGE AREA						
REQUIREMENT: Thi Initiative, part of 2015 in support training on land throughout Europ	s pr of ort c , in pe. A	toject is required to the Consolidated and of Atlantic Resolve, the air, and at sea key enabler for tra	o comply d furthe which : a while aining a	y with er Con includ susta and co	the Eur tinuing les milit ining a pmbat ope	opean D Appropr ary exe rotation rations	eter iati rcis nal j is	ons Act es and presence

FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA

3. INSTALLATION AND L	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:						
RYGGE AIR BASE		EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA						
NORWAY								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)					
91211F	422-264	ENRY203001	31,000					

substantial infrastructure, including force protection and antiterrorism measures, at key locations to support military activities. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement

1. COMPONENT

AIR FORCE

CURRENT SITUATION: Norway is a North Atlantic Treaty Organization member state that is prepared to provide real estate to U.S. forces that are used for forward position of materials and equipment. Prepositioning of equipment supports tactical missions and contingency support operations within Europe, Africa, and the Middle East; however, host nation facilities do not have the capacity to support storage of US ammunition. Zero percent of the total U.S. requirement is available for this new mission.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, the capability to support flexible deterrent options will be reduced, support to European Command's Intermediate Staging Base mission to Department of Defense, allies, and partners reception and staging activities will be severely limited, and access to United States / North Atlantic Treaty Organization ammunition storage facilities will not be guaranteed. These limitations will impede equipment distribution; reduce staging presence; reduce Atlantic Resolve support; and impact United States responsiveness to bilateral and multilateral exercises and training missions.

ADDITIONAL: This project is included in the European Deterrence Initiative. The project has been coordinated with the Host Nation and meets Host Nation and Air Force requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will employ a standard facility design. The Standard Design is pre-approved by the Defense Department Explosives Safety Board 7-bar USACE Modular Storage Magazine, Storage Magazine Box Type European Version 421-80-13 with Sliding Door. This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements and Bi-SC Directive 85-5 North Atlantic Treaty Organization Approved Criteria and Standards for Airfields. Sustainable principles, which include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems and renewable energy generating systems whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. An Economic Analysis was not performed because there is only one method possible to accomplish the objective. An Economic Analysis Waiver is in progress. Elements of this program are not currently eligible for

1. COMPONENT		2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
RYGGE AIR BASE		EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA				
NORWAY						
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$0				
91211F	422-264	ENRY203001 31,000				

North Atlantic Treaty Organization Security Investment Program funding. This project will be submitted for North Atlantic Treaty Organization pre-financing. The supporting facilities cost exceeds 25% of the primary facilities cost due to the extensive site improvements required before the construction of the Igloos. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain.

BCE commercial phone number +49 6371-47-6773.

Storage Igloo: 3,869 Square Meters= 41,646 Square Feet

FOREIGN CURRENCY BUDGET RATE USED: FCF Budget Rate Used: KRONE 8.5634

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This project has been considered for joint use potential. These facilities can be used by other components on an 'as available' basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE							
AIR FORCE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION A	AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
RYGGE AIR BASE		EDI: MUNITIONS STORA	GE AREA				
NORWAY							
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)			
91211F	422-264	ENRY203001		31,000			
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA						
a. Estimated	Design Data:						
(1) Status:							
(a) Type	e of Design		Desi	ign-Bid-Build			
(b) Date	e Design Started			01-MAY-19			
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates us	sed to develop costs		YES			
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01 JA	N 2023		100%			
(e) Date	e 35% Designed			13-NOV-19			
(f) Date	e Design Complete			21-JAN-21			
(g) Ener	cgy Study/Life-Cycle anal	lysis was performed		YES			
(2) Basis:							
(a) Stan	ndard or Definitive Desig	jn –		YES			
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Recent	cly Used - C	AMPIA TU	RZII, ROMANIA			
(3) Total c	sost = (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)			
(a) Prod	luction of Plans and Spec	cifications		1,860			
(b) All	Other Design Costs			1,650			
(c) Tota	1			3,510			
(d) Cont	ract			2,925			
(e) In-h	nouse			585			
(4) Constru	ction Contract Award			24-MAY			
(5) Constru	ction Start			24-JUN			
(6) Constru	ction Completion			26-JUN			
b. Equipment associated with this project provided from other appropriations: N/A							

1. COMPONENT						2.	DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA						MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION, SITE	AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE					
RYGGE AIR STATION			DABS-1	FEV STORAG	E		
NORWAY							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PH	ROJECT	NUMBER	8. PRO	JECI	COST (\$000)
91211F	442-758		ENRY20	0001		8	8,000
	9. COST EST	IMATES			1		
	ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT CO (\$)	OST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES							47,140
WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AN	D EQUIPMENT BASE (442-	758)	SM	14,636	1,5	588	(23,242)
CONTROLLED HUMIDITY	WAREHOUSE (442-421)		SM	6,455	1,9	998	(12,897)
VEHICLE MAINTENANCE	SHOP (214-425)		SM	1,977	2,6	510	(5,160)
HEATING FACILITY BU	ILDING (821-117)		SM	229	14,	334	(3,282)
WATER SUPPLY BUILDI	NG (841-169)		SM	123	9,	714	(1,195)
CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CILITY-RELATED CONTROL	SYS	LS				(1,364)
SUPPORTING FACILITIES						30,539	
UTILITIES		LS				(10,075)	
SITE PREPARATION		LS				(5,500)	
PAVEMENTS		LS				(5,500)	
SITE IMPROVEMENTS		LS				(9,464)	
SUBTOTAL						77,679	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)							3,884
TOTAL CONTRACT COST							81,563
SUPERVISION, INSPECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (7.3%)						5,954
TOTAL REQUEST							87,517
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDE	D)						88,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-AD	D)					(0)
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED WORK: Const	truct le fue	contro ling	olled hum stations.	nidity w	ware	ehouses,
maintenance shop, a	nd supporting infras	struct	ure.	, Facilitie	es will	cor	nsist of
structural metal fr	ames, metal panel wa	alls a	nd ro	of, and c	concrete	9	
foundations. Facili	ties will provide ma	aterie	l and	vehicle	storage	∍,	
administrative and Facilities Equipme	maintenance support nt and Vehicles asse	IOT T.	ne Dep he fa	ployable cilities	Air Bas	se S	ystems -
Facilities, Equipment and vehicles assets. The facilities include overhead bridge cranes, lightning protection, overvoltage protection, closed-circuit							
television, and inf	ormation systems cor	nnecti	vity.	Supporti	ing fac:	ilit	cies
include vehicle parking; security fencing with gate; supply and equipment							
sheds and depots; m	aterial processing a	areas	for h	azardous	materia	als	and
petroleum oll and l	upricants; loading a	and un	10adii aradi	ng areas; ng and r	envira	onme	ental
utility systems (el	ectrical, communicat	cions.	wate	r sanitar	y sewer	, ai 2, a	nd storm
water) for a comple	te and usable facili	ties.	Facil	lities wi	ll be d	esi	gned as

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE RYGGE AIR STATION EDI: DABS-FEV STORAGE NORWAY 6. CATEGORY CODE 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 442-758 ENRY200001 88,000 permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of

Defense Anti terrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01 and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02. This project supports Overseas Operations Costs (OOC) requirements. Air Conditioning: 90 Tons

11. Requirement: 14,636 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 0 SM

PROJECT: EDI: DABS-FEV STORAGE

REQUIREMENT: This project is in support of the European Deterrence Initiative, which includes military exercises and training on land, in the air, and at sea while sustaining a rotational presence throughout Europe. A key enabler for training and operations is infrastructure at key locations to support military activities. To support this initiative, Rygge Air Station requires humiditycontrolled, ventilated, and heated storage spaces for Deployable Air Base Systems - Facilities, Equipment and Vehicles assets, as well as supportive administrative and maintenance spaces. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: No facilities are present at Rygge Air Station that meet the requirements of this project. The high-humidity climate is not compatible with storing the required material and vehicles outside of a humidity- controlled environment.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, Rygge Air Station will not have readily available storage for Deployable Air Base materiel and vehicles. The lack of properly sized and configured humidity-controlled and ventilated storage spaces will force United States Air Forces Europe to make use of available open storage areas and expedient shelters that will not fully protect these valuable assets from extreme climatic condition variations. Exposure to excessive moisture will degrade and potentially damage the deployable air base systems materiel and vehicles. Consequently, urgent repairs to restore the materiel and vehicles to the operability standards will cause a high risk of delaying employment. This project will improve United States Air Forces Europe's mission readiness by ensuring that the deployable air base systems vehicles and materiel are protected from the elements and maintained in a condition of constant readiness.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements, as well as Bi-Strategic Commands Directive 85-5, North Atlantic Treaty Organization Approved Criteria and Standards for Airfields. The Supporting Facilities cost exceed 25% of the Primary Facilities costs due to the amount of site preparation and utility work required. This design shall conform to

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE RYGGE AIR STATION EDI: DABS-FEV STORAGE NORWAY 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 442-758 ENRY200001 88,000 criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost- effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plan. The facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. An Economic Analysis was not performed because after an analysis of reasonable options for accomplishing this project (status quo, renovation, new construction) indicated there is only one option that will meet operational requirements: new construction. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. This project will be submitted for North Atlantic Treaty Organization pre-financing. Although not currently part of an approved North Atlantic Treaty Organization capability package, a precautionary pre-finance statement will be filed for this project to allow possible future recoupment if the project becomes a North Atlantic Treaty Organization capability. Base Civil Engineer commercial phone number +49 6371-47-6773 Warehouse Supply And Equipment Base: 14,636 SM = 157,541 Square Feet; Controlled Humidity Warehouse: 6,455 SM = 69,481 Square Feet; Vehicle Maintenance Shop: 1,977 SM = 21,280 Square Feet; Heating Facility Building: 229 SM = 2,465 Square Feet; Water Supply Building: 123 SM = 1,324 Square Feet. Foreign Currency Fluctuation Budget Rate Used: 1 USD / 8.5634 KRONE JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT	ra 2	2. DATE					
AIR FORCE				MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION, SI	ITE AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE					
RYGGE AIR STATION		EDI: DABS-FEV STORAG	E				
NORWAY							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000					
91211F	442-758	ENRY200001 88,000					
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	DATA:						
a. Estimated De	esign Data:						
(1) Status:							
(а) Туре с	Design-E	Bid-Build					
(b) Date D	esign Started		2	21-JUN-19			
(c) Parame	etric Cost Estimates Us	sed to develop costs		YES			
(d) Percer		95%					
(e) Date 3	2	20-NOV-19					
(f) Date D	1	15-JUN-23					
(g) Energy Study/Life-Cycle analysis was/will be performed YES							
(2) Basis:							
(a) Standa		NO					
(b) Where		N/A					
(3) Total Co	ost (c) = (a) + (b) or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)			
(a) Produc	ction of Plans and Spec	cifications		3,522			
(b) All Ot	cher Design Costs			1,814			
(c) Total				5,336			
(d) Contra	let			4,002			
(e) In-hou	ise			1,334			
(4) Construct	tion Contract Award			24-AUG			
(5) Construct	tion Start			24-SEP			
(6) Construct	tion Completion			26-FEB			
b. Equipment ass	ociated with this proj	ect provided from of	ther appr	ropriations:			
		-		-			
		FISCAL Y	EAR				
		APPROPRI	ATED	COST			
EQUIPMENT NO	OMENCLATURE PROCURI	NG APPROP OR REQUE	ISTED	(\$000)			
N/A							

1 COMPONENT										2 DATE	
AIR F	ORCE	FY_	2024	MILITA		ISTRUC	TION PF	ROGRAM	N	202303	01
3 INSTALLATION		<u> </u>				ΜΔΝΟ				5 ARFA	CONTRUCTION
UNSPECIFIED W	ORLDWIDE LOC.	ATIONS (BASA AF	3, PI)	PACIFI	C AIR FO	RCES			COST	INDEX
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	NT	(;	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) IUIAL
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
b. END FY		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
7. INVENTORY D	7. INVENTORY DATA (\$000)										
a. TOTAL ACRE	AGE										0
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SH	EP-22							<u> </u>		0.00
c. AUTHORIZAT	ION NOT YET IN INVE	INTORY									0.00
d. AUTHORIZAT	ION REQUESTED IN T	HIS PROGE	₹AM								35,000.00
e. AUTHORIZATI	ON INCLUDED IN FOL	LOWING P	ROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN N	VEXT THREE PROGRA	M YEARS							 		0.00
g. REMAINING L	DEFICIENCY								 		25 000 00
h. GRAND TOTAL 35,000.00											
0. FROJECIS NEX			PV				_ b C		T	o DESIG	Ν ΩΤΔΤΙΙΩ
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	FCT TITLE		[(3) SCOPE	-	b. C (\$0	051)00)	(1) START		(2) COMPLETE
(1) 2022		ENT AIR	CRAFT	[(0,000.	·		- /	(1)-		(1) 0000 1212
113-321	PDI: TRANSII PARKIN	IG APRO	UKAFI N		58,095 SI	М	35,000		05/22		11/23
				[}		
				ļ							
				l							
9. FUTURE PROJE	ECTS						4				
N/A											
10. MISSION OR I	MAJOR FUNCTION	IS there	· Carata	N:1-	11 13	· · 11 1	· 4.1	C 41-	D1 '1'	1 ° 1.4	1 1
Basa Air Base is in	ocated about 40 mm	es nortnwo	est of meur	o Maniia a	and has m	storically i	been the U	ase for un	e Philippin	es' fignier	squadrons and
alliance and furthe	aurons. The Enhance	ty building	$\sim of the \Delta r$	med Force	entent oct	WEELI US a	to enable	them to st	renothen d	littu Statu Jafansa cai	s/Plinippine
focus on external t	threats The United	States Air	Force is a	ctively w(orking wit	h allies and	d nartners	in a comr	nitment to	enhancing	r stahility in the
Indo-Pacific region	n by promoting secr	urity coop	eration, en	couraging	neaceful	developme	ent. prepar	ring for cc	ntingencie	es, and det	erring
aggression. Basa A	Air Base is a force n	nultiplier,	encompas	sing key b	, r vilateral tra	ining oper	rations in t	the Indo-F	acific regi	on.	
-66						01					
11. OUTSTANDING	G POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							
N/A											

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023							
3. INSTALLATION, SIT BASA AIR BASE PHILIPPINES	ROJECT TITLE TRANSIENT AIRCRAFT PARKING APRON							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	6. CATEGORY CODE 113-321	7. PROJI A	ECT NUI YHN239	MBER 001	8. PROJECT COS	CT COST (\$000) 35,000		
	9. COS	ST ESTIN	ATES					
	ITEM		∪/м	QUANTITY	UNIT COST (\$)	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES						17,658		
APRON (113-321)			SM	58,095	290	(16,848)		
SHOULDER, PAVED (1	16-642)		SM	10,913	70	(764)		
TAXIWAY (112-211)			SM	365	126	(46)		
SUPPORTING FACILITIE	S					12,705		
SITE IMPROVEMENTS			LS			(5,602)		
UTILITIES			LS			(1,972)		
APRON MARKINGS AND	SIGNAGE		LS			(806)		
MUNITIONS AND EXPL	OSIVES OF CONCERN	LS			(4,000)			
CLEARANCE ENVIRONM	LS			(150)				
ARCHEOLOGICAL MONITORING						(75)		
PAVEMENTS						(100)		
SUBTOTAL						30,363		
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						1,518		
TOTAL CONTRACT COST						31,881		
SUPERVISION, INSPECT	ION AND OVERHEAD (9.0%)					2,869		
POST AWARD CONSTRUCT	ION SERVICES		LS			478		
TOTAL REQUEST						35,228		
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUND	ED)					35,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)					(100)		
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct a parking apron, shoulders, and taxiway connected to the Basa Air Base airfield. The parking apron will be sized to accommodate a variety of United States Air Force aircraft. Connecting taxiways will connect the apron to an existing taxiway. Modifications to existing surfaces and utilities/lighting will be required. Materials will include a combination of Portland cement concrete and hot-mix asphalt for the apron, shoulders, and taxiways. The project will include all necessary supporting facilities for a complete and usable facility. This project is at a host nation air base and will be operated by the host nation and will be designed in accordance with international airfield regulations, orders, and circulars, and Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, Host Nation Facilities in Support of Military Operations. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01.								
Facilities Criter: Air Conditioning:	ia 4-010-01. O Tons							

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99 Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

 1. COMPONENT
 2. DATE

 AIR FORCE
 FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA
 2. DATE

 MARCH 2023

 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION
 4. PROJECT TITLE

 BASA AIR BASE
 PDI: TRANSIENT AIRCRAFT PARKING APRON

-			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
91211F	113-321	AYHN239001	35,000

Substandard: 0 SM

11. Requirement: 58,095 SM Adequate: 0 SM

PROJECT: Pacific Deterrence Initiative (PDI): Transient Aircraft Parking Apron at Basa Air Base, Philippines

REQUIREMENT: The United States Air Force proposes to construct a new parking apron along an existing taxiway at Basa Air Base to support United States Air Force aircraft. The apron will be separate from host nation aprons and include access to nearby facilities being used by the United States. Because the apron will be integrated into the host nation's airfield it will need to conform to host nation standards such as apron marking and signage, control systems, fire protection systems, and utilities. The airfield was used during World War II and therefore special procedures will be needed during construction to monitor and clear munitions and explosives of concern.

The proposed project is required because there is not an existing location at Basa Air Base to accommodate the parking of United States Air Force/DoD aircraft to support the training and modernization agreements between the United States and the Philippines. These facilities fully support United States Indo-Pacific Command requirements.

CURRENT SITUATION: The United States and Philippines have entered into a series of agreements and arrangements including the Mutual Defense Treaty, Visiting Forces Agreement (VFA), Enhanced Defense Cooperation Agreement (EDCA), and the Philippines Air Force Flight Plan 2028. The EDCA establishes "Agreed Locations" and authorize United States forces to construct facilities to support United States requirements, expand opportunities for bilateral training, and assist the Armed Forces of the Philippines in modernizing its territorial defense. Improvements are needed to the existing airfield infrastructure at Basa Air Base. The Philippines Air Force is undertaking many modernization efforts for facilities and operations, but they do not have aircraft parking apron space sufficient for United States aircraft.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: The United States Enhanced Defense Cooperation Agreement with the Government of the Philippines, and other agreements, are intended to bolster our alliance in this strategically important region to increase interoperability and build their capacity for territorial defense. Without this apron the United States will not have the facilities needed to train and work alongside the Philippines Air Force to accomplish the bilateral training necessary to build the capability of the Philippine Air Force and modernize the Alliance as a whole.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the scope/criteria specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, "Facility Requirements." This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards (if applicable), but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Naval Facilities Engineering Command. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis is being staffed for approval for this project.

Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATA								
3. INSTALLATION, SI BASA AIR BASE PHILIPPINES	TION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE SE PDI: TRANSIENT AIRCRAFT PARKING APRON								
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	6	. CATEGORY CODE 113-321	7. PF	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) AYHN239001 35,000					
integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 to the extent compatible with host nation facility requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is									
within a compatib The supporting far requirement to accepted at the support of th	ole lan acility ddress v work	nd use area. y costs exceed 25% potential munitic and site improvem	s of t ons ar ments	he primary for d explosives required to a	acility cost of concern construct th	due to the as well as apron.			
Base Civil Engine	er: (308) 449-2870		required to s					
Parking Apron (11	13-321)	: 58,095 Square M	leters	= 625,329 S	quare Feet				
Shoulder (116-642	2): 10	913 Square Meters	s = 11	7,467 Square	Feet				
Taxiway (112-211)	: 365	Square Meters = 3	3,929	Square Feet.					
JOINT USE CERTIFI available" basis; requirements.	iCATIO	T: This facility over, the scope of	can be the p	used by oth roject is ba	er component sed on Air B	s on an "as Orce			

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	1. COMPONENT 2. DATE AIR FORCE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023									
3. INSTALLAT BASA AIR BASI PHILIPPINES	ION, SITE A	ND LOCATION		4. PROJECT PDI: TRANSI	TITLE IENT AIRCF	AFT PARKIN	NG APRON			
5. PROGRAM E 9121	LEMENT 1F	6. CATEGORY CODE 113-321	7.	PROJECT NUN AYHN2390	MBER 001	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000) 35,000			
12. SUPPLE a. Estim (1) Sta (a) (b)	 12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA: a. Estimated Design Data: (1) Status: (a) Type of Design (b) Date Design Started (c) Parametric Cost Estimates Used to develop costs 									
(c)	Parametri	c Cost Estimates	Used	to develop	costs		YES			
(d)	Percent C	omplete as of 01	JAN 2	.023			35%			
(=)	Date 35%	Designed					10-NOV-22			
(C) (f)	Date Desi	an Complete					17-NOV-23			
(r) Energy Study (Life Cycle analysis was (will be nonferred VES							VES			
(2) Ba	sis:									
(a)	Standard	or Definitive De		NO						
(b)	Where Des	here Design Was Most Recently Used Not Applicable								
(3) Tot	tal Cost (c) = (a) + (b) o:	r (d)	+ (e)			(\$000)			
(a)	Productio	n of Plans and S	pecifi	cations			1,800			
(b)	All Other	Design Costs					900			
(c)	Total						2,700			
(d)	Contract						2,250			
(e)	In-house						450			
(4) Cor	nstruction	Contract Award					24-JUN			
(5) Cor	nstruction	Start					24-AUG			
(6) Cor	nstruction	Completion					27-AUG			
b. Equip	ment assoc	iated with this	projec	t provided	l from ot	her appro	opriations:			
					FISC	AL YEAR				
			PRO	CURING	APPRO	PRIATED	COST			
EQUIP	MENT NOMEN	CLATURE	A	PPROP	OR RE	QUESTED	(\$000)			
COMMU	MMUNICATION EQUIPMENT 3400 2025						100			

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99 Previous editions are obsolete.

Page No.

1. COMPONENT AIR F	FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 2. DATE (YYYYMMDD) 20230301 20230301									
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCATION	<u> </u>			4. COM	MAND	S AIR FOI	RCES IN	FUROPE	5. AREA COST	
MORON AIR BA	SE, SI AIN				011111	J 511112.) / iii (i (i		LUNCIL		1.21
6. PERSONNEL		(1) PERMANE	NT	(;	2) STUDEN	TS	(3) SUPPORT	ED	
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	9	147	324	0	0	0	56	268	29	833
b. END FY		9	145	328	0	0	0	58	275	30	845
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)										2 419
	a. TOTAL AGREAGE 2,418										
	TION NOT YET IN INVE										46 042 00
d. AUTHORIZAT	TION REQUESTED IN T	THIS PROGE	RAM								26.000.00
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FOL		ROGRAM								0.00
f. PLANNED IN	NEXT THREE PROGRA	AM YEARS									141,000.00
g. REMAINING	DEFICIENCY										120,700.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										1,468,882.00
8. PROJECTS RE	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM	J								
	a	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST	ST C. DI		N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE		 	(3) SCOPE	=	(৯০)00)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
422-264	EDI: MUNITIO	ONS STO REA	DRAGE	ļ	3,510 SN	М	26,000		04/20		06/22
9. FUTURE PROJ 211-173 EDI: WI 124-135 EDI: INO	9. FUTURE PROJECTS 211-173 EDI: WIDE FRAME MAINTENANCE HANGAR (TBD / \$70,000) 124-135 EDI: INCREASE FUEL STORAGE, ISSUE & RECEIPT (TBD/ \$71,000)										
The mission of Mo of aircraft operation to provide Base Op 11. OUTSTANDIN N/A	G POLLUTION AND	ovide expe ging of air nant units	editionary craft and j DEFICIEN	combat su personnel	upport and in support	expandab t of US and	le forward	ł operating lans, exer	g base to so	upport tran contingenc	isient/bed-down y operations; and

1. COMPONENT						2. I	DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023						RCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROJ	PROJECT TITLE:				
MORON AIR BASE							
MORON AB SITE # 1		EDI: MU	NITION	IS STORA	SE AREA		
SPAIN							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJ	ECT N	UMBER	8. PROJE	ст с	OST (\$000)
91211F	422-264	QU	UG201	012		26,	000
	9. COST	ESTIMA	res			-	
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT CO	OST	COST
DDINADY BACTLINIES					(\$)		(\$000)
FRIMARI FACILITIES			_				11,214
STUKAGE IGLUU			SM	3,51	4,8	850	(17,024)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-RELATED CONTRO	L SYS	LS				(250)
SUPPORTING FACILITI					5,734		
UTILITIES	LS				(2,450)		
SITE IMPROVEMENTS	LS				(1,871)		
PAVEMENTS		LS				(1,413)	
SUBTOTAL						23,008	
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)							1,150
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	2						24,158
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	CTION AND OVERHEAD (7.3%	5)					1,764
TOTAL REQUEST							25,922
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUN	IDED)						26,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)					(300)
10. DESCRIPTION OF	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N:					
Construct a Munit:	ions Storage Area expa	nsion ir	ncludi	ng fift	een Earth	n Co	vered
Magazines with 7-k	par Structural Strengtl	h Desigr	nation	for Sta	andard Se	eries	5
421-80-13 Modular	Storage Magazines. Sug	pporting	g faci	lities	include 1	ligh	tning
protection; site v	work (landscaping, grad	ding, pa	aving)	; site	improveme	ents	for
security fencing,	entry control gates, B	berm sur	round	ing the	Explosiv	ves (Operating
Location, secondar	ry roadway access conn	ecting t	che mu	initions	storage	are	a to the
flight line, and s	site utility systems (electrio	cal, s	storm wa	ter, and		
communications for	r intrusion detection	system o	connec	tion) f	or a comp	plet	e and
usable facility. H	Facility will be design	ned as p	perman	ent con	structior	n in	
accordance with De	epartment of Defense U	nified H	Facili	ties Cr	iteria 1-	-200	-01. This
project will compl	ly with Department of I	Defense	anti-	terrori	sm/force	prot	tection
requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 1-010-01. This project supports							

Overseas Operations Costs (OOC) requirements

Air Conditioning: 0 Tons

1. COMPONENT	EV 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
MORON AIR BASE						
MORON AB SITE # 1		EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA				
SPAIN						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)			
91211F	422-264	QUUG201012	26,000			
11. REQUIREMENT: 3,510 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM						
PROJECT: EDI: MUNI	TIONS STORAGE AREA					

REQUIREMENT: This project is required to enhance mission-readiness and expand munitions storage capabilities at Moron Air Base. A key enabler for training and combat operations is substantial infrastructure, including munitions storage capabilities at key locations, promoting a quick response and positioning of forces within prescribed response times. Expansion of munitions storage and operations facilities is required to accommodate additional munitions to meet United States Air Force in Europe requirements. The expanded munitions storage area will support increased regional munitions operational capabilities, supporting the European Deterrence Initiative mission of providing military exercises and training on land, in the air, and at sea while sustaining a rotational presence throughout Europe. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The existing United States Air Force munitions storage area is comprised of earth covered magazines, opening storage modules, an explosive operations location, storage operations facilities, and above ground magazines. The existing munitions storage area is fully utilized for current United States Air Force in Europe munitions storage and operations requirements. There are no munitions storage facilities available to accommodate additional munitions storage requirements. The Spanish Air Force munitions storage area is fully dedicated to Spanish munitions storage operations and is not available to accommodate additional munitions storage requirements.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, adequate munitions storage facilities will not be available to the Department of Defense at Moron Air Base and Unite States forces will not be able to support European Deterrence Initiative plans or directives, nor increase training, tactical missions, or contingency support operations. Without the capability to store, maintain, and build up munitions, responsiveness for bilateral and multilateral exercises and training missions will be compromised. If increased/enhanced munitions operations are to occur at the installation, outdoor storage will be the only option.

According to Air Force Manual 91-201, Explosives Safety Standards, outdoor storage is considered a temporary expedient and only used when approved by the

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
MORON AIR BASE		EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA					
MORON AB SITE # 1							
SPAIN							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)			
91211F	422-264	QUUG201012		26,000			

Major Command. Any munitions brought to the installation will expose the entire installation and surrounding community to the threat of accidental detonation. The lack of adequate munition storage facilities that meet the required United States and North Atlantic Treaty Organization explosive safety siting criteria will impede theater presence by impairing mission capability, readiness, and contingency support to ongoing and future operations within United States Air Force in Europe's area of responsibility.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements, as well as Bi-Strategic Commands Directive 85-5, North Atlantic Treaty Organization Approved Facilities Standards. This project will comply with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-420-01 Ammunition and Explosives Storage Magazines, Allied Ammunition Storage and Transport Publication, North Atlantic Treaty Organization Guidelines for the Storage of Military Ammunition and Explosives, and Department of Defense anti-terrorism/ force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01, Department of Defense Minimum Anti-terrorism Standards for Buildings. The site plan will be developed in accordance with applicable criteria and submitted for Department of Defense Explosive Safety Board approval. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, and will employ a standard facility design. The Standard Design is pre-approved by the Defense Department Explosives Safety Board 7-bar USACE Modular Storage Magazine, Storage Magazine Box Type European Version 421-80-13 with Sliding Door. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. An Economic Analysis waiver is in progress. The Supporting Facilities cost exceeds 25% of the Primary Facilities cost due to extensive utilities, site improvements, & pavements required to make this a complete and usable facility. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plain.

Sustainable principles, which include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems and renewable energy generating systems whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any

1. COMPONENT	TY 2024 NTI TENDY CO	NOMPLIANTON DECTEMENT	2. DATE				
AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI CO	MARCH 2023					
		1					
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:					
MORON AIR BASE							
		EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA					
MORON AB SITE # 1							
SPAIN							
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT COST (\$000)			
91211F	422-264	QUUG201012 26,000					

requirement of Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable.

Storage Igloo: 3,510 Square Meters = 37,781 Square Feet

Base Civil Engineer commercial phone number +34 95-584-8604

FOREIGN CURRENCY BUDGET RATE USED: FCF Budget Rate Used: EURO-DOLLAR 0.8390

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This project will be submitted for North Atlantic Treaty Organization pre-financing. Although not eligible for infrastructure common funding, a precautionary pre-finance statement will be filed for this project to allow possible future recoupment if eligibility is established.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	TARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION A MORON AIR BASE MORON AB SITE #	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE: EDI: MUNITIONS STORAGE AREA								
SPAIN										
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$								
91211F	422-264	QUUG201012		26,000						
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA									
a. Estimated Design Data:										
(1) Status:										
(a) Type	of Design		Des	ign-Bid-Build						
(b) Date	Design Started			20-APR-20						
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates u	sed to develop costs	5	YES						
(d) Perc	ent Complete as of 01 J	AN 2023		100%						
(e) Date	35% Designed			21-APR-21						
(I) Date	Design Complete	1		21-JUN-22						
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle ana	lysis was performed		IES						
(2) Basis:										
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Desi	gn -		YES						
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Recen	tly Used -	CAMPIA TU	RZII, ROMANIA						
(3) Total co	ost = (a) + (b) and (d)	+ (e)		(\$000)						
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and Spe	cifications		1,555						
(b) All	Other Design Costs			778						
(c) Tota	1			2,333						
(d) Cont	ract			1,944						
(e) In-h	ouse			389						
(4) Construc	ction Contract Award			24-FEB						
(5) Construe	ction Start			24-MAR						
(6) Construc	ction Completion			26-JAN						
b. Equipment a	associated with this pro	ject provided from	other app	ropriations:						
		FI	ISCAL YEA	R						
		AP	PROPRIATE	D COST						
EQUIPMENT NOMENCLATURE PROCURING APPROP OR REQUESTED (\$0(
INTRUSION DETE	CTION SYS EQUIP	3400	2026	200						
EMERGENCY GENE	RATOR	3400	2026	100						
			-							

1. COMPONENT									2. DATE (YYYYMMDD)			
AIR F	ORCE	FY_	2024	MILITA	RY CON	ISTRUC	TION PF	₹OGRAN	Л	20230301		
3. INSTALLATION RAF FAIRFORD,	I AND LOCATION UNITED KINGDC	DM			4. COM UNITEI	MAND D STATES	S AIR FOI	RCES IN 3	EUROPE	5. AREA COST	CONTRUCTION INDEX	
6. PERSONNEL		(1)) PERMANE	INT	(2) STUDEN	тѕ	(3) SUPPORT	ED		
		OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	OFFICER	ENLISTED	CIVILIAN	(4) IUIAL	
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	5	15	70	0	0	0	7	50	44	191	
b. END FY		25	190	95	0	0	0	15	142	37	504	
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)											
a. TOTAL ACRE	AGE								<u> </u>		1,976	
b. INVENTORY	FOTAL AS OF 30-SE	<u>EP-22</u>									793,286.00	
											47 000 00	
e. AUTHORIZAT	ION INCLUDED IN FO		PROGRAM								0.00	
f. PLANNED IN I	NEXT THREE PROGRA	AM YEARS							<u> </u>		0.00	
g. REMAINING [DEFICIENCY										0.00	
h. GRAND TO	TAL										979,886.00	
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM	1									
(1) 0005	a 1 (0) PRO (. CATEGOR	₹Y	τ	(2) 000Pr		b. C	OST	() C	c. DESIG	N STATUS	
(1) CODE				 	(3) SCOPE	<u>.</u>	(40	00)	(1) 5	TART	(2) COMPLETE	
442-758	EDI: KADR	USIUKAC 11 ITV	iE į		6,208 SM	í	47,	,000,	11	/20	07/25	
' 	1/101								<u> </u>			
			ļ			I				ļ	1	
			ı									
			!	 					<u> </u>	!	 	
			ļ			I				ļ	1	
			ļ				<u> </u>					
9. FUTURE PROJE	ECTS			<u> </u>			<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>	
1											I	
10. MISSION OR	MAJOR FUNCTION	S	oon airfield	1 for heav	w hombers	in sunnor	+ of IIS S	Strategic ('ommand'	- Romher	Task Force in	
KAF Faillolu is un Furone	le US All Folces on	lly Europe	all anneig	1 lor neavy	y bombers	In suppor	1010.5.5	illategic C	Ommanu	S DOMOCI	Task Force III	
Europe.												
1												
11. OUTSTANDING	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES	_	_	_	_	_	_		
N/A	N/A											
1												
				N	/larch 2023	5					244	

1. COMPONENT	ENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE								
AIR FORCE	FORCE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, SIT	TE AND LOCATION		4. PRO	JECT T	ITLE		1		
RAF FAIRFORD			EDI:	RADR S	TORAGE	FA	CILITY		
UNITED KINGDOM									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJEC	r numbi	ER	8.	PROJECT	r cos	ST (\$000)
91211F	442-758		GKVB2	233002				47,	000
	9. COS	ТЕ	STIMATE	IS					
	ITEM			U/M	QTY	2	UNIT CO (\$)	ST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES									29,973
WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AN	ID EQUIPMENT BASE (44	12-7	58)	SM	6,20	08	3,8	69	(24,019)
VEHICLE PARKING OPE	RATIONS (852-261)			SM	10,03	35	4	30	(4,315)
PAD, EQUIPMENT OR S	UPPORT (132-133)			SM	2,37	78	4	30	(1,023)
CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CILITY RELATED CONTR	ROL	SYS	LS					(616)
SUPPORTING FACILITIE	S								11,847
UTILITIES				LS					(2,300)
SITE PREPARATION SI	TE			LS					(1,077)
IMPROVEMENTS				LS					(458)
PERIMETER FENCE				LM	1,700		7	13	(1,212)
ACCESS ROAD UPGRADE	S			SM	920		9	92	(913)
PRIMARY POWER UPGRA	DES			LM	3,539 1,!		515	(5,362)	
ENVIRONMENTAL MITIG	ATION			LS					(525)
SUBTOTAL									41,820
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)									2,091
TOTAL CONTRACT COST									43,911
SUPERVISION, INSPECT	ION AND OVERHEAD (2.	. 5%)							1,098
DESIGN/BUILD - DESIG	GN COST (4.0% OF SUBI	TOTA	L)						1,673
TOTAL REQUEST									46,682
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUND)ED)								47,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON	N-AD	D)						(0)
10. DESCRIPTION OF	F PROPOSED WORK:	Cons	struct	Rapid	Airf	iel	d Damag	e Re	ecovery
Storage Facilities	s comprising of hu	mid	ity co	ntrol	Led wa	reł	nouse st	cora	ge for
vehicles & equipme	ent with industria	l v	entila	tion a	and fr	reez	ze prote	ecti	on, bathrooms,

Storage Facilities comprising of humidity controlled warehouse storage for vehicles & equipment with industrial ventilation and freeze protection, bathrooms, & exterior International Standardization Organization Container Storage Pads and Vehicle Parking Operations. Supporting facilities include site work (landscaping, grading, and paving), security fencing, site utility systems (electrical, communications, fire protection, sanitary water, potable water, and storm water) and electrical distribution substation upgrade to ensure capacity. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense UFC 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Anti terrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. This 1391 indicates a Supervision/Inspection/Overhead (SIOH) rate of 2.5%. This percentage represents the pre-negotiated rate between the U.S. Government and the Defense Infrastructure Organization for the SIOH services the Government of the United Kingdom provides for all U.S.- funded MILCON projects in the United Kingdom. This project supports Overseas Operations Costs (OOC) requirements.

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJECT	DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION, SIT	E AND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE				
RAF FAIRFORD	IRFORD EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY					
UNITED KINGDOM						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	r cost (\$000)		
91211F	442-758	GKVB233002		47,000		
Air Conditioning:	0 Tons					
····· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						

11. Requirement: 6,208 SM Adequate: 0 SM Substandard: 0 SM

PROJECT: EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY

REQUIREMENT: This project is required to enhance mission-readiness and airfield readiness capabilities at Royal Air Force Fairford, England. A key enabler for training and combat operations is substantial infrastructure, including providing Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery capabilities at main operating bases across the European Theater. Construction of rapid airfield damage recovery storage facilities is required to accommodate a Medium kit comprising three crater repair kits and one foreign object debris removal kit, two asphalt batch plants, and supporting tool sets. The kits allow United States forces to quickly deploy to repair runway assets to minimize prolonged airfield closures and disruptions to United States air operations.

CURRENT SITUATION: There are currently no Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery Storage Facility assets at Royal Air Force Fairford. Existing Warehouse Support and Equipment facilities are dedicated to base support functions and are unavailable for this mission use.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, Royal Air Force Fairford will not have readily available materiel, vehicles, and equipment to conduct necessary expedient airfield damage recovery. The lack of properly sized and configured vehicle and equipment storage space and pavement for International Standard Organization container storage will force the United States Air Force in Europe to make use of available open storage areas for vehicles and attachments that will not fully protect these valuable assets from climatic conditions. Exposure to the elements will degrade and potentially damage the vehicles and equipment, increasing maintenance costs, reducing the ability to respond in a contingency scenario, and increasing the potential for prolonged airfield closure. Consequent urgent repairs to restore the vehicles and attachments to the operations standards will degrade the installation's ability to launch and recover aircraft.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements, as well as Bi-Strategic Commands Directive 85-5, North Atlantic Treaty Organization Approved facilities Standards. The Supporting Facilities cost exceed 25% of the Primary Facilities costs due to utilities and the amount of pavement required to accommodate circulation of large vehicles and to support the storage and staging of materials. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	TARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION. SITE AND LOCATION 4 PROJECT TITLE										
RAF FAIRFORD		EDI: RADR STORAGE	FACILITY							
UNITED KINGDOM										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000)						
91211F	442-758	GKVB233002		47,000						
facility design fo		nd there is no appli	cable star	ndard design						
from Air Force Civ	vil Engineer Cente:	r. Sustainable princ	iples, to	include life-						
cycle cost- effect	tive practices, wil	ll be integrated int	o the desi	lgn,						
development, and o	construction of the	e project in accorda	nce with U	nified						
Facility Criteria	1-200-02. This ind	cludes preparation o	f a life-c	cycle cost						
analysis for energy	gy consuming system	ms, renewable energy	generatir	ng systems,						
whenever life- cyc	cle cost effective	is selected as the	reason any	y requirement						
of Unified Facilit	ty Criteria 1-200-0	02 is partially comp	liant or n	ot applicable.						
An Economic Analys	sis was not perform	med because after an	analysis	of reasonable						
options for accomp	plishing this proje	ect (status quo, ren	ovation, r	lew						
construction) ind:	icated there is on	ly one option that w	ill meet o	operational						
requirements; new	construction. This	s project does not f	all withir	n or partly						
within the 100-yea	ar flood plan. The	facility is sited i	n accordar	ice with the						
Installation Deve.	lopment Plan and 1s	s within a compatibl	e land use	e area. This						
project will be su	antited for North	Atlantic Treaty Org	anization	pre-financing.						
Although not curre	antiy part ol an ap	pproved North Allant pro-finance stateme	nt will be	organization						
this project to a	; a precautionary	pre-rinance stateme	nrojoct k	e IIIeu IUI						
Atlantic Treaty O	rganization capabi	lity	project r	Decomes a North						
nerancie ficacy of	gamización capabil	LTCJ.								
Base Civil Engine	er commercial phone	e number +49 6371-47	-6773							
Warehouse Supply A	And Equipment Bases	: 6,208 SM = 66,822	Square Fee	t;						
Vehicle Parking Op	perations: 10,035 S	Square Meters = 108,	016 Square	Feet;						
Equipment Pad: 2,3	378 Square Meters :	= 25,597 Square Feet								
FOREIGN CURRENCY B	UDGET RATE USED: P	OUND-DOLLAR 0.7200								
	NAMIANI, Main facily	the cap be used by	thon arms -	nonto on cr						
USE CERTIFIC	ATION: THIS IACILI	LLY CALL DE USEA DY O	ie boood	on Air Force						
as available Das	sis, nowever, the s	scope of the project	is pased	UN ALL FOICE						
redurrements.										

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITAR	AY CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT	DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION. SIT	E AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE								
PAF FATREORD			FDT · PADR STOPACE	FACTLTTY							
UNITED KINGDOM		1_									
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	r cost (\$000)						
91211F	442-758		GKVB233002		47,000						
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DA	TA:										
a. Estimated Desig	gn Data:										
(1) Status:											
(a) Type of I	Design			Desi	gn-Build						
(b) Date Desi	ign Started			0	3-nov-20						
(c) Parametri	ic Cost Estimates U	sed	to develop costs		YES						
(d) Percent (Complete as of 01 J	AN 2	023		75%						
(e) Date 35%	Designed			3	1-MAR-22						
(f) Date Desi	ign Complete			3	1-JUL-25						
(g) Energy St (2) Basis:	cudy/Life-Cycle ana	lysi	s was/will be perfo	rmed	YES						
(a) Standard	or Definitive Desig	an			NO						
(b) Where De	sign Was Most Recen	t.lv	Used		N/A						
(3) Total Cost	(c) = (a) + (b) or	(d)	+ (e)		(\$000)						
(a) Productio	on of Plans and Spe	(⊶, cifi	cations		1.147						
(b) All Other	r Design Costs				1.843						
(c) Total					2,990						
(d) Contract					2,330						
(e) In-house					-,						
(4) Construction	Contract Award				24-JUN						
(5) Construction	1 Start				25-MAY						
(6) Construction	Completion				26-DEC						
b. Equipment asso	ociated with this p	roje	ct provided from ot	her appropr	iations:						
			FISCAL YE	AR							
	PROC	URI	IG APPROPRIA	FED	COST						
EQUIPMENT NOMENCI N/A	ATURE AP	PROP	OR REQUES	TED	(\$000)						

1. COMPONENT										2. DATE	(YYYYMMDD)
AIR F	ORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM								202303	01
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. COMMAND										5. AREA	CONTRUCTION
RAF LAKENHEA	ATH, UNITED KIN	GDOM		Ì	UNITEL) STATES	5 AIR FOI	RCES IN	EUROPE	0051	
		(1		NT			Te	(3			1.20
6. PERSONNEL		OFFICER			OFFICER	ENI ISTED			FNI ISTED		(4) TOTAL
		0					0	0			
a. AS OF	30-SEP-22	623	5,525	1,060	0	0	0	0	0	0	7,208
b. END FY		574	4,738	1,031	0	0	0	0	0	0	6,343
7. INVENTORY D	ATA (\$000)										2 10 (
a. TOTAL ACRE	AGE	-D 00									2,186
b. INVENTORY	TOTAL AS OF 30-SE	SP-22							┢────		5,100,000.00
									<u> </u>		78 000 00
											0.00
f. PLANNED IN I		M YEARS									328.200.00
g. REMAINING D											530,500.00
h. GRAND TO	TAL										6,282,585.00
8. PROJECTS REC	QUESTED IN THIS F	ROGRAM	1								
	a	. CATEGO	RY				b. C	OST		c. DESIG	N STATUS
(1) CODE	(2) PROJ	ECT TITLE			(3) SCOPE		(\$0	000)	(1) S	TART	(2) COMPLETE
442-758	EDI: RADI FAC	R STORA VILITY	4GE		4,163 SN	1	28,000		09	9/21	07/25
721-312	SURETY DO	ORMITC	ORY		5,900 SN	1	50,000		06/22		08/24
	<u> </u>										
872-247 Surety Ba 141-753 Surety Do 141-461 Surety Pr 422-264 EDI: Mu	arrier System (8,497 efender Operations (imary Command Pc nitions Storage Expa	' LM/\$125 Center (3, ost (1,647 ansion (7,2	5,000) 046 SM/\$5 SM/\$25,0(224 SM/\$1	58,200) 00) 20,000)							
10. MISSION OR RAF Lakenheath Fighter Wing, incl F-35A.	MAJOR FUNCTION is home to the 48th l luding one F-15C an	S Fighter W 1d two F-1	ing, the lar 5E squadr	gest fight	er wing in 1er with a s	USAFE. 1 squadron c	Its missior of HH-60 I	n is to train	1, support, s. It is also	, and empl	oy a Combat e home of the
11. OUTSTANDING	3 POLLUTION AND	SAFETY	DEFICIEN	CIES							

249

AIR FORCEMARCH 20233. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION RAF LAKENHEATH UNITED KINGDOM4. PROJECT TITLE EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F6. CATEGORY CODE 442-7587. PROJECT NUMEER MSET1930078. PROJECT COST ($\$000$) 28,000PRIMARY FACILITIESU/M OTYQTYUNIT COST ($\$)$ OTM REGULT SUPPORT INTERSU/M OTYQTYUINT COST ($\$)$ COSTITEMU/M U/MQTYUNIT COST ($\$)$ OSTITEMU/M U/MQTYUNIT COST ($\$)$ OSTISMARCH 2023OTMU/MQTYUNIT COST ($\$)$ OSTU/MQTYUNIT COST ($\$)$ ISMARCH 2023OSTOTMOTH COSTSM8412,403(2,046)PAVENTISSMBAG7INOTH REGORY (5.0%)INOTH REGORY (5.0%)INSM8412,405609OTH REGORY (6.0%)IN <th>1. COMPONENT</th> <th>FY 2024 MILITAR</th> <th>r co</th> <th>NSTRUC</th> <th>TION PF</th> <th>ROJECT</th> <th>DAT</th> <th>A</th> <th>2.</th> <th>DATE</th>	1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITAR	r co	NSTRUC	TION PF	ROJECT	DAT	A	2.	DATE
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE RAF LAKENHEATH EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY UNITED KINGDOM 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMEER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 442-758 MSET193007 28,000 9. COST ESTIMATES ITEM U/M QTY UNIT COST (\$000) 9. COST ESTIMATES ITEM U/M QTY UNIT COST (\$000) PRIMARY FACILITIES ITEM U/M QTY UNIT COST (\$000) PRIMARY FACILITIES UNIT COST (\$000) AATE AND EQUIPMENT BASE (442-758) SM 4,163 2,973 (12,377) BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944) SM 841 2,433 (2,046) FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYS SM 2,405 609 (1,465) FORE INTERIOR (872-248) IM 923 325 (200) CONTROL SYS IS (2,849) (2,849) SITE IMFROVEMENTS IS (2,652) (2,652) (2,652)<	AIR FORCE								MAR	СН 2023
RAF LAKENHEATH EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY UNITED KINGDOM 5. FROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE ALACTOR MELEMENT 9. COST ESTIMATES U/M QUINT COST (\$000) 28. COST U/M QUINT COST (\$000) COST ESTIMATES UNITE COST COST (\$000) OPLIAND EQUIPMENT COST (\$000) VINT COST (\$000) QUINT COST (\$000) SM 4.16.438 QUIPMENT FACILITIES SM 4.16.438 WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AND EQUIPMENT BASE (442-75%) SM 4.16.438 QUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133' SM 4.16.438 SM 8.21 (2000) CUEPORTING FACILITIES IM 9.22 (2000) COST ESTIMATES SM 8.24 6.29 (2000) SUPORTING FACILITIES <th colspan="2</td> <td>3. INSTALLATION, SIT</td> <td>TE AND LOCATION</td> <td></td> <td>4. PRO</td> <td>JECT T</td> <td>ITLE</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	3. INSTALLATION, SIT	TE AND LOCATION		4. PRO	JECT T	ITLE				
UNITED KINGDOM Set unit of the set of t	RAF LAKENHEATH			EDI:	RADR S	TORAGE	FAC	CILITY		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 442-758 MEST19307 28,000 9. COST ESTIMATES U/M QTY NIT COST COST 9. COST ESTIMATES SM 4,163 2,973 (12,377) BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944) SM 841 2,433 (2,046) PADE ESTIMATES IM 923 325 (300) SUPPORT IN END FACILITY RELATED CONTRUL VS LS SM 867 <th< td=""><td>UNITED KINGDOM</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></th<>	UNITED KINGDOM									
91211F 442-758 MSET J300' 28 \cdot 00' 9. COST ESTIMATES UM 2019 UNIT cost (\$000) COST ESTIMATES U/M QTY UNIT cost (\$000) PRIMARY FACILITIES WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AND EQUIPMENT BASE (442 -758) SM 4.163 2.973 (12,377) BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944) SM 841 2.433 (2,046) PAD, EQUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133) SM 2.405 609 (1,465) FENCE INTERIOR (872-24) IM 923 325 (300) CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYS IS [2,849] (2,849] SUPPORTING FACILITIES IS [2,649] (2,649] SUTE IMPROVEMENTS IS [2,649] (2,620] SUBPORTING FACILITIES IS [2,649] (2,639] SUBTOTAL SM 867 519 (2,639] SUPERVISION, INSPECT COST (4.0% OF SUBTOAL SM 867 519 (24,678 CONTINGENCY (5.0%) SM SM 867 519 (24,678 <td< td=""><td>5. PROGRAM ELEMENT</td><td>6. CATEGORY CODE</td><td>7.</td><td>PROJEC</td><td>T NUMBE</td><td>ER</td><td>8.</td><td>PROJECI</td><td>COS</td><td>ST (\$000)</td></td<>	5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJEC	T NUMBE	ER	8.	PROJECI	COS	ST (\$000)
9. COST ESTIMATES ITEM U/M QTY UNIT COST (\$) COST (\$) PRIMARY FACILITIES 16,438 WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AND EQUIPMENT BASE (442-758) SM 4,163 2,973 (12,377) BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944) SM 841 2,433 (2,046) PAD, EQUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133) SM 2,405 609 (1,465) FENCE INTERIOR (872-248) LM 923 325 (300) CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYS LS (2,849) SUPPORTING FACILITIES LS (2,052) DEMOLITION SM 867 519 (450) SUBTOTAL LS (2,052) (2,052) (2,052) (2,052) SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%) SM 867 519 (450) SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%) LS (27,547) (27,547) DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL) 987 27,547 (27,547) TOTAL REQUEST LS 987 27,547	91211F	442-758		MSET:	193007				28,	000
ITEMU/HQTYUNIT COST (\$)COST (\$)PRIMARY FACILITIESIII		9. COS	ГЕ	STIMATE	IS					
PRIMARY FACILITIESImage: state stat		ITEM			U/M	QTY	č	UNIT CO (\$)	ST	COST (\$000)
WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AND EQUIPMENT BASE (442-758) SM 4,163 2,973 (12,377) BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944) SM 841 2,433 (2,046) PAD, EQUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133) SM 2,405 609 (1,465) FENCE INTERIOR (872-248) LM 923 325 (300) CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYS LS (250) SUPPORTING FACILITIES LS (2,849) UTILITIES LS (2,849) SITE IMPROVEMENTS LS (2,052) DEMOLITION SM 867 519 (450) SUBTOTAL SM 867 519 (450) SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%) LS 24,678 25,912 SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%) LS 4648 987 TOTAL REQUEST LS 27,547 27,547 TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED) LS 28,000 28,000	PRIMARY FACILITIES									16,438
BASE ENGINEER MAINTENANCE SHOP (219-944)SM8412,433(2,046)PAD, EQUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133)SM2,405609(1,465)FENCE INTERIOR (872-248)IM923325(300)CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYSLS8,240SUPPORTING FACILITIESLS8,240UTILITIESLS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,629)PAVEMENTLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)24,678TOTAL CONTRACT COSTSUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)27,547TOTAL REQUEST28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)CONTINGENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)	WAREHOUSE SUPPLY AN	ID EQUIPMENT BASE (44	2-7	58)	SM	4,1	63	2,9	73	(12,377)
PAD, EQUIPMENT OR SUPPORT (132-133)SM2,405609(1,465)FENCE INTERIOR (872-248)LM923325(300)CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYSLS(250)SUPPORTING FACILITIESLS8,240UTILITIESLS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,889)PAVEMENTLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)II1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COSTSUI987SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)II987TOTAL REQUESTIII27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)III0(0)	BASE ENGINEER MAINT	ENANCE SHOP (219-944)		SM	8	41	2,4	33	(2,046)
FENCE INTERIOR (872-248)IM923325(300)CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYSLS(250)SUPPORTING FACILITIESLS(2,849)UTILITIESLS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,052)PAVEMENTLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)I1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COSTLS1,234SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUESTIITOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)IIEQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)IIIM00IIIM00IIM00I	PAD, EQUIPMENT OR S	SUPPORT (132-133)			SM	2,4	05	609		(1,465)
CYBERSECURITY OF FACILITY RELATED CONTROL SYSLS(250)SUPPORTING FACILITIESLS8,240UTILITIESLS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST25)SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)IIEQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)II	FENCE INTERIOR (872	2-248)			LM	9	23	325		(300)
SUPPORTING FACILITIESIS8,240UTILITIESIS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSIS(2,849)PAVEMENTIS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)II1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COSTII648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)II987TOTAL REQUESTII27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)III0EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)IIII	CYBERSECURITY OF FA	CILITY RELATED CONTR	OL :	SYS	LS					(250)
UTILITIESLS(2,849)SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,849)PAVEMENTLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSM867519CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST11,234SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)44DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)66EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)66	SUPPORTING FACILITIE	S								8,240
SITE IMPROVEMENTSLS(2,889)PAVEMENTLS(2,052)DEMOLITIONSM867519SUBTOTALSUBTOTAL24,678CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST25,912SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)4DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)4TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)4EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)4	UTILITIES				LS					(2,849)
PAVEMENT LS (2,052) DEMOLITION SM 867 519 (450) SUBTOTAL 24,678 1,234 1,234 CONTINGENCY (5.0%) 25,912 25,912 SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%) 4 4 DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL) 4 987 TOTAL REQUEST 27,547 TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED) 4 28,000 EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD) 4 6	SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS					(2,889)
DEMOLITIONSM867519(450)SUBTOTAL24,67824,678CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST25,912SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)4DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)648TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)4EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)6	PAVEMENT				LS					(2,052)
SUBTOTAL24,678CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST25,912SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	DEMOLITION				SM	8	67	5	19	(450)
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)1,234TOTAL CONTRACT COST25,912SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	SUBTOTAL									24,678
TOTAL CONTRACT COST25,912SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	CONTINGENCY (5.0%)									1,234
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)648DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	TOTAL CONTRACT COST									25,912
DESIGN/BUILD - DESIGN COST (4.0% OF SUBTOTAL)987TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	SUPERVISION, INSPECT	TION AND OVERHEAD (2.	5%)							648
TOTAL REQUEST27,547TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)28,000EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD)(0)	DESIGN/BUILD - DESIG	SN COST (4.0% OF SUBT	OTA	ե)						987
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED) 28,000 EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD) (0)	TOTAL REQUEST	TOTAL REQUEST								27,547
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS (NON-ADD) (0)	TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED) 28,0									28,000
	EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER	R APPROPRIATIONS (NON	-AD	D)						(0)

CRIPTION OF PROPOSED WORK: Construct Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery Storage Facilities for three Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery kits comprising of warehouse storage for vehicles and equipment with industrial ventilation, freeze protection, bathrooms, and exterior International Standardization Organization Container Storage Pads. There will also be a replacement of the Base Engineer Maintenance Shop conducted in Building 1383 that will be relocated. Supporting facilities include site work (landscaping, grading, and paving), fencing, site utility systems (electrical, communications, fire protection, sanitary water, potable water, and stormwater) and upgrade distribution substation transformer replacement to ensure capacity. This project includes the demolition of buildings 1383(235 SM), 2305 (92 SM), and 1399(540 SM)(total 867 SM). Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense Antiterrorism/Force Protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. This 1391 indicates a Supervision/Inspection/Overhead (SIOH) rate of 2.5%. This percentage represents the pre-negotiated rate between the U.S. Government and

1. COMPONENT 2. DATE FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA MARCH 2023 AIR FORCE 3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE RAF LAKENHEATH EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY UNITED KINGDOM 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 91211F 442-758 MSET193007 28,000 the Defense Infrastructure Organization for the SIOH services the Government of the United Kingdom provides for all U.S. funded MILCON projects in the UK. This project supports Overseas Operations Costs (OOC) requirements. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons Substandard: 867 SM 11. Requirement: 4,163 SM Adequate: 0 SM **PROJECT:** EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITIES **REQUIREMENT:** This project is required to enhance mission-readiness and airfield readiness capabilities at Royal Air Force Lakenheath, England. A key enabler for training and combat operations is substantial infrastructure, including providing Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery capabilities at main operating bases across the European Theater. Construction of Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery Storage Facilities is required to accommodate a Medium kit comprising three crater repair kits and one foreign object debris removal kit. The kits allow U.S. forces to quickly deploy to repair runway assets to minimize prolonged airfield closures and disruptions to U.S. air operations. CURRENT SITUATION: There are currently no Rapid Airfield Damage Recovery Storage Facility assets at Royal Air Force Lakenheath. Existing Warehouse Support and Equipment facilities are dedicated to base support functions and are unavailable for this mission use. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, Royal Air Force Lakenheath will not have readily available materiel, vehicles, and equipment to conduct necessary expedient airfield damage recovery. The lack of properly sized and configured vehicle and equipment storage space and pavement for International Standard Organization container storage will force the United States Air Force in Europe to make use of available open storage areas for vehicles and attachments that will not fully protect these valuable assets from climatic conditions. Exposure to the elements will degrade and potentially damage the vehicles and equipment, increasing maintenance costs, reducing the ability to respond in a contingency scenario, and increasing the potential for prolonged airfield closure. Consequent urgent repairs to restore the vehicles and attachments to the operational standards will degrade the installation's ability to launch and recover aircraft. ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Standard Facility Requirements, as well as Bi-Strategic Commands Directive 85-5, North Atlantic Treaty Organization Approved facilities Standards. The Supporting Facilities cost exceed 25% of the Primary Facilities costs due to extensive site preparation, demolition, utility connections, and pavements work required to make the storage facilities complete and usable for complete RADR kits. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY	Y CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE								
AIR FORCE		MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION, SIT	E AND LOCATION	N 4. PROJECT TITLE								
RAF LAKENHEATH	HEATH EDI: RADR STORAGE FACILITY									
UNITED KINGDOM										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJEC	I COST (\$000)						
91211F	442-758	MSET193007		28,000						
91211F442-758MSET19300728,000Standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life- cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. An Economic Analysis was not performed because after an analysis of reasonable options for accomplishing this project (status quo, renovation, new construction) indicated there is only one option that will meet operational requirements; new construction. A Waiver to an Economic Analysis has been approved for this project. This project does not fall within or partly within the 100-year flood plan. The facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. This project will be submitted for North Atlantic Treaty Organization pre-financing. Although not currently part of an approved North Atlantic Treaty Organization capability package, a precautionary pre-finance statement will be filed for this project to allow possible future recoupment if the project becomes a North Atlantic Treaty Organization capability.Base Civil Engineer commercial phone number +49 6371-47-6773										
	tenence Chara 041	CM = 0.050 Cm = 0.050	oquare ree							
Base Engineer Main	itenance Shop: 841	SM = 9,052 Square E	eet;							
Pad, Equipment or	Support: 2,405 SM	= 25,887 Square Fee	et;							
Fence Interior: 92	23 LM = 3028 Linea:	r Feet;								
Demolition: 867 SM	1 = 9,332 Square Fe	et.								
FOREIGN CURRENCY B	UDGET RATE USED: P	OUND-DOLLAR 0.7200								

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: This facility can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements.
1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATA AIR FORCE MARCE					
3. INSTALLATION, SI	TE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE		
RAF LAKENHEATH			EDI: RADR STORAGE	FACILITY	
UNITED KINGDOM					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7.	PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT	F COST (\$000)
91211F	442-758		MSET193007		28,000
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	DATA:				
a. Estimated De	sign Data:				
(1) Status:					
(a) Type of	Design				Design-Build
(b) Date De	sign Started				23-SEP-21
(c) Paramet	ric Cost Estimates	Us	ed to develop cos	ts	YES
(d) Percent	Complete as of 01	. JA	N 2023		35%
(e) Date 35	<pre>% Designed</pre>				7-JUL-22
(f) Date De	sign Complete				31-JUL-25
(g) Energy	Study/Life-Cycle a	nal	ysis was/will be	performed	YES
(2) Basis:					
(a) Standar	d or Definitive De	esig	n		NO
(b) Where D	esign Was Most Rec	ent	ly Used		N/A
(3) Total Cos	t (c) = (a) + (b)	or	(d) + (e)		(\$000)
(a) Product	ion of Plans and S	pec	ifications		1,012
(b) All Oth	er Design Cost				521
(c) Total					1,533
(d) Contrac	t				1,150
(e) In-hous	e				383
(4) Constructi	on Contract Award				24 – .TI IN
(5) Construct	ion Start				25-MAY
(6) Construct	ion Completion				26-DEC
b. Equipment as appropriation	sociated with this ns:	pro	oject provided fr	om other	
			F	ISCAL YEAR	ł
			AP	PROPRIATED	COST
EQUIPMENT NOMEN N/A	ICLATURE PROC	URI	NG APPROP OR	REQUESTED	(\$000)
N/A					

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTI	ION PR	OJECT DA	ГА	2.1 MAR	DATE CH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION 4. PR RAF LAKENHEATH SURET UNITED KINGDOM 4. PR			4. PROJ SURETY	DORMIN	ITLE : FORY		<u> </u>	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJ	ECT NU	JMBER	8. PROJI	ECT C	COST (\$000)
91211F		721-312	MS	SET1930	001		50	,000
		9. COST	ESTIMA	res				
		ITEM		U/M	QUANTIT	Y UNIT (COST	COST
PRIMARY FACILITIES						(\$)		40,560
DODWITORY ATDMAN	סביו			CM	5900		646	(20,211)
CVBEDSECUDITY OF	E DI	TTITTY-DEIATED CONTRO	T GVG	5M T C	5500	, 0,	040	(39,211)
SUPPORTING FACTURE	IES	CITILI NEDALED CONTROL	010	сц				3 000
SITE IMPROVEMENT	5			7.S				3,000 (1.228)
UTILITIES				LS				(1,220)
ROADWAYS, SIDEWA	KS	, AND PARKING		LS				(1,503)
SUBTOTAL		,		20				44 360
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)								2,218
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	г							46.578
SUPERVISION, INSPE	сті	ON AND OVERHEAD (2.5%)					1,164
DESIGN/BUILD - DES	IGN	COST (4.0% OF SUBTOT	AL)					1,774
TOTAL REQUEST								49,516
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDE	D)						50,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER .	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	DD)					(3,000)
10. DESCRIPTION O	F 1	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N: Const	truct	a 144-be	ed enlis	sted	
<pre>dormitory, with reinforced concrete foundation, concrete slab, structural steel frame, standing seam metal roof and exterior. Project will include all supporting facilities such as site improvements, pavements, communications, utilities necessary to provide a complete and useable facility. Local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective. Facility will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. Air Conditioning: 0 Tons 11. REQUIREMENT: 5,900 SM ADEQUATE: 0 SM SUBSTANDARD: 0 SM</pre>								
PROJECT: Construct	t a	144-bed enlisted do	ormitorv	,				
REQUIREMENT: Conspersonnel as the	trı res	act a 144-bed dormito sult of the potentia	ory to h l Suret	nouse y Miss	the incr sion. A	rease in major A	enl .ir F	isted orce

1. COMPONENT	EV 0004 NELEDADY CO	m 2	2. DATE			
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	MARCH 2023				
3. INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
RAF LAKENHEATH		SURETY DORMITORY				
UNITED KINGDOM						
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)		
91211F	721-312	MSET193001		50,000		

objective provides unaccompanied enlisted personnel with housing conducive to their proper rest, relaxation, and personal well-being. Properly designed and furnished quarters providing some degree of individual privacy are essential to the successful accomplishment of increasingly complicated and important jobs these airmen perform. The retention of these highly trained airmen is essential to our readiness posture and continuing worldwide presence. The dormitory should also include appropriate sound attenuation to reduce noise to required levels. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: With the influx of airmen due to the arrival of the potential Surety mission and the bed down of the two F-35 squadrons there is a significant deficiency in the amount of unaccompanied housing available for E-4s and below at Royal Air Force Lakenheath.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Adequate living quarters which provide a level of privacy required for today's airmen will not be available, resulting in degradation of morale, productivity, and career satisfaction for unaccompanied enlisted personnel. If adequate quarters are not available, young, enlisted personnel could be required to move off the installation living miles away due to the base's remote location. The off-base living will also result in an amplified addition to cost of Overseas Housing Allowance.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets applicable criteria/scope identified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. All work associated with this project shall comply with United States Air Force and Host Nation regulations and agreements. The country-to-country agreement precludes the use of International Competitive Bidding proceedings in the United Kingdom. Work will comply with all relevant Unified Facilities Criteria, Air Force Instructions, and Royal Air Force Lakenheath Base Standards. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. New construction is the only viable option to meet this requirement. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle costeffective practices will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02, High Performance and Sustainable Building Requirements. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT DA	2. DATE MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AN	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:	
RAF LAKENHEATH		SURETY DORMITORY	
UNITED KINGDOM			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
91211F	721-312	MSET193001	50,000
for energy consul life-cycle cost of Facilities Crites project does not design shall con Facilities Stand standard facility determination has Treaty Organizat. Installation Dev 48th Fighter Wing Dormitory: 5,900 FOREIGN CURRENCY JOINT USE CERTIF: "as available" ba requirements.	ming systems, renewable effective is selected a ria 1-200-02 is partial. fall within or partly y form to criteria establ. ards, the Installation is y design for dorms. The s been made that no port ion funding. Facility i elopment Plan and is wi g Base Civil Engineer: 0 SM = 63,507 Square Fee BUDGET RATE USED: POUND ICATION: This facility of asis; however, the scope	energy generating s s the reason any red ly compliant or not within the 100-year ished in the Air For Facilities Standards e project has been r tion is eligible for s sited in accordance thin a compatible l 44-1638-522100 t s STERLING 0.7200 can be used by other e of the project is T	components on an based on Air Force

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY (CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION A	ND LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:			
RAF LAKENHEATH		SURETY DORMITORY			
UNITED KINGDOM					
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	T 6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJI	ECT COST (\$000)	
91211F	721-312	MSET193001		50,000	
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA				
a. Estimated	Design Data:				
(1) Status:					
(a) Type	of Design			Design-Build	
(b) Date	Design Started			01-JUN-2022	
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimates	ised to develop costs		YES	
(d) Percent Complete as of 01 JAN 2023 65%					
(e) Date	Design Complete			01-AUG-22	
(I) Date	gru Study/Life-Cycle an	alucie was porformed		JU-AUG-24	
(g) Eller	gy Study/Hile Cycle an	alysis was periormed		115	
(2) Basis:					
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Des	ign -		YES	
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Rece	ntly Used - ROYAI	AIR FOR	CE LAKENHEATH	
(3) Total c	ost = (a) + (b) and (d) + (e)		(\$000)	
(a) Prod	luction of Plans and Sp	ecifications		3,000	
(b) All	Other Design Costs			1,500	
(c) Tota	1			4,500	
(d) Cont	ract			3,750	
(e) In-h	ouse			750	
(4) Constru	ction Contract Award			24-FEB	
(5) Constru	ction Start			24-JUN	
(6) Constru	ction Completion			26-FEB	
b. Equipment	associated with this p	oject provided from o	other app	propriations:	
		FI	SCAL YEA	R	
		AP	PROPRIATE	D COST	
EQUIPMENT NOM	ENCLATURE PF	OCURING APPROP OR	REQUESTE	ED (\$000)	
FURNITURE FIX	TURES & EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	2,500	
COMMUNICATION	EQUIPMENT	3080	2026	500	

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION	PROJECT DA	ТА	2. DATE MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND WORLDWIDE UNSPECIF:	D LOCATION IED	4. PROJECT TITLE: EDI: PLANNING AND DESIGN					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	CT COST (\$000)		
91211F	961-000	PAYZ24	10001		5,648		
	9. COST	ESTIMATES					
	ITEM	U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO: (\$)	ST COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES PLANNING AND DESI SUPPORTING FACILIT	IGN (91211F) IES	LS			5,648 (5,648) 0		
SUBTOTAL TOTAL CONTRACT COS	r				5,648 5,648		
TOTAL REQUEST					5,648		
10. DESCRIPTION OF	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N: N/A					
11. REQUIREMENT:	ADEQUA	TE :	SUBST	ANDARD:			
PROJECT: As require	red						
REQUIREMENT: These planning and design funds are required to complete the design of facilities for the European Deterrence Initiative FY 2025 Military Construction Program, initiate design of facilities for the FY 2026 Military Construction Program, and accomplish planning and design for major and complex technical projects with long lead-times to be included in subsequent Military Construction programs. These funds may be used for value engineering and for support of the design and construction management of projects that are funded by foreign governments and for design of classified and special programs. The funds may also be used for developing the Tri-Services Cost Estimating Guide and Unified Facilities Criteria.							
		TTON TO OPO	OT.ETTE		Page No.		

1. COMPONENT					2. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION	PROJECT DA	TA	MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND I	LOCATION	4. PROJEC	T TITLE:		
WORLDWIDE UNSPECIFIEI	D	PLANNING	AND DESIGN	I	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	LCT COST (\$000)
91211F	961-000	PAYZ24	10002		338,985
	9. COSI	ESTIMATES			
	ITEM	U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	OST COST
PRIMARY FACILITIES				(\$)	(\$000)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(91211F)	TO			(102 210)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(11233F)				(182,210)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(32021F)	13			(58,040)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(12417F)				(30,100)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(64015F)	LS			(40,000)
PLANNING AND DESIGN	(84701F)	LS			(43)
SUPPORTING	. ,	20			0
FACILITIES SUBTOTAL					338,985
TOTAL CONTRACT COST					338,985
					,
TOTAL REQUEST					338,985
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N: N/A			
11. REQUIREMENT:	ADEQUA	ATE :	SUBSI	ANDARD :	
PROJECT: As required	d				
REQUIREMENT: These	planning and design	funds are r	equired t	o comple	te the
design of facilitie	s for the FY 2025 Mi	litary Cons	truction	Program,	initiate
design of facilities	s for the FY 2026 Mi	litary Cons	truction	Program,	and
accomplish planning	and design for majo	r and compl	ex techni	cal proj	ects with
long lead-times to b	be included in subse	quent Milit	ary Const	ruction	programs.
These funds may be	used for value engin	eering and	for suppo	rt of th	e design and
construction manager	ment of projects that	t are funde 	d by fore	ign gove	rnments and
for design of class	ified and special pr	ograms. The	funds mag	y also b	e used for
developing the Tri-	Services Cost Estima	ting Guide	and Unifi	ed Facil	ltles
CIILEIIA.					

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUC	י אסדיד	PROJECT DA	Ͳ Ϫ	2.	DATE
SPACE FORCE							MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. E	ROJEC	T TITLE:			
WORLDWIDE UNSPECIFIE	D	PLAN	INING .	AND DESIGN	ſ		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJE	ECT	COST (\$000)
91211S	961-000	1	PAYZ24	0010		90	,281
	9. COST	ESTIM	ATES	1	1		
	ITEM		U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT CO	OST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES							90,281
PLANNING AND DESIG	N (91211S)		LS				(90,281)
SUPPORTING FACILITIE	S						0
							90 281
SUBTOTAL							90,281
IOTAL CONTRACT COST							, -
TOTAL REQUEST							90,281
10. DESCRIPTION OF	PROPOSED CONSTRUCTIO	N: N/A			1		
11. REQUIREMENT:	ADEQUA	ATE :		SUBST	ANDARD:		
PROJECT: As require	ed						
REQUIREMENT: These	planning and design	funds	are r	equired to	o comple	te '	the
Program, initiate d	es for the U.S. Space lesign of facilities	for th	FY Z e FY	025 Milita 2026 Milit	ary Cons tarv Con	stru	uction
Program, and accomp	lish planning and de	sign f	or ma	jor and co	omplex t	ech	nical
projects with long	lead-times to be inc	luded	in su	bsequent 1	Military	,	
Construction progra	ms. These funds may i	be use	d for	value eng	gineerin -s +bat	ig ai	nd for funded
by foreign governme	ents and for design o	f clas	sifie	d and spec	cial pro	grai	ms. The
funds may also be u	used for developing t	he Tri	-Serv	ices Cost	Estimat	ing	Guide
and Unified Facilit	ies Criteria.						

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NSTRUCTION	PROJECT DA	2. TA	DATE MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND L WORLDWIDE UNSPECIFIED	OCATION	4. PROJEC UNSPECIFI	T TITLE: ED MINOR M	ILITARY CON	ISTRUCTION	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJECT	COST (\$000)	
91211F	962-000	PAYZ24	10003	6	4,900	
	9. COST	ESTIMATES				
	ITEM	U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	COST	
DDINADY EXCILIMITED				(\$)	(\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITIES					64,900	
UNSPECIFIED MINOR M.	ILITARY CONST(91211F)	LS			(60,000)	
UNSPECIFIED MINOR M.	ILITRAY CONST(41221F)	LS			(4,900)	
SUPPORTING FACILITIES					0	
SUBTOTAL					64,900	
TOTAL CONTRACT COST					64,900	
TOTAL REQUEST					64,900	
10. DESCRIPTION OF P	ROPOSED CONSTRUCTION	N: N/A			L	
11. REQUIREMENT:	ADEQUA	ATE :	SUBST	ANDARD:		
PROJECT: As required	l					
<pre>PROJECT: As required REQUIREMENT: Minor construction projects authorized by 10 U.S. Code 2805 are military construction projects with an estimated funded cost of more than \$2,000,000 and equal or less than \$6,000,000. This authority provides a means of accomplishing projects that are not identified but which are anticipated to arise during FY 2024. Included would be projects to support new mission requirements, new equipment, and other essential support to Air Force missions.</pre>						

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99 PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

Page No.



Department of the Air Force

Host Nation Funded Military Construction Program

Fiscal Year (FY) 2024 Budget Estimates

Justification Data Submitted to Congress Mar 2023

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE HOST NATION MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM CALENDAR YEAR 2024 TABLE OF CONTENTS

ITEM	PAGE NUMBER
Table of Contents	
Program Summary	
Installation Index	
Military Construction Projects	

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE HOST NATION MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM CALENDAR YEAR 2024 PROGRAM SUMMARY

	Authorization Request (\$000s)
Military Construction	
Major Construction	256,800
Total Military Construction	256,800

Strategic Narrative:

The enclosed justification book represents the United States Air Forces Korea (USFK) Republic of Korea and United State European Command (EUCOM) Host Nation Funded Construction program for calendar year 2024. Although the justification book may appear to be a list of individual projects, these projects were developed in coordination between both countries to form an overall consolidated program to meet priorities and Theater Infrastructure Master Plan – Armistice objectives. These projects have been through a detailed scoring and prioritization process with involvement of the component commanders and represent the most critical and urgent operational requirements.

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE HOST NATION MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM CALENDAR YEAR 2024 INDEX (DOLLARS IN THOUSANDS)

			COST
STATE/COUNTRY	INSTALLATION	PROJECT	(\$000)
REPUBLIC OF KOREA	Osan Air Base	Consolidated Operations Group and Maintenance Group Headquarters	46,000
		Flightline Dining Facility	6,800
		Reconaissance Squadron Operations and Avionics Facility	30,000
		Repair Aircraft Maintenance Hangar, B1732	8,000
		Upgrade Electrical Distribution East, PH2	46,000
		Water Suppply Treatment Facility	22,000
		Osan Air Base TOTAL:	158,800
		REPUBLIC OF KOREA TOTAL:	158,800
REPUBLIC OF POLAND	Wroclaw Air Base	Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp	59,000
		Taxiways to Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp	39,000
		Wroclaw Air Base TOTAL:	98,000
		REPUBLIC OF POLAND TOTAL:	98,000
		HOST NATION FUNDED CONSTRUCTION TOTAL:	256,800

s1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DATE:						
AIR FORCE							
3. INSTALLATION AND LC	CATION:	4. PROJECT CONSOLID	TITLE: ATED OPERA!	TIONS GROUE	AND		
OSAN AIR BASE, K	OREA	MAINTENA	NCE GROUP	HEADQUARTER	RS		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:	7. PF	7. PROJECT NUMBER: 8. PROJ				
N/A	610243		F21R69	94	46,000		
	9. COS1	ESTIMATES:			L		
	ITEM	U/M	QTY	UNIT	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITY				0031	36,323		
HEADQUARTERS (61	0243)	SM	7,058	4,915	(34,690)		
~ ALTERNATE AIR CO	NTROL TOWER (149962)	SM	113	6,018	(680)		
CYBERSECURITY		LS	1		(953)		
SUPPORTING FACIL	ITIES				4,994		
SITE IMPROVEMENT	S	LS	1		(604)		
PAVEMENTS		SM	2,980	205	(611)		
UTILITIES		LS	1		(942)		
COMMUNICATIONS		LS	1		(522)		
SPECIAL FOUNDATI	ONS	LS	1		(1,727)		
DEMOLITION		SM	3,561	165	(588)		
ESTIMATED CONTRA	CT		I		41,317		
COST CONTINGENCY	(5.0%)				2,066		
SUBTOTAL					43,383		
SUPERVISION, INS	PECTION & OVERHEAD - 6	.0%		2,603			
TOTAL REQUEST					45,986		
TOTAL REQUEST (R	OUNDED)				46,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM O	THER APPROPRIATIONS				1,179		
10. DESCRIPTION Utilize host-nat Group/Maintenanc construction met	OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTIO ion funding to build a e Group) to replace B1 hods to accommodate the	DN: new Headqu 185 utilizi e mission o	arters faci ng conventi f the facil	ility (51 O ional desig lity. The n	perations n and .ew		
facility will offer: training rooms, administration and records, classrooms, office space for military personnel, restrooms, storage, and other indirect supporting spaces. Also included is an alternate air traffic control tower and integrated parking for 50 vehicles. Construction will include reinforced concrete foundation, structural steel frame, an elevator, split-face concrete masonry unit veneer and standing seam metal roof. The project will include all							
<pre>concrete roundation, structural steel frame, an elevator, split-face concrete masonry unit veneer and standing seam metal roof. The project will include all necessary utilities, site improvements, pavements, communication support infrastructure, and all necessary supporting work for a complete and usable facility. The Sensitive Compartmented Information (SCI) requirements within the facility will be accomplished by a separate funding companion project, Consolidated Operations Group and Maintenance Group (OG & MXG) Headquarters (Secure Working Area Only) SMYU223012FB. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense (DoD) Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 1-200-01. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility</pre>							

s1. COMPONENT: AIR FORCE	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DAY (ROKFC) MARC				
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT TITLE: CONSOL IDAMED ODEDATIONS CD			JECT TITLE:	AND	
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	MAIN	FENANCE GROUP HEADQUARTERS	3
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A		610243		F21R694	46,000
energy cons cycle cost Facility Cr project wil (AT/FP) reg demolish bu 1185 (1,938 1234 (372 s 1238 (331 s Meters).	effect iteria l comp uireme ilding Square quare l square	systems, renewable er ive is selected as th 1-200-02 is partiall ly with Department of nts per Unified Facil s 1180 (26 Square Met e Meters), 1186 (389 Meters), 1235 (17 Squ Meters), and 1240 (21	hergy ge he reaso ly compl f Defens lity Cri ters) (1 Square uare Met 1 Square	nerating systems, wheneve n any requirement of Unif iant or not applicable. e antiterrorism/force pro teria 4-010-01. The proje each), 1184 (17 Square M Meters), 1231 (16 Square ers), 1237 (434 Square Me Meters) (Total: 3,561 Sq	r life- ied This tection ct will eters), Meters), ters), uare

Air Conditioning: 160 Tons

11. REQUIREMENT: 7,171 SM **ADQT:** 0 SM

SUBSTD: 3,561 SM

PROJECT:

Construct a Consolidated Operations Group (OG) and Maintenance Group (MXG) Command Headquarters (HQ) Facility (Current Mission).

REQUIREMENT:

A consolidated headquarters facility is required to support the mission of the 51st Fighter Wing A-10 and F-16 aircraft at Osan Air Base (AB). In order to direct flight operations and plan, brief, and critique combat crews, the 51st Fighter Wing needs an adequately sized and properly configured headquarters facility. The 51st Operations Group (OG) mission is to provide survivable, reliable, precision airpower in both air-to-ground and air-to-air missions to support joint and combined forces on the Korean Peninsula. The 51st Maintenance Group (MXG) mission is to inspect and maintain many combat-ready aircraft by more than 1300 airmen, such as the F-16 Fighting Falcon and A-10 Thunderbolt II, to ensure the 51st Fighter Wing is ready to "Fight Tonight." This project is also required to provide "ready to fight tonight" air power - precise, intense, and overwhelming capabilities, whenever and wherever needed. Administrative space is required for both operations and maintenance commanders and associated staff to program and conduct mission briefings and other related command activities. Squadron operations management support, briefing/debriefing, flight planning, training and testing, flying/ground safety, mobility office, standardization/evaluation, and scheduling all need adequate space for mission execution.

CURRENT SITUATION:

Operations Group (OG) and Maintenance Group (MXG) Headquarters facility operates from antiquated and inadequate building 1185 which was built in 1961. It is over 60 years old, in poor condition, and is not configured properly to efficiently support the Operations Group (OG) and Maintenance Group (MXG) mission requirements. According to the Civil Engineer Squadron's Sustainment Maintenance System (SMS) data, most building systems and components will fail

s1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2.						
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC) MARCH 2					
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJEC				PROJECT TITLE:			
CONSOLIDATED OPERATIONS GROUP AND							
USAN AIR BASE, KOREA MAINTENANCE GROUP HEADQUARTERS							
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A		610243		F21R694	46,000		
soon and ex	ceed t	heir lifespan, which	could 1	ead to potential mission	disruption		
and ineffic	iencie	s. There are numerou	s failed	conditions (score of <60) present		
in B1185 to	inclu	de B20 exterior encl	osure, E	30 roofing, C30 interior	finishes,		
D30 Heating	, Vent	ilation, and Air Con	ditionir	g (HVAC), and G30 site			
civil/mecha	nical	utilities systems. B [.]	uilding	1185 is in disrepair and	can only		
be run until failure based on cost analysis. Furthermore, it is an inadequate							
and outdate	d buil	ding that lacks requ	ired spa	ce to meet current manpow	er		
requirement	s and	standards per AFMAN	32-1084.				

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

If this project is not provided, the United States Air Force will continue to operate in an antiquated, unprotected, and substandard facility that hinders the health and safety of its occupants. It will negatively affect the effective and timely decision-making process, battle management, and optimization of combined capabilities across warfighting platforms. The critical reconnaissance mission on the Korean Peninsula cannot absorb any mission downtime without jeopardizing national posture. Without this project, both the 51 Operations Group (OG) and Maintenance Group (MXG) will not be able to support classified missions for the Combined Forces Air Component, numbered Air Force, and the Fighter Wing missions.

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: For United States (US) exclusive use, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This facility will be available for use by the other components.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future. The possibility of Host Nation funding has been addressed to support this requirement.

C. PHYSICAL SECURITY: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included.

D. ANTI TERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01 standards for buildings and site. Major Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) building features will include design for progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the building by utilizing locking mechanism, and caged ladders that can be locked to prevent access.

s1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOR	EA FUNDE	D CONSTRU	CTION	2. DATE:
AIR FORCE						MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOC	ATION:	CONS	OLIDATED	OPERATIONS GROUP	AND
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	MAIN	TENANCE G	ROUP HEADQUARTER	S
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT	NUMBER:	COST(\$000)
N/A		610243			F21R694	46,000
E. SUSTAINA	BLE DE	SIGN AND DEVELOPMENT	(SDD):	Sustainab	le principles sh	all be
integrated	into t	he design, developmen	nt, and	construct	ion of this proj	ect. This
facility sh	all be	designed to achieve	energy	consumpti	on levels that a	ire at
least 30 pe	rcent	below the levels esta	ablished ating	l in the c	current version c	of the
American So	clety	of Heating, Refriger	ating ar	ia Alr-Con	altioning Engine	ers
(ASHRAE) SU	anuaru.	guirment going int	cionai r o this f	Energy con Englity m	ust be Energy St	as ar rated
appropriate	'ederal	Energy Management P	rogram	(FEMP) app	woved list All	utilities
shall be me	torod	using advanced meter	royrani s as dot	(remr) app Fined by t	the Federal Frenc	. utilites
Management	Progra	m	5 45 4C	Linea by t	ne rederar mierg	ΥΥ Υ
managemente	riogra					
F. Full fir	re prot	ection is required by	y regula	ation and	Unified Faciliti	es
Criteria 3-	600-01	to include a fire a	larm/sup	pression	system; mass not	ification
system (MNS) as r	equired by Unified For	acilitie v monite	es Criteri	a 4-010-01; acce	ess control
Alarm panel	s shal	l include zone module	e cards	that can	support 16 zones	S. These
additional	zones	are required to tran	smit exa	act locati	on data to the f	fire alarm
computer lo	cated	at the fire department	nt emerg	gency comm	nunication center	through
the use of	a buil	ding transmitter ins	talled r	neeting th	e building desig	ſn.
G This pro	ioct m	eets applicable crite	oria/sco	ne snecif	ied in Air Force	Manual
32-1084. Fa	cility	Requirements. This	design	shall con	form to criteria	
established	l in th	e Air Force Corporate	e Facili	lties Stan	dards and the In	stallation
Facilities	Standa	rds, but will not emp	ploy a s	standard f	acility design b	ecause
there is no	Air F	orce standard facili	ty desig	gn for thi	s project, and t	here is no
applicable	standa	rd design from the A.	ir Force	e Civil En Cipping S	igineer Center.	The design
muse compry	WICII	USan All Base Instal.		stanning S	canualus.	
H. Comprehe	nsive	interior design pack	age for	the Archi	tectural & Engin	eering
(AE) firm t	o comp	lete as required by	Unified	Facilitie	es Criteria 3-120	0-10.
	c				c	-
I. No porti	on of r prim	this facility is into	ended id	or Republi	.c of Korea perso	nnel
exclusive o	r briu	ary use.				
J. Flood Pl	ain St	atement: This project	t falls	within th	ne 100-year flood	l plain.
The risk wi	ll be	mitigated by construe	cting th	ne facilit	y and any flood-	
susceptible	utili	ties above the 100-ye	ear floo	pd level.	This is a non-mi	ssion
critical ia	.cility	imum of two foot above	ny Ilooc vo tho ⁷	1-SUSCEPT1	DIE UTILITIES WI	ll be
CONSCLUCTED		Induit OI LWO IEEL abo	ve lile .	LUU YEAL I	uou erevation.	
K. Facility	'is si	ted in accordance wi	th the I	Installati	on Development P	lan and is
within a co	mpatib	le land use area.				
T E1st D2 3				00 01 000	4210	
TT. 21. F.Idu	iter Wi	ng Base Civil Engine	er: UII	-02-31-001	1-4312	

s1. COMPONENT: AIR FORCE	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION (ROKFC)					
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT TITLE: OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA CONSOLIDATED OPERATIONS GROUP MAINTENANCE GROUP HEADQUARTER			P AND RS			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	F: 6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A	610243		F21R694	46,000		

M. OG/MXG Headquarters: 4,503 Square Meter = 48,470 Square Feet. Integrated Parking Garage: 2,503 Square Meter = 26,942 Square Feet. Alternate Air Control Tower: 113 Square Meter = 1,216 Square Feet. Demolition: 3,561 Square Meters = 38,330 Square Feet.

s1. COMPONENT: AIR FORCE		REPUBLIC OF I	KOREA FUNDE (ROKFC)	D CONSTRUCTION	N	2. DATE: MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION	I AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJEC	T TITLE:		1
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	CONSOLI MAINTEN	DATED OPERATI	ONS GROUP AN	1D
5. PROGRAM ELEN	ENT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:	PATRIAL	7. PROJECT NUMBER	:	8. PROJECT
N/A		610243 F21R694				
12. SUPPLEM	ENTAL	DATA:				<u> </u>
a. Esti	mated	Design Data:				
(1) S	status:	-				
(a	ı) Type	of Design			Design	-Bid-Build
(h) Date	Design Started				May 2023
(c	e) Para	metric Cost Estima	ates used t	o develop cos	ts	YES
(c	l) Perc	ent Complete				15
(e) Date	35% Designed				Jan 2024
(f) Date	Design Complete				Sep 2024
(<u>c</u>) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cyc	le analysis	was/will be	performed	YES
(2) E	Basis:					
(a) Stan	dard or Definitiv	e Design -			YES
(E) Wher	e Design Was Most	Recently U	sed -		N/A
(3) I	otal C	ost (c) = (a) +	(b) or (d)	+ (e) :		(\$000)
(a) Prod	uction of Plans a	nd Specific	ations		2,760
(E) All	other Design Cost	S			1,380
(c) Tota	1				4,140
(c	l) Cont	ract				3,450
(e	a) In-h	ouse				690
(4) (Constru	ction Start				25-Apr
(5) C	Constru	ction Completion				27-Jul
b. Equipm	ent as:	sociated with this	s project p	rovided from (other approp	riations:
			Procuring	Fisc	cal Year iated or	Cost
Equipment	Nomen	clature A	Appropriati	on Rea	quested	(\$000)
Furniture	, Fixt	ure & Equip	3080	:	2026	1,029
Communica	tion E	quipment	3080		2026	150
c. Explos Depart	ive Sai ment of	fety Quantity-Dist f Defense Explosiv	tance (Q-D) re Safety B	Siting: YES oard (DDESB):	Not yet	
d. Facili	ties a	nd Areas Sub-Commi	ttee (FASC)	Task: N/A		

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA	FUNDED	CONSTRUCTION			2. DATE:
AIR FORCE	(ROKFC)						MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:			4. PROJ	ECT TIT	LE :		
OSAN AIR BASE	, ко	REA	FLIGH'	T LIN	E DINING	FACILITY	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	:	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PRC	JECT NUMBE	R:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A		722-351			F25R6	35	6,800
		9. COS	ST ESTIM	ATES:			
		ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACIL	ITY						4,292
DINING FACILI	TY (72	22-351)		SM	499	8,100	(4,042)
CYBERSECURITY				LS			(250)
SUPPORTING FAC	CILI	ГY					1,798
UTILITIES				LS			(489)
PAVEMENTS				LS			(609)
SITE IMPROVEMENTS				LS			(312)
COMMUNICATIONS	S			LS			(150)
SPECIAL FOUND	IOITA	NS		LS			(150)
DEMOLITION				SM	219	401	(88)
ESTIMATED CON	TRAC	Г			· · ·		6,090
COST CONTINGED	NCY	(5%)					304
SUBTOTAL							6,394
SUPERVISION,	INSP	ECTION & OVERHEAD - 6	5.0%			_	384
TOTAL REQUEST							6,778
TOTAL REQUEST (ROUNDED)							6,800
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS						1,100	
10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:							
Utilize host-nation funding to construct a Flight Line Dining Facility (FDFAC)							
utilizing conv	vent	ional design and cons	struct	ion me	ethods t	o accommo	date the
mission of the	mission of the facility. This project is to construct a new fully functional and						

properly configured dining facility for airmen on airfield areas. The dining facility will offer: dining area, kitchen with food preparation and support space, public restrooms, dry and refrigerated storage areas, offices, training room, storage, breakroom, staff restroom, locker room, a janitor room, mechanical, electrical and communications room. Construction will include reinforced concrete foundation, floor slabs, split-face concrete masonry unit veneer, a standing seam metal roof, Heating, Ventilating and Air Conditioning (HVAC), fire suppression, alarm and mess notification systems. The project will include all necessary utilities, site improvements, pavements, parking, communications support infrastructure, and all necessary supporting work for a complete and usable flight line dining facility. Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense (DoD) Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 1-200-01. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA		2. DATE:			
AIR FORCE		(RO		MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCA	TION:	4. PROJ	ECT TITLE:			
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	FLIGHT LINE DINING FACILITY				
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:		8.PROJECT COST (\$000)	
N/A		722-351		F25R635		6,800	
cycle cost Facility Cr project wil (AT/FP) req demolish bu Air Conditi 11. REQUIRE	cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection (AT/FP) requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. The project will demolish buildings 1741 (219 Square Meters). Air Conditioning: 30 Tons						
REQ: 499 M2	REQ: 499 M2 ADQT: 0 M2 SUBSTD: 219 M2						
PROJECT :							
construct a	construct a Flight Line Dining Facility (Current Mission).						
REQUIREMENT	REOUIREMENT :						

This project is required to provide a venue for the preparation and serving of meals for ground support personnel who are unable to consume their food in a traditional dining facility. Construct a new flight line dining facility on the southwest side of Bravo diamond area to serve 100+ meals per serving time in support of 1,000+ operation and maintenance personnel associated with the "Fight Tonight" flying mission. Construction of the new facility will reduce safety risks and improve the sanitary conditions and quality of life for the airmen.

CURRENT SITUATION:

The current flight line dining facility, building 1741, built in 1986, is inadequately sized, configured and degraded. The dining facility is undersized and cannot support the current requirement, which results in meal evolutions having to be extended, directly impacting daily flying mission as well as shortening the life of both facilities and equipment. The freezer and cooler are failing more frequently and there is no space to expand the dishwashing area kitchen equipment upgrades. This creates serious hygiene and health issues and directly affects to the airmen health. Interior space layouts are inefficient or not acceptable for administrative and food preparation activities. Interior building surfaces (floors, walls, and ceilings) show extensive wear and surface deterioration. Most building systems and components of are badly deteriorated due to its age. According to the recent building condition survey report (BUILDER), there are numerous FAILED conditions (score of <60) present include B20 EXTERIOR ENCLOSURE, B30 ROOFING and D2020 WATER DISTRIBUTION LINES. Additionally, B1741 contains multiple SUBSTANDARD conditions (score between 60-70) to include: B10 SUPERSTRUCTURE, D30 Heating, Ventilating and Air Conditioning (HVAC), and 40 FIRE PROTECTION systems. In general, the building is in a disrepair condition.

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION				2. DATE:	
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)			MARCH	2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:			4. PROJ	ECT TITLE:		
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	FLIGH	T LINE DINING FACILITY		
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST(\$000)	
N/A		722-351		F25R635		6,800

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

If this project is not provided, further building deterioration and escalating maintenance costs will continue to limit the quality of food service provided and continued creating a hazardous health and safety issue. Personnel will have to commute a couple of miles roundtrip for one meal in order to utilize the existing dining facility. The average round trip commute time for one meal will be 30 minutes. Transport by bus of personnel will add time to the commute pushing it to one hour. Under bad weather conditions, this time easily exceeds an hour. This, in turn, adds stress to airmen already limited by daily flying and maintenance schedules, and increases the risk of airmen skipping nutritional meals because of these additional time constraints.

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: For United States exclusive-use, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This facility will be available for use by the other components.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future. The possibility of Host Nation funding has been addressed to support this requirement.

C. PHYSICAL SECURITY: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included.

D. ANTI TERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01 standards for buildings and site. Major Antiterrorism/Force Protection building features will include design for progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the building by utilizing locking mechanism, and caged ladders that can be locked to prevent access.

E. SUSTAINABLE DESIGN AND DEVELOPMENT (SDD): Sustainable principles shall be integrated into the design, development, and construction of this project. This facility shall be designed to achieve energy consumption levels that are at least 30 percent below the levels established in the current version of the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) Standard 90.1 or the International Energy Conservation Code, as appropriate. All equipment going into this facility must be Energy Star rated or on the Federal Energy Management Program (FEMP) approved list. All utilities

1. COMPONENT:	. COMPONENT: REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION						
AIR FORCE	(RC	KFC)		MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND LOC	ATION:	4. PROJ	ECT TITLE:	<u> </u>			
OSAN AIR BASE, KO	REA	FLIGH	T LINE DINING FACILIT	Y			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:	L	7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)			
N/A	722-351		F25R635	6,800			
shall be metered	using advanced meters	s as de	efined by the Federal	Energy			
Management Progra	m.						
system (MNS) as required by Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01; access control systems; and connection to the utility monitoring control system (UMCS). Fire Alarm panels shall include zone module cards that can support 16 zones. These additional zones are required to transmit exact location data to the fire alarm computer located at the fire department emergency communication center through the use of a building transmitter installed meeting the building design.							
32-1084, Facility established in th Facilities Standa there is no Air F applicable standa must comply with	G. This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards and the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center. The design must comply with Osan Air Base's Installation Planning Standards.						
H. Comprehensive (AE) firm to comp	interior design packa lete as required by T	age fo: Unified	r the Architectural & d Facilities Criteria	Engineering 3-120-10.			

I. No portion of this facility is intended for Republic of Korea personnel exclusive or primary use.

J. Flood Plain Statement: This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood-susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level.

 ${\bf K}.$ Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

L. Flight Line Dining Facility: 499 Square Meters = 5,372 Square Feet. Demolish: 219 Square Meter = 2,360 Square Feet.

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA	FUNDED	CONSTRUCTIO	ON	2. DATE:
AIR FORCE	(RC	OKFC)			MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOO	CATION:	4. PROJE	CT TITLE: T.TNE DININ	C FACTLITY	
OSAN AIR BASE, KO			7. PROJECT NUME	ER:	8. PROJECT
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:			~~~	COST (\$000)
N/A	722-351		F25R	635	6,800
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	DATA:				
a. Estimated	Design Data:				
(1) Status	:				
(a) Type	e of Design			De	esign-Bid-Build
(b) Date	e Design Started				May 2023
(c) Para	ametric Cost Estimate	s used	to develop	costs	YES
(d) Perc	cent Complete				15
(e) Date	e 35% Designed				Jan 2024
(f) Date	e Design Complete				Sep 2024
(g) Ene:	rgy Study/Life-Cycle	analysi	.s was/will	be perform	ed YES
(2) Basis:					
(a) Star	ndard or Definitive D	esign -			YES
(b) Whe	re Design Was Most Re	cently	Used -		N/A
(3) Total (Cost (c) = (a) + (b)	or (d)	+ (e) :		(\$000)
(a) Prod	duction of Plans and	Specifi	cations		0
(b) All	other Design Costs				0
(c) Tota	al				0
(d) Cont	tract				0
(e) In-l	nouse				0
(4) Constru	uction Start				25-Apr
(5) Constru	action Completion				27-Jul
b. Equipment as	sociated with this p	roject	provided fro	om other ap	opropriations:
		Dreasure	F	iscal Year	Coat
Equipment Nom	enclature App	ropriat	ion Approp.	Requested	(\$000)
Furniture, Fiz	kture & Equip	3080	2	2026	1,000
Communication	Equipment	3080	2	2026	100
c. Explosive Sa Department c	fety Quantity-Distand of Defense Explosive S	ce (Q-D Safety) Siting: Y Board (DDES	ES B): Not yet	:
d. Facilities a	and Areas Sub-Committe	e (FAS	C) Task: N/	Ά	

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA	FUNDED	CONSTRUCTION			2. DATE:
AIR FORCE	AIR FORCE (ROKFC)						MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PR			4. PROJE	CT TITI	E: ICF SOUAT	DON OFF	ΔΨTONS
OSAN AIR BASI	E, KOI	REA	AND AV	IONIC	CS FACILI	TY	ATIONS
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	IT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PRO	JECT NUMBER	:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A		141-753			F23R505	5	30,000
		9. CO	ST ESTIMAT	TES:			
		ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACI	LITY						22,900
SQUADRON OPEN	RATIO	NS (141-753)		SM	2,218	10,212	22,650
CYBERSECURITY	Y			LS			250
SUPPORTING FZ	ACILI	TIES					3.759
SPECIAL FOUN	DATIO	N (PILING)		LS			1,475
ELECTRIC SER	VICE	- /		LS			512
STANDBY GENE	RATOR			KW	200	1,163	233
WATER, SEWER	AND	GAS		LS			416
PAVING, WALK	S, CUI	RBS & GUTTER		LS			140
STORM DRAINA	GE			LS			124
SITE IMPROVE	MENTS	/DEMOLITION		LS			598
BUILDING DEM	OLITI	ON		SM	637	397.37	253
COMMUNICATIO	NS			LS			8
ESTIMATED CO	NTRAC'	I COST					26,659
CONTINGENCY (5%)							1,333
SUBTOTAL							27,992
SUPERVISION, INSPECTION & OVERHEAD (6%)			5)				1,680
TOTAL REQUEST							29,672
TOTAL REQUES	T (ROU	JNDED)					30,000
EQUIPMENT FRO	OM OT	HER APPROPRIATIONS (1	NON-ADD)			3,756

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION:

Utilize host-nation funding to construct a new Reconnaissance Squadron (RS) operations and avionics facility utilizing conventional design and construction methods to accommodate the mission of the facility. The facility includes administrative areas, 24/7 operations working areas, briefing/debriefing rooms, supply room, communication areas, storage space working bays for avionics maintenance shop, tool rooms, break rooms, elevator, and restrooms. This facility will include Aircrew Flight Equipment/life-support storage and maintenance rooms for the U-2 Full-Pressure-Suits (FPS) and associated survival gear as well as an area to issue, don and doff the Full-Pressure-Suits (FPS) for mission execution. The facility includes a reinforced concrete foundation and floor slab, structural steel frame with walls, and a pitched roof system with included antenna supports for high frequency, ultra-high frequency and very high frequency antennae, a backup power generator to support mission critical life-support equipment, fuel tank, pavements, utilities, site improvements and all necessary supporting work for a complete and usable facility. The Secure area requirements within the squadron operations areas will be accomplished by a separate United States (US) funding program project, Reconnaissance Squadron Secure Operations Facility, SMYU223005.

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA	FUNDED	CONSTRUCTION	2. DATE:		
AIR FORCE		MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:			4. PROJECT TITLE:				
OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA			AND A	VIONICS FACILITY (ROKF	C IN-KIND)		
				-			
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:	I	7B. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000		

Facilities will be designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01. Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02. This includes preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, whenever life-cycle cost effective is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable. This project will comply with Department of Defense antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facility Criteria 4-010-01. This project will demolish building 841 (637 Square Meters)

Air Conditioning: 100 Tons

11. REQUIREMENT:

REQ: 2,218 M2

ADQT: 0 M2

SUBSTD: 637 M2

PROJECT:

Construct a reconnaissance squadron operations and avionics facility.(Current Mission)

REQUIREMENT:

The goal of the project is to support Air Force Intelligence, Surveillance, and Reconnaissance (ISR) operations in a new Reconnaissance Squadron (RS) facility. This project will provide timely, accurate, and relevant ISR across the full range of theater activities as well as integration across all appropriate air, space, cyberspace, and joint capabilities.

CURRENT SITUATION:

United States Air Force reconnaissance operations operate from antiquated and inadequate building 841 which was built in 1961. According to the Civil Engineer Squadron's Sustainment Maintenance System data, most building systems and components will likely fail soon and even exceed their lifespan, which could lead to potential mission disruption or inefficiencies. Squadron members have already experienced and reported adverse health effects resulting from inadequate ventilation in the operations vault (validated by bio-environmental engineering and flight medicine). The mission of the reconnaissance squadron has expanded over the last two years. The current reconnaissance squadron operations facility does not meet mission requirements due to insufficient classified information processing certifications and capabilities as well as inadequate work space. Critical Intelligence, Surveillance and Reconnaissance (ISR) missions, functions, and personnel missions are currently conducted in unprotected areas and/or temporary locations.

PAGE. 2

1. COMPONENT:		2. DATE:			
AIR FORCE		MARCH 2023			
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA			4. PROJECT TITLE: RECONAISSANCE SQUADRON OPERATIONS AND AVIONICS FACILITY (ROKFC IN-KIND)		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:				7B. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A	141-753 F23			F23R505/SMYU223004	30,000

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

Without this project, the 5 RS will not be able to support classified operations for the Combined Forces Air Component, numbered Air Force, and the Fighter Wing. The ISR operations will continue in a substandard, antiquated, and unprotected facility that will prevent smooth decision-making processes and coordination of combined capabilities across war fighting platforms.

ADDITIONAL:

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: For United States (US) exclusive use but can be used on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This facility will be available for use by the other components.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future. The possibility of Host Nation funding has been addressed to support this requirement.

C. PHYSICAL SECURITY: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included.

D. ANTI TERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01, dated 9 February 2012, change 1, 1 Oct 2013. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01 standards for buildings and site. Such additional Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) site features will include concrete or metal pop-up bollards and barriers, to include sidewalks that provides as barriers from the main road(s) are at least eight inches high, compare to road level to ensure standoff distance is met in accordance with the reference above. Major Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) building features will include design for progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the building by utilizing locking mechanism, and caged ladders that can be locked to prevent access.

PAGE. 3

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA	2. DATE:			
AIR FORCE		(RC		MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:			4. PROJ	ECT TITLE: AISSANCE SOUADDON ODED	ΔΨΤΩNG	
OSAN AIR BAS	SE, KOI	REA	AND A	VIONICS FACILITY (ROKF	C IN-KIND)	
5. PROGRAM ELEME	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7B. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)	
N/A	141-753 F23R505/SMYU223004				30,000	
E. SUSTAINA	BLE DE	SIGN AND DEVELOPMENT	(SDD)	: Sustainable principle	es shall be	
integrated	into t	he design, developme	nt, an	d construction of this	project. This	
facility sh	all be	designed to achieve	energ	y consumption levels t	hat are at	
least 30 pe	rcent i	below the levels esta	ablish	ed in the current vers	ion of the	
American So	ciety	of Heating, Refrigera	ating	and Air-Conditioning E	ngineers	
(ASHRAE) St	andard	90.1 or the Internation	tional	Energy Conservation C	ode, as	
appropriate. All equipment going into this facility must be Energy Star rated						
or on the Federal Energy Management Program (FEMP) approved list. All utilities						
shall be me	tered	using advanced meter:	s as d	efined by Federal Ener	gy Management	
Program (FE	MP).	-		-		
-						

F. Full fire protection is required by regulation and Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 3-600-01 to include a fire alarm/suppression system; mass notification system (MNS) as required by Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01; access control systems; and connection to the utility monitoring control system (UMCS). Fire Alarm panels shall include zone module cards that can support 16 zones. These additional zones are required to transmit exact location data to the fire alarm computer located at the fire department communication center through the use of a building transmitter installed at the building design.

G. This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from Air Force Civil Engineer Center. The design must comply with OSAN Air Base' Installation Planning Standards.

H. Comprehensive interior design package for the AE to complete as required by Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 3-120-10.

I. No portion of this facility is intended for Republic of Korea personnel exclusive or primary use.

J. Flood Plain Statement: This project falls within the 100-year flood plain. The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood-susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a mission critical facility. The facility and any flood - susceptible utilities will be constructed a minimum of two feet above the 100-year flood elevation.

		REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION					
1. COMPONENT:	(ROKFC)				MARCH 2023		
AIR FORCE							
3. INSTALLATION	I AND LOCA	TION:	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA			RECON	AISSANCE SQUADRON OPER VIONICS FACILITY (ROKF	ATIONS C IN-KIND)		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:			7B. PROJECT NUMBER:		8.PROJECT COST (\$000		
N/A		141-753	30,000				

 $\kappa.$ Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

L. 51st Fighter Wing Base Civil Engineer: 011-82-31-661-4312.

M. Squadron Operations facility: 2,218 Square Meter = 23,870 Square Feet. Demolition: 637 Square Meter = 6,856 Square Feet.

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION					2. DATE:		
AIR FORCE			(R0	OKFC)				MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION	N AND LOCA	ATION:		4. PROJEC	TITLE:			ATTONS
OSAN AIR BA	ASE, KO	REA		AND AV	IONICS	FACILITY	(ROKF	C IN-KIND)
5. PROGRAM ELEN	ÆNT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:			7B. PROJ	ECT NUMBER:		8.PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A		141-7	53		F23R5	05/SMYU223	8004	30,000
12. SUPPLEM	ENTAL D	DATA:						
a. Esti	mated I	esign Data:						
(1) S	tatus:							
(a) Type	of Design					De	sign-Bid-Build
(Ъ) Date	Design Started	1					Aug 2022
(c) Param	metric Cost Est	timates	s used t	o deve	lop costs		YES
(d) Perce	ent Complete						15
(e) Date	35% Designed						Jan 2023
(f) Date	Design Complet	te					Sep 2023
(g) Energ	y Study/Life-0	Cycle a	nalysis	was/w	vill be pe	rforme	d YES
(2) B	asis:							
(a) Stand	lard or Definit	tive De	sign -				YES
(b) Where	e Design Was Mo	ost Rec	ently U	sed -			N/A
(3) T	otal Co	ost (c) = (a)	+ (b)	or (d)	+ (e)	:		(\$000)
(a) Produ	ction of Plans	s and S	Specific	ations	5		0
(b) All c	other Design Co	osts					0
(c) Total							0
(d) Contr	ract						0
(e) In-ho	ouse						0
(4) C	onstruc	tion Start						24-Apr
(5) C	onstruc	tion Completio	on					26-Jul
b. Equipme	ent ass	ociated with t	his pr	oject p	rovide	d from oth Fiscal Ye	her apj ear	propriations:
		. .	Pr	ocuring		Appropriat	ted	Cost
Equipment	Nomeno	clature	Appr	opriatio	on	or Request	ted	(\$000) 2 407
Communica	tion Ed	quipment		3080		2025		1,349
Electroni	c Secu	rity System		3080		2025		TBD
c. Explosi Departm d. Facilit	ive Saf ment of	ety Quantity-D Defense Explo d Areas Sub-Con	oistanc osive S	e (Q-D) afety Bo e (FASC)	Sitin oard (Task:	g: N/A DDESB): N/	/A	
	uii				- 404			

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DAT						
AIR FORCE	(MARCH 2023		
3 INSTALLATION AND LOC							
OSAN ATE BASE KC	NDFA	A. PROJEC	ECT TITLE: R AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR, B1732				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:	5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:			JECT NUMBER:		8. PROJECT	
N / 7	N/N 011111			E01D17	2	COST (\$000)	
N/A			F2IRI/	3	8,000		
	9. COST ESTIMATES:						
	ITEM		U/M	QTY	COST	COST (\$000)	
PRIMARY FACILITY						5,940	
AIRCRAFT MAINTENA	NCE HANGAR (211-111)		SM	2,689	2,116	5,690	
CYBERSECURITY			LS			250	
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES					1,250	
UTILITIES			LS			395	
STTE IMPROVEMENTS	5		LS			105	
PASSIVE FORCE PRO	TECTION MEASURES		LS			145	
			T.S			295	
ELECTRICAL			LC			310	
ELECITICAL	- m		13			7 100	
ESTIMATED CONTRAC	/I /E0)					7,190	
CUST CONTINGENCY	(5%)					360	
SUBTOTAL						7,550	
SUPERVISION, INSP	PECTION & OVERHEAD -	6.0%				453	
TOTAL REQUEST						8,003	
TOTAL REQUEST (RC	OUNDED)					8,000	
EQUIPMENT FROM OT	HER APPROPRIATIONS					450	
10. DESCRIPTION C	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCT	ION:					
Utilize host-nati	on funding to repair	aircraf	Et mair	ntenance	hangar Bu	ilding 1732,	
its latrine facil	ity Building 1736, a	nd its n	nechani	ical room	Building	1737. This	
project includes	sustainment repair w	ork for	the id	ollowing	principal	features to	
the maintenance h	angar B1/32: repair	rooi sti	ructure	e/exterio	r; repair	interior	
offices and stora	ige areas by replacem	ent; rep	place v	wall and	Iloor Iln Dia Gaadi	isnes and	
(HVAC) avatom inc	es; replace the Heat	ing, ver Dipipa de	llllall	lon, and	AIP CONGI		
(IIVAC) System Inc	action system: repla	ce elect	-rical	nanel bo	arde and	wiring	
lighting fixtures	fire detection system, repra	tem and	COmmur	panei DO Dication	alus anu	replace	
hangar door track	; repair hanger floo	r: renla		wash sta	tion: rem		
asbestos: restore	all areas affected	by this	projec	ct. This	project	includes	
sustainment repai	r work on the follow	ing prin	ncipal	features	to B1732	's latrine	
facility B1736: r	epair exterior/roof;	replace	e wall	and floo	r finishe	s and	
ceilings; replace	all plumbing fixtur	es, vani	Lty cak	pinets, a	nd all ot	her	
accessories; repl	ace domestic water l	ines, ar	nd sani	itary sew	er lines;	replace	
lighting fixtures	with light-emitting	diodes;	resto	ore all a	reas affe	cted by this	
project. This pro	ject includes sustai	nment re	epair v	work on t	he follow	ing	
principal feature	es to B1732's hot wat	er boile	er roor	n facilit	у B1737:	replace hot	
water boilers; re	place lighting fixtu	res with	n light	-emittin	g diodes;	restore all	
areas affected by	y this project. This	project	c will	comply w	ith appli	cable	
Department of Def	ense (DoD), Air Forc	e, and b	base de	esign sta	ndards.	In addition,	
local materials and construction techniques shall be used where cost effective.							

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION					
AIR FORCE	(ROKFC)					
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCF	ATION:	4. PROJEC	T TITLE:		
OSAN AIR BASE,	KO	REA	REPAIR	AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HA	NGAR, B1732	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:		6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)	
N/A		211111		F21R173	8,000	
Facilities will	b	e designed as permane	ent cons	truction in accordance	with Unified	
Facilities Crit	cer	ia (UFC) 3-260-02.	This pro	ject will comply with D	epartment of	
Defense antiter	ro	rism/force protection	n (AT/FF) requirements per Unif	ied	
Facilities Crit	cer	ia 4-010-01. Sustain	nable pr	inciples, to include li	fe cycle	
cost-effective	pr	actices, will be inte	egrated	into the design, develo	pment, and	
construction of	Ē t	he project in accorda	ance wit	h Unified Facilities Cr	iteria 1-	
200-02. This p	200-02. This project must comply with guidance from Head Quarters Air Force/A4C					
(HAF/A4C) memorandum dated 3 June 2019 titled Aircraft Hangar Fire Suppression						
System Modernization						
Air Conditioning: 150 Tons						

11. REQUIREMENT:

REQ: 21,176 SM

ADQT: 18,487 SM

SUBSTD: 2,689 SM

PROJECT:

Repair Aircraft Maintenance Hangar, B1732 (Current Mission).

REQUIREMENT:

This project is required to provide sustainment repairs for an aircraft inspection, maintenance, and training facility. Three facilities (B1732, 1736, 1737) are aggregated into this project because the repairs in the boiler room (B1737) and restroom (B1736) are required to make the repairs in the hangar (B1732) complete and useable. Critical system repairs are required to bring the facility's HVAC system, fire protection system, electrical system, and interior architectural aspects up to current code as necessary for functionality and code compliance. Replacement of the broken and failed fire protection system is necessary to protect the vital and costly aircraft that are enclosed within this shelter while they undergo a wide variety of systems maintenance, repairs, and inspections as necessary per current applicable technical orders and higher headquarters guidance. At Osan Air Base the focus is on defending Osan, executing combat operations and to defend the Republic of Korea from North Korean attack. With a very high ops tempo, the host wing requires this shelter to be fully compliant in order to protect the assigned aircraft assets, and to be "ready to fight tonight" and carry out its assigned missions on schedule.

CURRENT SITUATION:

Aircraft Maintenance Hanger B1732 is used for aircraft inspection, maintenance, and training. B1732 has two separate supporting facilities as follows: Latrine facility B1736 and Mechanical facility B1737. The hangar is considered to be "hard broken" because the installed fire protection system is not functional. The fire protection system has been out of service for several years. As a result, there is currently no capability to abate a jet fuel fire. This situation places not only the aircraft but also the maintenance personnel in

1. COMPONENT: REPUBLI	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION				
AIR FORCE	(ROKFC)		MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:	4. PROJEC	T TITLE:			
OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA	REPAIR	AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HA	NGAR, B1732		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY C	ODE:	7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A	211111	F21R173	8,000		
danger. This project correct been assigned to this facilit in 1953 and has had no major systems, and electrical syst interior architecture aspect and floor coverings in office deteriorated. Existing stea break down and hamper the ma prepare aircraft 24-hours a The continuation of this sit inefficiencies.	ets a Fire Safety ty since 16 July renovations since tems are worn or h of the building tes, latrines, and m boilers in the aintenance crews a day; the conveying tuation will lead	Deficiency (FSD) code " 2015. The building was be its original completi badly deteriorated due t such as ceilings, wall d storage areas are worn central mechanical room as they continue to sust ng water pipes are simil to mission disruption a	<pre>1" that has constructed on. HVAC o age. The finishes, and frequently ain and arly aged. nd</pre>		

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

This project provides mission readiness required to "fight tonight" and "start the fight". Without immediate action personnel, aircraft, and valuable resources will continue to be at risk due to increase fire risk. Due to the nature of the operations, rapid evacuation of aircraft is a challenge due to the condition of the aircraft and amount of equipment attached to the aircraft at any time. Without a fire suppression system, loss of valuable combat assets as well as the possible loss of life would be imminent. Additionally, repairing the HVAC system will better protect the interior finishes from mildew and mold growth, as well as provide cleaner air to the facility. The current state of the buildings is not in compliance with Unified Facilities Criteria 3-600-01, Unified Facilities Criteria 4-211-01 and National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) 101, which mandate fire suppression systems in areas such as aircraft shelters and where flammable materials are stored.

ADDITIONAL:

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: For United States exclusive use but can be used on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This facility will be available for use by the other components.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future. The possibility of Host Nation funding has been addressed to support this requirement.

C. PHYSICAL AND CYBER SECURITY: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included. This project aligns with HQ USAF/A4C MILCON Programming Guidance Memo for the Cybersecurity of Facility Related Control Systems, 11 January 2019.

D. ANTITERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01, dated 9 February 2012, change 1, 1 Oct 2013. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01 standards for

1. COMPONENT:	ONENT: REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION						
AIR FORCE	MARCH 2023						
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCA	TION:	4. PROJECT TITLE:				
OSAN AIR BASE,	коі	REA	REPAIR	AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HA	NGAR, B1732		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:				7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A	211111 F21R173				8,000		
buildings and a	site	e. Additional Antite	errorism	/Force Protection site	features		
will be include	ed s	such as concrete or r	metal po	p-up bollards and barri	ers that are		
at least eight	ind	ches high in relation	n to roa	d level to ensure stand	-off		
distance is me	t in	n accordance with the	e refere	nce above. Major			
Antiterrorism/	For	ce Protection buildin	ng featu	res will include design	for		
progressive co.	progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air						
Distribution SI	Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the						
building by ut	ili:	zing locking mechanis	sm, and	caged ladders that can	be locked to		
prevent access.							

E. SUSTAINABLE DESIGN AND DEVELOPMENT (SDD): Sustainable principles shall be integrated into the design, development, and construction of this project. This facility shall be designed to achieve energy consumption levels that are at least 30 percent below the levels established in the current version of the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) Standard 90.1 or the International Energy Conservation Code, as appropriate. All equipment going into this facility must be Energy Star rated or on the Federal Energy Management Program (FEMP) approved list. All utilities shall be metered using advanced meters as defined by the Federal Energy Management Program.

F. Full fire projection is required by regulation and Unified Facilities Criteria 3-600-01 to include a fire alarm/suppression system; mass notification system (MNS) as required by Unified Facilities Criteria 4-010-01; access control systems; and connection to the utility monitoring control system (UMCS). Fire Alarm panels shall include zone module cards that can support 16 zones. These additional zones are required to transmit exact location data to the fire alarm computer located at the fire department emergency communication center through the use of a building transmitter installed meeting the building design.

G. This project meets applicable criteria/scope specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards and the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project, and there is no applicable standard design from the Air Force Civil Engineer Center. The design must comply with Osan Air Base's Installation Planning Standards.

H. Comprehensive interior design package for the Architectural & Engineering (AE) firm to complete as required by Unified Facilities Criteria 3-120-10.

I. No portion of this facility is intended for Republic of Korea personnel exclusive or primary use.
1. COMPONENT:		2. DATE:				
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)			MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT			T TITLE:			
OSAN AIR BAS	SE, KOI	REA	REPAIR AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE HANGAR, B173			
5. PROGRAM ELEME	INT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)	
N/A		211111		F21R173	8,000	
J. Flood Plain Statement: This project falls within the 100-year flood plain.						
The risk will be mitigated by constructing the facility and any flood-						

susceptible utilities above the 100-year flood level. This is a non-mission critical facility. The facility and any flood-susceptible utilities will be constructed a minimum of two feet above the 100-year flood elevation.

 ${\bf K}.$ Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area.

L. 51st Fighter Wing Base Civil Engineer: 011-82-31-661-4312.

M. This is all repair work for the following space: Aircraft Maintenance Hangar B1732 (211-111): 2,536 Square Meter = 27,300 Square Feet, Latrine Facility B1736 (723-392): 44 Square Meter = 474 Square Feet, Boiler Room B1737 (821-117): 109 Square Meter = 1,171 Square Feet.

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOR	EA FUNDED	CONSTRUCTION	2. DATE:		
AIR FORCE (ROKFC) MAN				MARCH 2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT TITLE:						
OSAN AIR B	HANGAR, B1732					
5. PROGRAM ELE	MENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A	211111		F21R173	8,000		
12. SUPPLE	MENTAL DATA:					
13. Estima	ted Design Data:					
(1) St	atus:					
(a)	Type of Design		Desig	n-Bid-Build		
(b)	Date Design Started		JUL 20	18(O&M Funds)		
(c)	Parametric Cost Estimates	used to	develop costs	YES		
(d)	Percent Complete			30%		
(e)	Date 35% Designed			JAN 2019		
(f)	Date Design Complete			OCT 2023		
(g)	Energy Study/Life-Cycle a	nalysis w	as/will be performed	YES		
(2) Ba	sis:	-	_			
(a)	Standard or Definitive De	sign -		YES		
(b)	Where Design Was Most Rec	entlv Use	d -	N/A		
(3) To	tal Cost (c) = (a) + (b)	or (d) +	(e) :	(\$000)		
(a)	Production of Plans and S	pecificat	ions	0		
(b)	All other Design Costs			0		
(c)	Total			0		
(d)	Contract			0		
(e)	In-house			0		
(4) Co	nstruction Start			24-Apr		
(5) Co	nstruction Completion			26711]		
(3) 00	Serverion compression			20 041		
h Fauin	ant associated with this i	roject n	rowided from other an	oropriations		
D. Equip	lent associated with this p	project p	Fiscal Year			
_		Procuri	ng Appropriated	Cost		
Equ	Ipment Nomenclature App	ropriati 2020	on or Requested	(\$000)		
Com	munication Equipment	3080	2025	100		
c. Explos	sive Safety Quantity-Dista	ומ-0) nce	Siting: N/A			
Depart	Department of Defense Explosive Safety Board (DDESB): N/A					
d. Facil:	ties and Areas Sub-Committ	ee (FASC)	Task: N/A			

d1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DATE:							
AIR FORCE	(ROKFC)				MARCH	2023		
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT TI			ITLE:					
OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA UPGRADE			UPGRADE E	LECT	RICAL DIS	TRIBUTION	EAST,	PH2
5. PROGRAM ELEME	NT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PR	OJECT NUMBER	:	8. PROJE COST (\$0	CT
N/A		812225			F17R7	20	46	5,000
		9. CO:	ST ESTIMATES:					
		ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACI	LITY						30	,315
PRIMARY DIST	RIBUT	ION LINE UG (812-225))	LM	16,871	1,548	(26,	116)
SECONDARY DI	STRIB	UTION LINE UG (812-22	26)	LM	1,680	1,548	(2,	601)
SCADA COMMUN	ICATI	ONS SYSTEM		LS			(1,	000)
CYBERSECURIT	Ϋ́			LS				(598)
SUPPORTING F	ACILI	TIES					11	.,225
PAVEMENTS				LS			(1,	172)
SITE IMPROVE	CMENTS			LS			(1,	748)
UTILITIES				LS				(838)
COMMUNICATIC	NS SU	PPORT		LS				(771)
SECURITY LIG	GHTING			LS			(1,	340)
FIBER OPTIC	CABLI	NG		LS			(3,	816)
TEMPORARY IN	IFRASTI	RUCTURE IN CONSTRUCT:	ION	LS				(569)
REMOVAL OF E	LECTR	ICAL AND CATV SYSTEMS	S	LS				(972)
ESTIMATED CC	NTRAC	Г					41,	,540
COST CONTING	ENCY	(5%)					2,	, 077
SUBTOTAL							43,	, 617
SUPERVISION,	INSP	ECTION & OVERHEAD - (6.0%				2,	, 617
TOTAL REQUES	ST						46,	,234
TOTAL REQUES	T (RO	UNDED)					46,	,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHER APPROPRIATIONS							(2,	000)
10. DESCRIPT	ION O	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCT	ION:					
Utilize host	-natio	on funding to add/alt	ter Osan A	ir B	ase (AB)'	s existing	overh	lead
electrical d	listril	oution system with an	n undergro	ound	distribut	ion system	on th	le
south east p	portio	n of base. This pro	ject will	demo.	Lish an e	xisting ov	erhead	1
primary and	secon	ary electrical dist	ribution s	yste	m. The pr	oject will	inciu	.de
feeders at s	prina.	tion #2 with substate	ion #3. re	nes, place	_uoop con ≏ment of	aged trans	a⊥⊥ former	S.

replacemend of aged or air insulated switches with high fire-point fluid insulated switches, modification of existing Supervisory Control And Data Acquisition (SCADA) system and connecting all field switches and transfomers to SCADA, necessary repair of existing substation, various utility work, security street lighting, infrastructure for Electric Vehicle charging stations (min.10% of parking spots), electric bike charging stations, bike shed, installation of new fiber optic cabling to replace existing pole-mounted cable television fiber lines, transportation of excess soil to separate location on installation, remediation of asbestos cement conduit lines, concrete ducts and manhole installation, shoring and dewatering of underground infrastructure, site

d1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DATE:					
AIR FORCE			(ROKFC)		MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJECT T	ITLE:		
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	UPGRADE E	LECTRICAL DISTRIBUTION	EAST, PH2	
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST(\$000)	
N/A		812225		F17R720	46,000	
improvement	s, pav	ements, communication	ns infrast	ructure and all necessa	ry	
supporting	work t	o deliver a complete	and usabl	e electrical distributi	on system.	
The system	should	be compatible with a	applicable	Department of Defense	(DoD), Air	
Force, and	base d	esign standards. In a	addition,	local materials and con	struction	
techniques	shall	be used where cost e:	ffective.	The facility must also	be able to	
withstand w	ind lo	ads and seismic effe	cts as pre	scribed in applicable c	odes and	
design guid	es. Su	stainable principles,	, to inclu	de life-cycle cost-effe	ctive	
practices,	will b	e integrated into the	e design,	development, and constr	uction of	
the project	in ac	cordance with Unified	d Faciliti	es Criteria (UFC) 1-200	-02. This	
includes pr	eparat	ion of a life-cycle o	cost analy	sis (LCCA) for energy c	onsuming	
systems, re	newabl	e energy generating s	systems, w	henever life-cycle cost	effective	
(LCCE) is s	electe	d as the reason any :	requiremen	t of Unified Facilities	Criteria	
(UFC) 1-200	-02 is	partially compliant	or not ap	plicable. Facilities w	ill be	
designed as	designed as permanent construction in accordance with the Department of Defense					
Unified Fac	Unified Facilities Criteria 1-200-01, General Building requirements. This					
project wil	l comp	ly with Department o:	f Defense	Antiterrorism/Force Pro	tection	
requirement	s per	Unified Facilities C	riteria 4-	010-01.		

11. REQUIREMENT:

REQ: 18,551 LM

ADQT: 0

SUBSTD: 18,551 LM

PROJECT:

Upgrade Electrical Distribution System on East Area, Ph2 (Current Mission).

REQUIREMENT:

This project is required to provide a reliable, safe, and resilient power system with Supervisory Control And Data Acquisition System (SCADA) to support base and force sustainment. Addition/alteration of the base electrical distribution system by replacing existing overhead lines to underground lines including necessary repairs and updating drainage in conjunction with providing new underground utilities will power existing Fighter Wing, Mission Support Group, Civil Engineer, Force Support, Security Forces, and other community support missions. An underground distribution system requires less maintenance, is more reliable, and is storm resistant which makes it more resilient during armistice or contingency operations. Dormitories, schools, squadron facilities, and electrically operated equipment have been newly constructed or installed on Osan Air Base (AB) over several decades. However, the base electrical distribution system was not concurrently upgraded, thus leaving the overall system totally inadequate for Air Component Command's Command and Control and ability to sustain personnel and base support operations.

d1. COMPONENT: AIR FORCE	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION (ROKFC)				
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION:	4. PROJECT 1	'ITLE:			
OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA	UPGRADE I	ELECTRICAL DISTRIBUTION	EAST, PH2		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT: 6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)		
N/A 812225		F17R720	46,000		
CURRENT SITUATION: The electrical system must be improve power for essential peninsula-wide co outages due to deteriorating distribu Between 2014 and 2019, there were 160 the electrical distribution system, 6 Emergency repairs were provided by th 3,131 man-hours, 45 overtime hours, a procurement of parts. 2020-2021 had had 12 between January and April. Eac increase. This increase in annual ou deteriorated condition of the overhea towards increasingly unreliable servi time and affect large areas. These of capability, and create unsafe conditi been made with the exception of piece Existing above ground system poles, h age, parts are obsolete, and the syst addition to system age, system design contributing factors that cause frequ the switches freeze and become inoper equipment attracts birds, which nest power outages. These outages severely provide reliable and resilient power These outages also cause fire, degrad	d in order mbat capak tion syste work orde 4 of which e Civil Er nd an expe 32 unsched tages is of d electric ce. Outage utages cau ons for pe meal upgra ardware, a em is beyo and weath ent outage able. Over on the ene affect th for operat	to ensure resilient an polities. Unscheduled po- ems are routine at Osan ers submitted for the ea- h were unscheduled power agineer Squadron at a to ense of \$369,200 for the duled power outages and e number of outages cont directly attributable to cal distribution system ges last a significant a use fires, degrade missi ersonnel. No major repai ades and routine mainten and lines are over 30 ye ond its intended service her events are also majo es. During severe winte chead lines and associat ergized wires, contribut he ability of the power cions at Osan Air Base (conight" readiness capab	d reliable wer AB. st side of outages. tal of 2022 has inues to the and points mount of on rs have ance. ars of life. In r r months, ed ing to system to AB). ility, and		

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

The existing electrical system will continue to operate below acceptable levels for system protection and reliability. The existing electrical distribution system will continue to deteriorate such that the system may fail, resulting in a longer power outage affecting portions of the base. The effectiveness and efficiency for base sustainment capabilities will be significantly degraded. Phase 2 supports the 7th Air Force headquarters, the 51st Fighter Wing headquarters and emergency operations center, the base communications hub, and the medical complex, affecting Osan Air Base's ability to "Fight Tonight." A reliable electrical system is key for the base personnel to defend the freedom of 50 million people. Without a full re-capitalization, small repair efforts at critical nodes are our only recourse. For example, \$800,000 was spent to replace a bare copper wire with insulated and to replace aged electrical distribution equipment in 2022 and another \$500,000 is planned for 2023 to replace 5 switches and repair 2 poles. These efforts do not address system-wide degradation and are only stopgap measures.

d1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION				
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)			
3. INSTALLATION AN	ID LOCATION:	4. PROJECT TITLE:			
OSAN AIR BASE	, KOREA	UPGRADE ELECTRICAL DISTRIBUTION	EAST, PH2		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	: 6. CATEGORY CODE:	7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST(\$000)		
N/A	812225	812225 F17R720			

ADDITIONAL:

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: For United States (US) exclusive use, the scope of the project is based on Air Force requirements. This facility will be available for use by the other components.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future. The possibility of Host Nation funding has been addressed to support this requirement.

C. PHYSICAL SECURITY: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included.

D. ANTI TERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01 standards for buildings and site. Major Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) building features will include design for progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the building by utilizing locking mechanism, and caged ladders that can be locked to prevent access.

E. SUSTAINABLE DESIGN AND DEVELOPMENT (SDD): Sustainable principles shall be integrated into the design, development, and construction of this project. This facility shall be designed to achieve energy consumption levels that are at least 30 percent below the levels established in the current version of the ASHRAE Standard 90.1 or the International Energy Conservation Code, as appropriate. All equipment going into this facility must be Energy Star rated or on the Federal Energy Management Program (FEMP) approved list. All utilities shall be metered using advanced meters as defined by Federal Energy Management Program (FEMP).

F. Full fire protection is required by regulation and Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 3-600-01 to include a fire alarm/suppression system; mass notification system (MNS) as required by Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01; access control systems; and connection to the utility monitoring control system (UMCS). Fire Alarm panels shall include zone module cards that can support 16 zones. These additional zones are required to transmit exact location data to the computerized D-21 Monaco fire alarm computer located at the fire department communication center through the use of a BT-XM building transmitter installed at the building design.

d1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. DATE:				2. DATE:
AIR FORCE	<u> </u>		(ROKFC) MA		
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJECT T	ITLE:	
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO		OFGRADE F	7 DROTECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		COST (\$000)	
N/A		812225		F17R720	46,000
 G. This product of the stablished of th	ject m cility in th Standa Air F standa Osan standa osan requi on of r prim ain St ood pl sis si orting ensive ill as iding s ril Eng	<pre>eets applicable crite Requirements. This of e Air Force Corporate rds, but will not emp orce standard facili rd design from Air Fo Air Base (AB)' Instal interior design packa red by Unified Facili this facility is into ary use. atement: This project ain. ted in accordance with le land use area. facilities, security associated site work poils, concrete, exco ineer: 011-82-31-661 trical distribution at this facility is into a security and a security and a security a security a /pre>	eria/scope design sha e Faciliti ploy a sta ty design orce Civil llation Pl age for th ities Crit ended for t does not th the Ins xceed 25% lightings, by instal avation an -4312. system: 18	specified in Air Force ll conform to criteria es Standards, the Insta ndard facility design b for this project, and t Engineer Center. The d anning Standards. e Architect Engineer (A eria (UFC) 3-120-10. Republic of Korea perso fall within or partly tallation Development P of the primary faciliti CATV cables and commun ling underground electr d backfilling.	Manual llation ecause here is no esign must E) to nnel within the lan and is es' costs ication ical duct 862 Linear

d1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2.								
AIR FORCE			(ROKFC)	(ROKFC)						
3. INSTALLATION	STALLATION AND LOCATION: 4. PROJECT TITLE:									
OSAN AIR BA	SAN AIR BASE, KOREA OPGRADE ELECTRICAL DISTRIBUTION					п2 				
5. PROGRAM ELEN	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	COST (\$000))				
N/A		812225		F17R720	46,0	000				
12. SUPPLEM	12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA:									
a. Esti	mated	Design Data:								
(1) \$	Status:									
(a	a) Type	of Design		Desig	n-Bid-Bui	ild				
(1) Date	Design Started			Jun 20	015				
(c	c) Para	metric Cost Estimat	es used to	develop costs	2	YES				
(c	l) Perc	ent Complete				15				
(e	e) Date	35% Designed			Jan 20	024				
(f) Date	Design Complete			Sep 20	024				
(<u>c</u>	g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle	analysis	was/will be performed	Z	YES				
(2) E	Basis:									
(a	a) Stan	dard or Definitive	Design -		Y	ŒS				
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most R	ecently Us	ed -	Ň	N/A				
(3) 1	otal C	ost (c) = (a) + (b) or (d) +	(e) :	(\$0(00)				
(2	a) Prod	uction of Plans and	Specifica	tions		0				
(b) All	other Design Costs				0				
(0	c) Tota	1				0				
(d	i) Cont	ract				0				
(e	e) In-h	ouse				0				
(4) (Constru	ction Start			25-2	Apr				
(5) (Constru	ction Completion			27-1	Jul				
		-								
b. Equipm	ent as	sociated with this	project pro	ovided from other approp	riations	5:				
				Fiscal Year						
			Procuring	Appropriated or Requested	Cost					
Equipm	ient Noi	menclature Ap	propriation 3080	2026	(\$000) 1 500					
Commun	icatio	n Equipment	3080	2026	500					
c. Explos Depart	c. Explosive Safety Quantity-Distance (Q-D) Siting: N/A Department of Defense Explosive Safety Board (DDESB): N/A									
d Facili	ties an	nd Areas Sub-Committ		Task: N/A						
	cres a									

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION						
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)					MARCH 2023	
3. INSTALLATION	I AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJECT TIT	Æ:				
OSAN AIR BA	SE, KO	REA	WATER SUPPI	Y TREA	TMENT	FACILITY		
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:	7.	PROJECT N	UMBER:		8. PROJECT	
N/A		841169		E	21R51	1	22,000	
		9. CO	ST ESTIMATES:					
		ITEM	U/M	I QT	Y	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)	
PRIMARY FAC	LITY						15,508	
WATER SUP B	BLDG/SH	OP (841169)	SM	: ;	881	9,976	(8,789)	
ADMIN/MAINT	BLDG	(610123)	SM	[675	8,975	(6,058)	
COVERED OUT	SIDE S	TORAGE SHED (219946)	SM	: :	200	802	(160)	
CYBERSECURI	TY		LS				(250)	
SCADA COMMU	UNICATI	ONS SYSTEM	LS				(250)	
SUPPORTING	FACILI	TIES					3,888	
SITE IMPROV	/EMENTS		LS				(595)	
PAVEMENTS			LS				(323)	
UTILITIES			LS				(1,103)	
SITE COMMUN	ICATIO	NS	LS				(208)	
SITE ELECTR	RICAL		LS				(1,137)	
BACKUP POWE	CR GENE	RATOR/FUEL TANK	KW	· !	500	628	(314)	
DEMOLITION			SM	1,4	400	149	(209)	
ESTIMATED C	ONTRAC	T		1	I		19,396	
COST CONTIN	IGENCY	(5%)					970	
SUBTOTAL							20,366	
SUPERVISION	I, INSP	ECTION & OVERHEAD - (6.0%				1,222	
TOTAL REQUE	ST						21,588	
TOTAL REQUE	ST (RO	UNDED)					22,000	
EQUIPMENT F	ROM OT	HER APPROPRIATIONS					461	
10. DESCRIP	TION O	F PROPOSED CONSTRUCT	ION:					
Utilize hos	st-nati	on funding to build a	a new Water	Supply	Trea	tment faci	lity with	
maintenance	shops	and a new Administra	ative/Mainte	nance	Build	ing at Osa	n Air	
Base. The water supply treatment facility will boost city water chlorine						ne ad from		
residual and adjust the Potential of Hydrogen (pH) in the water suppli						eu IIOM e will be		
installed from the city water main near the m				aate t	o the	new water	e wili be vlaaus	
treatment facility to provide redundant water service					The p	roject wil	l also	
install a p	ressur	e reducing station a	nd add an ai	tomate	d con	trol valve	at the	
new water s	upply	treatment facility.	The maintena	nce sh	op fa	cilities w	ill	
include dif	ferent	spaces such as train	ning rooms,	office	s, re	strooms,		
communicati	on are	as, and covered outs:	ide storage	space.	Both	new build	ings will	

communication areas, and covered outside storage space. Both new buildings will have the standard construction consisting of substructure, shell, interior construction, plumbing, HVAC (heating, ventilation, and air conditioning), fire protection, electrical systems, security/street lights and Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) and communication systems. The existing backup generator and fuel tank for the water supply treatment facility will be replaced with a new dual fuel generator and tank in accordance with Unified Facilities

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION 2. I				
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)			MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION	AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJECT	TITLE:	
OSAN AIR BA	.SE, KO	REA	WATER SU	JPPLY TREATMENT FACILITY	
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8.PROJECT COST(\$000)
N/A		841169		F21R511	22,000
Criteria (U	FC) 3-	520-07 and Air Force	Instruct	tion (AFI) 32-1062 for	
classificat	ion. T	he project will also	include	all necessary utilities,	site
improvement	s, pav	ements, parking space	es, commu	inications, infrastructur	e,
retaining w	alls,	erosion control syste	em on slo	opes and all necessary su	pporting
work for a	comple	te and usable potable	e water s	supply system. Existing a	.sphalt
pavement ar	eas wi	ll be replaced with r	new aspha	altic concrete pavement a	nd striped
for parking	and r	oadway. Site work wil	ll also i	nclude demolition of eig	ht (8)
concrete st	ructur	es. Facilities will }	be desigr	ned as permanent construc	tion in
accordance	with t	he Department of Defe	ense (Dol)) Unified Facilities Cri	teria
(UFC) 1-200	-01.	Sustainable principle	es, to ir	nclude life-cycle cost-ef	fective
practices,	will b	e integrated into the	e design,	development, and constr	uction of
the project	in ac	cordance with Unified	d Facilit	ty Criteria 1-200-02. Th	is
includes pr	eparat	ion of a life-cycle of	cost anal	ysis for energy consumin	g systems,
renewable e	nergy	generating systems, w	whenever	life-cycle cost effectiv	e is
selected as	the r	eason any requirement	t of Unif	fied Facility Criteria 1-	200-02 is
partially c	omplia	nt or not applicable	. This p	project will comply with	Department
of Defense	antite	rrorism/force protect	tion (AT/	'FP) requirements per Uni	fied
Facility Cr	iteria	4-010-01. The project	ct will c	lemolish buildings 352 (2	64 Square
Meters), 35	3 (72	Square Meters), 354	(638 Squa	are Meters), 357 (16 Squa	re
Meters), 35	8 (260	Square Meters) 359	(130 Squa	are Meters), 361 (50,000	Gal Water
Tank), and	369 (2	1 Square Meters) (Tot	tal: 1,40	0 Square Meters).	

Air Conditioning: 50 Tons

11. REQUIREMENT:

REQ: 1,756 SM

ADQT: 0 SM

SUBSTD: 1,400 SM

PROJECT:

Construct a Water Supply Treatment Facility (Current Mission)

REQUIREMENT:

This project is to provide a reliable, safe, and resilient potable water treatment and supply system is required to improve resilience. This water treatment and supply construction project is particularly important to improve the readiness by providing continuous reliable potable water and fire protection system to the air operations center, aircraft maintenance facilities, headquarters buildings, communications hub facilities, collective protection system (CPS) dormitories, as well as a plethora of other critical base functions. This project is to sustain installation-wide infrastructure, affecting multiple large units and a very large number of personnel (8000+) and add operational resiliency to ensure installation-wide mission command and enable "Flight Tonight" operations. A contingent water source is critical in both armistice and contingency operations.

1. COMPONENT:		REPUBLIC OF KOREA FUNDED CONSTRUCTION				
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)				
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION: OSAN AIR BASE, KOREA			4. PROJECT WATER S	TITLE: JPPLY TREATMENT FACILITY		
5. PROGRAM ELEM	ENT :	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)	
N/A		841169		F21R511	22,000	

CURRENT SITUATION:

The Water Treatment Plant (WTP) building 354 was built and designed to treat the ground water produced from the wells. The WTP was built in 1960 and renovated & modernized in 2007 to be used for contingency operations utilizing well water. There was a structural fire on 19 April 2021 and the entire second floor and roof on the WTP has collapsed and the facility is a total loss. The base has completely lost a potable water capability during contingency water operations.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED:

If this project is not provided, personnel, aircraft, and valuable resources will continue to be at risk during contingencies or in the event that city water becomes unavailable, which renders fire protection systems on valuable assets inoperable. Potable water is vital for Osan Air Base's personnel to be able to "start the fight" and "fight tonight". Airmen cannot survive in any environment without a potable water source, especially not in a wartime or contingency scenario. If a new water supply treatment plant is not constructed, war fighting capabilities will be significantly degraded, affecting Osan Air Base's ability to "Fight Tonight."

ADDITIONAL:

A. JOINT USE CERTIFICATE: No portion of this facility is intended for Republic of Korea personnel exclusive or primary use.

B. HOST NATION: This project is located on an enduring installation which will be retained by United States Forces Korea (USFK) for the foreseeable future.

C. **PHYSICAL SECURITY**: This project has been coordinated with the installation physical security plan, and all physical security measures are included.

D. ANTI-TERRORISM/FORCE PROTECTION: All of the 21 Building Standards for Antiterrorism/Force Protections (AT/FP) will apply to this project, including a Mass Notification System, and site measures, which are outlined in Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01. All facilities will meet current Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC) 4-010-01 standards for buildings and site. Major Anti-terrorism/ Force Protections (AT/FP) building features will include design for progressive collapse and blast resistant windows and an Emergency Air Distribution Shutoff, ensuring any roof access prevents anyone from entering the building by utilizing locking mechanism, and caged ladders that can be locked to prevent access.

E. SUSTAINABLE DESIGN AND DEVELOPMENT (SDD): Sustainable principles shall be integrated into the design, development, and construction of this project. This facility shall be designed to achieve energy consumption levels that are at least 30 percent below the levels established in the current version of the ASHRAE Standard 90.1 or the International Energy Conservation Code, as appropriate. All equipment going into this facility must be Energy Star rated

1. COMPONENT: ATR FORCE	REPUBLIC OF KOR	EA FUNDEI (ROKFC)	CONSTRUCTION	2. DATE: MARCH 2023				
3 INSTALLATION AND LOCK	ATTON -							
OSAN ATE BASE. KO	REA	WATER S	UPPLY TREATMENT FACILI	TY				
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	1	7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT				
N/A	841169		F21R511	COST (\$000)				
or on the Federal	Energy Management P	rogram (1	FEMP) approved list.	All utilities				
shall be metered	using advanced meter	s as def:	ined by Federal Energy	Management				
Program (FEMP).	-			-				
		_						
F. Full fire prot	ection is required by	y regulat fire ala:	tion and Unified Facil	ities				
notification svst	em (MNS) as required	bv Unif:	ied Facilities Criteri	a (UFC) 4-				
010-01; access co	ntrol systems; and c	onnection	n to the utility monit	oring control				
system (UMCS). Fi	re Alarm panels shal.	l include	e zone module cards th	at can				
support 16 zones.	These additional zo:	nes are : fire ale:	required to transmit e	xact location				
department commun	ication center through	gh the us	se of a BT-XM building	transmitter				
installed at the	building design.	<u>ر</u>	· ····································					
		. ,						
G. This project m	eets applicable crite	eria/scoj dogion d	pe specified in Air Fo	rce Manual				
established in the	e Air Force Corporate	e Facili	ties Standards, the In	stallation				
Facilities Standa	rds, but will not em	ploy a st	tandard facility desig	n because				
there is no Air F	orce standard facili	ty design	n for this project, an	d there is no				
applicable standa	rd design from Air Fo	orce Civ:	il Engineer Center. Th	e design must				
comply with Usan .	Air Base (AB) Instal.	lation P.	lanning Standards.					
H. Comprehensive firm to complete	interior design pack as required by Unifi	age for t ed Facil:	the Architectural & En ities Criteria (UFC) 3	gineer (AE) -120-10.				
I. Flood Plain St 100-year flood pl	atement: This projec [.] ain.	t does no	ot fall within or part	ly within the				
U. 51st Fighter W	ing Base Civil Engind	eer: 011	-82-31-661-4312.					
K. Water Supply T	reatment Plant: 881	Square Me	eter = 9,483 Square Fe	et.				
Maintenance Shop	And Storage Faciliti	es: 675 :	Square Meter = 7,266 S	quare Feet.				
Demolish: 1,400 S	quare Meter = 15,071	Square 1	Feet.					

1. COMPONENT:	REPUBLIC OF KORI	EA FUNDEI	CONSTRUCTION	2. DATE:
AIR FORCE		(ROKFC)		MARCH 2023
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCA	ATION:	4. PROJECT	TITLE:	
OSAN AIR BASE, KO	REA	WATER SU	JPPLY TREATMENT FA	CILITY
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT:	6. CATEGORY CODE:		7. PROJECT NUMBER:	8. PROJECT COST (\$000)
N/A	841169		F21R511	22,000
12. SUPPLEMENTAL	DATA:			
a. Estimated	Design Data:			
(1) Status:				
(а) Туре	of Design			Design-Bid-Build
(b) Date	Design Started			May 2023
(c) Para	metric Cost Estimate:	s used to	develop costs	YES
(d) Perc	ent Complete			15
(e) Date	35% Designed			Jan 2024
(f) Date	Design Complete			Sep 2024
(g) Ener	gy Study/Life-Cycle	analysis	was/will be perfo	rmed YES
(2) Basis:				
(a) Stan	dard or Definitive Definitive	esign -		YES
(b) Wher	e Design Was Most Re	cently Us	sed -	N/A
(3) Total C	ost (c) = (a) + (b)	or (d) -	+ (e) :	(\$000)
(a) Prod	uction of Plans and a	Specifica	ations (TYP	. 6% OF PA) 1,320
(b) All	other Design Costs			660
(c) Tota	1			1,980
(d) Cont	ract			1,650
(e) In-h	ouse			330
(4) Constru	ction Start			25-Apr
(5) Constru	ction Completion			27-Jul
b. Equipment as:	sociated with this pr	coject pr	ovided from other Fiscal Year	appropriations:
		Procurin	g Appropriated	Cost
Equipment Nor	menclature Appr	ropriatio	on or Requested	(\$000)
Communication	ixture & Equip n Equipment	3080	2026	461 250
c. Explosive Sa Department of	fety Quantity-Distand f Defense Explosive S	ce (Q-D) Safety Bo	Siting: N/A ard (DDESB): N/A	
d. Facilities an	nd Areas Sub-Committe	e (FASC)	Task: N/A	

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTRU	2. DAT	TE REPORT CONTROL 023 SYMBOL PPI				
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION Wroclaw Airport, Poland		4. PROJECT Aerial Port	4. PROJECT TITLE Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COST (\$000)		
		113-321	WRO	-1101-PL		59,000		
9. COST ESTIMATES								
ITEM			U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES						51,339		
PAVED APRON (113-	321)		SM	85,028	424.59	(36,102)		
PAVED SHOULDER (1	16-642)		SM	18,020	243.79	(4,393)		
DEICING			LS	-	-	(9,592)		
ATFP MEASURES (2%)		LS	-	-	(1,002)		
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-	RELATED CONTROL SYS	LS	-	-	(250)		
SUPPORTING FACILI	TIES					795		
SITE PREPARATION/	DEMOLITIO	Ν	LS			(795)		
SUBTOTAL						52,134		
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)					2,607		
TOTAL CONTRACT CO	ST					54,740		
SUPERVISION, INSP	ECTION AN	D OVERHEAD (7.3%)				3,996		
TOTAL REQUEST						58,736		
TOTAL REQUEST (RC	UNDED)					59,000		
EQUIPMENT FROM OTHE	R APPROPR	IATIONS (NON-ADD)				(000)		

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION

DESCRIPTION: Construct an aircraft parking apron and paved shoulders required to accommodate cargo aircraft at Wrocław Airport, Poland. Supporting facilities include all utilities, subgrade work, drainage, airfield lighting, pavement markings and associated facilities and other necessary airfield support. Pavement for the parking apron consists of a rigid concrete layer, drainage layer, sub-base separation layer, compacted subgrade, earthwork, and grading. The pavement for the paved shoulders consists of flexible asphalt pavement, aggregate base, drainage layer, sub-base separation layer, compacted subgrade, earthwork, and grading. The parking apron will be designed to support four (4) C-5M Galaxy aircraft. All work carried out shall include the requirements as identified in the AF813-O Request for Overseas Environmental Impact Analysis and as stated in the Certificate of Compliance for Critical Planning Actions. This project shall be designed and constructed in accordance with Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084 Facility Requirements, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-01 Airfield & Heliport Planning & Design, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-02 Pavement Design for Airfields, United States Air Force in Europe & Air Force in Africa 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design, and NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields, as applicable. This project will incorporate all required sustainable principles, and these shall be integrated into the project design, development, and construction in accordance with Executive Orders, Unified Facility Criteria and other applicable laws. All work carried out must comply with Department of Defense Anti-Terrorism Force Protection requirements and all other relevant Unified Facilities Criteria, Air Force Instructions, National Fire Protection Association regulations, Polish Building Regulations, and Wrocław Airport Standards. All work associated with this project shall comply with United States Air Force and Host Nation regulations and agreements. All known alternatives were considered during the development of this project.

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTRUCT	JRE PROJECT DATA	2. DATE	REPORT CONTROL
			MARCH 2023	SYMBOL PPI	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION Wroclaw Airport, Poland		4. PROJECT TITLE Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COS	т (\$000)
		113-321	WRO-1101-PL	59,0	00

11. REQUIREMENT: 85,028SM Ade

Adequate: 0SM

Substandard: 0SM

PROJECT: Construct an aircraft parking apron capable of supporting four C-5M Galaxy aircraft. (New Mission)

REQUIREMENT: This project is required by USAFE-AFAFRICA missions to support the Polish Provided Infrastructure (PPI) initiative. PPI represents a key tool for the implementation of the Enhanced Defense Cooperation Agreement (EDCA) between the United States of America and the Republic of Poland signed in Warsaw on August 15, 2020 and entered into force November 13, 2020. It serves as a critical guide to define both U.S. and Polish defense mission, facility, and infrastructure needs. This project is required to provide adequate aircraft parking for military cargo aircraft at Wrocław Airport, Poland (WRO) and the APOD -Aerial Port of Debarkation mission for personnel and cargo as part of PPI which also includes AT/FP upgrades, connecting taxiways, an APOD ramp, hot cargo pads and munitions storage and handling areas, a contingency Beddown area, a passenger terminal, aerial port facilities, armories, a dormitory with laundry, a renovated dining facility, a medical and dental clinic space, administrative spaces, post office, fitness center, vehicle maintenance and motor pool area, and a railhead with rail extensions. This aircraft parking apron will support the primary location for APOD by USAFE-AFAFRICA in Poland and enduring rotational force missions. The aircraft parking apron will increase the capability of WRO to support large military cargo aircraft and provide an increased throughput for military personnel and materiel to support operational forces in the Area of Responsibility (AOR) and worldwide. The parking apron will include all parking positions, taxi lanes, apron exits and entrances, paved shoulders, and all necessary apron lighting.

CURRENT SITUATION: Wrocław Airport (WRO) is a commercial airport that offers 20 flights per day to main hubs throughout Europe. The 8th Airlift Base of the Polish Air Force is currently located on property east of the main WRO operational area. The Contingency Response Group (CRG) is the operational unit of the Polish Air Force that utilizes the military footprint. This unit is responsible for processing and maneuvering both personnel and cargo to a variety of locations throughout the Area of Responsibility (AOR). The CRG also provides aircraft, airfield security, and air traffic combat controller capabilities. There are two existing hangars within the Polish Air Force property that are used for cargo staging and marshalling and currently Apron 1 is utilized for the parking of Polish and United States Air Force cargo aircraft. Apron 1 is located on the commercial WRO property adjacent to the former airport terminal. There is currently an agreement in place for Ryan Air to occupy this portion of the airport. Apron 1 is adjacent to two existing Ryan Air aircraft maintenance hangars and there are plans for two additional hangars to be constructed near these hangars. With these moves scheduled to occur on and around the only location at the airport to accommodate large airlift airframes, a new cargo aircraft operational area is needed at WRO to meet the APOD requirements of PPI.

An approximately 75-hectare portion of airport property located southeast of the current CRG operational area has been identified to accommodate the requirements of the APOD footprint and additional Polish Air Force CRG requirements. A new aircraft parking ramp for four (4) C-5M Galaxy aircraft is proposed in this area, to support U.S. missions in the AOR. The aircraft parking apron will be sited adjacent to a proposed passenger terminal and aerial port facility. The aircraft parking positions and taxilanes on the parking apron will provide adequate wingtip clearance to allow all aircraft to taxi under their own power. The apron will provide aircraft pavement to support aircraft maintenance, servicing, fueling, cargo and passenger loading/unloading, and pre-/post-flight operational checks. Within the military footprint of WRO all airfield pavements will be constructed to meet the aircraft parking and taxiing requirements established in USAFE-AFAFRICA Instruction 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design and NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields. All airfield pavements constructed outside the military area and within the WRO operational area will meet aerodrome requirements established in International Civil Aviation Organization Annex 14 Volume 1 Aerodromes Design and Operations.

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT Air Force	POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTRUCT	URE PROJECT DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPI	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOC Wroclaw Airport, Poland	TATION	4. PROJECT TITLE Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp			
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COS	т (\$000)	
	113-321	WRO-1101-PL	59,0	00	

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided there will not be adequate airfield pavement area at Wroclaw Airport to accommodate large military airlift airframes and the associated movement of passengers and materiel into Poland and the Area of Responsibility. Without this aircraft parking apron military cargo and personnel processing capacity in Poland will decrease, the timeframes for U.S. and multi-national training exercises will increase, and theater presence and operational readiness will be negatively impeded. The APOD mission at Wroclaw Airport cannot function on an enduring basis without this project.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the scope/criteria specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-01 Airfield & Heliport Planning & Design, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-02 Pavement Design for Airfields, United States Air Force in Europe & Air Force in Africa 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design, and NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields, International Civil Aviation Organization Annex 14 Volume 1 Aerodromes Design and Operations, as applicable.

STANDARD DESIGN: This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards (AFCFS), the Installation Facilities Standards (IFS) but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this specific project and there is no applicable standard design from the Host Nation.

ECONOMIC ANALYSIS (EA) STATEMENT: Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 the Energy Policy Act 2005, Executive Orders 13123 and 13423, 10 United States Code (USC) 2802 (c), and other applicable laws and Executive orders. This includes the preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis (LCCA) for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, or when life cycle cost effective (LCCE) is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable.

MASTER PLAN STATEMENT: Facility is sited in accordance with current Wrocław Airport plans, the USAFE-AFAFRICA PPI Vision Plan, and the EDCA, and is within a compatible land use area.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: These facilities can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on United States Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTR	UCTURE PROJECT DATA		2. DATE MARCH 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPI
3. INSTALLATION AND	D LOCATION	ſ	4. PROJECT TITLE Aerial Port of Debarka	ation	Ramp	
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	oland	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER		8. PROJECT COS	T (\$000)
		113-321			59.00	10
		113-321	WKO-1101-PL		59,00	
CONVERSIONS						
PRIMARY FACILITI	ES					
APRON (113-321) S PAVED (116-642)	SHOULDERS	·,		85, 18	028 SM to 101 ,020 SM to 21	,693 SY ,552 SY
12. SUPPLEMENTA	L DATA					
PLANNING AND D	ESIGN DA	FA (ESTIMATE)				
(1) Status:						
(a) Type	of Design	n			Design-Bic	l-Build
(b) Date	Design S [.]	tarted			01 00	СТ 2022
(c) Param	etric Co	st Estimates Used to de	evelop costs /			YES
(d) Perce	nt Comple	ete as of 01 JAN 2023				0%
(e) Date	35% Desig	gned			01 FE	в 2023
(f) Date	Design Co	omplete			01 JU	JN 2023
(g) Energ	y Study/	Life-Cycle analysis was	s/will be performed			YES
(2) Basis:						
(a) Stand	lard or De	efinitive Design				NO
(b) Where	Design N	Was Most Recently Used				N/A
(3) Total Co	st / (c)	= (a) + (b) or (d) +	(e)			(\$000)
(a) Produ	ction of	Plans and Specification	ons (6%)			(2,760)
(b) All C	ther Des	ign Costs (3%)				(1,380)
(C) TOTAL						4,140
(d) Contr	act (7.5	*)				(3,450)
(e) In-ho	ouse (1.5 ⁹	ծ)				(690)
(4) Construc	tion Star	rt				24-FEB
(5) Construc	tion Comp	oletion				26-DEC

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT DATA				2. DAI MARCH	re 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPI
3. INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	I		4. PROJEC	T TITLE	Bamp		
Wroclaw Airport, Po	land			Aeriai FC	JIC OF DEDAIKACION	Ramp		
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CO	DE	7. PROJEC	T NUMBER	8. PROJEC	T COS	r (\$000)
		113-:	321	W	RO-1101-PL		59,00	00
b. Equipment a	ssociate	d with this p	roject provi	ded from	other appropria	tions:		
EQUIPMENT 1	NOMENCLAT	TURE	PROCURING 2	APPROP	FISCAL YEAR APPROPRIATED OR REQUESTED	COST (\$000)		
FURNITURE	FIXTURES	& EQUIPMENT	N/A		N/A	N/A		
COMMUNICAT	ION EQUIE	PMENT	N/A		N/A	N/A		
OTHER			N/A		N/A	N/A		

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRAS	2. DAT MARCH 20	REPORT CONTROL O23 SYMBOL PPI		
3. INSTALLATION AND Wroclaw Airport, Po	LOCATION)	4. PROJECT Taxiways to	TITLE Aerial Port	of Debarkatic	on Ramp
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT	NUMBER	8. PROJEC	I COST (\$000)
		112-211	WRO	-1102-PL		39,000
9. COST ESTIMATES						
ITEM			U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT COST	COST
PRIMARY FACILITIES						33,855
TAXIWAY (112-211)			SM	40,676	425.23	(17,297)
SHOULDERS, PAVED	(116-642)		SM	55,154	243.79	(13,446)
TAXIWAY LIGHTING	(136-667)		м	3,764	585.36	(2,203)
ATFP MEASURES (2%	;)		LS			(659)
CYBERSECURITY OF	FACILITY-	RELATED CONTROL SYS	LS			(250)
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					918
SITE PREPARATION/	DEMOLITIO	Ν	LS			(918)
SUBTOTAL						34,773
CONTINGENCY (5.0%)						1,739
TOTAL CONTRACT COST	!					36,512
SUPERVISION, INSPEC	TION AND	OVERHEAD (7.3%)				2,665
TOTAL REQUEST						39,177
TOTAL REQUEST (ROU	NDED)					39,000
EQUIPMENT FROM OTH	ER APPROPR	RIATIONS (NON-ADD)				(000)
						· · · ·

10. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION: Construct aircraft taxiways and paved shoulders required to accommodate cargo aircraft at Wrocław Airport, Poland. Supporting facilities include all utilities, subgrade work, drainage, airfield lighting, pavement markings and associated facilities and other necessary airfield support. Pavement for the taxiways consists of a rigid concrete layer, drainage layer, sub-base separation layer, compacted subgrade, earthwork, and grading. The pavement for the paved shoulders consists of flexible asphalt pavement, aggregate base, drainage layer, sub-base separation layer, compacted subgrade, earthwork, and grading. The aircraft pavement will be designed to support C-5M Galaxy aircraft. The construction of the new taxiway connections will require the rerouting of an existing access road to the southern portion of the airfield. The construction of this road will include all pavement, utilities, earthwork, grading, and demolition. All work carried out shall include the requirements as identified in the AF813-O Request for Overseas Environmental Impact Analysis and as stated in the Certificate of Compliance for Critical Planning Actions. This project shall be designed and constructed in accordance with Department of the Air Force Manual 32-1084 Facility Requirements, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-01 Airfield & Heliport Planning & Design, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-02 Pavement Design for Airfields, United States Air Force in Europe & Air Force in Africa 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design, NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields, and International Civil Aviation Organization Annex 14 Volume 1 Aerodromes Design and Operations, as applicable. This project will incorporate all required sustainable principles, and these shall be integrated into the project design, development, and construction in accordance with Executive Orders, Unified Facility Criteria and other applicable laws. All work carried out must comply with Department of Defense Anti-Terrorism Force Protection requirements and all other relevant Unified Facilities Criteria, Air Force Instructions, National Fire Protection Association regulations, Polish Building Regulations, and Wrocław Airport Standards. All work

Previous editions are obsolete.

1.C	OMPONENT
Air	Force

2.

REPORT

CONTROL

SYMBOL

 3. INSTALLATION AND LOCATION Wroclaw Airport, Poland (WRO)
 4. PROJECT TITLE Taxiways to Aerial Port of Debarkation Ramp

 5. PROGRAM ELEMENT
 6. CATEGORY CODE 112-211
 7. PROJECT NUMBER WRO-1102-PL
 8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 39,000

associated with this project shall comply with United States Air Force and Host Nation regulations and agreements. All known alternatives were considered during the development of this project.

11. REQUIREMENT: 40,676SM

Adequate: 0SM

Substandard: OSM

PROJECT: Construct aircraft taxiways to connect the APOD operational area to the existing taxiway network and runway. (New Mission)

REQUIREMENT: This project is required by USAFE-AFAFRICA missions to support the Polish Provided Infrastructure (PPI) initiative. PPI represents a key tool for the implementation of the Enhanced Defense Cooperation Agreement (EDCA) between the United States of America and the Republic of Poland signed in Warsaw on August 15, 2020 and entered into force November 13, 2020. It serves as a critical guide to define both U.S. and Polish defense mission, facility, and infrastructure needs. This project is required to provide adequate ground movement of aircraft between the APOD operational area and runway at Wrocław Airport, Poland (WRO) and the APOD - Aerial Port of Debarkation mission for personnel and cargo as part of PPI and includes AT/FP upgrades, connecting taxiways, an APOD ramp, hot cargo pads and munitions storage and handling areas, a contingency Beddown area, a passenger terminal, aerial port facilities, armories, a dormitory with laundry, a renovated dining facility, a medical and dental clinic space, administrative spaces, post office, fitness center, vehicle maintenance and motor pool area, and a railhead with rail extensions. The connecting taxiways will serve to support the primary location for APOD by USAFE-AFAFRICA in Poland and enduring rotational force missions. The taxiways will provide two aircraft connections between the APOD aircraft parking apron and the runway at WRO. These taxiway connections will increase the capability of WRO to support large military cargo aircraft and provide an increased throughput for personnel and materiel to support operational forces in the Area of Responsibility (AOR) and worldwide. The connecting taxiways will meet all wingtip clearances and provide all necessary pavement, shoulders and utilities. Modifying the extension of the existing taxiway network as part of the investment plan is required and would greatly benefit the Port of WrocÅ, aw Airport to support the US/POL mission; this is outside of this project's scope, but necessary to connect the APOD operational area to both runway thresholds.

CURRENT SITUATION: Wrocław Airport (WRO) is a commercial airport that offers 20 flights per day to main hubs throughout Europe. The 8th Airlift Base of the Polish Air Force is currently co-located on property east of the main WRO operational area. The Contingency Response Group (CRG) is the operational unit of the Polish Air Force that utilizes the military footprint. This unit is responsible for processing and maneuvering both personnel and cargo to a variety of locations throughout the Area of Responsibility (AOR). The CRG also provides aircraft, airfield security, and air traffic combat controller capabilities. There are two existing hangars within the Polish Air Force property that are used for cargo staging and marshalling and currently Apron 1 is utilized for the parking of Polish and United States Air Force cargo aircraft. Apron 1 is located on the commercial WRO property adjacent to the former airport terminal. There is currently an agreement in place for Ryan Air to occupy this portion of the airport. Apron 1 is adjacent to two existing Ryan Air aircraft maintenance hangars and there are plans for two additional hangars to be constructed near these hangars. With these moves scheduled to occur on and around the only location at the airport to accommodate large airlift airframes, a new cargo aircraft operational area is needed at WRO to meet the APOD requirements of PPI.

An approximately 75-hectare portion of airport property located southeast of the current CRG operational area has been identified to accommodate the requirements of the APOD footprint and additional Polish Air Force CRG requirements. A new aircraft parking ramp for four (4) C-5M Galaxy aircraft is proposed in this area, to support U.S. missions in the AOR. The aircraft parking apron will be sited adjacent to a proposed passenger terminal and aerial port facility. Connecting taxiways are required to provide adequate ground movement of aircraft between the APOD ramp and the WRO runway. With the construction of the new taxiways an existing road that

1. COMPONENT Air Force	POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTRU	CTURE PROJECT DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPI
3. INSTALLATION AND Wroclaw Airport, Po	LOCATION land (WRO)	4. PROJECT TITLE Taxiways to Aerial Port of	Debarkation Ra	np

5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE		8. PROJECT COST (\$000)	
	112-211	WRO-1102-PL	39,000	

provides access to the General Aviation (GA) area located on the south side of the airfield will be impacted. This existing road will be demolished and relocated/reconstructed to provide adequate taxiway crossings for both connecting taxiways. Within the military footprint of WRO all airfield pavements will be constructed to meet the aircraft parking and taxiing requirements established in USAFE-AFAFRICA Instruction 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design and NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields. All airfield pavements constructed outside the military area and within the WRO operational area will meet aerodrome requirements of Code F aircraft as established in International Civil Aviation Organization Annex 14 Volume 1 Aerodromes Design and Operations.

IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided there will not be any adequate military airfield pavement at Wroclaw Airport to connect the APOD aircraft parking apron with the existing runway and taxiway network at the airport. Without the connecting taxiways the military cargo and personnel processing capacity in Poland will decrease, timeframes for U.S. and multi-national training exercises will increase, and theater presence and operational readiness will be impeded. The APOD mission at Wroclaw Airport cannot function on an enduring basis without this project.

ADDITIONAL: This project meets the scope/criteria specified in Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-01 Airfield & Heliport Planning & Design, Unified Facility Criteria 3-260-02 Pavement Design for Airfields, United States Air Force in Europe & Air Force in Africa 32-1007 Airfield and Heliport Planning and Design, and NATO Bi-SC Directive 085-005 NATO Criteria and Standards for Airfields, International Civil Aviation Organization Annex 14 Volume 1 Aerodromes Design and Operations, as applicable.

STANDARD DESIGN: This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards (AFCFS), the Installation Facilities Standards (IFS) but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this specific project and there is no applicable standard design from the Host Nation.

ECONOMIC ANALYSIS (EA) STATEMENT: Sustainable principles, to include life-cycle cost-effective practices, will be integrated into the design, development, and construction of the project in accordance with Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 the Energy Policy Act 2005, Executive Orders 13123 and 13423, 10 United States Code (USC) 2802 (c), and other applicable laws and Executive orders. This includes the preparation of a life-cycle cost analysis (LCCA) for energy consuming systems, renewable energy generating systems, or when life cycle cost effective (LCCE) is selected as the reason any requirement of Unified Facility Criteria 1-200-02 is partially compliant or not applicable.

MASTER PLAN STATEMENT: Facility is sited in accordance with current Wrocław Airport plans and is within a compatible land use area.

JOINT USE CERTIFICATION: These facilities can be used by other components on an "as available" basis; however, the scope of the project is based on United States Air Force requirements.

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROVIDED INFRASTR	UCTURE PROJECT DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPI
3. INSTALLATION AND Wroclaw Airport, Po	LOCATION land (WRO)		4. PROJECT TITLE Taxiways to Aerial Port of	Debarkation Ran	np
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER	8. PROJECT COS	т (\$000)
		112-211	WRO-1102-PL	39,00	00
12. SUPPLEMENTA	DATA				
PLANNING AND D	ESIGN DAT	A (ESTIMATE)			
(1) Status:					
(a) Type	of Design			Design-Bic	d-Build
(b) Date	Design Sta	arted		01	OCT 22
(c) Param	etric Cos	t Estimates Used to deve	elop costs		YES
(d) Perce	nt Comple	te as of 01 JAN 2023 / P	Procent		0%
(e) Date	35% Desig	ned		01	FEB 23
(f) Date	Design Co	mplete		01	JUN 23
(g) Energ	y Study/L	- ife-Cycle analysis was/w	vill be performed		YES
(2) Basis:					
(a) Stand	ard or De	finitive Design			NO
(b) Where	Design Wa	as Most Recently Used			N/A
(3) Total Co	st / c) =	(a) + (b) or (d) + (e)			(\$000)
(a) Produ	ction of 3	Plans and Specifications	s (6%)		(2,220)
(b) All O	ther Desi	gn Costs (3%)			(1,110)
(c) Total					3,330
(d) Contr	act (7.5%))			(2,775)
(e) In-ho	use (1.5%)			(555)
(4) Construc	tion Star	:			24-FEB
(5) Construc	tion Compl	letion			26-DEC

1. COMPONENT Air Force		POLAND-PROV	VIDED INFRASTR	UCTURE PRO	JECT DATA	2. DATE MARCH 2023	REPORT CONTROL SYMBOL PPT
3. INSTALLATION AND Wroclaw Airport, Po	LOCATION land (WRO)		4. PROJEC Taxiways	T TITLE to Aerial Port of	Debarkation Ra	mp
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT		6. CATEGORY CO	ODE	7. PROJEC	T NUMBER	8. PROJECT COS	T (\$000)
		112-	-211	w	RO-1102-PL	39,0	00
b. Equipment a	ssociate	d with this p	project provi	ded from	other appropria	tions	
EQUIPMENT N	IOMENCLAI	TURE	PROCURING 2	APPROP	FISCAL YEAR APPROPRIATED OR REQUESTED	COST (\$000)	
FURNITURE E	IXTURES	& EQUIPMENT	N/A		N/A	N/A	
COMMUNICATI OTHER	ON EQUIE	MENT	N/A		N/A	N/A	
			N/A		N/A	N/A	



Department of the Air Force

Military Family Housing

Fiscal Year (FY) 2024 Budget Estimates

Justification Data Submitted to Congress

March 2023

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING FISCAL YEAR 2024 BUDGET REQUEST

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING FISCAL YEAR 2024 BUDGET REQUEST

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING.	
FINANCIAL SUMMARY	
FH-11 Inventory and Condition of Government-Owned, Family Housing Units	
FH-11 Transitional Gvt-Owned FH Units	
FH-8 Air Force Inadequate Family Housing Units Eliminated in FY 2022	
AUTHORIZATION LANGUAGE	
APPROPRIATION LANGUAGE	
CONSTRUCTION IMPROVEMENTS	
Purpose and Scope	
DD Form 1391	
PLANNING AND DESIGN	
OPERATIONS, UTILITIES AND MAINTENANCE SUMMARY	
Purpose and Scope	
Inventory and Funding Summary (FH-2)	351
Summary Historic Housing	355
Family Housing Operations and Maintenance Reprogramming Actions	356
MANAGEMENT EXHIBIT OP-5	357
SERVICES EXHIBIT OP-5	359
FURNISHINGS EXHIBIT OP-5	
MISCELLANEOUS EXHIBIT OP-5	
UTILITIES EXHIBIT OP-5	
Family Housing Summary of Utilities Detail	
MAINTENANCE EXHIBIT OP-5	
MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR NON-GOQ UNITS EXCEED \$20,000 THRESHOLD	
Anticipated Operations, Maintenance and Repair Expenditures Exceeding \$35,000 per Unit (FH-5)	
Quarters 6,000 Net Square Feet (FH-10)	
Privatized GFOQ Operations, Maintenance and Repair Costs Exceeding \$50,000 (FH-12)	
REIMBURSEMENTS EXHIBIT OP-5	
LEASING	
Purpose and Scope	
Analysis of Leased Units Exhibit (FH-4)	
Analysis of High Cost Leased Units (FH-4)	
FAMILY HOUSING PRIVATIZATION	
Housing Privatization Exhibit OP-5	
Family Housing Privatization Comparison Exhibit (FH-6)	
FOREIGN CURRENCY EXCHANGE DATA (PB-18)	

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING FISCAL YEAR 2024 BUDGET REQUEST

MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING

FY 2024 Budget Request	
FY 2023 Budget Request	
FY 2023 Enactment*	
FY 2023 Appropriation	

Program (\$ in Thousands) \$551,483 \$588,010 \$28,800 \$616,810

NARRATIVE SUMMARY

* Funds provided by Congress in FY2023 for additional Family Housing Management and Privatization are one year appropriated funds and additional Construction Improvements and Planning and Design are five year appropriated funds.

This Military Family Housing budget request reflects the Air Force's commitment to ensure military personnel and their families have access to quality housing facilities and services. The Air Force relies on the local community to support military family housing needs. When community housing is unavailable or inadequate, the AF provides military family housing to support this requirement. We construct, replace, improve, or repair and maintain military family housing to meets contemporary standards.

The Air Force created the Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP) as the strategic planning and programming investment tool for government-owned, leased and privatized military family housing. This request funds the AF FHMP recommendations to sustain, improve and divest military family housing overseas, support privatized family housing, and lease family housing when necessary and fiscally appropriate.

Consistent with AF FHMP priorities, this budget provides a program that supports daily operations and the maintenance and repair of assets to sustain and prevent deterioration of our inventory. The operations, maintenance and leasing accounts predominantly support "must pay" requirements. These costs include service contracts, lease contracts, utilities, and essential maintenance to operate the units and contract funding to correct life safety, health, and facility preservation issues that cannot wait for family housing construction funding.

We respectfully request full support for the Air Force family housing needs presented herein.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING FISCAL YEAR 2024 BUDGET REQUEST

FINANCIAL SUMMARY

AUTHORIZATION FOR APPROPRIATION REQUESTED FOR FY 2024:	<u>(\$000)</u>
FUNDING REQUEST FOR FY 2024	
Construction	\$0
Construction Improvements	\$229,282
Planning and Design	\$7,815
Appropriation Request: Construction	<u>\$237,097</u>
Operations, Utilities, and Maintenance	<u>\$277,440</u>
Operating Expenses	\$93,976
Utilities	\$48,054
Maintenance	\$135,410
Housing Privatization	\$31,803
Leasing - Worldwide	\$5,143
Appropriation Request: O&M, Leasing, Housing Privatization	<u>\$314,386</u>
Appropriation Request	<u>\$551,483</u>
Reimbursement Request	\$2,500
FY 2024 FAMILY HOUSING REQUEST	\$553,983

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

Worldwide

	Number of Units- Worldwide						
	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2028
Beginning of FY Adequate Inventory Total	12,386	11,697	11,905	11,199	10,888	10,539	9,508
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	10,287	9,639	9,273	7,616	6,363	6,105	5,180
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	2,099	2,058	2,632	3,583	4,525	4,434	4,328
Beginning of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	2,887	3,477	3,392	3,901	3,925	4,140	5,228
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	2,542	3,221	3,114	3,683	3,697	3,912	4,768
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	345	256	278	218	228	228	460
Beginning of FY Total Inventory	15,273	15,174	15,297	15,100	14,813	14,679	14,736
Percent Adequate - Beginning of FY Inventory	81%	77%	78%	74%	74%	72%	65%
Inadequate Inventory Reduced Through:	590	(85)	509	24	215	1,088	456
Construction (FHCON)	(44)	0	(1)	(59)	0	(50)	0
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	(100)	(70)	(136)	(71)	(52)	(138)	(71)
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	(92)	79	(78)	(96)	(68)	(31)	(90)
Funded by Host Nation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	826	(94)	724	250	335	1,307	617
Adequate Inventory Changes:	(689)	208	(706)	(311)	(349)	(1,031)	(486)
Construction (FHCON)	44	0	1	61	18	50	70
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	100	70	136	71	52	138	71
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	(76)	33	(119)	(193)	(140)	(80)	(106)
Funded by Host Nation	69	11	0	0	56	168	96
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	(826)	94	(724)	(250)	(335)	(1,307)	(617)
End of FY Adequate Inventory Total	11,697	11,905	11,199	10,888	10,539	9,508	9,022
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	9,639	9,273	7,616	6,363	6,105	5,180	5,120
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	2,058	2,632	3,583	4,525	4,434	4,328	3,902
End of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	3,477	3,392	3,901	3,925	4,140	5,228	5,684
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	3,221	3,114	3,683	3,697	3,912	4,768	5,152
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	256	278	218	228	228	460	532
End of FY Total Inventory	15,174	15,297	15,100	14,813	14,679	14,736	14,706
	-						
Percent Adequate - End of FY Inventory	77%	78%	74%	74%	72%	65%	61%
	-						
DoD Performance Goal - 90% of world-wide							
Iamily nousing inventory at FUI of at least	90%	90%	90%	90%	90%	90.%	90%
	20 /0	20 /0	20 /0	90/0	20 70	90 70	90 /0

NOTES:

1 - Facility Condition Index (FCI) is a general measure of the physical condition of the facility. FCI is calculated as the ratio of Plant Replacement Value (PRV) minus the estimated cost of maintenance and repair requirements, divided by PRV. This provides a FCI from 0% to 100% with 100% representing good condition.

2 - Assessment data and investment, sustainment, and divestiture strategy for the worldwide AF government-owned inventory is based on the installation level Housing Community Profiles (HCPs) and the Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP). The FHMP includes updates to scores based on recent HCPs at five installations in Europe; and reviews and updates to condition data at other installations based on project execution and data reviews. An adjustment of scores is shown in the FY23 inventory changes.

3 - The FY24 scores are reflective of five recent HCPs completed in 2021 and 2022 (3,332 housing units). Three more installations will have new HCPs in 2023 (11,271 units); which will be reflected in the next FHMP.

4 - Units with <60 FCI scores include units at Okinawa planned for replacement and land return; and units impacted by the European Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC) changes. Projects for the EIC changes are identified in the FMHP in FY25-30 investment planning. 5 - There is a large increase in projected future inadequate units in FY27-30 due to the large number of units built/renovated in 2010-2012 that are projected to have scores <80 around the 15-20 year mark.

UNITED STATES (CONUS plus Hawaii and Alaska)

	Number of Units- U.S.						
	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2028
Beginning of FY Adequate Inventory Total	30	30	30	31	31	32	32
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	30	30	30	31	31	32	32
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Beginning of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	72	62	76	75	65	64	49
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	72	62	66	65	65	64	49
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	0	0	10	10	0	0	0
Beginning of FY Total Inventory	102	92	106	106	96	96	81
Percent Adequate - Beginning of FY Inventory	29%	33%	28%	29%	32%	33%	40%
		-	-	-	-	-	-
Inadequate Inventory Reduced Through:	(10)	14	(1)	(10)	(1)	(15)	(4)
Construction (FHCON)	0	0	(1)	0	0	0	0
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	0	0	0	0	(1)	0	0
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	(10)	14	0	(10)	0	(15)	(4)
Funded by Host Nation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Adequate Inventory Changes:	0	0	1	0	1	0	0
Construction (FHCON)	0	0	1	0	0	0	0
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	0	0	0	0	1	0	0
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Funded by Host Nation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	-						
End of FY Adequate Inventory Total	30	30	31	31	32	32	32
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	30	30	31	31	32	32	32
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
End of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	62	76	75	65	64	49	45
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	62	66	65	65	64	49	45
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	0	10	10	0	0	0	0
End of FY Total Inventory	92	106	106	96	96	81	77
Percent Adequate - End of FY Inventory	33%	28%	29%	32%	33%	40%	42%
Percent Adequate - End of FY Inventory NOTES	33%	28%	29%	32%	33%	40%	42%

1 - Facility Condition Index (FCI) is a general measure of the physical condition of the facility. FCI is calculated as the ratio of Plant Replacement Value (PRV) minus the estimated cost of maintenance and repair requirements, divided by PRV. This provides a FCI from 0% to 100% with 100% representing good condition.

2 - Wright Patterson - the FHMP identifies an FHCON projects for Key and Essential (K&E) at 29 historic units in FY20, which is reflected in the FY22+ condition ratings. Demolition was initially identified for 10 non-historic surplus units in FY22; however, this project has been placed on hold to address grade/bedroom mix needs during renovations. These 10 units are added back into the inventory in

FY23. Divestiture for the surplus units is now shown in FY25 (10 non-historic units); FY27 (15 historic units) and FY29 (15 historic units). 3 - United States Air Force Academy (USAFA) - the inventory includes two General Officer Quarters (GOQs) in the government-owned inventory; one is identified for an FHCON Improvement project in FY24 the other as and FHO&M project in FY26. Execution to be finalized with appropriate approvals.

4 - Eglin - nine units were identified for divestiture in FY21. Four units are brought back into the MFH inventory in FY23 due to delays in execution; divestiture plan is being evaluated and identified in FY28.

FOREIGN (includes U.S. Territories)

	Number of Units- Foreign						
	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2028
Beginning of FY Adequate Inventory Total	12,356	11,667	11,875	11,168	10,857	10,507	9,476
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	10,257	9,609	9,243	7,585	6,332	6,073	5,148
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	2,099	2,058	2,632	3,583	4,525	4,434	4,328
Beginning of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	2,815	3,415	3,316	3,826	3,860	4,076	5,179
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	2,470	3,159	3,048	3,618	3,632	3,848	4,719
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	345	256	268	208	228	228	460
Beginning of FY Total Inventory	15,171	15,082	15,191	14,994	14,717	14,583	14,655
	-						
Percent Adequate - Beginning of FY Inventory	81%	77%	78%	74%	74%	72%	65%
					r		
Inadequate Inventory Reduced Through:	600	(99)	510	34	216	1,103	460
Construction (FHCON)	(44)	0	0	(59)	0	(50)	0
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	(100)	(70)	(136)	(71)	(51)	(138)	(71)
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	(82)	65	(78)	(86)	(68)	(16)	(86)
Funded by Host Nation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	826	(94)	724	250	335	1,307	617
Adequate Inventory Changes:	(689)	208	(707)	(311)	(350)	(1,031)	(486)
Construction (FHCON)	44	0	0	61	18	50	70
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	100	70	136	71	51	138	71
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	(76)	33	(119)	(193)	(140)	(80)	(106)
Funded by Host Nation	69	11	0	0	56	168	96
Additional Inadequate Units Identified	(826)	94	(724)	(250)	(335)	(1,307)	(617)
End of FY Adequate Inventory Total	11,667	11,875	11,168	10,857	10,507	9,476	8,990
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	9,609	9,243	7,585	6,332	6,073	5,148	5,088
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	2,058	2,632	3,583	4,525	4,434	4,328	3,902
End of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	3,415	3,316	3,826	3,860	4,076	5,179	5,639
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	3,159	3,048	3,618	3,632	3,848	4,719	5,107
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	256	268	208	228	228	460	532
End of FY Total Inventory	15,082	15,191	14,994	14,717	14,583	14,655	14,629
	1						
Percent Adequate - End of FY Inventory	77%	78%	74%	74%	72%	65%	61%
NOTES:							

1 - Facility Condition Index (FCI) is a general measure of the physical condition of the facility. FCI is calculated as the ratio of Plant Replacement Value (PRV) minus the estimated cost of maintenance and repair requirements, divided by PRV. This provides a FCI from 0% to 100% with 100% representing good condition.

2 - Assessment data and investment, sustainment, and divestiture strategy for the worldwide AF government-owned inventory is based on the installation level Housing Community Profiles (HCPs) and the Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP). The FHMP includes updates to scores based on recent HCPs at five installations in Europe; and reviews and updates to condition data at other installations based on project execution and data reviews. An adjustment of scores is shown in the FY23 inventory changes.

3 - The FY24 scores are reflective of five recent HCPs completed in 2021 and 2022 (3,332 housing units). Three more installations will have new HCPs in 2022-2023 (11,271 units); which will be reflected in the next FHMP.

4 - Units with <60 FCI scores include units at Okinawa planned for replacement and land return; and units impacted by the European Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC) changes. Projects for the EIC changes are identified in the FMHP in FY25-30 investment planning.
5 - There is a large increase in projected future inadequate units in FY27-30 due to the large number of units built/renovated in 2010-2012 that are projected to have scores <80 around the 15-20 year mark.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

Transitional

	FY 2022	FY 2023	FY 2024	FY 2025	FY 2026	FY 2027	FY 2028
Beginning of FY Adequate Inventory Total	0	0	33	0	0	0	0
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	0	0	29	0	0	0	0
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	0	0	4	0	0	0	0
Beginning of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Beginning of FY Total Inventory	0	0	33	0	0	0	0
Percent Adequate - Beginning of FY Inventory	0%	0%	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Inadequate Inventory Reduced Through:	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Construction (FHCON)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Maintenance & Repair (FHO&M)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Funded by Host Nation	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Identified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Adequate Inventory Changes:	0	33	(33)	0	0	0	0
Privatization	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Demolition/Divestiture/Diversion/Conversion	0	33	(33)	0	0	0	0
Additional Inadequate Identified	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
End of FY Adequate Inventory Total	0	33	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 90% to 100% (Good Condition)	0	29	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 80% to 89% (Fair Condition)	0	4	0	0	0	0	0
End of FY Inadequate Inventory Total	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 60% to 79% (Poor Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
End of FY Total Inventory	0	33	0	0	0	0	0
Percent Adequate - End of FY Inventory	0%	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%

NOTES:

1 - The definition of transitional family housing (FH) are units that are at enduring and non-enduring sites 1) as a result of organizational deactivations, consolidation (e.g. Europe Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC), etc.) and relocation efforts; 2) where FH units have been identified by the Services as surplus and not currently occupied; and 3) in both cases, the Service has planned, documented, funded and/or announced the divestiture, demolition, or transfer of these units in the Future Years Defense Program (FYDP).

2. The European Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC) decisions have impacted manpower requirements for bases in England. EIC updates added manpower to RAF Alconbury, RAF Lakenheath, and RAF Mildenhall, therefore the units were removed from transitional inventory in FY21, since the units were needed to meet the updated manpower. The 2022 Housing Requirements and Market Analysis (HRMA) for RAF Fairford identified a decrease due to the EIC decisions. There is now a 61 unit surplus; 33 units are identified to be divested within the FYDP. The remaining 28 surplus units are planned for use as swing space during renovations of the required units. The surplus swing space units are identified to be removed after the FYDP, therefore these units are not included in the transitional numbers per definition number 3 (Note 1).

3 - Facility Condition Index (FCI) is a general measure of the physical condition of the facility. FCI is calculated as the ratio of Plant Replacement Value (PRV) minus the estimated cost of maintenance and repair requirements, divided by PRV. This provides a FCI from 0% to 100% with 100% representing good condition.
DEPARTMENT OF AIR FORCE FH-11 Inventory and Condition of Government-Owned, Family Housing Units (Number of Dwelling Units in Inventory) Fiscal Year 2024

Transitional Unit Details by Location

State/Country	Installation	N/E ²	<u>Change in</u> <u>Transitional</u> Units	Condition (FCI) ³	Explanation
				<u></u>	
					FY 2022
EX 2022 E					
FY 2022 Transiti	onal Unit Change	S	0		
					FY 2023
United Kingdom	RAF Fairford	Ν	33	1/2	Manpower and housing requirements have been reduced as identified the 2022 Draft Housing Requirements and Market Analysis (HRMA) due to the European Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC) decisions. See Note 2 for more details.
			1	[
FY 2023 Transiti	onal Unit Change	S	33		
					EV 2024
					F 1 2024
United Kingdom	RAF Fairford	Ν	(33)	1/2	Manpower and housing requirements have been reduced as identified in the 2022 Draft HRMA due to the EIC decisions. See Note 2 for more details.
			-		
FY 2024 Transiti	onal Unit Change	S	(33)		
					EV 2025
					r 1 2025
FY 2025 Transiti	onal Unit Change	s	0		
					FY 2026
EV 2026 Transiti	onal Unit Change		0		
F 1 2020 Transiu	onal Onit Change	3	U		
					FY 2027
FY 2027 Transiti	onal Unit Change	s	0		
					FY 2028

For Official Use Only

DEPARTMENT OF AIR FORCE FH-11 Inventory and Condition of Government-Owned, Family Housing Units (Number of Dwelling Units in Inventory) Fiscal Year 2024

<u>State/Country</u>	Installation	<u>N/E²</u>	<u>Change in</u> <u>Transitional</u> <u>Units</u>	Condition (FCI) ³	Explanation		
FY 2028 Transition	onal Unit Change	s	0				
Total			0				
NOTES:							
1 - The definition	of transitional fami	ily housing (FF	I) are units that are	at enduring and no	on-enduring sites 1) as a result of organizational deactivations, consolidation (e.g. Europe Infrastructure		
Consolidation (EIC	C), etc.) and relocation	tion efforts; 2)	where FH units hav	e been identified	by the Services as surplus and not currently occupied; and 3) in both cases, the Service has planned,		
documented, funde	ed and/or announce	ed the divestitu	re, demolition, or tr	ansfer of these un	its in the Future Years Defense Program (FYDP).		
2. The European I	nfrastructure Cons	olidation (EIC) decisions have imp	pacted manpower	requirements for bases in England. EIC updates added manpower to RAF Alconbury, RAF Lakenheath, and		
RAF Mildenhall, t	herefore the units v	were removed t	from transitional inv	entory in FY21, s	ince the units were needed to meet the updated manpower. The 2022 Housing Requirements and Market		
Analysis (HRMA)	for RAF Fairford	identified a dec	crease due to the El	C decisions. Ther	e is now a 61 unit surplus; 33 units are identified to be divested within the FYDP. The remaining 28 surplus		
units are planned f	or use as swing spa	ace during rend	ovations of the requi	red units. The su	rplus swing space units are identified to be removed after the FYDP, therefore these units are not included in		
the transitional nui	mbers per definitio	n number 3 (N	ote 1).				
3 - Facility Condit	ion Index (FCI) is	a general meas	ure of the physical	condition of the fa	clifty. FCI is calculated as the ratio of Plant Replacement Value (PRV) minus the estimated cost of		
maintenance and r	epair requirements	, divided by PF	RV. This provides a	FCI from 0% to	100% with 100% representing good condition. Facility Condition Index bands:		
1 - FCI of 90%	to 100% (Good C	condition)					
2 - FCI of 80%	to 89% (Fair Con	dition)					
3 - FCI of 60%	to 79% (Poor Cor	ndition)					
4 - FCI of 59% and below (Failing Condition)							

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

FH-8 Air Force Inadequate Family Housing Units Eliminated in FY 2022

			Total Inventory		
MAICOM	Project Type	Base	Minus Leased & Privatized	<u>Total Inadequate</u> Inventory	<u>Total Inadequate</u>
	<u>110jeet 1 ype</u>	Dase	IIIvauzeu	<u>mventor y</u>	Autresseu
Units at Reginning of 1	FV 2022		15 273	2,887	
Clifts at Deglinning of	1 2022		13,213	2,007	
Additional Inadequate	e Units Identified		0	826	0
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	RAF Alconbury	0	2	0
PACAF	Condition Adjustment	Okinawa	0	630	0
PACAF	Condition Adjustment	Yokota	0	186	0
PACAF	Condition Adjustment	Misawa	0	8	0
FY 2022 Family Housi	ing Construction, Improv	ement, and O&M			
Projects to Eliminate	Inadequate Units		0	(144)	212
PACAF	FHO&M project	Okinawa	0	(68)	136
PACAF	FHO&M project	Misawa	0	(32)	32
PACAF	FHCON projects	Yokota	0	(44)	44
Privatization Projects	Executed		0	0	0
Units Demolished/Dive	ested FY 2022		(92)	(92)	92
USAFE	Divestiture	RAF Croughton	(8)	(8)	8
USAFE	Demolition	RAF Alconbury	(52)	(52)	52
	Divestiture (See note				
USAFE	3)	RAF Fairford	(22)	(22)	22
AFMC	Demolition	Wright Patterson	(10)	(10)	10
		T			
Units Added to Family	Housing		0	0	0
		•			
Deficit			(76)	0	0
	FY20 project cancelled				0
USAFE	(See note 4)	Spangdahlem AB	(76)	0	0
			(0)		0
Host Nation Construct	tion projects		69	0	0
	Special Actions				
PACAE	(SACO) (See note 5)	Okinawa	56	0	0
	Japanese Facilities	o minu vu	20		
	Improvement Program				
PACAF	(JFIP) (See note 5)	Okinawa	13	0	0
Units at End of FY 202	22		15,174	3,477	304

NOTES:

1 - Family Housing Military Construction (FHCON) and Family Housing Operations and Maintenance (FHO&M) investments are based on the Housing Community Profile (HCP) and Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP). Inventory reflects the FY22 FHCON and FHO&M projects.

2 - Divestiture is based on Family Housing Master Plan updates with input from the installations and AFIMSC Detachments.

3 - Royal Air Force (RAF) Fairford - inventory includes 22 previously divested housing units added into the inventory in FY21 based on the 2018-2019 European Infrastructure Consolidation (EIC) basing decisions. However, the inventory was not changed in Real Property, and the most recent EIC change in 2020 identified a significant decrease in manpower at Fairford. Therefore these units were identified to be removed from the MFH inventory in FY22.

4 - Spangdahlem - the FY20 deficit construction project was cancelled. Therefore, the units which were added in the FY20 budget tables are being removed from the MFH inventory in FY22.

5 - Okinawa - the Host Nation projects funded by the Government of Japan (GOJ) include replacement construction at the United States Marines Corps (USMC) built through the Special Actions Committee of Okinawa (SACO) program, and replacement construction at Kadena Air Base (AB) through the Japanese Facilities Improvement Program (JFIP). Project updates have been provided by the installation and AFIMSC Detachment 2.

FH-8 Air Force Inadequate Family Housing Units Eliminated in FY 2023

MAJCOM	<u>Project Type</u>	Base	<u>Total Inventory</u> <u>Minus Leased &</u> <u>Privatized</u>	<u>Total Inadequate</u> <u>Inventory</u>	<u>Total Inadequate</u> <u>Addressed</u>	
TI I I I I I	8 TX 2022	1	15 184	2.455		
Units at Beginning o	I FY 2023		15,174	3,477		
Additional Inadague	to Units Identified		0	(04)	0	
Additional madequa	Condition Adjustment	Micowo	0	(94)	0	
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	RAE Croughton	0	(22)	0	
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	Vokota	0	(22)	0	
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	KMC	0	(1)	0	
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	RAF Lakenheath	0	(84)	0	
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	Okinawa	0	(107)	0	
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	Osan	0	(107)	0	
FY 2023 Family Ho	ising Construction. Improve	nent, and O&M	0	•	0	
Projects to Eliminat	e Inadequate Units		0	(70)	70	
PACAF	FHO&M	Yokota	0	(70)	70	
Privatization Project	ts Executed		0	0	0	
Units Demolished/Di	ivested FY 2023		112	79	(79)	
	Divestiture Cancelled					
PACAF	(See note 6)	Okinawa	180	180	(180)	
PACAF	Acquisition (Note 6)	Okinawa	33	0	0	
	Divestiture Cancelled					
AFMC	(Note 5)	Wright Patterson	10	10	(10)	
PACAF	Demolition (Note 6)	Okinawa	(115)	(115)	115	
AFMC	Divestiture Cancelled (Note 4)	Eglin	4	4	(4)	
	· · · /	6				
Units Added to Fam	ily Housing		0	0	0	
Deficit Construction		1	0	0	0	
Denen Construction	L		0	0	U	
Host Nation Constru	uction projects		11	0	0	
	Japanese Facilities					
	Improvement Program					
PACAF	(JFIP) (Note 7)	Okinawa	11	0	0	
Unite of Ford of FW (0000	1	15 207	2 202	(0)	
Units at End of FY 2	.025		15,297	5,592	(9)	
 NOTES 1 - Condition adjustments reflect the 2021 and 2022 Housing Community Profile (HCP) re-assessments of Royal Air Force (RAF) Croughton; RAF Feltwell; RAF Lakenheath; RAF Mildenhall; Kaiserslautern Military Community (KMC); and Spangdahlem Air Base (AB). Condition adjustments also reflect updates completed through the FHMP to provide updates to condition data at other installations based on project execution and data reviews. 2 - Family Housing Military Construction (FHCON) and Family Housing Operations and Maintenance (FHO&M) investments are based on the HCP and Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP). Inventory reflects the FY23 FHCON and FHO&M projects. 3 - Divestiture is based on Family Housing Master Plan updates with input from the installations and AFIMSC Detachments. 4 - Eglin - nine units were identified for divestiture in FY21. Four units are brought back into the MFH inventory in FY23 due to delays in execution; divestiture plan is being evaluated and identified in FY28. 5 - Wright Patterson - demolition was initially identified for 10 non-historic units in FY22; however, the demolition project has been placed on hold to address grade/bedroom mix needs during renovations. These 10 units are added back into the inventory in FY23. Divestiture for the surplus units is now shown in FY25 (10 units); FY27 (15 units) and FY29 (15 units). 6 - Okinawa inventory changes include: Divestiture/demolition of units 180 which have been placed on hold; these units were originally planned for divestiture associated with the Japanese Facilities Improvement Program (JFIP) future phases. Due to delays in future phases, these units have been added back into the inventory in FY23 until a determination is made through the future HCP (planned in FY23). 33 units, formerly used by the Department of State (DOS), are added back into the MFH inventory in FY23 to correct the record. Demolition of 4 surulus units at Kadena AB (based on condition						

7. The Host Nation Construction project is funded by the GOJ includes replacement construction at Kadena AB through JFIP. Project update has been provided by the installation and AFIMSC Detachment 2.

FH-8 Air Force Inadequate Family Housing Units Eliminated in FY 2024

	D		Total Inventory Minus Leased &	Total Inadequate	Total Inadequate
MAJCOM	<u>MAJCOM</u> <u>Project Type</u>		Privatized	<u>Inventory</u>	Addressed
II. to the first of the	N 2024		15 205	2 202	
Units at Beginning of F	¥ 2024		15,297	3,392	
Additional Inadaguata I	Units Idontified		0	724	0
	Condition Adjustment	RAFI akenheath	0	124	0
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	Okinawa	0	574	0
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	RAF Croughton	0	2	0
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	Osan	0	112	0
USAFE	Condition Adjustment	RAF Alconbury	0	30	0
PACAE	Condition Adjustment	KMC	0	1	0
PACAF	Condition Adjustment	Yokota	0	1	0
1110/11	condition ragustinent	Tonota	0	-	0
FY 2024 Family Housin	g Construction, Improve	ment, and O&M			
Projects to Eliminate In	adequate Units		0	(137)	137
PACAF	FHO&M	Okinawa	0	(136)	136
		US Air Force			
PACAF	FHCON	Academy	0	(1)	1
Privatization Projects E	Executed		0	0	0
Units Demolished/Dives	ted FY 2024		(197)	(78)	78
USAFE	Demolition	Spangdahlem	(18)	0	0
PACAF	Demolition	Yokota	(78)	(78)	78
USAFE	Demolition	RAF Fairford	(33)	0	0
PACAF	Divestiture	Misawa	(68)	0	0
Units Added to Family Housing			0	0	0
Deficit Construction			0	0	0
Host Nation Construction projects			0	0	0
Units at End of FY 2024	1		15,100	3,901	215
NOTES:					

1 - Family Housing Military Construction (FHCON) and Family Housing Operations and Maintenance (FHO&M) investments are based on the Housing Community Profile (HCP) and Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP). Inventory reflects the FY24 FHCON and FHO&M projects.

2 - Divestiture is based on Family Housing Master Plan updates with input from the installations and AFIMSC Detachments.

AUTHORIZATION LANGUAGE

SEC. 2302. FAMILY HOUSING

(a) IMPROVEMENTS TO MILITARY FAMILY HOUSING UNITS. – Subject to section 2825 of Title 10, United States Code, and using amounts appropriated pursuant to the authorization of appropriations in Section 2303(a) and available for military family housing functions as specified in the funding table in section 4601, the Secretary of the Air Force may improve existing military family housing units in an amount not to exceed [\$233,858,000] \$229,282,000.

(b) PLANNING AND DESIGN. – Using amounts appropriated pursuant to the authorization of appropriations in Section 2303(a) and available for military family housing functions as specified in the funding table in section 4601, the Secretary of the Air Force may carry out architectural and engineering services and construction design activities with respect to the construction or improvement of military family housing units in an amount not to exceed [\$17,730,000] \$7,815,000.

SEC. 2303. AUTHORIZATION OF APPROPRIATIONS, AIR FORCE

(a) AUTHORIZATION OF APPROPRIATIONS. – Funds are hereby authorized to be appropriated for fiscal years beginning after September 30, 2023, for military construction, land acquisition, and military family housing functions of the Department of the Air Force, as specified in the funding table in section 4601.

(b) LIMITATION ON TOTAL COST OF CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS. – Notwithstanding the cost variations authorized by section 2853 of title 10, United States Code, and any other cost variation authorized by law, the total cost of all projects carried out under section 2301 of this Act may not exceed the total amount authorized to be appropriated under subsection (a), as specified in the funding table in section 4601.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

APPROPRIATION LANGUAGE

FAMILY HOUSING CONSTRUCTION, AIR FORCE

For expenses of family housing for the Air Force for construction, including acquisition, replacement, addition, expansion, extension, and alteration, as authorized by law, [\$251,588,000] \$237,097,000 to remain available until September 30, 2028.

FAMILY HOUSING OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE, AIR FORCE

For expenses of family housing for the Air Force for operation and maintenance, including debt payment, leasing, minor construction, principal and interest charges, and insurance premiums, as authorized by law [\$365,222,000] \$314,386,000.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

CONSTRUCTION IMPROVEMENTS

Budget Request (\$ in Thousands)

FY 2024 Budget Request	\$229,282
FY 2023 Budget Request	\$230,058
FY 2023 Enactment*	\$3,800
FY 2023 Appropriated	\$233,858

Purpose and Scope

The Air Force is expected to have approximately 15,100 owned units at the end of FY 2024. The average age of housing units in the Air Force's inventory is close to 30 years.

The Air Force developed the "whole house" revitalization concept for construction improvement projects. Whole house is the combination of required maintenance and repair together with improvements to bring the unit to contemporary standards. In addition, we are looking beyond the house to the entire housing area in our comprehensive plan. Our "whole neighborhood" concept includes the development of supporting housing infrastructure requirements, neighborhood vehicular and pedestrian circulation concepts to consider siting, density, landscaping, parking, playgrounds, recreation areas and utilities, in addition to the housing unit itself. The Air Force has gathered data on the construction improvement projects to detail past projects on these units and any future work being programmed within a three year period. This information is provided as part of this submittal.

Budget Request Summary

* The FY2023 Appropriated amount includes a \$3,800 increase to Construction Improvements for unfunded requirements.

Authorization is requested for:

(1) Appropriation of one Family Housing Improvement project at the United States Air Force Academy, Carlton House GOQ Complex, home of the USAFA Superintendent (\$9,282,000) in FY 2024.
 (2) Appropriation of three MHPI Restructures (\$220,000,000) in FY 2024.

1. CC	OMPONENT								2.	DATE
А	AIR FORCE		FY 2024 MILITARY CO	NS	TRUC	TION 1	PROJECT DA	TA		MARCH 2023
3. IN	NSTALLATION A	AND L	OCATION		4. 1	PROJEC	T TITLE:			
US	SAF ACADEMY		IMPROV	E CARLTON	COMPI	EX				
US	SAF ACADEMY S	SITE	1							
CC	OLORADO									
5. PF	ROGRAM ELEMEN	T	6. CATEGORY CODE	7	. PR	OJECT	NUMBER	8. PI	ROJECT	COST (\$000)
	91211F		711-143			XQPZ21	8002			9,282
			9. COS	T	ESTI	MATES				
			ITEM			U/M	QUANTITY	UNIT	COST	COST
DD TM7	NEV ENCITE	20							(\$)	(\$000)
FRIMA	ARI FACILITI	30000	NDTAMED EVE0_60 (711	1	421					1,291
TAM	IILI HOUSING	AFFR	(740 CO1)	-1	43)	UN	1	4, 14	11,349	(4,741)
CAD	DET SOCIAL CE	NTER	(/40-681)			UN	1	1,34	13,475	(1,344)
MIS	CELLANEOUS R	ECREA	ATION BUILDING (740-6	668	5)	UN	2	60	06,000	(1,212)
SUPPO	ORTING FACILI	TIES								813
SIT	E IMPROVEMEN	rrs				LS				(102)
SIT	TE PREPARATIO)N				LS				(124)
UTI	LITIES					LS				(406)
PAV	/EMENTS					LS				(144)
ENV	/IRONMENTAL M	ITIG	ATION			LS				(37)
SUBTO	OTAL									8,110
CONTI	INGENCY (5.0	18)								406
TOTAI	L CONTRACT CO	OST								8,516
SUPER	RVISION, INSP	PECTI	ON AND OVERHEAD (6.5%	5)						554
DESIG	GN DURING CON	ISTRU	CTION							212
TOTAI	L REQUEST									9,282
EQUIE	PMENT FROM OT	THER J	APPROPRIATIONS (NON-A	4DI	D)					(28)
10. D	ESCRIPTION	OF PF	OPOSED CONSTRUCTION	:	Rend	ovate	the Carlt	on Ho	ouse (General
Offi	cer 0-9, 3 H	Bedro	om, two story single	e	unit	:), Fa	lcon Hous	e (2-	bedroo	om, single
stor	y unit), Cat	in t	's Kitchen, and Gree	en Ea	nous	se, Wi	th select	ive i	ncorpo	pration of the
House	ing Communit	TH C	ofile All four bui	ra 1d	ings	uy Fr will	undergo	gener	allu ti al rer	ne 2020
buil	ding-specifi	ic al	terations as noted 1	be	low:	, witt	andergo	gener	ar re.	iovacions and
	bullding-specific alcefactons as noted below:									
Carl	Carlton House [Building 6776 - CATCODE: 711-143]. Exterior improvements will									
prov	ide weather-	tigh	t and energy efficie	en	t sy	stems	to match	the	origir	nal design
inclu	uding replac	emen	t, repair, or refurb	bi	shme	nt of	the foll	owing	compo	onents as
neede	ed with ener	:gy e	fficient materials (th	at m	atch	the origin	nal d	esign:	the roof and
roof	drainage sy	stem	s; stucco; doors, w	in	dows	, and	shutters	; lig	hting;	and garage
door	s. Exterior	work	also includes paint	ti	ng o	f the	building	, asp	halt d	overlay of the

including replacement, repair, or refurbishment of the following components as needed with energy efficient materials that match the original design: the roof and roof drainage systems; stucco; doors, windows, and shutters; lighting; and garage doors. Exterior work also includes painting of the building, asphalt overlay of the driveway, general landscaping, site lighting, fencing, and replacement of sanitary sewer and water pipes. Interior work includes replacing all mechanical, electrical, and plumbing systems which are mostly original, replacing communications infrastructure including data lines, rehabilitation and replacement of doors, replacing flooring (hardwood and carpet), and replacing trim. Plaster and lath walls and ceilings will be repaired or replaced as needed and repainted throughout. The bathrooms and kitchen will undergo major improvements to modernize and facilitate modern living. Fixtures, appliances, and finishes will be replaced with

new components including new residential kitchen equipment. Life, health, and

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1.	COMPONENT	BY 0004 NTT TRADY CO		2. DATE
	AIR FORCE	FI 2024 MILITARI CO	NSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA	MARCH 2023
з.	INSTALLATION AND	LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:	
	USAF ACADEMY		IMPROVE CARLTON COMP	LEX
	USAF ACADEMY SIT	7E 1		
	COLORADO			
5.	PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. P	ROJECT COST (\$000)
	91211F	711-143	XQPZ218002	9,282

safety improvements will be included as appropriate for a residential home. Various spaces will be reconfigured to facilitate more efficient space use.

Falcon House [Building 6782 - CATCODE: 740-681]: Exterior improvements will provide weather-tight and energy efficient systems to match the original design including replacement, repair, or refurbishment of the following components as needed with energy efficient materials that match the original design: the single ply membrane roof system; the clay tile roof system where clay tiles will be removed for reinstallation after the waterproof membrane and wood support members are replaced; gutters and downspouts; stucco; and doors, shutters, and windows. Exterior work also includes painting of the building. Interior work includes replacement of all mechanical, electrical, and plumbing systems which are mostly original. Communications infrastructure will be replaced including data lines. The kitchenette and bathroom will be reconfigured to modernize and provide more efficient layouts. All fixtures and finishes will be modernized to create a more spacious, inviting atmosphere.

Caterer's Kitchen / Greenhouse [Building 6780 / 6778 - CATCODE: 740-668]: Exterior improvements will provide weather-tight and energy efficient systems to match the original design including replacement, repair, or refurbishment of the following components as needed with energy efficient materials that match the original design: roof, gutters, and downspouts; stucco; and doors, shutters, and windows. Exterior work also includes painting of the building. Interior work includes replacement of all mechanical, electrical, and plumbing systems which are mostly original. Communications infrastructure will be replaced including data lines. The interior space will be reconfigured to modernize the Caterer's Kitchen and improve efficiency. Alterations also include relocating the bathroom and pantry spaces to maximize layout. A new gas range and fire protection hood system will be installed as well as walk-in freezer and cooling units, and general food service equipment. The greenhouse stucco will be repaired to make weather tight.

The overall facility improvement shall be permanent and designed to meet the current Family Housing Standard and shall be in accordance with Unified Facilities Criteria 4-711-01 Family Housing, and the International Residential Code. In addition, environmental (asbestos/lead) sampling, testing, remediation, and all other related work are programmed into the project to provide complete and usable facilities.

Air Conditioning: Carlton House = 19 Tons; Falcon House = 4 Tons; Caterer's Kitchen = 3 Tons

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1.	COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE MARCH 2023	
з.	INSTALLATION AN	D LOCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:	
	USAF ACADEMY		IMPROVE CARLTON COMPL	EX
	USAF ACADEMY SI	TE 1		
	COLORADO			
5.	PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PR	ROJECT COST (\$000)
	91211F	711-143	XQPZ218002	9,282

11. REQUIREMENT: 1 UN ADEQUATE: 0 UN SUBSTANDARD: 0 UN

PROJECT: IMPROVE CARLTON COMPLEX

REQUIREMENT: The mission of the United States Air Force Academy is to educate, train, and inspire men and women to become leaders of character, motivated to lead the Departments of the Air Force and Space Force in service to our nation. The Carlton House is a single-family housing unit (General Officers Quarters) and is the primary residence for the United States Air Force Academy's Superintendent/ Commander. The house and supporting facilities in the complex also provide all necessary amenities for an O-9 General Officer Special Command Position and are used for multiple Academy and Air Force events throughout the year which include the entertainment of senior Air Force leadership, national and international dignitaries, and the cadets. This is not a tenant or supported service requirement.

CURRENT SITUATION: The Carlton House Complex, a National Register of Historic Places home built in 1931, served as a residence, country club and schoolhouse before the Air Force acquired the property in the late 1950s. Since then, it has served as the Air Force Academy Superintendent's main living quarters and is used regularly to meet his/her Special Command Position responsibilities. The home was privatized in 2007, but by 2016 was returned to Air Force Academy ownership. Over the course of multiple years, both the privatized housing contractor and the Air Force Academy have obtained approval to invest well over the \$35K annual maintenance and repair threshold as established by Congressional statue and defined in AFI 32-6000, Housing Management to maintain this house in habitable condition. However, these efforts were reactionary and marginally met needs. The Carlton House has never had a whole-house renovation. The last partial renovation occurred in 1999 and addressed improvements to bathrooms, the laundry room, floor finishes, and the kitchen, plus addition of a radon detection system that is now 11 years beyond its service life. Heating, ventilation, and air conditioning, plumbing and electrical systems, are mostly original and beyond their expected service life by up to 60 years. The lack of proper heating, ventilation and air conditioning systems and controls in the Carlton House makes it impossible to control the interior environment of the main living and entertaining spaces. Occupants and guests are always either too cold or too hot impacting distinguished visitors' comfort during events. Significant air leakage through old windows and doors exacerbates the problem, creating a health and livability hazard for the Superintendent, his/her family, and guests. Both the 2019 Individual Facility Profile, and the 2020 Housing Community Profile, required life, health, and safety improvements including: replacing/installing carbon monoxide detectors and smoke detectors, and replacing the fire alarm system, residential security system, radon mitigation system, handrails, and wooden steps. Numerous attempts to remedy the situation under the \$35K threshold have proven to be marginally effective for only short periods of time.

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CON	STRUCTION PROJECT DA	TA 2. DATE MARCH 2023					
3. INSTALLATION AND USAF ACADEMY USAF ACADEMY SITU COLORADO	LOCATION E 1	4. PROJECT TITLE: IMPROVE CARLTON	COMPLEX					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT 91211F	6. CATEGORY CODE ' 711-143	7. PROJECT NUMBER XQPZ218002	8. PROJECT COST (\$000) 9,282					
IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: If this project is not provided, the Air Force Academy will have inadequate General Officer's Quarters for the Superintendent and his/her associated Special Command Position responsibilities. The installation will continue to maintain the Carlton home in its current state which has over \$6M of long-standing maintenance and repair requirements as detailed in the 2019 Individual Facility Profile Report, and the 2020 Housing Community Profile, that have not been able to be adequately addressed in a timely fashion due to the annual \$35K threshold. These issues have contributed to the house deteriorating to the point of health, safety, and livability concerns. The house will continue to degrade over time and become more difficult and expensive to maintain. Without a whole house renovation, multiple exceed threshold projects in multiple years will be necessary to incrementally restore the house to Air Force livability and Special Command Position standards. These multiple projects will require multiple disruptions to occupants' lives and Special Command Position entertaining responsibilities over an extended period.								
of Historic Places Section 112 and the agencies responsibi- taken by their empi- by the Secretary of historic preservat: 61. This project at 32-1084, Facility 1 shall conform to co Standards, and the standard facility of this project and the Corps of Engineers development of this An approved Econom best option to meet within a 100-year 2023 future years' Installation Development total request inclu-	disruptions to occupants' lives and Special Command Position entertaining responsibilities over an extended period. ADDITIONAL: Since the Carlton Complex is listed on the National Historic Register of Historic Places as a Historic District, the National Historic Preservation Act Section 112 and the Section 106 regulations, at \$800.2(a)(1) apply, which require agencies responsible for protecting historic properties to ensure that all actions taken by their employees or contractors meet professional standards as determined by the Secretary of the Interior. The Secretary of the Interior standards for historic preservation are published in the Code of Federal Regulations, 36 CFR Part 61. This project also meets the scope/criteria specified in the Air Force Manual 32-1084, Facility Requirements and AFI 32-6000 Housing Management. This design shall conform to criteria established in the Air Force Corporate Facilities Standards, and the Installation Facilities Standards, but will not employ a standard facility design because there is no Air Force standard facility design for this project and there is no applicable standard design from the United States Corps of Engineers. All reasonable alternatives were considered during the development of this project to include status quo, add/alter, and new construction. An approved Economic Analysis determined renovation of the existing facility as the best option to meet this requirement. This project does not fall within or partly within a 100-year flood plain. This project was not included in the Fiscal Year 2023 future years' defense plan. Facility is sited in accordance with the Installation Development Plan and is within a compatible land use area. Project total request includes 14.38% escalation required by US Army Corps of Engineers, Corpts of Engineers, 14.38% escalation required by US Army Corps of Engineers,							
GRADE: 0-9 10th Air Base Wing	EXISTING BEDROOMS: 3 Base Civil Engineer:	3 AUTHORIZ (719) 333-2660	ED BEDROOMS: 4					

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1. COMPONENT AIR FORCE	FY 2024 MILITARY CO	2. DATE MARCH 2023								
3. INSTALLATION AND I	OCATION	4. PROJECT TITLE:								
USAF ACADEMY		IMPROVE CARLTON	COMPLEX							
USAF ACADEMY SITE	1									
COLORADO										
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	. PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT									
91211F	9,282									
12. SUPPLEMENTAL DATA										
a. Estimated Design Data:										
(1) Status:										
(a) Type of	Design		Desi	ign-Bid-Build						
(b) Date Des	ign Started			02-FEB-22						
(c) Parametr	Complete as of 01 Th	ed to develop costs		YES						
(d) Percent (e) Date 358	Complete as of UL JA	IN 2023		17-MAY-22						
(f) Date Des	ign Complete			4-AUG-23						
(g) Energy S	Study/Life-Cycle anal	ysis was performed		YES						
(2) Basis:	D. Ginibius, Di.			***						
(a) Standard	or Definitive Desig	n -		NO N/D						
(D) WHELE DE	sign was most recent	iy used -		N/A						
(3) Total cos	t = (a) + (b) and (d) + (e)		(\$000)						
(a) Producti	on of Plans and Spec	ifications		546						
(b) All Othe	er Design Costs			434						
(c) Total				980						
(d) Contract (e) In-house				245						
(0) 111 110400				2.10						
(4) Constructio	n Contract Award			24-MAR						
(5) Constructio	n Start			24-MAY						
(6) Constructio	n Completion			25-JUL						
b. Equipment asso	ciated with this pro	ject provided from a	other app	propriations:						
		FI	SCAL YEAR	R						
		APE	ROPRIATE	D COST						
EQUIPMENT NOMENCL	ATURE PROC	CURING APPROP OR	REQUESTE	D (\$000)						
FURNITURE FIXTURE	S & EQUIPMENT	3400	2024	10						
COMMUNICATION EQU	IPMENT	3400	2024	18						

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

PREVIOUS EDITION IS OBSOLETE

1. COMPONENT FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE Air Force 2. DATE								
3. INSTALLATION, SITE AND LOCATION 4. PROJECT TITLE								
Columbus/Goodfellow/Laughlin/Maxwell/ Randolph/Vance Air Force Bases (AFBs)								
5 PROGRAM ELEMENT	6 CATEGORY CODE			CT NUMBER	8 PR01	ECT COST (\$000)		
98742F	N/A	7. RESUL	11DH2402	O NOMBER	0. PR00	65 000		
00/422	N/A	A	0112402	-		00,000		
	9. 00	OST ESTIN	ATES		•			
	ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES						65,000		
Privatized Housi	ng Inventory		Un	2,205	29.47	8 65,000		
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					0		
SUBTOTAL						65,000		
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	T					65,000		
TOTAL REQUEST						65,000		
10 Decomintion	of Proposed North	Complet		nancial -	activity	re of the		
AETC Group 2 mili	itary housing pri	vatizati	e a 11 on ini	tiative ((MHPI) pr	coject by		
utilizing FY24 De	epartment of the	Air Forc	e (DAF) Budget	Authorit	y to		
provide a Govern	ment Equity Contr	ibution	to the	AETC Gro	oup 2 MHP	PI project		
to ensure adequat	te funding availa	ble for	sustai	nment nee	eds (e.g.	, roofing,		
Heating Ventilat:	ion and Cooling (HVAC) un	its, r	epairs, e	etc.) and	l		
reinvestment needs (e.g., whole-house renovations). AETC Group 2 bases include Columbus / Goodfellow / Laughlin / Maxwell / Randolph / Vance AFBs.								
11. Requirement:	11. Requirement: 2,205 UN							
PROJECT: AETC Gro	oup 2 MHPI Projec	t Restru	cture					
REQUIREMENT: From originally privat	n the time of pro tized, this proje	ject clo ct is re	sing in quired	n 2007 wh to provi	en the h de 2,205	ousing was modern and		
DD FORM 1391, JUL	99 Previou	s edition	s are d	bsolete.		Page No.		

1. COMPONENT Air Force	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE					
3 INSTALLATION	STTE AND LOCATION	4 PROTECT TITLE				
Columbus (Coodfol	low/Toughlin/Manuall					
Randolph/Vance A	ir Force Bases (AFBs	AETC Group 2 MHP	I Proje	ct Restructure		
Multiple Locatio	ns in AL/MS/OK/TX					
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	AM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. RPSUID/PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT					
88742F	N/A	XLWUPH2402		65,000		
efficient housing units for military members and their dependents stationed						
at Columbus/Goodfellow/Laughlin/Maxwell/ Randolph/Vance AFBs through the						
end of the 50-y	ear lease term.					
CURRENT SITUATIO	ON: The DAF curren	tly projects sustainment	: fundi	ng shortfalls		
of \$58M over the	e next 10 years, is	ncluding funds for HVAC,	appli	ance		
there is forecast	sted to be a \$340M	shortfall of the project	ted fu	ands required		
for mid-term rea	investment at the	project. Funding shortfa	ills ar	e driven		
factors that are	e beyond the priva	tized housing owner's co	ontrol,	including weak		
Basic Allowance	for Housing growt	h, higher operating expe	inses,	delayed		
preferred return project), and hi	igher sustainment	and reinvestment needs t	han or	iginal		
expectations.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			,		
_						
IMPACT IF NOT P	ROVIDED: Project h	ousing at the AETC Group	2 MH	PI project		
will continue t	o further deterior	ate impacting the quality	ty of]	life for 2,205		
Airmen living o	n Columbus/Goodfel	low/Laughlin/Maxwell/ Ra	andolph	h/Vance AFBs.		
Additionally, t	he ongoing degrada	tion of the units could	result	t in increased		
life/health/saf	ety issues at proj	ect units.				
ADDITIONAL: Non	e					
12. SUPPLEMENT	AL DATA:					
a. Restructur	e Schedule:					
(1) Initia (compl	al Restructure dis leted)	cussions w/ Project Owne	r: Jan	-Nov 22		
(2) Initia	al Project Owner r	estructure proposal: Feb	23			
(3) AFCEC	review proposal/d	raft counter: Mar 23				
(4) Ongoin	ng negotiations w/	Project Owner: Apr-May	23			
(5) Projec	ct Owner submit re	vised proposal: Jun 23				
(6) DAF er	valuate proposal/d	raft Scoring Package: Ju	1 23			
(7) OSD/01	B Vector: Aug-Oct	23				
(8) Ongoin 23-Jan	ng Negotiations wi n 24	th Project Owner w/OSD H	eedbac	k: Nov		
(9) Final	Proposal from Pro	ject Owner: Jan 24				
(10) I Feb 24	raft Restructure A	Approval Package & Submi	t to O	SD/OMB:		
(11) 0	SD/OMB Review and	Approval: Mar-May 24				
(12) Draft	Restructure Amen	dments: Jun 24				
(13) Congr	essional Notifica	tion/Funds Transfer: Jun	-Jul 2	4		
(14) Restructure Executed: Aug 24						

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT Air Force	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE							
3. INSTALLATION, S	ITE AND LOCATION		4. PROJ	JECT TITLE	1			
Joint Base Pearl	Harbor-Hickam		Hickan	MHPI Pro	ject Rest	ructure		
Honolulu/HI								
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. RPSUII	PROJE	CT NUMBER	8. PROJ	JECT COST (\$000)		
88742F	N/A	YY	WEWPH24	01		75,000		
	9. COST ESTIMATES							
	ITEM		∪/м	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)		
PRIMARY FACILITIES						75,000		
Privatized Housi	ng Inventory		Un	2,474	30.31	5 75,000		
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					0		
						Ű		
SUBTOTAL						75,000		
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	T					75,000		
						75,000		
TOTAL REQUEST						75,000		
10. Description	of Proposed Work:	Complete	e a fi	nancial 1	restructu	ire of the		
Hickam military	housing privatiza	tion init	tiativ	e (MHPI)	project	by		
utilizing FY24 D	epartment of the	Air Force	e (DAF) Budget	Authorit	ty to modify		
to provide a Gov	ernment Equity Co	ntributio	on to	the Hicka	am MHPI r	project to		
ensure adequate	funding available	for sus	tainme	nt needs	(e.g., r	coofing,		
Heating Ventilat	ion and Cooling (HVAC) un:	its, r	epairs, e	etc.) and	1		
reinvestment needs (e.g., whole-house renovations).								
11. Requirement: 2,474 UN								
PROJECT: Hickam	MHPI Project Rest	ructure						
REQUIREMENT: The	housing at Joint	Base Pea	arl Ham	rbor-Hick	am was o	riginally		
privatized throu	gh a two-phase pr	ocess wi	th pha	se 1 clos	sing in 2	2005 and		
DD FORM 1391, JUL	99 Previou	s edition	s are c	obsolete.		Page No.		

1. COMPONENT Air Force	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE					
3. INSTALLATION, S	TTE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE			
Joint Base Pearl	Harbor-Hickam		Hickam MHPI Proj	ect Res	structure	
Honolulu/HI						
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. RPSUI	ID/PROJECT NUMBER	8. PR	OJECT COST (\$000)	
88742F	N/A	2	VEWPH2401		75,000	
phase 2 closing in 2007. This project is required to provide 2,474 modern and efficient housing units for military members and their dependents stationed at Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam through thes end of the 50-year lease term.						
CURRENT SITUATION: The DAF currently projects sustainment funding shortfalls of \$50M over the next 10 years, including funds for HVAC, appliance replacements, exterior maintenance, roofing, and infrastructure. Additionally, there is forecasted to be a \$600M shortfall of the projected funds required for mid-term reinvestment at the project. Funding shortfalls are driven factors that are beyond the privatized housing owner's control, including weak Basic Allowance for Housing growth, higher operating expenses, increased construction costs caused by environmental and soil issues, and higher sustainment and reinvestment costs due to current market conditions.						
IMPACT IF NOT PR continue to furt Airmen living on degradation of t at project units ADDITIONAL: None	OVIDED: Project h her deteriorate i Joint Base Pearl he units could re	mpacting a mpacting Harbor sult in	at the Hickam MHJ g the quality of -Hickam. Addition increased life/N	PI proj life : hally, health,	ject will for 2,474 the ongoing /safety issues	
12. SUPPLEMENTA	L DATA:					
a. Restructure	Schedule:					
(1) Initia (compl	l Restructure dis	cussions	s w/ Project Owne	er: Mar	-Sep 22	
(2) Initia	l Project Owner r	estructu	re proposal: Oct	: 22 (0	completed)	
(3) AFCEC	review proposal/d	raft cou	inter: Nov 22 (co	mplete	ad)	
(4) Ongoin	g negotiations w/	Project	: Owner: Dec 22	comple	ated)	
(5) Projec	t Owner submit rev	vised pr	coposal: Jan 23	(comple	eted)	
(6) DAF ev	aluate proposal/d	raft Sco	oring Package: Ma	ir 23		
(7) OSD/OM	B Vector: Apr-May	23				
(8) Ongoin Jul 23	y Negotiations wit	th Proje	ect Owner w/OSD H	eedbac	ck: Jun-	
(9) Final	Proposal from Prop	ject Own	ner: Aug 23			
(10) Di Sep 23	aft Restructure A	Approval	Package & Submi	t to O	SD/OMB:	
(11) 05	D/OMB Review and	Approva	1: Oct 23-Jan 24			
(12) Draft	Restructure Amend	dments:	Feb 24			
(13) Congre	essional Notificat	tion/Fun	ds Transfer: Mar	-Apr 2	24	
(14) Restru	cture Executed: N	May 24				

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

1. COMPONENT Air Force	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE					
3. INSTALLATION, S	ITE AND LOCATION		4. PROJ	ECT TITLE		
Arnold/Charleston Base (AFBs)	/Keesler/Shaw Air Fo	orce	Southe	rn Group 1	MHPI Proje	ct Restructure
Multiple Location	s in MS/SC/TN					
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	6. CATEGORY CODE	7. RPSUI	D/PROJE	CT NUMBER	8. PROJI	CT COST (\$000)
88742F	N/A	MAH	GPH2401		8	0,000
	9. CO	ST ESTIM	ATES		-	
	ITEM		U/M	QTY	UNIT COST	COST (\$000)
PRIMARY FACILITIES						80,000
Privatized Housi	ng Inventory		Un	2,185	36.613	80,000
SUPPORTING FACILIT	IES					0
SUBTOTAL						80,000
TOTAL CONTRACT COS	T					80,000
TOTAL REQUEST						80,000
10. Description	of Proposed Work:	Complete	e a fin	ancial re	estructur	e of the
Southern Group m	ilitary housing p	rivatizat	tion in	itiative	(MHPI) p	roject by
utilizing FY24 De	epartment of the A	Air Force) (DAF)	Budget A	Authority	to provide
a Government Equ	ity Contribution t	to the So	outhern	Group MH	IPI proje	ct to
ensure adequate :	funding available	for sust	ainmen	t needs	(e.g., ro	ofing,
Heating Ventilat:	ion and Cooling (H	IVAC) uni	lts, re	pairs, et	tc.) and	
reinvestment needs (e.g., whole-house renovations). Southern Group bases include Arnold / Charleston / Keesler / Shaw AFBs.						
11. Requirement:	2,185 UN					
PROJECT: Southern	n Group MHPI Proje	ect Rest	ructure	1		
REQUIREMENT: From originally privat	n the time of proj tized, this projec	ect clos	ing in quired	2011 whe to provid	n the hou de 2,185 m	nsing was modern and
DD FORM 1391, JUL	99 Previous	s edition	s are ob	osolete.		Page No.

1. COMPONENT	FY 2024 MILITARY CONSTRUCTION PROJECT DATA 2. DATE					
Air Force						
3. INSTALLATION,	SITE AND LOCATION		4. PROJECT TITLE			
Arnold/Charleston Base (AFBs)	n/Keesler/Shaw Air Fo	orce	Southern Group Mi	HPI Pro	ject Restructure	
Multiple Location	ns in MS/SC/TN					
5. PROGRAM ELEMEN	D/PROJECT NUMBER	8. PRC	DJECT COST (\$000)			
88742F	N/A	MAH	GPH2401		80,000	
efficient housing units for military members and their dependents stationed						
at Arnold/Charle	eston/Keesler/Shaw	AFBs th	rough the end of	the le	ease term.	
at Arnold/Charleston/Keesler/Shaw AFBs through the end of the lease term. CURRENT SITUATION: The DAF currently projects sustainment funding shortfalls of \$16M over the next 10 years, including funds for HVAC, roofing, and repairs. Additionally, there is forecasted to be a \$19M shortfall of the projected funds required to complete the Moisture Remediation Program at Keesler AFB and a \$26M shortfall of the projected funds required for mid-term reinvestment at the project. Funding shortfalls are driven factors that are beyond the privatized housing owner's control, including weak Basic Allowance for Housing growth, significant unforeseen costs (e.g., Moisture Remediation Program for Keesler AFB housing units), and higher sustainment and reinvestment needs than original expectations. IMPACT IF NOT PROVIDED: Project housing at the Southern Group MHPI project will continue to further deteriorate impacting the quality of life for 2,185 Airmen living on Arnold/Charleston/Keesler/Shaw AFBs. Additionally, the ongoing degradation of the units could result in increased life/health/safety issues at project units.						
12 SUPPLEMENTZ	۲. חאדא.					
a Postructur	a Schedule:					
(1) Initia	l Restructure disc					
(compl	eted)	ussions	w/ Project Owner	: Nov	22	
(compl (2) Initia	eted) 1 Project Owner re	sussions	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb	:: Nov	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC	eted) 1 Project Owner re review proposal/dr	sussions estructur	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23	:: Nov 23	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/	eussions estructur caft cour Project	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb hter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2	23 23	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ ct Owner submit rev	estructur estructur eaft cour Project rised pro	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23	23 23	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ ct Owner submit rev raluate proposal/dr	estructur aft cour Project vised pro	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul	23 23 23	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ t Owner submit rev valuate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct	eussions estructur raft cour Project rised pro raft Scor 23	w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul	23 23 23	22	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ t Owner submit rev raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct g Negotiations wit	eussions estructur eaft cour Project rised pro- eaft Scor 23 ch Projec	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23	22 :: Nov 23-	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24 (9) Final	eted) I Project Owner re review proposal/dr ig negotiations w/ it Owner submit rev raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct ig Negotiations wit Proposal from Proj	estructur aft cour Project rised pro caft Scor 23 ch Project ect Owne	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe er: Jan 24</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23	22 :: Nov 23-	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24 (9) Final (10) D 24	eted) l Project Owner re- review proposal/dr ig negotiations w/ at Owner submit rev- raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct ig Negotiations with Proposal from Proj- raft Restructure A	estructur aft cour Project rised pro- caft Scor 23 ch Project ect Owne pproval	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe er: Jan 24 Package & Submit</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	22 :: Nov 23- D/OMB: Feb	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24 (9) Final (10) D 24 (11) O	eted) l Project Owner re- review proposal/dr ug negotiations w/ t Owner submit rev- raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct ug Negotiations with Proposal from Proj- raft Restructure A SD/OMB Review and	eussions estructur raft cour Project rised pro- caft Scor 23 ch Projec ect Owne pproval	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe er: Jan 24 Package & Submit .: Mar-May 24</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23 24 24 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	22 :: Nov 23- D/OMB: Feb	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24 (9) Final (10) D 24 (11) O (12) Draft	eted) l Project Owner re- review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ t Owner submit rev- raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct g Negotiations with Proposal from Proj- raft Restructure A SD/OMB Review and Restructure Amend	eussions estructur raft cour Project rised pro- caft Scor 23 ch Project ect Owne pproval Approval ments:	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb hter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe er: Jan 24 Package & Submit .: Mar-May 24 Jun 24</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	22 :: Nov 23- D/OMB: Feb	
(compl (2) Initia (3) AFCEC (4) Ongoin (5) Projec (6) DAF ev (7) OSD/OM (8) Ongoin Jan 24 (9) Final (10) D 24 (11) O (12) Draft (13) Congr	eted) l Project Owner re review proposal/dr g negotiations w/ t Owner submit rev raluate proposal/dr B Vector: Aug-Oct g Negotiations wit Proposal from Proj raft Restructure A SD/OMB Review and Restructure Amend essional Notificat	eussions estructur raft cour Project rised pro- raft Scor 23 th Project ect Owne pproval Approval ments: 2 ion/Func	<pre>w/ Project Owner re proposal: Feb nter: Mar 23 Owner: Apr-May 2 oposal: Jun 23 ring Package: Jul ct Owner w/OSD Fe er: Jan 24 Package & Submit .: Mar-May 24 Jun 24 ds Transfer: Jun-</pre>	23 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 23 24 24 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	22 :: Nov 23- D/OMB: Feb	

DD FORM 1391, JUL 99

Previous editions are obsolete.

PLANNING AND DESIGN

Budget Request (\$ in Thousands)

FY 2024 Budget Request	\$7,815
FY 2023 Budget Request	\$2,730
FY 2023 Enactment*	\$15,000
FY 2023 Appropriated	\$17,730

Purpose and Scope

This program provides for preliminary studies to develop additional family housing facilities, on time multi-phase design, and housing community profile developments; studies for site adaptation and determination of type and design of units; and working drawings, specifications, estimates, project planning reports and final design drawings of facility housing construction projects. This includes the use of architectural and engineering services in connection with any family housing new construction or construction improvement program.

Budget Request Summary

* The FY2023 Appropriated amount includes a \$15,000 increase to Planning and Design.

Authorization is requested for:

- (1) Planning and design for future year housing programs.
- (2) FY 2024 Authorization and Appropriation of \$7,815,000 to fund this effort as outlined in the following exhibit:

DD FORM 1391 – Failing Housing Flaining and Design							
1. COMPONENT							2. DATE
AIR FORCE	FY 2	2024 MILITARY CON	STRU	JC	TION PROJ	IECT DATA	
3. INSTALLATION AND LOC	ATION	1		4	. PROJECT TITLE		
VARIOUS AIR FORCE I	BASE	S		F	FAMILY HOUS	ING PLANNING	G AND DESIGN
5. PROGRAM ELEMENT	PROGRAM ELEMENT 6. CATEGORY CODE 7. PROJECT NUMBER 8. PROJECT					COST (\$000)	
88742		711.000	PAYZ	.71	4FNA		-
00/42		0.005	ESTIMA.	тс		7,81	5
		9. 0031	ESTIMA				COST
	ITEM		U/M		QUANTITY	UNIT COST	(\$000)
FAMILY HOUSING PLA AND DESIGN SUBTOTAL TOTAL CONTRACT CC	ANNI OST	NG	LS				7,815 7,815
TOTAL CONTRACT CC TOTAL REQUEST	OST						7,815 7,815
10. <u>DESCRIPTION OF P</u> connection with adva included in or propose	ROP(nce p ed fo	DSED CONSTRUCTION: Danning and design of f or the Air Force Family	Archit amily Housir	tec ho ng	et-engineer ser ousing dwellin Construction	rvices, survey ng units and pr Account.	, fees, etc., in roperties
11. <u>PROJECT</u> : This req planning and design c improvements progra	juest osts ms.	is for an authorization a in connection with fam	and ap ily hou	pr 1si	opriation of \$ ing new constr	7.815 million ruction or con	to provide struction
<u>REQUIREMENT</u> : The funds requested are necessary to procure architect-engineer services to make site and utility investigations; one time multi-phase design, and housing community profiles (HCP) developments; and for the preparation of design and specifications of advance plans for future year family housing programs in connection with any family housing new construction or construction improvements programs.							
IMPACT IF NOT PROVI housing community p construction improver cannot be developed a designed and construct	DED profil ment and t cted.	The funds requested a e planning documents a programs. Without the he new construction and	re neco nd to s reque d const	es suj ste	sary to suppor pport the new ed funds, hous action improve	t the develops construction sing communi ement program	ment of the and ty profiles ns cannot be

DD FORM 1391 – Family Housing Planning and Design

Operations, Utilities and Maintenance Summary (Excludes Leasing and Privatization)

Budget Request (\$ in Thousands)

FY 2024 Budget Request	\$277,440
FY 2023 Budget Request	\$313,823
FY 2023 Enactment*	\$5,000
FY 2023 Appropriated	\$318,823

Purpose and Scope

* Funds provided by Congress in FY2023 for additional Family Housing Management are one year appropriated funds.

Provides operations and maintenance resources to fund property management, utilities, and maintenance of Air Force owned units. The Air Force requests essential resources to provide military families with housing either in the private market through assistance from a housing office, or by providing government housing. The Air Force's Military Family Housing Operation and Maintenance program emphasizes the following goals:

* Identify suitable, affordable housing for military members. Where shortages exist, identify alternative solutions, to include privatization, new construction or leased housing.

- * Reduce utility consumption to increase energy efficiency and conservation.
- * Provide government appliances and furniture as required.

* Invest wisely in maintenance and repairs to sustain the existing adequate housing inventory worldwide. The top priorities are life, safety, and health issues and divestiture of surplus housing.

a. <u>Operations</u>. This portion of the program provides for operating expenses in the following sub-accounts:

(1) <u>Management</u>. Includes installation-level housing management office operations. It supports the housing referral and relocation program to assist military families in locating suitable housing and implements the Fair Housing Act. Management efforts at privatized installations include duties that are inherently governmental such as asset management, housing support services, and fiscal oversight. It supports the AF Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP) planning efforts.

(2) <u>Services.</u> Includes basic support services comprising refuse collection and disposal; fire and police protection; custodial services; entomology and pest control; and snow removal and street cleaning. Privatized units do not receive funding from this account.

(3) <u>Furnishings</u>. Includes household appliances (primarily stoves and refrigerators) and furniture (in limited circumstances and mainly in overseas locations). It includes costs associated with procurement, management, and repairs of furnishings and appliance inventories.

(4) <u>Miscellaneous.</u> Includes payments to other Federal agencies or foreign governments (i.e., United States Coast Guard and United Kingdom) to operate housing units occupied by military personnel.

b. <u>Utilities</u>. Includes all purchased and base-produced heat, electricity, water, sewer, and gas commodities serving family housing. Residents purchase their own telephone, internet and cable TV service. Privatized housing units do not receive funding from this account.

c. <u>Maintenance</u>. Privatized housing units do not receive funding from this account.

Provides the following:

(1) Maintenance/Repair of Dwellings. Includes service calls, routine maintenance and repairs, and replacement of deteriorated facility components. Housing maintenance contracts are included in these costs.

(2) Exterior Utilities. Includes maintenance and repair of water, sewer, electrical, and gas lines and other utility distribution, collection, or service systems assigned to or supporting family housing areas.

(3) Other Real Property. Includes maintenance of grounds, common areas, roads, parking areas, and other property for the exclusive use of family housing occupants not included above.

(4) Alterations and Additions. Includes minor alterations to housing units or housing support facilities. Whole-house improvements with complex scopes are included in the construction program.

Operation and Maintenance FY 2024 Budget Request Summary - Highlights

The requested amount in FY 2024 is \$277,440,000. This amount, together with estimated reimbursements of \$2,500,000 will fund the FY 2024 Operation and Maintenance program of \$279,940,000.

A summary of the budget request for FY 2024 is as follows (\$ in thousands):

Operations <u>Request</u>	Utility Request	<u>Maintenance</u> <u>Request</u>	<u>Total Direct</u> <u>Request</u>	Reimbursement	Total Program
\$93,976	\$48,054	\$135,410	\$277,440	\$2,500	\$279,940

Inventory and Funding Summary (FH-2)

USAF FY 2024 PB	Fiscal Year: 2024
Family Housing Operations and Maintenance, Summary	Command: USAF
Excludes Leased Units and Costs	Exhibit: FH-2
Worldwide Summary	
	•

Inventory Data (Units)	<u>FY 2022</u>	<u>FY 2023</u>	<u>FY 2024</u>
Units in Being Beginning of Year	15,273	15,174	15,297
Units in Being at End of Year	15,174	15,297	15,100
Average Inventory for Year	15,224	15,236	15,199
Historic Units	96	96	96
Units Requiring FHO&M Funding			
a. Contiguous US	102	92	106
b. U.S. Overseas	0	0	0
c. Foreign	15,171	15,082	15,191
d. Worldwide	15,273	15,174	15,297

	FY 2	022	FY 2023		FY 2024	
<u>Funding Requirements</u>	Total Cost	Unit Cost (\$)	Total Cost	Unit Cost (\$)	Total Cost	Unit Cost (\$)
OPERATIONS (DIRECT)	<u>(\$000)</u>	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>	(\$000)	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>	(\$000)	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>
Management	69.064	4.537	77.042	5.057	68.023	4.476
Services	11.090	728	10.570	694	10.692	703
Furnishings	28,240	1,855	27,379	1,797	12,884	848
Miscellaneous	1,157	76	2,240	147	2,377	156
Sub-Total Direct Operations	109,551	7,196	117,231	7,695	93,976	6,183
Anticipated Reimbursements	735	48	322	21	322	21
Gross Obligations, Operations	110,286	7,244	117,553	7,716	94,298	6,204
UTILITIES (DIRECT)						
Direct Utilities	46,324	3,043	46,217	3,034	48,054	3,162
Utilities Anticipated	1 455	07	616	10	<i>c</i> 1 <i>c</i>	10
Reimbursements	1,4//	97	646	42	646	43
Gross Obligations, Utilities	47,801	3,140	40,803	3,076	48,700	3,204
MAINTENANCE (DIRECT)						
M&R Dwelling	104 627	6 873	129 322	8 488	116 453	7 662
M&R Ext. Utilities	6.083	400	7,519	494	6.771	446
M&R Other Real Property	9,733	639	12.030	790	10.833	713
Alter & Add	1,216	80	1,504	99	1,353	89
Sub-Total Direct						
Maintenance	121,659	7,992	150,375	9,870	135,410	8,909
Anticipated Reimbursements	3,503	230	1,532	101	1,532	101
Gross Obligations,						
Maintenance	125,162	8,222	151,907	9,971	136,942	9,010
						
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - Direct	277 534	18 231	313 823	20 598	277 440	18 254
Anticipated	211,004	10,201	515,525	20,570	277,440	10,234
Reimbursements	5,715	375	2,500	164	2,500	164
GRAND TOTAL,						
FHO&M - TOA	283,249	18,606	316,323	20,762	279,940	18,419

USAF FY 2024 PB	Fiscal Year: 2024
Family Housing Operation and Maintenance, Summary	Command: USAF
Excludes Leased Units and Costs	Exhibit: FH-2
Contiguous US	

Inventory Data (Units)	<u>FY 2022</u>	FY 2023	<u>FY 2024</u>
Units in Being Beginning of Year	102	92	106
Units in Being at End of Year	92	106	106
Average Inventory for Year	97	99	106
Historic Units	96	96	96

	FY 2	022	FY 2023		FY 2024			
Funding Requirements (\$000)	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)		
OPERATIONS (DIRECT)								
Management	49,553	N/A	50,078	N/A	44,215	N/A		
Services	111	N/A	106	N/A	107	N/A		
Furnishings	565	N/A	548	N/A	258	N/A		
Miscellaneous	336	N/A	650	N/A	689	N/A		
Sub-Total Direct Operations	50,565	N/A	51,382	N/A	45,269	N/A		
Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Operations	50,565	N/A	51,382	N/A	45,269	N/A		
UTILITIES (DIRECT)								
Direct Utilities	433	N/A	352	N/A	481	N/A		
Utilities Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Utilities	433	N/A	352	N/A	481	N/A		
MAINTENANCE (DIRECT)								
M&R Dwelling	2,093	N/A	2,586	N/A	2,329	N/A		
M&R Ext. Utilities	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
M&R Other Real Property	584	N/A	722	N/A	650	N/A		
Alter & Add	60	N/A	90	N/A	68	N/A		
Sub-Total Direct Maintenance	2,737	N/A	3,398	N/A	3,047	N/A		
Maintenance Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Maintenance	2,737	N/A	3,398	N/A	3,047	N/A		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - Direct	53,735	N/A	55,132	N/A	48,797	N/A		
Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - TOA	53,735	N/A	55,132	N/A	48,797	N/A		

USAF FY 2024 PB	Fiscal Year: 2024
Family Housing Operation and Maintenance, Summary	Command: USAF
Excludes Leased Units and Costs	Exhibit: FH-2
US Overseas	

Inventory Data (Units)	<u>FY 2022</u>	<u>FY 2023</u>	<u>FY 2024</u>
Units in Being Beginning of Year	0	0	0
Units in Being at End of Year	0	0	0
Average Inventory for Year	0	0	0
Historic Units	0	0	0

	FY 2	022	FY 2023		FY 2024			
Funding Requirements (\$000)	Total Cost (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)	Total Cost (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)	Total Cost (\$000)	Unit Cost (\$)		
OPERATIONS (DIRECT)								
Management	1,725	N/A	1,540	N/A	1,360	N/A		
Services	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Furnishings	847	N/A	821	N/A	387	N/A		
Miscellaneous	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Sub-Total Direct Operations	2,572	N/A	2,361	N/A	1,747	N/A		
Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Operations	2,572	N/A	2,361	N/A	1,747	N/A		
UTILITIES (DIRECT)								
Direct Utilities	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Utilities Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Utilities	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
	-	-		-		-		
MAINTENANCE (DIRECT)								
M&R Dwelling	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
M&R Ext. Utilities	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
M&R Other Real Property	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Alter & Add	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Sub-Total Direct Maintenance	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Maintenance Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
Gross Obligations, Maintenance	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - Direct	2,572	N/A	2,361	N/A	1,747	N/A		
Anticipated Reimbursements	0	N/A	0	N/A	0	N/A		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - TOA	2,572	N/A	2,361	N/A	1,747	N/A		

USAF FY 2024 PB	Fiscal Year: 2024
Family Housing Operation and Maintenance, Summary	Command: USAF
Excluded Leased Units and Costs	Exhibit: FH-2
Foreign	

Inventory Data (Units)	<u>FY 2022</u>	<u>FY 2023</u>	<u>FY 2024</u>
Units in Being Beginning of Year	15,171	15,082	15,191
Units in Being at End of Year	15,082	15,191	14,994
Average Inventory for Year	15,127	15,137	15,093
Historic Units	0	0	0

	FY 2	022	FY 2	2023	FY 2024			
<u>Funding Requirements</u> (\$000)	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>	<u>Total Cost</u> (\$000)	<u>Unit Cost (\$)</u>		
OPERATIONS (DIRECT)								
Management	17,786	1,176	25,424	1,680	22,448	1,487		
Services	10,979	726	10,464	691	10,585	701		
Furnishings	26,828	1,774	26,010	1,718	12,239	811		
Miscellaneous	821	54	1,590	105	1,688	112		
Sub-Total Direct Operations	56,414	3,729	63,488	4,194	46,960	3,111		
Anticipated Reimbursements	735	49	322	21	322	21		
Gross Obligations, Operations	57,149	3,778	63,810	4,216	47,282	3,133		
-		· · · · ·	· · · · · ·	· · · · ·				
UTILITIES (DIRECT)								
Direct Utilities	45,891	3,034	45,865	3,030	47,573	3,152		
Utilities Anticipated Reimbursements	1,477	98	646	43	646	43		
Gross Obligations, Utilities	47,368	3,131	46,511	3,073	48,219	3,195		
MAINTENANCE (DIRECT)	I							
M&R Dwelling	102,534	6,778	126,736	8,373	114,124	7,562		
M&R Ext. Utilities	6,083	402	7,519	497	6,771	449		
M&R Other Real Property	9,149	605	11,308	747	10,183	675		
Alter & Add	1,156	76	1,414	93	1,285	85		
Sub-Total Direct Maintenance	118,922	7,862	146,977	9,710	132,363	8,770		
Maintenance Anticipated Reimbursements	3,503	232	1,532	101	1,532	102		
Gross Obligations, Maintenance	122,425	8,093	148,509	9,811	133,895	8,872		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - Direct	221,227	14,625	256,330	16,935	226,896	15,034		
Anticipated Reimbursements	5,715	378	2,500	165	2,500	166		
GRAND TOTAL, FHO&M - TOA	226,942	15,003	258,830	17,100	229,396	15,199		

Summary Historic Housing

Summary of Historic Housing Detail					
	<u>2022</u>	<u>2023</u>	2024		
1. Historic Housing Costs, Non-GOQ Data		-			
a. Number of Non-GOQ units on NHRP					
(Inventory)	64	64	64		
b. Improvement Costs (\$000)	0	0	0		
c. Maintenance and Repair Costs (\$000)	676,243	680,054	714,057		
d. Total Historic Maintenance, Repair,					
Improvements (\$000)	676,243	680,054	714,057		
e. Average Cost Per Unit (\$000)	10,566	10,626	11,157		
2. Historic Housing Costs, GOQ Data					
a. Number of GOQ units on NHRP					
(Inventory)	32	32	32		
b. Improvement Costs (\$000)	0	0	9,282,000		
c. Maintenance and Repair Costs (\$000)	420,845	332,000	75,000		
d. Total Historic Maintenance, Repair,					
Improvements (\$000)	420,845	332,000	9,357,000		
e. Average Cost Per Unit (\$000)	13,151	10,375	292,406		
3. Total Historic Inventory & Costs (Non-GOO	Q & GOQ)				
a. Number of Non-GOQ and GOQ units on					
NHRP (Inventory)	96	96	96		
b. Improvement Costs (\$000)	0	0	9,282,000		
c. Maintenance and Repair Costs (\$000)	1,097,088	1,012,054	789,057		
d. Total Historic Maintenance, Repair,					
Improvements (\$000)	1,097,088	1,012,054	10,071,057		
e. Average Cost Per Unit (\$000)	11,428	10,542	104,907		
Note:					

Family Housing Operation and Maintenance Reprogramming Actions

	<u>FY 2022</u> Appropriation	<u>Funds</u> Reprogrammed	<u>Percent</u> <u>Reprogrammed</u>	FY 2022 End of Year
Utilities	43,668,000	3,147,020	7.21%	46,815,020
Operations				
Management	70,062,000	4,533,567	6.47%	74,595,567
Services	8,124,000	3,986,241	49.07%	12,110,241
Furnishings	26,842,000	2,307,080	8.60%	29,149,080
Miscellaneous	2,200,000	(800,000)	(36.36%)	1,400,000
Leasing	9,520,000	(3,900,000)	(40.97%)	5,620,000
Maintenance	141,754,000	(19,359,655)	(13.66%)	122,394,345
Debt	0	0	0.00%	0
Privatization	23,275,000	10,085,747	43.33%	33,360,747
Foreign Currency	0	0	0.00%	0
Total	325,445,000	0	0.00%	325,445,000

(\$ in Thousands) as of 30 Sep 2022

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

MANAGEMENT EXHIBIT OP-5

<u>Management -</u> The Management account supports housing operations to include management office personnel; supplies, equipment and custodial services; community liaison and housing support services; and housing information technology software and support. It supports studies such as the housing requirements and market analyses, preliminary studies, and engineering construction plans. It includes concept development, acquisition, and portfolio management supporting housing privatization.

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$77,042
2. Congressional Adjustment			
a. Family Housing Support and Management Costs*			\$5,000
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$82,042
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$82,042
4. Price Growth:			\$1,618
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$1,618	
5. Program Increase:			\$0
6. Program Decrease:			(\$15,637)
a. FY2023 Congressional Program Increase:			
DoD Oversight FH Management		(\$5,000)	
b. FY2024 Program Decreases		(\$10,637)	
c. Net Decrease		(\$15,637)	
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$68,023

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Management:

* The FY2023 Appropriated amount includes a \$5,000 increase to Management for increased oversight of DoD's housing portfolio, including government owned and controlled family housing, and privatized family housing.

The FY24 program sustains the FY20 Congressional funding for additional manpower needed to enhance privatization oversight. The additional manpower positions are aligned to Air Force Installation Military Housing offices, Air Force Civil Engineer Center, and Headquarters Air Force to support inherently governmental activities of privatized housing oversight, asset management, housing support services, and fiscal oversight. A total of 218 positions (GS 7-15) were added in FY21 with 100% fill rate. The also includes funds to support the FY21 NDAA mandated housing inspections for all government owned MFH. The FY24 program decreases are due to economic adjustments and a projected favorable foreign currency rate changes for overseas costs as well as a program review of requirements and prior years' execution. The FY 2024 Budget Request of \$68,023 represents 20.3% reduction compared to the FY2023 President's Budget Request.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

SERVICES EXHIBIT OP-5

<u>Services</u> Provides basic municipal-type support services such as refuse collection and disposal; fire and police protection; entomology and pest control; snow removal; street cleaning, and custodial services for government-owned family housing units. Since private developers are responsible for municipal services, installations with privatized housing have no requirements for funding. Services at remaining government-owned housing units are based on historical obligations.

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$10,570
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$10,570
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$10,570
4. Price Growth:			\$222
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$222	
5. Program Increase:			\$0
6. Program Decrease:			(\$100)
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$10,692

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Services:

The FY24 requirement is based on historical expenditures and for adjustments in service contracts at OCONUS locations, and for a standard inflation rate of 2.1%. The FY 2024 Budget Request of \$10,692 is based on a review of program requirements and prior years' execution.

For Official Use Only

This Page Intentionally Left Blank.
RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

FURNISHINGS EXHIBIT OP-5

<u>Furnishings</u> The Air Force provides furnishings support to members in overseas locations and for general officers residing in government-provided and privatized housing. This Furnishing account includes furnishing office personnel, procurement for initial issue and replacement of household equipment, domestic appliances (primarily stoves and refrigerators) and for furniture in limited circumstances. It funds the control, moving, and handling of furnishings inventories, and the maintenance and repair of such items. Privatized housing units do not receive funding with the exception for residents of general officers' quarters.

Loaner furniture is provided to military families overseas so they may occupy permanent quarters prior to the arrival of their personally-owned furniture.

"Loaner kits" consisting of beds, sofas, dining tables, etc., allows members to set up their household faster while reducing the cost of temporary quarters. In addition, there are some furnishings normally built into CONUS houses that are often limited or nonexistent in foreign private rentals, such as wardrobes (clothes closets), kitchen cabinets, sideboards and appliances. These items are provided to families as required.

The furnishings account funds essential furnishings at levels consistent with the needs of the Air Force.

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$27,379
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$27,379
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$27,379
4. Price Growth:			\$575
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$575	
5. Program Increase:			\$0
6. Program Decrease:			(\$15,070)
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$12,884

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Furnishings:

The \$15,070 decrease represents a 55% decrease compared to the FY2023 President's Budget Request and is a result of a FY24 database error, underfunding Furnishings. DAF will propose an \$11,000 Technical Adjustment from Maintenance to support Furnishings. The total Furnishings FY2024 Budget Request is \$23,884.

The FY24 requirement is based on historical expenditures and for a standard inflation rate of 2.1%. The DAF has a large OCONUS requirement for families and assists with helping families to occupy permanent quarters faster. This helps to avoid higher costs in other accounts such as military allowances and other support appropriations.

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

MISCELLANEOUS EXHIBIT OP-5

<u>Miscellaneous</u> Includes payments to other Federal agencies or foreign governments (i.e. United States Coast Guard and United Kingdom) to operate housing units occupied by Air Force personnel. For locations that are U.S. government owned or controlled, funding is based on historical obligations. No funding is provided in this category for installations with privatized housing.

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>	
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:	For Officia	\$2,240		
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:	March 2023			
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$2,240	
4. Price Growth:			\$47	
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$47		
5. Program Increase:			\$90	
6. Program Decrease:			\$0	
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$2,377	

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Miscellaneous:

The FY2024 increase includes a DAF adjustment to accommodate projected upward escalation in fuel delivery costs.

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

UTILITIES EXHIBIT OP-5

This program provides for all utilities consumed in government-owned family housing. This program funds electricity, natural gas, fuel oil and other purchased heating, water, sewage and waste systems. Military Family Housing residents and housing management continue to work towards meeting energy reduction goals. However, as the majority of homes become privatized, and utility cost responsibility is shifted to private developers, this becomes less of an overall government concern.

Utilities Reconciliation Increases Decreases

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$46,217
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$46,217
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$46,217
4. Price Growth:			\$971
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$971	
5. Program Increase:			\$866
6. Program Decrease:			\$0
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$48,054

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Utilities:

The FY24 increase reflects program wide increased utility costs and is based on a review of program requirements and prior years' execution.

Family Housing Summary of Utilities Detail

	2022	2023	2024
Total Cost of Utilities (\$000)	46,324	46,217	48,054
Utility Quantities			
Electricity (KwH)	200,317,054	204,323,395	208,409,863
Heating			
Gas(CF)	570,439,400	581,848,188	593,485,152
Fuel Oil			
Residuals (BBLS)			
Distillates (BBLS)	17,747	18,102	18,464
Purchased Steam (MBTU)	309,311	315,497	321,807
Heat Plants Coal Fired (MBTU)	0	0	0
Heat Plants Other Than Gas, Oil,			
Coal (MBTU)	0	0	0
Propane (BBLS)	13,379	13,646	13,919
Water (Kgal)	2,435,906	2,484,624	2,534,316
Sewage (Kgal)	2,157,831	2,245,008	2,289,908

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

MAINTENANCE EXHIBIT OP-5

Maintenance provides for sustainment of family housing assets through service calls, change of occupancy rehabilitation, routine maintenance, preventive maintenance, interior and exterior painting, and major repairs. Housing condition assessments conducted for the AF FHMP substantiate that the maintenance and repair funding profile represents a balanced, fiscally constrained program, while ensuring sufficient Real Property Maintenance by Contract (RPMC) funds are available to maintain the existing adequate inventory. MFH maintenance is categorized in two types of service.

The first is routine recurring work such as service calls and repairs necessary to keep a house habitable (e.g. repairing leaking faucets, replacing broken windows, or replacing furnace filters). It includes maintenance performed during change of occupancy, such as painting or carpet replacement.

The second type of service is major maintenance and repair needed to fix or replace major systems and their components that are nearing the end of their useful life. Examples include restoring or replacing structural items including roofs, electrical, plumbing, heating, ventilation and air conditioning, landscaping and complete exterior painting.

No maintenance funds are provided for privatized housing units which are the responsibility of the privatization property owner.

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$150,375
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$150,375
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$150,375
4. Price Growth:			\$3,158
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$3,158	
5. Program Increase:			\$0
6. Program Decrease:			(\$18,123)
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$135,410

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Maintenance:

The FY24 program provides funding necessary to prevent deterioration of the government-owned housing inventory, routine recurring repair, and to address 136 units with low facility conditions ratings through maintenance and repair projects. The FY24 program decrease is due to economic adjustments and a projected favorable foreign currency rate changes for overseas costs as well as a program review of requirements. DAF will request a Technical Adjustment to realign \$11,000 from Maintenance to Furnishings. The total Maintenance FY2024 Budget Request is \$124,410.

MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR NON-GOQ UNITS EXCEED \$20,000 THRESHOLD

This information complies with the House of Representatives, Military Construction Appropriations Bill (Conference Report 106-221) requiring the Services to report major maintenance and repair expenditures projected to exceed \$20,000 per unit. While these projects are shown as line items here, the maintenance budget estimate includes them among overall requirements for the entire inventory. AF Policy is to program projects that exceed \$20K threshold when work cannot await MILCON funding or housing privatization. Work includes actions that keep "good units good", protect life, safety, and health, and ensure facility preservation.

Location	Base	Number of Units	Year Built	High Unit Cost (\$000)	Unit (NSM)	Project (NSM)	Total Cost (\$000)	Significant O&M FY 2019-2023 (\$000)
				OVERSEAS				
Germany	Spangdahlem	17	2008	342.0	197	2,561	4,852.0	100
Work includes the repair and renovation of 17 Military Family Housing units. Work will include but is not limited to the removal/deactivation of the existing domestic water piping throughout the entire facilities and replacement with new stainless-steel piping. Also included is the removal and replacement of sections of the sewer pipe system, including broken drain inlets at various locations (bathroom tub and shower, kitchen sink, etc.) throughout the facilities. The work will also include the replacement of kitchen and bath cabinetry, plumbing fixtures, and appliances. Interior lighting fixtures will be updated with LED fixtures throughout, and dimmer switches installed in the main living spaces (kitchen, dining room, living room, and family room). Also included is all necessary demolition, mechanical, masonry, flooring and wall tile replacement, paint and wallpaper.								
Japan	Yokota	4	1975	1,325.0	119	478	2,885.0	0
Project provi Architectura shaker units. split units. E outlets; and r and all other comply with	Project provides whole-house lifecycle repair and modernization to Building 4441, 4 Garden Units, West MFH. Architectural work includes: replace ceiling finish, flooring finish, repaint interior, replace widows and remove window shaker units. Mechanical work includes: repair plumbing system and fixtures, replace window type A/C with ductless split units. Electrical work includes: replace interior light fixtures with new energy efficient type; replace all electrical outlets; and replace electrical panel. Fire and safety work includes fire alarm and sprinkler. Abate asbestos. Structural and all other work to bring facility up to modern code compliance for seismic and emergency egress. This project will comply with DoD antiterrorism/force protection requirements per Unified Facilities Criteria (UFC).							
Japan	Kadena	68	1990	506.0	129	8,772	34,413.0	0
Project provides whole-house lifecycle repair and modernization for high-rise tower building 2602 (68 units, TJ3- 90p10, JNCO) located at Kishaba, Camp Foster. Project includes system upgrades to meet current codes and modern energy efficiency standards, to include Shell & Core: Building System - Electrical Systems, Exterior Structure, Fire and Life Safety, Mechanical Systems, Plumbing Systems, and Roof Structure; Common Area – Corridors, Garbage Disposal Rooms, Janitors Closets, Mechanical Room, Recreation Rooms, and Women/Men Restrooms; Lot – Utilities and Dwelling unit: Building System - Electrical Systems, Exterior Structure, Fire and Life Safety, Interior Structure, and Plumbing Systems; Space – Balcony, Bathroom, Bedroom, Dining Room, Exterior Storage, Family Room, Foyer, Hallway, Interior Storages, Kitchen, Laundry Room, Closets, and Living Room. In addition, environmental (asbestos/lead) sampling, testing, abatement, and all other related work are programmed into the project to provide to provide contemporary community living standards. Project programmed in accordance with the latest approved Housing Community Profile.								
Japan	Kadena	12	1976	100.0	176	2,112	1,200.0	0
JapanKadena121976100.01762,1121,200.00Project provides lifecycle repair by replacement for flooring finishes at Arnold Terrace (12 units, SOQs)Projectinclude removal of existing carpet, removal of carpet padding, asbestos abatement of mastic and older floor tile undercarpet padding and installation of luxury vinyltile (LVT) faux-wood flooring.This project will avoid future costsassociated with carpet cleaning, and replacement costs.The LVT faux wood is a low maintenance product which hasan extended lifecycle exceeding that of carpet, normally 10 to 12 years.Project programmed in accordance with thelatest approved Housing Community Profile.								

Location	Base	Number of Units	Year Built	High Unit Cost (\$000)	Unit (NSM)	Project (NSM)	Total Cost (\$000)	Significant O&M FY 2019-2023 (\$000)
Japan	Kadena	188	1977	36.9	124	23,312	6,944.0	0
Project provides sustainment repair of roof coating at Washington Heights, Kadena AB (188 units). In addition; environmental (asbestos/lead) sampling, testing, remediation and all other related work are incorporated into the project to provide complete and usable facilities. Project programmed in accordance with the latest approved Housing Community Profile.								
Japan	Kadena	68	1986	430.0	126	8,568	29,214.0	0
JapanKadena681986430.01268,56829,214.00Project provides whole-house lifecycle repair and modernization for high-rise tower building 4511 (68 units, TJ3- 86p8p9) located at Camp Courtney. Project includes system upgrades to meet current codes and modern energy efficiency standards, to include Shell & Core: Building System - Electrical Systems, Exterior Structure, Fire and Life Safety, Mechanical Systems, Plumbing Systems, and Roof Structure; Common Area – Corridors, Garbage Disposal Rooms, Janitors Closets, Mechanical Room, Recreation Rooms, and Women/Men Restrooms; Lot – Utilities and Dwelling unit: Building System - Electrical Systems, Exterior Structure, Fire and Life Safety, Interior Structure, and Plumbing Systems; Space – Balcony, Bathroom, Bedroom, Dining Room, Exterior Storage, Family Room, Foyer, Hallway, Interior Storages, Kitchen, Laundry Room, Closets, and Living Room. In addition, environmental (asbestos/lead) sampling, testing, abatement, and all other related work are programmed into the project to provide to provide contemporary community living standards. Project programmed in accordance with the latest approved Housing Community Profile.								units, TJ3- ern energy , Fire and Life age Disposal tilities and Structure, and om, Foyer, ental t to provide to pproved

GENERAL AND FLAG OFFICERS' QUARTERS (GFOQ)

Anticipated Operations, Maintenance and Repair Expenditures Exceeding \$35,000 per Unit (FH-5)

(Dollars in Thousands)

Installation	Quarters Address	Year Built	Size NSF	Operations Cost	Maintenance Cost	Total OMR > \$35K Cost	Utility Cost	Leasing Cost	Historic Preservation Cost	Total FH O&M Cost	Significant O&M FY 2019-2023
					OVERS	SFAS					
Osan AB	1081 Millett Rd	2007	2,225	\$1.9	\$8.8	\$57.0	\$7.5	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$75.2	\$0.0
Provide all labor project includes clean storm drain	r, materials, and the following p nage channels;	equipmorincipal rincipal restore al	ent neces features: ll areas at	sary to repair b expand outdoo ffected by this	ackyard and clea r floor deck to th project.	an storm dra e back fence	inage at G eline to co	eneral Officient	cer Quarters (GOQ usable low laying) building 1 slope with p	081. This boor drainage;
Ramstein AB	1010 Cannon Ct	1956	3,161	\$9.4	\$50.9	\$60.3	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$67.6	\$26.5
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1010: In	istall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng to enhance GO	O outdoor ei	ntertainme	nt area.			
Ramstein AB	1012 Cannon Ct	1958	3,181	\$10.3	\$50.9	\$61.2	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$68.5	\$27.7
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1012: In	stall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng to enhance GO	D outdoor ei	ntertainme	nt area.			
Ramstein AB	1024 Minnesota Pl	2004	2,752	\$10.3	\$46.8	\$57.1	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$64.4	\$27.0
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1024: In	stall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng and extend ex	isting patio	to meet siz	ze standards	to enhance GO of	utdoor enter	tainment area.
Ramstein AB	1025 Minnesota Pl	2004	2.752	\$10.3	\$46.8	\$57.1	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$64.4	\$27.0
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1025: In	istall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng and extend ex	isting patio	to meet siz	ze standards	to enhance GO or	utdoor enter	tainment area.
Ramstein AB	1026 Minnesota Pl	2004	2,752	\$10.3	\$46.8	\$57.1	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$64.4	\$27.0

Installation	Quarters Address	Year Built	Size NSF	Operations Cost	Maintenance Cost	Total OMR > \$35K Cost	Utility Cost	Leasing Cost	Historic Preservation Cost	Total FH O&M Cost	Significant O&M FY 2019-2023
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1026: In	stall retr	actable n	notorized awnii	ng and extend ex	isting patio	to meet siz	ze standards	s to enhance GO o	utdoor enter	tainment area.
Ramstein AB	1027 Minnesota Pl	2006	2,752	\$9.4	\$39.8	\$49.2	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$56.5	\$27.0
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1027: In	stall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng and extend ex	isting patio	to meet siz	ze standards	s to enhance GO o	utdoor enter	tainment area.
Ramstein AB	1028 Minnesota Pl	2006	3,214	\$10.3	\$45.4	\$55.7	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$63.0	\$28.9
Minor Alteration GOQ 1028: Install retractable motorized Awning in accordance with the 2021 General Officer Quarters Individual Facility Profile.											
Ramstein AB/Vogelweh	1473 Alabama St	2008	2,752	\$9.4	\$39.8	\$49.2	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$56.5	\$0.0
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1473: In	istall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng and extend ex	isting patio	to meet siz	ze standards	s to enhance GO o	utdoor enter	tainment area.
Ramstein AB/Vogelweh	1472 Alabama St	2008	2,752	\$9.4	\$39.8	\$49.2	\$7.3	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$56.5	\$0.0
Minor Alteration	n GOQ 1472: In	stall retr	actable n	notorized awnin	ng to enhance GO	O outdoor er	ntertainme	nt area.			
Yokota AB	694 Kenney Ct	1984	2,221	\$7.7	\$63.8	\$71.4	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$71.4	\$0.0
Repair Garage Door & Garage Door Opener, GOQ 694 (1 Unit). Perform all work necessary to repair Garage Door and Garage Door Opener in General Officer Quarter, building 694. The scope of work for this project includes, removal and replacement of existing garage door and garage door opener, and all other associated work. Execute all other incidental work as required.											
Total GOQ Units				\$98.7	\$479.6	\$624.5	\$73.2	\$0.0	\$0.0	\$708.4	\$191.1

GENERAL AND FLAG OFFICERS' QUARTERS

Quarters 6,000 Net Square Feet (FH-10)

State/Country	Installation	Quarters ID	Year Built	Size NSF	Total FHO&M Cost (\$000)	Alternative Use	Cost to Convert Unit	If O&M >\$35K Demolish & Rebuild Cost
	USAF							
Colorado	Academy	6950 Otis	1929	11553	\$35	None	N/A	N/A
	USAF							
Colorado	Academy	6776 Carlton	1931	10846	\$35	None	N/A	N/A
Total:					\$70		0.00	0.00

Privatized GFOQ Operations, Maintenance and Repair Costs Exceeding \$50,000 (FH-12)

State/Country	Installation	Quarters ID	<u>Year</u> Built	Size NSF	Operations Cost	<u>Maintenance and</u> Repair Cost (Note 1)	<u>Total FH</u> O&M Cost
Alaska	JBER	63 Birch Hill	2007	3853	29.2	30.7	59.9
Alaska	JBER	8433 Mitchell	1942	3986	30.6	113.5	144.1
Florida	MacDill	8208 Constellation Blvd	2009	4178	6.0	57.2	63.2
Hawaii	JBPHH	301 Julian Ave	1941	3913	28.4	36.7	65.1
Hawaii	JBPHH	601 Boquet Blvd	1941	3145	23.3	27.1	50.4
Louisiana	Barksdale	201 Ira Eaker	1933	3566	5.7	45.3	50.9
Texas	JBSA-Randolph	1 Main Circle (300)	1931	4859	6.9	60.2	67.1
Total					130.1	370.7	500.7

Notes:

Cost incurred per unit by the private sector developer/partner/owner for Fiscal Year 2022 (\$ in Thousands).

(1) Maintenance & Repair includes Capital Repair & Replacement and reinvestment Costs

(2) Total O&M cost are from quarterly reports

(3) This annual report complies with the FY 2009 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA), amended Section 2805 requirement.

REIMBURSEMENT EXHIBIT OP-5

Includes collections received from rental of Air Force family housing units to foreign nationals, civilians and others. Included in the estimate are the anticipated reimbursements due to members who voluntarily separate that are authorized to live in government quarters for up to six months after separation.

	<u>(</u>	<u>\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:		\$2,500
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:		\$2,500
3. Supplementals:		\$0
4. Price Growth:		\$0
5. Functional Program Transfers:		\$0
6. Program Increases:		\$0
7. Program Decreases		\$0
8. FY 2023 Current Estimate:		\$0
9. Price Growth:		
a. Inflation	0.00%	\$0
10. Functional Program Transfer:		\$0
11. Program Increases:		\$0
12. Program Decreases: Adjusted based on		
historical data		\$0
13. FY 2024 Budget Request:		\$2,500

Leasing

Budget Request (\$ in Thousands)

FY 2024 Budget Request	\$5,143
FY 2023 Budget Request	\$7,882

Purpose and Scope

Leasing provides privately owned housing for assignment as government quarters at both domestic and foreign locations when the local economy and on-base housing cannot satisfy requirements. The leasing program is authorized by 10 United States Code (U.S.C.) §2828 and provides for payment of rental and operation and maintenance costs of privately owned quarters for assignment as government quarters to military families. This program includes funds needed to pay for services such as utilities and refuse collection when these services are not part of the lease agreement. The Air Force (AF) also uses the authorities in 10 U.S.C. §2834 to participate in Department of State (DoS) embassy leased housing pools.

The AF continues to rely on the private sector to meet the majority of housing needs. Where the private sector rental markets and on-base housing cannot meet requirements and cost-effective alternatives do not exist, short and long-term leases are used. The AF must use the leasing program in high-cost areas to obtain adequate housing to meet critical needs and to avoid unacceptably high out-of-pocket costs for the member where government-owned housing is not available.

Program Summary - Highlights

Authorization is requested to fund leases and related expenses in FY 2024. The FY 2024 request for family housing leasing points is summarized as follows:

		FY	2022	FY	2023	FY	2024
	Lease Pts	Used	Cost (\$000)	Used	Cost (\$000)	Used	Cost (\$000)
Foreign:	8,988	84	\$4,908	100	\$7,357	84	\$5,113
Domestic:	3,333	1	\$30	15	\$525	1	\$30
Total:	12,321	85	\$4,938	115	\$7,882	85	\$5,143

Foreign Leasing

Congress authorized leasing in foreign countries in 10 U.S.C. §2828 as amended, which limits the number of lease points authorized and funds appropriated, and as required, through notifications prior to execution of lease agreements exceeding \$1M annually. The AF strategy is to provide adequate housing for our personnel serving in other countries where military family housing is not available. Foreign leases are primarily provided at Aviano, Italy and Doha, Qatar and other countries to support the direct AF mission.

The AF also provides appropriate funding support to accompanied military members and DoD civilians assigned at the DoS embassies where their housing and related services are provided by the DoS embassies under the authority of 10 U.S.C. \$2834. DoS provides leased housing support through the International Cooperative Administrative Support Services (ICASS) program and requires ICASS administrative fees.

Domestic Leasing

Congress authorized domestic leasing program in 10 U.S.C. §2828 as amended, which limits the number of units authorized at any one time and specifies the maximum cost limitation.

The AF supports independent duty personnel residing in high cost rental areas of which their duty locations are geo-graphically separated and/or outside of commuting distance from the nearest military installations with government-owned or privatized family housing. This support is provided since adequate housing is not available within member's housing allowances.

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

LEASING EXHIBIT OP-5

		<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:		\$7,882
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:		\$7,882
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:		\$7,882
4. Price Growth:		\$166
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$166
5. Program Increase:		\$0
6. Program Decrease:		(\$2,905)
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:		\$5,143

<u>Notes</u>

The attached leasing charts reflect changes to the program by locations and type of lease. These requirements are a direct result of changes to missions, changes in accompanied requirements, and other housing needs. The FY24 program decreases are due to economic adjustments and a projected favorable foreign currency rate changes for overseas costs as well as decreases in leasing requirements. The FY 2024 Budget Request of \$5,143 is based on a program review of requirements and prior years' execution and represents 36.8% reduction compared to the FY2023 President's Budget Request.

Analysis of Leased Units Exhibit (FH-4)

		FY 22			FY 23		FY 24			
LOCATION		LEASE	COST		LEASE	COST		LEASE	COST	
	# UNITS	MONTHS	(\$000)	# UNITS	MONTHS	(\$000)	# UNITS	MONTHS	(\$000)	
DOMESTIC LEASES										
CONUS-wide (AF Recruiters,										
ROTC staffs, & other)	1	12	\$30	15	180	\$525	1	12	\$30	
Unassigned	3,332	0	\$0	3,318	0	\$0	3,332	0	\$0	
TOTAL DOMESTIC LEASES	3,333	12	\$ 30	3,333	180	\$ 525	3,333	12	\$ 30	
FOREIGN LEASES										
Department of State (§2834):										
Abu Dhabi, UAE	10	120	\$651	13	156	\$1,045	10	120	\$662	
Amman, Jordan	5	60	\$229	6	72	\$507	5	60	\$233	
Bangkok, Thailand	1	12	\$42	1	12	\$65	1	12	\$45	
Bogotá, Colombia	7	84	\$434	7	84	\$497	7	84	\$442	
Brasilia/Rio De Janeiro, Brazil	2	24	\$152	1	12	\$121	2	24	\$159	
Cairo, Egypt	3	36	\$145	5	60	\$425	3	36	\$152	
Chiang Mai, Thailand	2	24	\$ 65	2	24	\$85	2	24	\$69	
Classified Location	2	24	\$147	3	36	\$275	2	24	\$153	
Copenhagen, Denmark	2	24	\$155	2	24	\$212	2	24	\$161	
Doha, Qatar	2	24	\$152	2	24	\$174	2	24	\$174	
Mexico City, Mexico	11	132	\$587	10	120	\$573	11	132	\$604	
Oslo, Norway	0	0	\$0	1	12	\$92	0	0	\$0	
New Dehli, India	1	12	\$ 63	0	0	\$0	1	12	\$67	
Paris, France	10	120	\$817	12	144	\$1,188	10	120	\$835	
Santiago, Chile	2	24	\$97	2	24	\$129	2	24	\$106	
Tel Aviv, Israel	1	12	\$50	2	24	\$195	1	12	\$56	
DoS Subtotal	61	732	\$3,786	69	828	\$5,583	61	732	\$3,918	
Ar Foreign Leases (§2828):	_						_			
Dona, Qatar	6	72	\$496	10	120	\$755	6	72	\$527	
Gellenkirchen, Germany	1	12	\$62	1	12	\$69	1	12	\$72	
Aviano, italy	15	180	\$497	18	216	\$825	15	180	\$522	
Mayaguez, Puerto Rico	0	0	\$0	1	12	\$53	0	0	\$0	
Stavanger, Norway	1	12	\$67		12	\$72	1	12	\$74	
Ar Foreign Leases Subtotal	23	276	\$ 1,122	31	372	\$ 1,774	23	276	\$ 1,195	
Unassigned	8,904	0	S 0	8,888	0	S 0	8,904	0	S 0	
TOTAL FOREIGN LEASES	8,988	1,008	\$ 4,908	8,988	1,200	\$ 7,357	8,988	1.008	\$ 5,113	
GRAND TOTAL FH-4	12,321	1,020	\$ 4,938	12,321	1,380	\$ 7,882	12,321	1,020	\$ 5,143	

Analysis of High Cost Leased Units (FH-4) (Other than Section 801)

	FY24									
	TOTAL		FY22			FY23			FY24	
LOCATION	LEASES	HIGH	HIGH	EST	HIGH	HIGH	EST	HIGH	HIGH	EST
	PER	COST	COST	COST	COST	COST	COST	COST	COST	COST
	LOCATION	UNITS	DEFINED	(\$000)	UNITS	DEFINED	(\$000)	UNITS	DEFINED	(\$000)
DOMESTIC LEASES	0	0	\$38,015	\$0	0	\$38,015	\$0	0	\$38,015	\$0
Sub-Total Domestic High-cost	0	0		\$0	0		\$0	0		\$0
FOREIGN LEASES										
Doha, Qatar	6	6	\$58,170	\$496	10	\$58,170	\$755	6	\$58,170	\$527
Geilenkirchen, Germany	1	1	\$58,170	\$62	1	\$58,170	\$69	1	\$58,170	\$72
Stavanger, Norway	1	1	\$58,170	\$67	1	\$58,170	\$72	1	\$58,170	\$74
Sub-Total Foreign High-cost	8	8		\$625	12		\$896	8		\$673
GRAND TOTAL FH-4A	8	8		\$625	12		\$896	8		\$673

FAMILY HOUSING PRIVATIZATION

Budget Request (\$ in Thousands)

FY 2024 Budget Request	\$31,803
FY 2023 Budget Request	\$33,517
FY 2023 Enactment*	\$5,000
FY 2023 Appropriation	\$38,517

Purpose and Scope

* Funds provided by Congress in FY2023 for additional Privatization is one year appropriated funds.

The Department of the Air Force uses the Military Housing Privatization Initiative (MHPI) program to provide quality and affordable housing to military members and their families throughout the continental United States (U.S.) plus Alaska and Hawaii at locations where adequate housing in the local community is not sufficient. The Air Force's program consists of an end state of 52,243 privatized homes at 63 installations within 31 privatization projects. This represents 99.8% of the total on-base family housing inventory in the U.S. The Air Force plans to complete the Initial Development Period for 100% of the projects by the end of FY24, extended from FY19 due to environmental remediation delays and time required to accumulate funds for demolition. To date, privatization will provide the Air Force with 22,243 new homes and 12,295 renovated homes, in addition to the 17,643 homes conveyed as-is at project closings.

The Air force is focused on sustaining the housing privatization program through detailed portfolio and asset management process. The Air Force remains committed to providing members and their families access to safe and adequate housing facilities and services.

Program Summary

The FY 2024 funding request provides \$31,803,000 portfolio oversight and management. This program funds all costs related to family housing privatization, to include civilian pay for portfolio management personnel, privatized housing resident advocates, travel, contracts for environmental assessments, financial consultant services, project construction oversight, and training. This funding ensures the Air Force maintains oversight and accountability and fulfills reporting requirements mandated in Title 10, United States Code, Section 2885. In addition, long-term project oversight is essential to ensuring the Air Force continues to receive quality housing from the privatized housing project owners.

It is estimated that the Air Force will pay basic allowance for housing (BAH) under section 403 of title 37 to members living in privatized housing the amounts of \$968,643,171 in FY 2023 and \$1,009,326,184 in FY 2024. The number of units of military family housing upon which these estimated payments are made is 39,357 in FY 2023 and 40,207 in FY 2024. The number of units of military unaccompanied housing upon which these estimated payments are made is 94 in FY 2023 and 112 in FY 2024.

These estimates meet the reporting requirement stipulated in 10 USC 2884(b)(2). However, it must be noted that it is difficult to project the true cost of BAH allowances provided to members living in privatized housing. BAH allowances for members in privatized housing are not specifically tracked in budget or execution data, as these members receive the same allowances as those who live on the economy. BAH accounting data is available for only the various categories of payments (for instance, domestic with and without dependents, partial, overseas housing allowances, etc.).

RECONCILIATION OF INCREASES AND DECREASES

Housing Privatization Exhibit OP-5

Housing Privatization Support

			<u>(\$ in Thousands)</u>
1. FY 2023 President's Budget Request:			\$33,517
2. Congressional Adjustment			
a. Family Housing Support and Management Costs			\$5,000
2. FY 2023 Appropriated Amount:			\$38,517
3. FY 2023 Current Estimate:			\$38,517
4. Price Growth:			\$704
a. General Inflation	2.10%	\$704	
5. Program Decrease:			(\$7,418)
a. FY2023 Congressional Program Increase:			
DoD Oversight FH Management		(\$5,000)	
b. FY2024 Program Decreases		(\$2,418)	
c. Net Decrease		(\$7,418)	
6. Program Increase:			\$0
7. FY 2024 Budget Request:			\$31,803

Notes:

Analysis of changes in Privatization:

* The FY2023 Appropriated amount includes a \$5,000 increase to for Privatization Support for increased oversight of DoD's housing portfolio, including government owned and controlled family housing, and privatized family housing.

The FY24 program continues to provide funds for mandated housing inspection and assessment requirements as required by the National Defense Authorization Acts for FY 2020 and FY 2021, and funding for MHPI Resident Advocates at installations with DAF privatized housing. The Air Force is committed to long-term project oversight to ensure program accountability and compliance. The FY 2024 Budget Request of \$31,803 is based on after program review of requirements and prior years' execution and represents a 22.13% decrease compared to the FY 2023 President's Budget Request.

Family Housing Privatization Comparison Exhibit (FH-6)

Privatization	MHPI Project	Installation/State ³	Approved by	OSD & OMB	4				Actual/Curre	nt ⁸						MHPI
Date ¹	Name ²	instantion, state	No Units	No End	1	Fundin	g Source ⁶		No Units	End	Total No	Funding Se	ource ¹²			Authorities ¹³
			Conveyed ⁵	State Units ⁶	Amount (\$M) ^{7a}	Budget Year(s) ^{7b}	Type of Funds ^{7c}	Source Project Name ^{7d}	Conveyed ⁹	State Units ¹⁰	Units in Current Inventory ¹¹	Amount (\$M) ¹²	Budget Year(s) ¹²	Type of Funds ¹²	Source Project Name ¹²	-
Aug-98	Lackland I	Lackland AFB, TX (Ph I)	272	420	6.200	97	Construction	Lackland SIOH	272	420	420	6.161	97	Construction	Lackland SIOH	1, 2, 5
						96	Construction	Lackland					96	Construction	Lackland	_
Sep-00	Robins I	Robins AFB, GA (Ph I)	670	670	12.800				0	0	0	17.164	05	FHIF	Wright Patterson II	1, 2, 5
						98	Construction	Robins Replace MFH Ph 4 (60)					98	Construction	Robins Replace MFH Ph 4 (60)	
						97	Construction	Dyess Construct MFH Ph 1 (70)	1				97	Construction	Dyess Construct MFH Ph 1 (70)	
Sep-00	Dyess	Dyess AFB, TX	0	402	16.300	99	Construction	Dyess-Construct MFH Ph 2 (64)	0	402	402	16.269	99	Construction	Dyess-Construct MFH Ph 2 (64)	1
						98	Construction	Dyess-Construct MFH Ph 1 (70)	-				98	Construction	Dyess-Construct MFH Ph 1 (70)	-
Mar-01	Elmendorf I	Elmendorf AFB, AK (Ph I)	584	828	23.304	98	Improvement	Elmendorf-Improve MEH Ph 9 (82 units)	584	828	828	23.304	98	Improvement	Elmendorf-Improve MEH Ph 9 (82 units)	1, 5
								HRSO to FHIF	-						HRSO to FIFH	-
Aug-02	Wright- Patterson I	Wright-Patterson AFB, OH (Ph I)	1,733	1,536	10.813	02	Improvement	Hickam-Privatize MFH	1,733	1,536	1,536	10.715	02	Improvement	Hickam-Privatize MFH	1, 2, 5
						99	Construction	Wright Patterson- Replace 40 Units	1				99	Construction	Wright Patterson- Replace 40 Units	
Apr-03	Kirtland	Kirtland AFB, NM	1,783	1,078	24.221	02	Construction	Travis - Replace MFH Ph 1	1,783	1,078	1,303	24.013	02	Construction	Travis - Replace MFH Ph 1	1, 2, 5
						02	Construction	Mountain Home- Replace MFH 56 Units	1				02	Construction	Mountain Home- Replace MFH 56 Units	1
						99	Construction	Kirtland-Replace MFH Ph 5 (37)	1				99	Construction	Kirtland-Replace MFH Ph 5 (37)	1
Aug-04	Buckley	Buckley AFB, CO	0	351	15.619	04	Improvement	Hickam - Improve 190 MFH	0	351	351	17.893	04	Improvement	Hickam - Improve 190 MFH	1, 5
						02	Construction	Buckley-Privatize MFH	1				02	Construction	Buckley-Privatize MFH	
Sep-04	Elmendorf II	Elmendorf AFB, AK (Ph II)	986	1,194	41.496	03	Improvement	Elmendorf-192 Ph 11 Improve	986	1,194	1,194	41.496	03	Improvement	Elmendorf-192 Ph 11 Improve	1, 4, 5
						02	Improvement	Elmendorf-Privatize MFH	1				02	Improvement	Elmendorf-Privatize MFH	
Feb-05	Hickam I	Hickam AFB, HI (Ph I)	1,356	1,356	4.194	02	Improvement	Hickam Privatize MFH	1,356	1,356	1,356	4.185	02	Improvement	Hickam Privatize MFH	1, 5
Sep-05	Offutt	Offutt AFB, NE	2,600	1,640	12.568	01	Improvement	Offutt Privatize MFH	2,600	1,640	1,954	12.568	01	Improvement	Offutt Privatize MFH	1, 5
Sep-05	Hill	Hill AFB, UT	1,138	1,018	11.280	05	Improvement	Davis-Monthan, Repair MFH Ph 6	1,138	1,018	1,090	11.656	05	Improvement	Davis-Monthan, Repair MFH Ph 6	1, 5
						01	Improvement	Hill, Privatize MFH	1				01	Improvement	Hill, Privatize MFH	
Sep-05	Dover	Dover AFB, DE	1,488	980	12.425	05	Improvement	Fairchild AFB - Privatize MFH	1,488	980	980	12.278	05	Improvement	Fairchild AFB - Privatize MFH	1, 5
						04	Construction	Dover, Repl 112 MFH Ph 3	1				04	Construction	Dover, Repl 112 MFH Ph 3	1
Jan-06	Scott	Scott AFB, IL	1,430	1,593	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	1,430	1,593	1,593	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	1, 5
May-06	Nellis	Nellis AFB, NV	1,278	1,178	1.827	05	Improvement	Holloman - Privatize MFH	1,278	1,178	1,178	1.827	05	Improvement	Holloman - Privatize MFH	1, 5

Privatization	MHPI Project	Installation/State ³	Approved by	OSD & OMB	4		Actual/Current ⁸ MHPI									
Date1	Name ²		No. Units	No. End		Fundin	g Source ⁶		No. Units	End	Total No.	Funding S	ource ¹²			Authorities ¹³
			Conveyed⁵	State Units ⁶	Amount (\$M) ^{7a}	Budget Year(s) ^{7b}	Type of Funds ^{7c}	Source Project Name ^{7d}	Conveyed ⁹	State Units ¹⁰	Units in Current Inventory ¹¹	Amount (\$M) ¹²	Budget Year(s) ¹²	Type of Funds ¹²	Source Project Name ¹²	
						02	Improvement	Nellis - Privatize MFH					02	Improvement	Nellis - Privatize MFH	
Sep-06	McGuire	McGuire AFB/Ft. Dix, NJ	2,364	2,083	7.569	02	Improvement	McGuire Privatize MFH	2,364	2,084	2,212	5.270	02	Improvement	McGuire Privatize MFH	1, 5
Feb-07	AETC Group I	Altus AFB, OK	883	530	6.244	04	Improvement	Sheppard Privatize 1,288 MFH	883	530	530	6.244	04	Improvement	Sheppard Privatize 1,288 MFH	1, 5
		Luke AFB, AZ	690	550					690	550	550					
		Sheppard AFB, TX	1,167	714					1,167	714	714					
		Tyndall AFB, FL	848	813					848	593	97					
		AETC Group I Total:	3,588	2,607					3,588	2,387	1,891					
May-07	USAFA	US Air Force Academy, CO	1,208	427	2.219	06	Improvement	AF Academy Privatize 445 Units	1,207	425	669	2.219	06	Improvement	AF Academy Privatize 445 Units	1, 5
Jul-07	ACC Group II	Davis-Monthan AFB, AZ	1,256	929	27.922	05	Construction	Davis-Monthan AFB - Replace FH Ph 6	1,256	961	1,174	27.922	05	Construction	Davis-Monthan AFB - Replace FH Ph 6	1, 5
		Holloman AFB, NM	1,009	909		05	Construction	MacDill Replace FH Ph 6	929	923	1,065		05	Construction	MacDill Replace FH Ph 6	
		ACC Group II Total:	2,265	1,838		05	Improvement	Holloman, Privatize Family Housing	2,185	1,884	2,239		05	Improvement	Holloman, Privatize Family Housing	
Aug-07	Hickam II	Hickam AFB, HI (Ph II)	1,303	1,118	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	1,303	1,118	1,139	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	5
Sep-07	Tri-Group	Los Angeles AFB, CA	617	572	19.950	06	Improvement	Fort MacArthur - Improve 188 Units	617	613	617	19.945	06	Improvement	Fort MacArthur - Improve 188 Units	3, 5
		Peterson AFB, CO	493	723		06	Improvement	Peterson, Privatize 1,132 Units	493	669	669		06	Improvement	Peterson, Privatize 1,132 Units	
		Schriever AFB, CO	0	269					0	242	242					
		Tri-Group Total:	1,110	1,564					1,110	1,524	1,528					
Sep-07	BLB				15.300							71.359	16	Improvement	Kadena AB, Misawa AB and Yokota AB - Construction Improvement Projects	1, 5
						06	Improvement	Bolling, Improve 24 Units					06	Improvement	Bolling, Improve 24 Units	
		Barksdale AFB, LA	729	1,090		05	Improvement	Barksdale, Imp MFH Ph 1	723	990	1,090		05	Improvement	Barksdale, Imp MFH PH 1	
		Joint Base Anacostia- Bolling (Bolling), MD	1,343	669		05	Improvement	Langley, Improve Electrical System	1,343	772	850		05	Improvement	Langley, Improve Electrical System	
		Joint Base Langley-Eustis (Langley), VA	1,496	1,430	1	03	Construction	Eglin, 234 MFH Ph 2A	1,496	1,430	1,430		03	Construction	Eglin, 234 MFH Ph 2A	
		BLB Total:	3,568	3,189	1	03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213	3,562	3,192	3,370	-	03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213	1
Oct-07	Robins II	Robins AFB, GA (Ph II)	563	207	10.600	05	Improvement	FY 05 Robins, Improve Family Housing	558	207	254	10.600	05	Improvement	FY 05 Robins, Improve Family Housing	3, 5

Privatization	MHPI Project	Installation/State ³	Approved by	OSD & OMB	4				Actual/Curre	nt ⁸						мнрі
Date ¹	Name ²	••••••	No. Units	No. End	T	Fundin	g Source ⁶		No. Units	End	Total No.	Funding So	ource ¹²			Authorities ¹³
			Conveyed⁵	State Units ⁶	Amount (\$M) ^{7a}	Budget Year(s) ^{7b}	Type of Funds ^{7c}	Source Project Name ^{7d}	Conveyed ⁹	State Units ¹⁰	Units in Current Inventory ¹¹	Amount (\$M) ¹²	Budget Year(s) ¹²	Type of Funds ¹²	Source Project Name ¹²	
Oct-07	AETC Group II	Columbus AFB, MS	518	453	59.000	06	Improvement	Andrews-Improve 178 Units	517	453	453	59.000	06	Improvement	Andrews-Improve 178 Units	3, 5
		Goodfellow AFB, TX	98	241		05	Improvement	Randolph, Construct MFH Ph 1	98	241	241		05	Improvement	Randolph, Construct MFH Ph 1	
		Laughlin AFB, TX	534	516		05	Construction	Davis-Monthan, Repair MFH Ph 6	534	451	451		05	Construction	Davis-Monthan, Repair MFH Ph 6	
		Maxwell AFB, AL	729	501		03	Construction	Hurlburt, 134 MFH Ph 2A	723	501	513		03	Construction	Hurlburt, 134 MFH Ph 2A	
		JBSA-Randolph, TX	397	317		03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213 MFH Improvement	397	317	317		03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213 MFH Improvement	
		Vance AFB, OK	230	229					230	242	242					
		AETC Group II Total:	2,506	2,257					2,499	2,205	2,217					
Nov-07	Vandenberg	Vandenberg AFB, CA	1,336	867	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	1,336	867	999	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	5
Nov-07	AMC East	Andrews AFB, MD	1,480	887	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	1,466	933	1,113	0.000	N/A	N/A	N/A	3, 5
		MacDill AFB, FL	752	571					752	572	572					
		AMC East Total:	2,232	1,458					2,218	1,505	1,685					
Jul-08	AMC West	Fairchild AFB, WA	1,055	641	28.190	04	Construction	Tinker, Privatize 730 MFH	1,055	641	641	28.190	04	Construction	Tinker, Privatize 730 MFH	1, 5
		Tinker AFB, OK	694	660		04	Improvement	Sheppard, Privatize 1,288 Units	694	660	660		04	Improvement	Sheppard, Privatize 1,288 Units	
		Travis AFB, CA	2,187	1,134				FHIF Funds	1,094	1,134	1,273				FHIF Funds	
		AMC West Total:	3,936	2,435					2,843	2,435	2,574					
Nov-08	Falcon Group	Hanscom AFB, MA	726	746	15.723	02	Improvement	Hickam - Privatize MFH	726	731	731	15.723	02	Improvement	Hickam - Privatize MFH	1, 5
		Little Rock AFB, AR	1,295	999		01	Improvement	Moody MFH Privatization	1,295	991	991		01	Improvement	Moody MFH Privatization	-
		Moody AFB, GA	303	256		01	Construction	Travis - Replace 64 Units	303	287	287		01	Construction	Travis - Replace 64 Units	-
		Patrick AFB, FL	991	616		00	Improvement	Little Rock - Privatize MFH	991	616	616		00	Improvement	Little Rock - Privatize MFH	-
		Falcon Group Total:	3,315	2,617					3,315	2,625	2,625					
Dec-08	Lackland II	Lackland AFB, TX (Ph II)	264	465	21.785	05	Improvement	Robins - Improve Family Housing	264	465	613	21.618	05	Improvement	Robins - Improve Family Housing	1, 5
						03	Improvement	Keesler - Replace 117 Ph 1					03	Improvement	Keesler - Replace 117 Ph 1	-
						03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213 MFH Improve					03	Improvement	Eglin - Hurlburt 213 MFH Improve	
Jun-11	JBER	JB Elmendorf- Richardson	1242	1240	36.800	11	Improvement	Army Funds Transferred	1,242	1,240	1,240	36.798	11	Improvement	Army Funds Transferred	1, 5
Sep-11	Southern Group	Arnold AFB, TN	40	22	23.354	07	Construction	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	40	22	22	23.354	07	Construction	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	1, 5

Privatization	MHPI Project	Installation/State ³	Approved by	OSD & OMB	4				Actual/Curre	nt ⁸						МНРІ
Date ¹	Name ²		No. Units	No. End		Fundin	g Source ⁶		No. Units	End	Total No.	Funding So	ource ¹²			Authorities ¹³
			Conveyed⁵	State Units ⁶	Amount (\$M) ^{7a}	Budget Year(s) ^{7b}	Type of Funds ^{7c}	Source Project Name ^{7d}	Conveyed ⁹	State Units ¹⁰	Units in Current	Amount (\$M) ¹²	Budget Year(s) ¹²	Type of Funds ¹²	Source Project Name ¹²	
		Charleston AFB, SC	478	345					478	345	599					
		Keesler AFB, MS	1,188	1,188					1,188	1,188	1,188					
		Shaw AFB, SC	681	630	-				679	630	633					
		Southern Group Total:	2,387	2,185	-				2,385	2,185	2,442					
Mar-12	Western Group	Beale AFB, CA	884	509	20.053	07	Construction	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	683	509	509	20.053	07	Construction	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	1, 5
		F.E. Warren AFB, WY	831	749	-	05	FHIF	Beale	831	749	749		05	FHIF	Beale	
		Malmstrom AFB, MT	1,412	1,116		04	FHIF	Beale	1,168	1,116	1,116		04	FHIF	Beale	1
		Whiteman AFB, MO	920	890	-	03	FHIF	Beale	920	890	890		03	FHIF	Beale	
		Western Group Total:	4,047	3,264					3,602	3,264	3,264					1
Aug-13	Northern Group	Cannon AFB, NM	763	1,038	37.813	09	Improvement	Kadena - Improve 614 MFH (Ph 9)	763	1,038	1,038	37.576	09	Improvement	Kadena - Improve 614 MFH (Ph 9)	1, 2, 5
		Cavalier AFB, ND	14	14				Misawa - Improve 370 MFH (Ph 4)	14	14	14				Misawa - Improve 370 MFH (Ph 4)	
		Ellsworth AFB, SD	283	497	-				283	497	500					
		Grand Forks AFB, ND	833	547	-				833	547	547					
		Minot AFB, ND	1,746	1,606					1,746	1,440	1,440					
		Mountain Home AFB, ID	956	844					956	844	844					
		Northern Group Total:	4,595	4,546					4,595	4,380	4,383					
	Continental Group	Edwards AFB, CA	741	741	82.610	09	Improvement	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	741	741	741	80.181	09	Improvement	Mountain Home - Replace 457 MFH	1, 2, 5
Sep-13		Eglin AFB, FL	898	747				Kadena - Improve 614 MFH (Ph 9)	894	747	861				Kadena - Improve 614 MFH (Ph 9)	
		Eielson AFB, AK	934	898				Yokota - Improve 350 MFH (Ph 7)	934	898	898				Yokota - Improve 350 MFH (Ph 7)	
		Hurlburt AFB, FL	380	404				MFH (Ph 4)	380	404	429				MFH (Ph 4)	
		McConnell AFB, KS	401	364					401	364	381					
		Seymour Johnson, NC	708	708					686	686	686	1				
		Continental Group Total:	4,062	3,862	1				4,036	3,840	3,996					
Sep-13	ACC Group III	Dyess AFB, TX (PH II) Moody AFB, GA (PH II)	674	674	9.617	09	Improvement	Yokota - Improve 350 MFH (Ph 7)	674	674	674	6.315	09	Improvement	Yokota - Improve 350 MFH (Ph 7)	1, 2, 5
			0	184				Misawa - Improve 370 MFH (Ph 4)	0	101	101				Misawa - Improve370 MFH (Ph 4)	

Γ	Privatization	MHPI Project	Installation/State ³	Approved by	OSD & OMB ⁴	1				Actual/Current ⁸							МНРІ
	Date ¹	Name ²		No. Units	No. End		Funding Source ⁶					No. Units End Total No. Funding Source ¹²					Authorities ¹³
				Conveyed⁵	State	Amount	Budget	Type of	Conveyed ⁹	State	Units in	Amount	Budget	Type of	Source Project		
					Units ⁶	(\$M) ^{7a}	\$M) ^{7a} Year(s) ^{7b} Funds ^{7c} Name ^{7d}				Units ¹⁰	Current	(\$M) ¹²	Year(s) ¹²	Funds ¹²	Name ¹²	
												Inventory ¹¹					
			ACC Group III Total:	674	858					674	775	775					
	Grand Totals ¹⁴			61,883	53,331	617.796	617.796				52,181	54,300	671.896				

Notes:

- 1 The date real property is transferred (land and housing units) to private ownership/developer, and when service members become entitled to receive a Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH).
- 2 Provide the name of the MHPI Project given to the privatization project, including the name given to integrated/grouped projects. The MHPI project name should be consistent with the MHPI project name used in the previously approved OSD/OMB Scoring report and/or subsequent notification to Congress.
- 3 List the MHPI project location by installation and state, including each installation/state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project.
- 4 This section relates the previously-approved OSD/OMB project scope and funding amounts contained in the scoring package and/or subsequent Notification of Funds Transfer letters to Congress.
- 5 Provide the number of family housing units to be conveyed by installation and state to the Developer, including each installation and state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project, as previously-approved in the OSD/OMB Scoring report.

6 - Provide the end state number of family housing units by installation and state to the Developer, including each installation/state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project, as previously-approved in the OSD/OMB Scoring report.

7 - Provide all of the funding source information for the MHPI project as reflected in the previously-approved OSD/OMB report and consistent with the project summary details accompanying the Notification of Transfer letter to Congress, such as: a. The amount of funds to be used for the Government's cost of the project (i.e., equity contribution, credit subsidy costs, differential lease payments, etc.). b. The fiscal year(s) of the funding sources to be used to cover the Government's cost of the MHPI project. c. The type of funds (e.g., FH New Construction, FH Construction Improvements, FH Improvement Funds) to be used to cover the Government's cost of the project. d. The project(s) that are used to source the Government's cost of the privatization project.

8 - This section relates to the Military Departments' actual and/or current plan, which might or might not be consistent with the details contained in the previously-approved OSD/OMB Scoring report and project summary to Congress for the MHPI project due to extenuating circumstances.

9 - Provide the actual and/or revised planned number of family housing units conveyed to the Developer by installation and state, including each installation/state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project.

10 - Provide the actual and/or revised, planned number of family housing end state units by installation and state, including each installation/state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project. Comments to 08/13/20 reporting: AETC Group 1 (cell K34) Approved end state rebuild at Tyndall after Hurricane Michael recovery changed from 813 to 593 units. Updated 30Mar2022: BLB: (Cells K46 and K47) Per the terms of the approved restructure, 100 "End State" units were "swapped" from Barksdale to Bolling effectively reducing the unit count at Barksdale to 990 from 1090 (cell K46) and increasing the unit count at Bolling from 672 to 772 (cell K47) with an additional 43 excess units online along with the proposal to bring an additional 21 units back on line in 2022. There are 14 other units being used as Maintenance storage facilities and will continue being used as such. The DL modification cost is noted in "12" below.

11 - Provide the total number of privatized family housing units in the inventory for each MHPI project by installation/state, including each installation/state incorporated into the integrated/grouped MHPI project, regardless if they are currently occupied or not. Kirtland increased by 1 unit due to one unit used as office/storage not accounted for on previous FH-6; ACC II-Holloman decreased by 10 over previous FH-6 which erroneously included ten units demolished in previous years; Hickam increased by 6 units at Bellows Air Force Station and 1 model unit not counted in previous FH-6; ACC II-Holloman decreased by 4 for a quadplex not part of project end state but renting two units and using the other two units for storage; AMC East-Andrews decreased by 28 units erroneously counted that had been demolished in previous years; Northern Group change due to IDP progress; Continental Group-Hurlburt change due to IDP progress; Continental Group-McConnell change due to IDP progress. Comments to 08/13/20 reporting: AETC Group 1 (cell K34) Approved end state rebuild at Tyndall after Hurricane Michael recovery changed from 813 to 593 units and (cell L34) 52 units have been restored and are online for occupancy as of 31 Jul. AMC East (Cell L59) 933 was the end state; however, 2 of the Madison burn units were deleted because they were not rebuilt. Northern Group: (cell L87) 3 NDSU Units were a part of Hunt's project back in the 90s. They were not part of the inventory until 2016. Wing leadership was living in those homes and didn't want them to be torn down, so Hunt transferred them to BBC and BBC renovated them and includes them in the inventory now. The 3 units are SOQ's but are classified as NDSU's because they were transferred from 801 housing. Updates as of 08/3/2021: Hill (cell L23) total no. of units in current inventory changed from 1082 to 1090 (increased by 8 units) with 10 new units built and 2 units demolished in 2017. AETC Group 1 Tyndall AFB (cell L34) total no. units in inventory changed from 1846 units to 18

12 - Provide all the "actual and/or current" funding sources used to fund the MHPI project, which might or might not be consistent with the details contained in the previous-approved OSD/OMB Scoring report and project summary (i.e., project amount, budget year of funds, source project, appropriation) to Congress for the MHPI project due to extenuating circumstances. If possible and/or available, please provide the requested funding information by installation/state. Change to scoring reported as actual for Wright Patterson as a result of actual scoring found in historical records. Updated 30 Mar 22: (1) Robins AFB, GA (ph 1) was divested from DAF MHPI portfolio on 31 Oct 2021. The DL modification cost was \$4.364 million. (2) BLB Group Loan Modification occurred in FY 2020. The modification cost was \$56.059 million.

13 - Provide the applicable MHPI authorities in subchapter IV of Chapter 169 in title 10 U.S.C. was used and/or proposed to be used for the privatization project. Designators are as follows:

 $1 = 10 \text{ USC } 2873 \text{ - Government Direct Loans} \qquad 2 = 10 \text{ USC } 2873 \text{ - Loan Guarantees} \qquad 3 = 10 \text{ USC } 2875 \text{ - Investments, such as DoD Equity Contributions in non-governmental entities} \qquad 4 = 10 \text{ USC } 2877 \text{ - Differential Lease} \\ Payments \qquad 5 = 10 \text{ USC } 2878 \text{ - Conveyance or Lease of Existing Property and Facilities } 14 \text{ - Totals of number of units conveyed, number of end state units, and funding amounts.} \qquad 4 = 10 \text{ USC } 2877 \text{ - Differential Lease} \\ Payments \qquad 5 = 10 \text{ USC } 2878 \text{ - Conveyance or Lease of Existing Property and Facilities } 14 \text{ - Totals of number of units conveyed, number of end state units, and funding amounts.}$

FOREIGN CURRENCY EXCHANGE DATA (PB-18)

(\$ in Thousands)

MFH O&M		FY 2022		FY 2023		FY 2024	
		Budget	\$ U.S.	Budget	\$ U.S.	Budget	\$ U.S.
	Local	Exchange	Requiring	Exchange	Requiring	Exchange	Requiring
Country	Currency	Rates	Conversion	Rates	Conversion	Rates	Conversion
Denmark	Krone	6.4823		6.9802		7.2883	
European Comm	Euro	0.8703	\$ 54,553	0.9381	\$ 62,607	0.9798	\$ 60,580
Iceland	Krona	138.5288		131.3927		142.4565	
Japan	Yen	106.4531	\$ 111,906	127.7677	\$ 109,139	139.1635	\$ 131,216
Norway	Krone	9.3841	s -	9.3864	s -	10.0785	s -
Singapore	Dollar	1.3826	s -	1.3750	s -	1.3833	s -
South Korea	Won	1190.9277	\$ 17,682	1259.1031	\$ 16,167	1343.5392	\$ 22,040
Turkey	Lira	7.2233	s -	15.7532	s -	18.4846	s -
United Kingdom	Pound	0.7843	\$ 32,098	0.7922	\$ 31,177	0.8502	\$ 37,375
Total			\$ 216,239		\$ 219,090		\$ 251,212

MFH Construction		FY 2022		FY 2023		FY 2024	
		Budget	\$ U.S.	Budget	\$ U.S.	Budget	\$ U.S.
	Local	Exchange	Requiring	Exchange	Requiring	Exchange	Requiring
Country	Currency	Rates	Conversion	Rates	Conversion	Rates	Conversion
Denmark	Krone	6.4823		6.9802		7.2883	
European Comm	Euro	0.8703	s -	0.9381	s -	0.9798	s -
Iceland	Krona	138.5288		131.3927		142.4565	
Japan	Yen	106.4531	\$ 49,258	127.7677	\$ 3,800	139.1635	s -
Norway	Krone	9.3841	s -	9.3864	s -	10.0785	s -
Singapore	Dollar	1.3826	s -	1.3750	s -	1.3833	s -
South Korea	Won	1190.9277	s -	1259.1031	s -	1343.5392	s -
Turkey	Lira	7.2233	s -	15.7532	s -	18.4846	s -
United Kingdom	Pound	0.7843	s -	0.7922	s -	0.8502	s -
Total			\$ 49,258		\$ 3,800		s -